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School Board
During last night&#39;
re-organization meeting

of the Tippecanoe Vall-

ey school board, Dr.

Wymond Wilson was sworn

in aS a new member, re-

placing Dr. Donald Van-

Gilder and Richard Go-

shert was sworn in for

his second four-year
term,

Maurice Coplen was re-

elected president with
Goshert named vice-pre-
sident and Dr. John Mc-

Kee elected secretary.
The board re-appoint-

ed Judith Hively as the

treasurer and discussed

salary schedules for the

bus drivers, custodians
and clerks. Bus drivers

will continue to receive

$11.50 per day fora

180-day year but’ the

drivers who drive the

&quot;le from Burket to

Mentone and from Men-

tone to Talma will now

receive $2 per day in-

stead of the previous
$1.50. The custodians

resently receiving
2.95 per hour. will be

increased to $3.10 for

a $7936 yearly salary.

re-organizes,
The people who work as

sweepers on a part-time
basis will be raised

from $1.90 per hour to

$z. The clerks were

granted three percent
wage increases, to be

rounded to the nearest

five cents per hour or

dollar per week or mon-

th.

The board voted to

attend a workshop at

Purdue University July
26 and set a meeting,
an executive session,
with administrators on

July 17 at 6:30 p.m.,
immediately prior to the

regular meeting at 7:30.
The preliminary

*

budget
will be presented during

the regular meeting.
Charles Clawson was

hired to replace Robert

Koch as janitor at Tal-

ma and a teaching con-

tract for Jean Elizabeth

Branning, Akron, was

approved.

Following an hour and

35-minute executive ses-

sion, the board recon-

Fund Drives Help Cindy Rickel’s

Campaign To Be Fair Queen

A series of fund-rais-

ing events are being held

throughout the Mentone

area tohelp Cindy Rick-
el’s campaign to be

Queen of the Kosciusko

County Fair.

Miss Rickel, a 16-year
old Mentone senior, is

the daughter of Mr. and

Mrs. Francis Rickel, R.

1, Mentone. A live-

ly brunette with pretty

brown eyes, the outgo-

ing teenand her friends

and family have organ-
ized several fund-rais-

ing affairs to buy votes

at a penny each.

A bake sale already
has been held. Tickets
for a bicycle are being

sold and a yard sale at

her home on July 8 and

a car wash at the Men-

tone Body Shop on July
15 will complete the

organized fund-raising
events. Miss Rickel and

her friends will pick
up all returnable pop

bottles if persons hav-

ing them will call.

Miss Rickel also wants

to borrow a convertible

for use in the parade.

All money raised by
the girls entering the

beauty contest goes to

the Cardinal Learning
Center in Warsaw.

In the past, the Cen-

ter has used the money

to buy buses and to pay
for speech and hearing

therapy.

Area Students On

B S Registrar&#39
Roll of Honor

Five area students

have been named to the

Registrar&#39; Roll of Hon-

or for the spring quar-
ter at Ball State Uni-

versity, according to

Dr. Leo M. Hauptman,
registrar.
The qualify for the

honor, a student must

have earned a grade ra-

tio of 4.0 or straight
A&# for the quarter with

a load of 12 or more

hours.

Students are:

AKRON: Glenda F. Pra-

ter, freshman, daughter

Cont. on back page

elects
vened to support Dr. Mc

Kee&#39 motion to rescind

a motion made in April
to order Ogden and As-

sociates. to halt plans

for buildings at Akron

and at Mentone.

Richard Goshert*s mo-

tion to build the cen-

tralized school within

two miles of the popu-
lation center of the

corporation was defeat-

ed 3-2 with Goshert and

Wilson casting the yes
votes.

akron sibrary
akron, Indiana 46910

Comp.

RE-ORGANIZED TVSC BOARD: Seated-Maurice Cop-
len, presidefit, and Dr. John McKee, secretary.

Standing--Richard Goshert, vice president; new

board member Dr. Wymond Wilson, and Philip Lash.

‘« WOMEN’S LIB was the theme of the first

July parade Tuesday.
tures inside.

place float in Akron’s

It was entered by the Akron Rainbow.

4th of

Other pic-

Many Attend Akron’s 4th Celebration

Akron&#39; traditional
4th of July celebration

was its traditional suc-

cess Tuesday as thous-

ands of people lined the

streets for the parade
and crowded the school

grounds for the fire-

works display in the

evening.
&quot;Pionee Spirit of

&#39; was the theme of

the parade and was rep-
resented in the floats.

First place winner in

float competition was

the Akron Rainbow with

&quot;Wome Lib&q for which

they won $70 in prize
money. Other winning

floats were: Akron Lions

Club, &quot;Pioneerin Thro-

ugh Cancer Research,&quo
second, $50; Akron Cad-

ette Girl Scout Troop
230, &quot;Gi Scouts Pio-

neering Onward,&q $30 for

third place; Macy-Gilead
Cub Scouts won fourth

prize money of $15 for

their float “Pioneer

In Ecology&q and the

fifth place float was

entered by the Akron

Little League. Its ti-

tle was &quot;Ecol for

America,&qu and it won

$10.
Judges were Marna Ames

of Pierceton;Polly Fin-

Blood Bank

Fulton County Red

Cross Blood Bank offic-

ials have issued an ur-

gent request for donors

for the July 7 blood

collection date. The

use of blood and its

derivatives has been

hindered in the local

area due to poor respon-

ses during the last two

collections and now a

strong effort must be

made to meet the usual

summer shortage, it was

stated.

The hours for Friday,
July 7, will be from LL

a.m. until5p.m. at the

ney,
er;Mary Lou Dawald,

and Reggie

Fe.

Mentone art teach-

art

instructor at No. Miami,

Hartman, a

student at the

Wayne Art Institute.

former

Cont. on back page

need urgent
St. Joseph Catholic Par-

ish Hall in Rochester.

Major requirements to

become a donor are that

a person be 18 to 65

years of age, weigh 100

pounds and be

_

in good
health. The complete
routine can be complet-

ed in approximately 45

minutes.

Henry township&#39 qu-
ota is 21 pints. Int-

erested persons may con-

tact Mrs. Doine Smoker.
Chairman of the New-

castle recruitment for

six pints is Mrs,

Nutt.

Delbert



How many of us as par-
ents have not looked at

our children fondly and

wondered to ourselves,
“How can I raise that

kid to be a decent per-
son without a lot of

problems?
A lot of us, accord-

ing to Dr. Dama Wilms,
Extension human devel-

opment specialist at

Purdue University, who

says parents seem to

think it is their re-

sponsibility to guaran-
tee perfect children

with the security of a

predictable future.

Right on, Dr. Wilms.

They aren&#39; perfect now

but may with a little

more polish...
But she goes

say, &quot;T has never

happened for children

in previous generations
and parents today will

breathe easier if they
give up the illusion.

Young people of prev-
ious generations have

entered adulthood with

no certainty of jobs,
financial security, 4

peaceful world or med-
ical care. From the be-

ginning of time, youth
has had to give up the

security of depending

on to

A COLLAGE OF

By Ann Sheetza

on mom and dad and face

a world that held wars,

injustice and a host of

problems to grapple
with,&#3 she says.

&quot;G we think, and

as we pause, the good
doctor continues, &quot;T

is not to say that th-

ings are the way they
should be. It is to

point out that today&#
parents are assuming an

unrealistic burden if

they think they should

be able to eliminate

life&#39;s uncertainties

from the experience of
their children.

&quot;Instead of trying to

influence or control

their entire life situ-

ation, parents may find

that they can more ade-

quately help their chil-

dren “cut the apron

strings&qu and become re-

sponsible adults if they
--the parents--realize
their limitations.

&quot;Toda young people
--like other generations

--cannot expect guaran-
tees. Young people must

learn to live with the

uncertainities of life--

as their parents did.&qu

I don&#3 knowif I feel

any better for having
read her remarks, but I

don&#3 feel quite as bad-

ly about saying, &quot;

up and get to work, your
life is only what you,

yourself make it.&qu

One snowflake doesn&#39;t
amount to much, but a

whole skyful of them

falling can stop a

train. Successful lives

and even empires have

been built on the same

philosophy.

AKRON’S 4th of July celebration.

GLENDIVE, MONT.
,

RANG-

ER-REVIEW: &quot; can cr-

iticize the President.

You can criticize the

Vice-President. You can

criticize the Congress.
But you&#3 got to hand

it to the Internal Rev-

enue Service!&quot;

FLORENCE, AL., HERALD

«-.-Ssince our govern-
ment demands such strict

accounting of every pen-

ny handled by every cit-

izen, for taxing pur-

TEN MOST WANTED MEN

1. The man who tries to be the right example to every
child rather than talk about it.

2. The man who has a passio to help rather than a

passio to be helped

sorry.”
3. The man who is willing to say, “I was wrong. Tm

4. The man who will look at temptation squarely and

say, “No.”

5. The man who puts God&# business above any other.

6. The man who throws himself totally into a project,
then give the credit for its success to his helpers

7. The man who has a ready smile and a pat on the

back for others.

8. The man who brings his children to churc.: rather

than sending them.

9.. The man who can see his own faults before he sees

the faults of others.

out thought of return.

Why not be all ten!

.

The man who gives his money. time and talent with-

poses, those taxpayers
w.eshould be entitled

to a strict accounting
of how all those tax

dollars are being spent.&q
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Chi Was News
60 YEARS AGO

Estle Hartman, a young man who resides south

of Athens, is the proud possessor of a brand new

buggy.
Bert Irelan of Idaville has just received a

letter mailed by himself last March which has

gone around the world. First the letter was

addressed to himself at Campe Town, Africa, with

directions that if it was not called for it was

to be forwarded to Hong Kong, China, then to

San Francisco and then Idaville. The letter was

started asa joke to see if a 5-cent stamp would

do the work and it did.
Main and Mishawaka streets will be paved this

summer. The people will be allowed ten days to

decide upon which kind of material shall be us-

ed in this work.
The Standard Oil Co. is preparing to erect the

Oil Station just south of the C & E depot. The

well has been driven, Isaac Shoemaker doing the

work last week. The other work will follow

soon, thus adding another spot of activity to

our town.
The home of Mr. and Mrs. Virgil Shafferat the

residence of Mrs. Mary Teeter was the scene of

avery pretty social event among the veterans

of the civil war and their wives. There were

thirteen present, J. H. Love, Joe Hoover, Jno.

Clifton, Albert’ Grove, Charley Morrett, E. Re

Brown, J.T. Ginn, Joe Day, Dr. Case, F. M. Wea-

ver, Jacob Young and the host Virgil Shaffer.

The occasion was the 68th birthday anniversary
of Mr. Shaffer. Ice cream and cake were served

and a pleasant evening was spent. There were

several soldiers widows also present who seem

to enjoy the assembly of the soldier boys.

39 YEARS AGO

Mr. and Mrs. Charles Whittenberger are the

parents of a son born July 2.
Mrs. Joanna Miller Olmstead left today from

Warsaw to attenda six months courseat Columbia

University in New York city.
The Akron Water company has laid a pipe line

across the Erie railroad tracks and are now in

a position to give water service tothe Foundry,

C-K-R company and the residents in that part of

towne

E. Ce Stanton and son, Edward, Athens, drove

to Ft. Wayne Wednesday of last week where the

former broadcasted over WOWO radio station on

the Harmonica.
Wayne Hoffman has been chosen by Karl Gast to

assist himat the postoffice. He has beenassist-

ing Charley Moyer in his undertaking worke

Mr. and Mrs. Ted Jontzand daughter and Mr. and

Mrs. Max Jontz of Valparaiso spent the fourth of

July at the World&#39;s Fair in Chicago.
Mr. and Mrse Russell Wade of Chicago, Robert

Bibler and family of Plymouth and Jack Knisely

of Warsaw were week-end visitors of Mr. and Mrse

Lew Wade.

25 YEARS AGO

John Pontius, son of Mr. and Mrs. Clyde Pont—

ius, joined the Marines this week and has been

sent to Paris Island, South Carolina.

There is nothing that makes a man more self-

satisfied than a poor memorye

Roy E. Meredith, principal of the Akron sch-

ool, will attend the eighth annual workshop for

school administrators at Purdue university.
Phil Duey, former radio personality and form-

er resident of Millark, has accepted a position
as associate professor of music at the Univer—

sity of Michigan. In making the announcement

of his new job, Mr. Duey also resigned as head

of the department of the Jordon Conservatory of

Music in Indianapolis.
Judy Ann Bidwell is at home recuperating from

a tonsillectomy performed last Friday.
A lovely wedding took place Sunday afternoon

at the home of Mr. and Mrs. Wayne Drudge when

their daughter, Miss Marilyn lahman, was united

in marriage to DeWitt Stafford, son of Mr. and

Mrs. Elmer Stafford of No. Manchester.

10 YEARS AGO

The newly organized Tippecanoe Valley School

Corporation school board will meet at the Beav-

er Dam school July 20 for the purpose of consid-

ering a 50 cent cumulative building fund tax to

be placed in the 1962 budget, which, if allowed,

would be paid in 1963.
Linda Kay Madeford is spending her vacation

here with her parents, Mr. and Mrs. Joe Made=

ford. She is a receptionist in the office of

Dun and Bradstreet at Minneapolis.
Thelma Wildermuth, sophomore at Manchester

college, was on the Dean&#39; List of Honor Stud-

ents for the Spring terMe

LA

Which country is bigger, China or Canada? ao ZZ
ZuZzseE

LMA go CANADA
(Answer: Canada)

AKRON

DID YOU KNOW?

Saturday evening sup-

per guests of Mr. and

Mrs. Don Spice and Sus-

an were Mrs. Louise Bu-

ehler and Kathleen of

Monroe, Wisc., Sgt. and

Mrs. Dennis Spice of Ft.

Wayne, Mr. and Mrs. Mike

Reed of Bourbon and Deb

Reed of Rochester.

Mrs. Fred McBroom was

in Shelbyville, Ky. for

a week staying with her

aunt, Mrs. Wm. Yount,
who is ill. Mrs. Yount

is well-known in the

Akron. community. She

would be glad to hear

from friends.

Mrs. Mabel Alderfer
and her sister-in-law,
Mrs. Vera Polley of Lake

Alfred, Fla. spent a

couple days last week
with Mrs. Ethel Polley
in Toledo, Ohio.

Mrs. Flossie Drudge,
Mrs. Thelma Cartwright,
Mrs. Beth Hopkins and

Mrs. Eva Eshelman atten-

ded a Stanley party at

the home of Mrs. Mary
Silveus Wednesday even-

ing at Silver Lake.

Mrs. Glen Hatfield

spent the 4th of July
with her son, Mr. and

Mrs. Bill Hatfield and

family.
Bill Lytle is home af-

ter spending a few days
in Bremen with his da-

ughter, Mrs. Jim Crous-

sore.

Mr. and Mrs. Art

Brown, Rochester called

at the Chas. Standiford

home Tuesday evening.
Mrs. Ida Belle Roe,

Rochester called onMrs.

Eva Eshelman Thursday.
Mrs. Glen Hatfield

spent the weekend with

Mrs. Blanche Wells and

Ruth Swartzlander.
Mr. and Mrs. Clarence

Runge, Brad and Beth

Ann called at the home

of Mary Lou Smith Fri-

day evening.
Beth Ann Runge spent

Saturday with her aunt,
Eva Eshelman.

Mrs. Eva Eshelman

stayed Saturday evening
with Mrs. Pauline Drud-

ge who is staying at

the Paul Shireman home

while they are on vaca-

tion.

A picnic was enjoyed
at the home of Mrs. Belle

Roe, Lake Manitou, Sun-

day by Mary Lou Smith,
Eva Eshelman, Pauline

Drudge, Mr. and Mrs. Bob

Smith, John and Jean.

Mrs. Fred Keesey cal-

led Thursday on Mr. and

Mrs. Dow Landis.

Mr. and Mrs. Ernest

Smith called on her un-

cle Dow and Mrs. Landis

Sunday evening.
Pvt. Danny Hale, of

Camp Pendelton, spent a

few days with his par-

ents, Mr. and Mrs. Mar-

ion Mahaska and family.

Mrs. Ida Belle Roe

and Eva Eshelman spent
Monday in Lafayette.
They also called at the

home of Mrs. Mary Jac-

obs.

Mr. and Mrs. Charles

Moore and Joe, Mr. and

Mrs. Larry Straley and

daughter, and Mr. and

Mrs. Doug Moore and son

and Mrs. Margaret Moore

attended the Krauter

reunion at the Akron

park onthe 4th of July.
Mr. .and Mrs. Ronald

Bascom and children are

home after spending
their vacation in Can-

ada.

Mrs. Belle Roe spent
Monday night with Mrs.

Mary Lou Smith.

Mrs. Eva Eshelman

spent Monday night with

Mrs. Pauline Drudge.
Mr. and Mrs. M. Kay

Colbert, Jeffery, Bruce

and Rhonda of Ft. Wayne
were week-end guests in

the home of Mr. and

Mrs. Don Colbert and

Mrs. Minnie Abend.

Mr. and Mrs. Don Col-

bert attended the Gol-

den Wedding anniversary
Sunday of Mr. and Mrs.

Arthur McClellan of Al-

bion.
David Colbert, son of

Mr. and Mrs. Mike Col-

bert of Ft. Wayne is

spending a few days with

his grandparents, Mr.

and Mrs. Don Colbert.

Mr. andMrs. Bill Kin-

der of Warsaw, Mrs. Cl-

ifford Bright and Miss

Velma Bright were Sunday
dinner guests of Mr. and

Mrs. Vernon Mathias and

Fern Bowen. The occas-

ionwas in honor of Mrs.

Bright&#39 birthday.

Akron LTL
Has Meeting

The L.T.L. met Friday
evening in the Akron

library basement. Janet

Bowen acted as presi-
dent, Betsy Mathias was

secretary and Scott

Miller was flag-bearer.
The next meeting will

be July 25 with a pic-
nic at the park and a

day camp following.

Happiness Is

Having the lot mowed

at the corner of Walnut
and Cherry streets.

Listening to Doug Old-

ham on the radio.

Seeing everyone at the

4th of July celebration,
visiting and pitching

in and getting the work

done.

AKRON/MENTONE NEWS
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HELP BUILD

OPPORTUNITY

Do so-called “big city
discounts” really cover the

cost of getting there?

Next time you consider an

out-of-town shopping trip
take a minute to estimate

the cost of gasoline, oil,

tire depreciation and

parking.

Consider out-of-town

service, misfit exchanges.
no-fit returns and

warranty repairs.

And don&#39;t forget that

money spent out of town

keeps traveling while money

spent at home returns in

community improvements

Add it all up

When you face the facts

don’t be afraid to change

your mind and shop
at home.

Do you really

save when you

shop out of town?

COMMUNICATE CONFIDENCE, SHOP AT HOME

Axron| EXCHAN
de tle

ABKRON,INDIANA



Fourteen members of

the Tippecanoe Lions

Club and their ladies

attended a dinner meet-

ing Tuesday evening at

Teel&#39; restaurant, Men-

tone. New officers were

installed and playground
equipment and fund rais-

ing projects were dis-

cussed. The club would

like to boost its mem-

bership. Anyone inter-

ested can contact a Li-

on. Officers installed

were WilliamMartin, pr-

esident; Charles Palm,
figest vice-president,

and Douglas Marks, sec-

retary-treasurer.
The Missionary Society

and the Sunday School

classes of the Tippecan-
oe Community Church had

their family potluck
supper Wednesday at the

Bourbon park with 75

present.
Mrs. Oscar Daugherty,

Mrs. Kenneth Garland
and Mrs. Bess Moriarty
of Tippecanoe and Mrs.

Gaylord Zumbaugh of Ar-

gos visited Mrs, Er Vada

Cole at the Carlyle Nur-

sing Home in So. Bend

Monday afternoon.
Mrs. WrenCrane enter-

ed Memorial Hospital at

So. Bend Sunday for sur-

gery, tests and X-rays.
Mr. and Mrs. Robert

Menser had as Saturday
supper guests Donald Ha-

gan of Orange, Calif.,
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Whea-
don and Mr. and Mrs.

Volney Wheadon, Roches-

ter.

Mr. and Mrs. David
Jones and Deena of Bour-

bon hada birthday party
in honor of their daugh-
ter Kristi&#39;s sixth bir-

thday Monday. Guests

were Mrs. Phillip And-

erson and Gregg and St-

eve.

Mr. and Mrs. Wm. Mar-

tin and Marla and Shelly
Anderson spent from Sat-

urday until Tuesday with

Mr. and Mrs. Roger Mor-

iarty of Ft. Wayne and

on Monday went to the

Cedar Point amusement

center at Sandusky, O.

Ricky and Paula Men-

ser of Bremen spent from

Wednesday until Sunday
with Mr. and Mrs. Phil-

lip Anderson and family.
Sunday afternoon vis-

itors of Mrs. Sarah Bl-

PRINTING
OF ALL KINDS

EQUIPPED TO SUPPLY ALL

YOUR PRINTING NEEDS

Phone 342-2905

Country Print Shop
BOURBON, IND.

CTA

ONT

LS

FOLEY’S
JEWELERS

ROCHESTER

for

Jewelry

Tippecan Area News
MRS. WILLIAM MARTIN

ackford were Mr. and
Mrs. Lester Blackburn
of Mentone, Dr. and Mrs.

Eugene Ward and family
of Argos, Mr. and Mrs.

Richard Kreft and fami-

ly, Mr. and Mrs. Dale
Blackford and daughters

and Mr. and Mrs. Warren
McIntire and family of

Tippecanoe and Mrs. Don-

ald Baugher, Warsaw.
Mr. and Mrs. Welcome

Warren, Jess and Amy of
Kendallville spent the

week-end with his par-
ents, Mr. and Mrs. Rus-

sel Warren.
Noble Shriner of Gosh-

en was a Wednesday din-

ner guest of Mrs. Hazel

Miller. In the after-
noon he visited Mr. and

Mrs. Russell Warren.
Mrs. Carl Hollar of A-

rgos was also a visitor
of the Warrens.

Taken fromthe July 6,
1938 issue of the Nor-

thern Indiana Co - Op
News:

The Misses Roberta and

Betty Bidelman and Miss
Jo Fullmer, all of Elk-

hart, spent the holidays
with the former&#39;s grand-
mother, Mrs. Mary Bidel-

man.

Ken Dolen has resign-
edhis position for Kur-

tin and Kurtin, New York

egg firm. The position
is now filled by Clar-

ence O. Eiler, Mentone.
Mr. and Mrs. Jennings

Carter of Indianapolis

NEW BOOKS

BELL MEMORIAL LIBRARY

New books at the Bell
Memorial Public Library
include the following:

Non-Fiction:
THE FOXFIRE BOOK ed-

ited by Eliot Wigginton.
A document of our pecu-

liarly American inheri-
tance of the Appalachian
Mountain people. It
includes such things as

Hog Dressing, Log Cabin

Building, Mountain Cr-
afts and Foods, Moon-

shining and other af-
fairs of plain living.

JERUSALEM! by Larry
Collins and Dominque La
Pierre. The fruit of

five years of intensive

research and many thou-

Sands of interviews,
this is the epic drama

of 1948, in which the

Arabs and_ the Jews,
heirs to generations of
bitter conflict in a

land sacred to them

both, fought each other
for the city of Jerusa-

lem and for the hopes
of tulfillment it rep-

resented to then,
THE COMPREHEN JE DI-

ABETIC COOKBOOK by Dor-
othy Kaplan.

Fiction:
THE WORD by Irving

Wallace. An archeolog-
ist discovers a first-

century papyrus that

offers the world a st-

artling new interpreta-
tion of the life of Je-

The effect it hasSuSe

Mrs. Harvey Hollar was

hostess to a wedding
shower Sunday at the

home of Mrs. Eric Wei-
land in honor of her

sister, Becki Weiland,
who will become the br-

ide of Richard Montague
on July 1. Guests were

Mesdames Eric Weiland,
Ida Weiland, Milo Swi-

hart, Larry Rush, Glen-
don Bailey and Rosemand
of Tippecanoe; Winston

Montague and daughters
and Virgil Enders of

Bourbon; Tom Heisler,
Etna Green; Robert Sny-
der, So. Bend, and Jack

Shoemaker, Rochester.
Mr. and Mrs. Vern Hol-

lar of Etna Green were

Sunday evening visitors
of Mr. and Mrs. Harvey

Hollar and family.

It Happene In Mentone
and Mr. and Mrs. Chas.

Carter of Buffalo, N.Y.

spent the week-end with
Mr. and Mrs. C. G. Car-

ter.

Mrs. Lloyd Miner is

raising 150 pheasants
at her farm near Atwood.

Mrs. LaVerne Clutter

entertained Friday aft-

ernoon in honor of the

third birthday anniver-

sary of her daughter,
Judith. Refreshments

were served to Janet

Rose Reed, Judith Teel,
Billy and Dickey Clark,
Sally and Bobby Hoffer,
Ramona and Elaine Good-

EE

on the men and women

close to it is the bas-
is of this powerful no-

vel.
CAPTAINS AND KINGS by

Taylor Caldwell. Joseph
Armagh immigrated to

America in 1850 without
a penny to his name and

before he died he was

one of the worid&#39;s sich-
est and most feared men.
This is the spellbind-
ing story of the price
fate forced him to pay
while clawing a path to

the top.

MY NAME IS ASHER LEV

by Chaim Potok. This

riveting new novel by
the author of THE CHOS-

EN traces the develop-
ment of a great contem-

Porary painter who in

order to gain success

must irrevocably deny
his heritage.

DARK HORSE by Fletch-

er Knebel. Eddie Quinn
finds himself in the

running as a “no-chance&quot;

eandidate for U.S. pre-
sident and soon the na-

tion discovers that

there&#39;s a refreshing
new man in politics--one

who runs the campaign
his way and tells the

truth no matter who gets
barbecued. This novel

involves the reader in

a could-be-true con-

flict of politics, pow-

er and people.
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Mr. and Mrs. Donald

Williams and family were

Sunday dinner guests of

Mr. and Mrs. David Lein-

inger and family.
Mr. and Mrs. George

Sheetz drove to Indian-

apolis Tuesday morning
to meet Mr. and Mrs.

Ralph Lukens, of Venus,
Fla. at the airport.

The Lukens will spend
some time at their Man-

itou cottage.
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Ke-

esey visited his aunt,
Mrs. Putterbaugh of Pe-

ru Sunday afternoon.
Mrs. Jean Kerby, Bar-

bie and Susie, Galvest-

on, Mrs. Jane Kratzer

and Bryan and Penny and

Larry Bell spent Tues-

day afternoon with Mrs.

Paul Cox and Helen,
after calling on Mrs.

Bill King and Teresa.

Monrxe Kelly of Ply-
mouth was a dinner gue-

man, Sally Myers and
Judith and John Clutter.

Miss Mary Alice Mos-
ier has enrolled as a

student at Laura Lee

Beauty School in Warsaw.
Mr. and Mrs. Charles

Creighton entertained

twenty-five members and

guests of their bunco
club at their home south

of Atwood Friday eve-

ning.
Mrs. Pearl Horn and

Miss Orpha Davis spent
Thursday at the home of
Mr. and Mrs. Lyman Dun-
nuck,

Mr. and Mrs. Wendell

Kinsey and their two

children, Philip and

Elizabeth, Storrs, Con.,
are spending the week-
end at the home of the

formers&quot; parents, Mr.
and Mrs. E. H. Kinsey.

Historical Society
To Finalize

Round Barn Plans
The FultonCo. Histor-

ical Society will meet

July 10 at 7:30 p.m. in
the basement of the Ro-

chester-Fulton Co. Li-

brary to finalize plans
for the Round Barn Fes-

tival.
All members are urged

to attend, especially
the volunteers to weave

on the antique loom,
host the museum and cook
and serve hamand beans.

The public is always
welcome, according to

FCHS president Shirley
Willard.

Olive Bethel

st Sunday of Mr. and
Mrs. Omer Leininger.

Miss Diane Hott, Ro-
chester was a dinner

guest Sunday of Mr. and
Mrs. George Sheetz and
David.

Mr. and Mrs. Howard

Fleegle, Everett, Penn.

spent Sunday evening
with Mr. and Mrs. Fred

Keesey.
Mrs. E. M. Wagoner

and Kathy Rigney of Ro-

chester spent Wednesday
morning with Mrs. David

Leininger and children.
Mrs. Marita Cox and

Aletha Rae called Thur-

sday morning on Mrs.
Fred Keesey.

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Cox

spent Thursday evening
with Mr. and Mrs. Tom

Snavely and Cora of Wa-

bash.

ARMED
SERVICES

kkkkk

CAMP PENDLETON, CALIF.
Marine Pvt. Danny L.

Hale, son of Mrs. Mar-

ion Mahaska, R. 1, Men-

tone, has reported for

duty at the Marine Corps
Base, Camp Pendleton,

Calif. A former student

of Akron High School,
he joined the Marines
in March 1972.

Sign in a car washing
establishment: Automo-

biles washed: $2.00;
Volkswagens dunked: 50¢

WEDDING PHOTOS
and

PORTRA
Fincher Photos

56 NORTH BROADWAY

PERU, INDIANA 473-4328

NOTICE
WE WILL BE OPEN

6 DAYS A WEEK

FOR WHEAT HARVEST

After July ist

THOMPSON’S
FEED AND GRAIN

REA MI CONCR

MORRY&#39;S REDI-MEX

883-4860 R. 2 Rochester

Call Simpson,

TERMITES SWARMING?

The Exterminator

Call Collect: 223-3302 - Rochester
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Kenneth Romine underwent

surgery Monday at Mayo
Clinic, Rochester, Minn.

His address is Room 3177

St. Mary&# Hospital, Ro-

chester, Minn. 55901.

Mr. and Mrs. Clarence
Horn of Rochester, the

Karl Shepherd family and
Art Horn of Warsaw en-

joyed a cook-out the 4th
of July at the home of

Mr. and Mr®# Kenneth

Horn and Barbara Clipp.
Mr. and Mrs. Russell

Chapman, R..5, Rochest-

er, were honored Sunday
with a dinner hosted by

Mr. and Mrs. Dean Meyer
and Mr. and Mrs. Dennis

Meyer and Jefferey in

recognition of their

55th wedding anniver-

sarye
Mrs. Ethel Whetstone

has returned from a vi-

sit in the east. Ac-

companied by Mre and

Mrs. Allen Grindle of

Warsaw, she visited Mr.

and Mrs. David Lucas at

Laurel, Md., and also

visited Washington, D.

C. and Annapolis. Her

granddaughter, Mrs. Lu-

cas, had been in the

Laurel shopping center

where Gov. George Wall-

ace was shot in Maye
Mrse Whetstone and the

@rindles also reported
faving seen many flooded

areas. The Lucas fam-

ily was evacuated just
before the Indiana gu-

ests arrived and other

floods were threatening
when they left.

Petty Officer Greg
Rogers, son of Mr. and

Mrs. James Rogers, Men-

tone, is stationed at

the Marine base at Camp
Lejeune, No. Carolina,
preparing for overseas

duty. He has served

three years in Great

Lakes naval hospitals
and clinics and the last

year has been an ophth-
almologist technician,
assisting with eye sur-

gery and correctior. He

will continue this work
in Hawaii where he and

his wife and their dau-

ghters will move the

last of August.

Mr. and Mrs. Wm. Coch-

ran and daughters spent
the week-end camping at

Chapman Lake.

Mr. and Mrs. Howard

Horn and Mrs. Myrtle
Davis spent Tuesday with

Mr. and Mrs. Mike Col-

bert and son at Fort

Wayne.
David Colbert of Fort

Wayne is spending a few

days with his grandpar-
ents, Mr. and Mrs. Don

Colbert, of near Akron.

Mrs. Mary Barkman was

a 4th of July dinner

guest of Mr. and Mrs.

Kenneth Barkman.

Mrs. Earl Leedy, Mrs.

Jerry Leedy and daughter
Amy and Mr. and Mrs.

Earl Leedy were Sunday
dinner guests of Mrs.

Myrtle Davis. Mr. and

Mrs. Emory Davis and

daughters called later.

Mr. and Mrs. Tom Al-

vey and children return-

OF THE WEEK

ed Sunday from a two

weeks&# camping trip.
Mr. and Mrs. Adam Blue

and family of Orange
Grove, Calif. are visit-

ing his mother, Mrs.

Bessie Bowser, and oth-

er relatives,
Mr. and Mrs. Robert

Jones were Sunday dinner

guests of the Leonard
Millers and on Friday

evening called on Henry
Jones at Millwood.

_

Brian Pillow, Mike Ze-

pik, Becky Pillow, Carol

Selvidge, Clay Pillow,
of the Benton Harbor

area, spent Sunday eve-

ning with the T.R. Jones

family.

Height of frustration:
the hippie who discover-

ed he was going bald.
~~

WENTONE/AKRON NEWS

July 6, 1972

Disaster Funds Are Needed

Kosciusko County has
been asked to contribute

$1,860 toward the total
of 10 million dollars
needed to carry on the

American Red Cross&#39;
chartered responsibili-

ty of aiding helpless
men, women and children

who have been evicted

from their homes by the

disasters that have

struck various parts of

the country this year.
Checks for this fund

should be made payable
to the Kosciusko County
Chapter of the American

Red Cross and should be

marked DISASTER.

Supplies of food and

clothing are on hand.

What is needed now is

cash, according to My-
ron Ringo, head of the
local campaign to raise

the necessary amount,

He has been informed
that the absolute bottom

of the Red Cross finan-
cial barrell has been

scraped in helping the

Rapid City flood vic-

tims. Besides the add-

itional need there, the

organization is now fac-

ing the need for mill-
ions of dollars for em-

ergency care and recov-

ery in the Eastern st-

ates with the strong
probability of the Ohio

River flooding bringing
further demands.

Mrs. Inez Devenney,
executive director of

the Kosciusko Co. ARC

chapter, has received

word that the moratorium

has been lifted and in-

quiries concerning mem-

bers of immediate fami-

lies in these areas can

now be processed.

USE

CLASSIFIED

ADS

SUMMER SAL
Air King 3 speed - reg.

20& Electric Fan

Golf Balls Ree.

Wringo Mo keg.

50 foot plastic coated

Clothesline

Ov
Me Freendty

$18.98

$14.99

$1.25 3/$2.69

$3.98 $2.66

S7¢

MILLER HARDWARE & LUMBER
MENTONE Phone 353-3005

SUPER DOLLAR
@ MARKETS @

Bordens gal.

FRUIT DRINK

E]1f Whole 29 oz. can

PURPLE PLUM

Elf gal.

cartons

3/31

3/$1

BREAKFAS DRINK 49¢ Del

-

Cole Slaw

BEEF LIVER

SLAB BACON

RUMP ROAST

West Virginia Brand

4 inStark and Wetzel

Eckrich

x

SWEET AND JUICYPEAC

TRY OU DELICIOUS SALAD

Potato Salad Your Choice

Macaroni Salad

WHOLE FRYERS

SIRLOIN TIP ROAST

SMOKED PORK CHOPS

SMOKED SAUSAGE

49¢

pint

Chunk

PICKLE O MACARON CHEES LOAF LB. 99¢

399
Potatoes...... a 98¢ Nectarine

ee

Eeler
Sy ors re ner = 39¢ Cantaloupe....

. =

ae

BEAUTIFU 1 ie CA

CATSU 32 »z.

C00 (men

leaf
f

Bags...... 59¢

Pineap Juice.3-.$1.00

Tomat Juice.
.

3..$1.00

Monte

pottie 55¢

40 oz. can{

RE KIDNEY BEAN
t

Scott assorted 140 count pkg.,

39¢

VIVA NAPKINS

MENTONE

Low Budget Food Prices.

Shop Mentone,
Open until 8 p.m.

Closed Sunday.

U.S.D.A. CHOICE

Let one stop do it all.

the downtown shopping center.

Friday and Saturday.

Attend the church of Your choice.

cee’, LarEa
“SBS!

6

5/$1

decorated

Thank You 50 oz.

APPLE SAUC

Webers 1 lb.

BREAD

PKG $



Pickle products add

spice to meals and sna-

cks. Due to the high
cost of commercially
processed pickles, home-

making is returning to

the brine. Home canned

Pickles and relishes
are relatively easy to

prepare.
Satisfactory pickle

Products can be obtain-
ed only when good qual-
ity ingredients are us-

ed and proper procedures
are followed. Corre t

proportions of fruit or

vegetable, sugar, salt,
vinegar, and spices are

essential. Alum and
lime are not needed to

make pickles crisp and
firmif good quality in-

gredients and up-to-date
procedures are used.

Use pure granulated
salt if available. Un-
iodized table salt can

be used, but the mater-

ial added to the salt
to prevent caking may
make the brine cloudy.
Do not use iodized tab-
le salt, it may darken

pickles.
Brined pickles, also

called fermented pick-
les, go through a cur-

ing. process of about

three weeks. Dilled cu-

cumbers and sauerkraut

belong in this, Curing
changes cucumber color

from a bright green to

an olive or yellow gre-
en. The white interior

of the fresh cucumber

becomes uniformly trans-

lucent.

Fresh-pack or quick-
process pickles, suchas

sweet gherkins and whole

cucumber dills are bri-

ght for several hours

or overnight, then dra-

ined and combined with

boiling hot vinegar and

spices and other season-

ings. These are quick
and easy to prepare.

Pickle products re-

quire heat treatment to

destroy organisms that

cause spoilage, and to

inactivate enzymes that

may affect flavor, col-

or and texture. Adequate
heating is best achieved

by processing the fill-

ed jars ina boiling-wa-
ter bath. Start to

count processing time

when water begins boil-

ing.

Area Extension Agent,

News Of Interest To Homemakers
BY ANN HANCOOK

In all types of home
food preservation, be
sure to follow your re-

cipe carefully and the

manufacturers instruc-
tion for equipment. If

you have home processed
food that you are not

sure of - throw it out.

When in doubt, throw it

out. Pick up your copy
of &quot;Ma Pickles and

Relishes at Home&q at

the County Extension Of-
fice. It is a good re-

ference book.

CROSSCUT PICKLE SLICES
Yield 7 pints

4 qts. cucumbers, med.

size, (about 6 lbs.)
sliced

14 cups onions (12 to15
small white, about 1

lb.) sliced
2 large garlic cloves
1/3 cup salt

qts. ice. (2 trays)
crushed or cubed

44 cups sugar
15 t. Tumeric

15 t. celery seed
2 Tablespoons mustard

seed
3 cups vinegar, white

Kosciusko County

Wash

oughly,
cucumbers thor-

using a vege-
table brush; drain on

rack. Slice unpeeled
cucumbers into 1/8& to

&a slices; discard ends.

Add onions and garlic.
Add salt and mix thor-

oughly; cover with crush-
ed ice or ice cubes; let

stand 3 hours. Drain

thoroughly; remove gar-
lic cloves.

Combine sugar, spices
and vinegar; heat just
to boiling. Add drain-
ed cucumber and onion

slices and heat 5 min-

utes,

Pack hot pickles loos-

ely into clean, hot

pint jars to 4& of top.
Adjust jar lids.

Process in boiling
water for 5 minutes
(start to count proces-

sing time as_ soon as

water in canned returns
to boiling). Remove

jars and complete seals
if necessary. Set jars
upright to cool. NOTE:

Sugar may be reduced to
4 cups, if a less sweet

pickle is desired.

Attend National Sorority Convention
On June 22, 23 and

24th, Alpha Tau Chapter
of Petersburg hosted the
75th. anniversary con-

vention of Psi Iota Xi
National Sorority at the

French Lick Sheraton
Hotel. with 767 women re-

gistering. Attending
from Beta Epsilon Chap-
ter of Mentone were

Marsha Scott, Sara Rus-
sell and Iris Dicker-

hoff.
Members attending re-

ported that on Friday a

business meeting was

held with dinner and

entertainment in the
form of a style show,

&quot; Those Years,&q which

was presented by Alpha
Psi of Washington, Ind.
Women of the chapter
modeled clothes that

were in style from 1897

to 1972.

Floyd Logan, field

secretary for the James

Whitcomb Riley Memorial

Association, showed a

film about Riley Hospi-
tal and complimented the
Psi Otes for raising,

approximately $15,000
needed to buy the ERA

(Evoked Response Audio-

CHECK THESE

USED CARS

BEFORE YOU BUY

THEY ARE SERVICE and

READY TO GO

MENTONE

LEWIS MOTORS
355-4555

meter) for the Riley
Hospital. This elect-

ronic device enables the

audiology technician to
determine hearing sensa-

tions not detectable by
the usual means. The
machine is particularly
useful for children un-

der three years of age.
On Saturday, there

was another business

meeting on national pro-
jects and at the buffet

luncheon cultural, ach-
ievement and attendance

awards were presented.
Although unable to at-

tend, two women were

honored for being active
in the sorority for the
most

been a member 62 years
and one had been active
for 65 years. The del-

egates returned to re-

mind fellow member Paul-
ine Riner that she will

&quot; have to keep plug-
ging along!

Installation of nati-

onal officers was held

and convention sites

were selected. South

Bend will be host in 1973
and Indianapolis will

host the 1974 conventi-

on. In 1976 the con-

vention will be in Se-

attle, Wash. and members

will also have the opp-
ortunity to take chart-

er trips to Hawaii, Al-
aska or Russia as well

as special sightseeing
tours of Seattle.

Special guests for the

Saturday dinner were

Mrs. Edgar D. Whitcomb

and Mr. and Mrs. Victor

Borge. Dr. Frances E.

Warner was master of
ceremonies and Victor

Borge presented &#39;&#3
In Music.&quo Mrs. Borge
is a member of the Pr-

inceton, Ind., chapter.
Beta Epsilon will not

have a meeting in July
but has plans to be busy
during ‘Mentone Days.&

years. One had
|.

Attend Hoosier

Girts- State

One Akron and two Ro-
chester students are a-

mong the more than 700

girls getting practical
experience in politics

and government this
week’ at Hoosier Girls

State on the Indiana

University Bloomington
campus.

The three girls are

Sally Leckrone, Akron;
Cynthia S, Ault and Deb-

by Grimes, Rochester.

LARRY HARTMAN,
man,

lieutenant in the U.S.
Ors are his mother,
mer Penny Swope,

son of Mr. and Mrs
is shown receiving the bars of a second

Air Force.

left,
right.

from Indiana University with a B.A.

Attend 4-H

Round-up
Local 4-H club memb-

ers who recently attend-
ed 4-H Round-Up at Pur-

due University were

Adele Cumberland and
Trina Grossman of Henry
Township and Gary Snipes

of Newcastle Township.
Mark Hartzler, Henry
Twp., servedasa junior

leader housing assist-

ant.

Action is still the
surest evidence of abil-

ity.

Gail Hart-

Doing the hon-
and his wife, the for-

Larry graduated May 14
in chemistry

and was commissioned a second lieutenant in the
USAF. He and his wife will live in Loompoe,

near Vandenburg AFB,ifornia,
Cal-

for the next ten
weeks while he takes schooling to become a

launch officer for Minute-Man Missiles.
completion of hia advance schooling,

Upon
they will

be stationed at Malstrom AFB in Great Falls, Mo.
for the remainder of his tour of duty.

With hay in the mow,

and fun

young.

your tot.

Cow

At the turn of the century
Round Barns made their debute

Built by the Kindig’s
who now claim their just due.

The animals were secure and snug within.

Now for a Uniroyal game that is different

Fill all the blanks with the name of the

With answers correct and mailed on the dot
You could win a Tiger Toy for yourself or

(First to correctly name the young and earliest post-
mark wins a Uniroyal Tiger Toy)

and grain in the bin

Mare

Sow

Ewe

Hen

Goose

Dog

cat

Duck

Turkey

Pigeon

Jennet

Goat

reran
Watt eee

Beall Tire Sho
606 MAIN ST., ROCHESTER

Phone 223 3606

ETH Ge TIGER PAW

Mis

day

off
rin

Akr

or,
Roc

bro

e
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Miss Sharon Ann Spice,
daughter of Mr. and Mrs.

Don Spice, Silver Lake,
became the bride of Mi-
chael A. Reed, son of

Mr. and Mrs. Myron Reed
of Rochester on Satur-

day, June 10, in the
Akron Church~-of God.

The Rev. J. D. Thomason
officiated at the couble

ring ceremony.
Miss Carmen Strong,

Akron, was maid of hon-

or, and Robert Reed,
Rochester, served his

brother as best man.

Following a honeymoon
in Kentucky, the couple
is at home at Box 9,

Shaffer St., Bourbon.
Mrs. Reed is employed

as a secretary at Mid-

west Poultry, Mentone.
Mr. Reed served four

years -in the Air Force

and graduated from Al-

lied Institute of Tech-

nology in Chicago and

is presently employed
with a construction com-

pany in Bremen.
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423 E. 9th St.,

UNPAINTED FURNITURE

SMITH-ALSOP PAINT AND VARNISHES

The store for home improvements.

ROCHESTER PAINT AND WALLPAPER
Rochester - Ph.

10% OFF on

urday, July 8.

are valuable. Total

receipts good for $1

MENTONE

ATTENTION
Coopers Big 7 sale extended through Sat-

Subject to stock on hand.

Save Coopers cash register receipts.

of $25 cash register

in trade.

COOPERS DEPT. STORE

They

BOURBON

Jennel Geiger and Dan-
iel D. Backus exchanged
wedding vows Saturday,
June 17, at the Akron
United Methodist Church

with the Rev. John Moore

officiating before an

altar graced with bask-
ets. of pink and white

carnations, snapdragons
and baby&# breath.

Parents of the couple
are Mr. and Mrs. Richard

Geiger, Akron, and Mrs.
Ronald Gagnon, Akron,

and James Backus, Wa-

bash.
Mrs. Dave Day was or-

ganist and accompanied
Mrs. Clyde Jasper as

she sang &quot;Because and
&quot;W Only Just Begun.&q

The bride was attend-
ed by her sisters, Mi-

chelle as maid of honor

and Darla as_ brides-
maid. Miss Lisa Howard

was flower girl.
Steve Backus was his

brother&#39;s best man and

guests were seated by
Jim Frushour, cousin of

the bridegroom, and Dick

Geiger, the bride&#39;s br-

other. They are all of

Akron.

Serving at the recep-
tion immediately foll-

owing the ceremony were

Misses Reesa Rent-

schler and Jennifer

Jones, cousins of the

bride. Mrs. Larry Howard,
attended the gift table,

and Mrs. Steve Backus,

15 pes. Chicken,

HELD OVER - B Popular Demand!
OUR FINGER-LICKING GOOD

PICNIC PACK
They beat cooking and washing dishes any day.

Rolls,
6 cans of pop, 6 Desserts

KENTUCKY FRIED CHICKEN
915 East Ninth - Rochester

STEVEN STUTZHAN,

$699

2 Salads,

MANAGER

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK

11_A.m. to 9 P.M.

sister-in-law of the

bridegroom, registered
the guests.

The newlyweds are both

graduates of Akron High
School, she with the

class of 1972 and he

with the class of 1969.

He is’ employed by Son-

oco Products. The cou-

ple resides on North

Johnson Street in Akron.

Nations like to resort

to arms when they can’t

use their head.

Dwight Bechtol
Is 7-Gallon Donor

Dwight Bechtol, Burk-

et, was awarded a pin
in recognition of his

total contribution of
seven gallons of blood

to the Red Cross pro-
at Monday&# visit

of the Red Cross blood
mobile in Warsaw.

Other mul ti-gallon
donors were Eugene Fish-

er, who completed a to-

tal of five gallons;
Mrs. Glenn Grimm and
Oscar Werner, both of

Warsaw, thr ee-gallon
donors; W. Keith Streep-

er, Warsaw, to gallons,
and Mrs. Donald Stiver,
Burket, and Lyle Shene-

field, Warsaw, one gal-
lon each,

The next visit of the

blood mobile will be

August 23 at the Atwood

Community Building.
Scheduled visits for

the coming year are Oc-

tober 12 at Grace Coll-

ege, Winona Lake; Nov-

ember 3, Syracuse; Dec.

18, American Legion Home

in Warsaw; Feb. 28, at

the Shrine building,
Warsaw; March 22, Men-

tone; April 5, Grace

College; May 24, Pier-

ceton and June 14 in

Warsaw.

| KUHN’
| AUCTION SERVICE

|

FARM-HOUSEHOLD-ANTIQUE
|

itis ANS Sea 972

a

Peters

Paintin
Qt AR By Ip

916 FRANKLIN ST.

ROCHESTER, IND. ~“HoToRR
WEDDING-PORTRAIT-COMMERCIAL,

TONY PETERS

858-2433
PHONE. 223-2833 ————

TOY
Dolls, Games, Doll

UN

$3.98 - $15.98

$1.50 OFF

any toy

with coupon

SALE
Furniture Dishes

917 EAST NINTP,

Western Atto Store
Lyle and Carol Wandermark - Ira and Nina Supulock

L--__.- = dd

STREET - ROCHESTER



Rob and Lori Rensber-

ger of Macy spent the

week-end with Mr. and

Mrs. Bill Balmer and

family.
Friday evening call-

ers at the home of Mr.

and Mrs. Maurice Haney
and Kevin, Kathy and

Keith were Mr. and Mrs.

Felix Flores and daugh-
ters of Von Ormy, Tex.,

Mrs. Richard Honeycutt
of Washington, D. C.,
Mrs. Mary Krouse= and

Beth Ann Adams.

Mr. and Mrs. Eldon

Cumberland spent Thurs-

day evening in Fort

Wayne.
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Adams

of Kendallville spent
Saturday with his par-

ents, Mr. and Mrs. Leo

Adams.

Sunday callers of Mr.

and Mrs. Kenneth Walters

and Lisa and Luann were

Mr. and Mrs. John Gray
and Lorri and Mr. and

Mrs. Kenneth Myers of

Bill Balmer and

Janet, Cara Jo and Lori

Smalley are attending
Junior Church Camp at

Lakewood, near Kendall-
ville. Jean Balmer is

spending a few days with

Mr. and Mrs. Alton Perry
and Jamie and Jayne.

Mr. and Mrs. Walter

Weber and Mr. and Mrs.

Ted Merley celebrated
Mrs. Merley&#3 birthday
Saturday evening with a

dinner at the Gas House

in Ft. Wayne.

Mr. and Mrs. Harold
Miller attended the an-

niversary of her gradu-

Prescriptions
filled accurately

and rapidly
to begin your

record form

now so we

on hand

reference.

Be sure

family’s

at our store

have it

future

will

for

area a

8a.m. to5 p.m.

Phon 223-240

Beaver Dam Area News
MRS. CON SHEWMAN

ating class of 1934 from

Talma School Sunday at

the Rochester park. The

group included eight
class members and two

guests.
Mr. and Mrs. Maurice

Haney and Kevin, Kathy
and Keith, Mr. and Mrs.

Raymond Adams, Phil,

Kent and Beth Ann and

Mr. and Mrs. Fred Haney

Jr. attended the Dohner

reunion Sunday at the

home of their parents,
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Haney
Sr.

Mr. and Mrs. Frank

Hudson called on Mrs.

Nellie Huff of Pierce-

ton Sunday.
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Bal-

mer called on Mr. and

Mrs. Merl Gould of Ro-

‘ann Wednesday evening.
Mr. and Mrs. Winn Bo-

wers of Waterloo spent
the week-end with her

sister, Mr. and Mrs.

Fred Haney Sr.

Mr. and Mrs. Walter

Weber and Pat, David and

Debra, Mrs. Rick Sech-

rist and Mr. and Mrs.

Max Blocher and Ken at-

tended a family reunion

at the home of Mr. and

Mrs. Alfred Wynn and

family of Morocco on

July 4.

Mr. and Mrs. Ernest

Heighway and David, Deb-

bie and Danny of Rich-

mond spent the holiday
week-end with his par-

ents, Mr. and Mrs. Robt.

Heighway and Doug. Doug
returned home with his

parents after spending
a month with his grand-

parents.

On Sunday evening,
Mr. and Mrs. Robt. Hei-

ghway, Mr. and Mrs. Er-

nest Heighway and fami-

ly of Richmond, Mr. and

Mrs. Ned Heighway and

daughters, Brenda Bak-

er of Elkhart, Gary Sev-

erns of Rochester, Rick

and Donna Rockof Macy,
Mr. and Mrs. Con Shew-

man and family enjoyed
a family picnic at the

Rochester park. They
helped David Heighway

celebrate his twelfth

birthday.
Mrs. Lois Pezell and

Errol Perry of Detroit

and Mrs. Estel Perry of

Traverse City, Michigan
were Friday afternoon

callers of Mr. and Mrs.

Jay Swick. Mrs. Per-

ry returned to her home

after spending a few

days with her mother,
Louise Swick, and Mrs.

Lena Kuhn.
Miss Edith Heighway

spent Wednesday evening
with Mr. and Mrs. Jay
Swick.

MILLE PLUMBIN & HEATIN
KENNETH (TONY) MILLER

NEW CONSTRUCTION - REPAIR WORK

After 5 p.m. Call

491-318
To All Old and New Customers -

Your Patronage Will Be Appreciated.

Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth

Parks of Huffman Lake

were Saturday supper

guests of Mr. and Mrs.

Gerald Smalley and Tam-

my, Gary and Cara Jo.

Mr. and Mrs. Mitchell

Tucker honored their

son, Jeff on his second

birthday Sunday evening.
Ice cream and cake were

served to Mr. and Mrs.

Albert Tucker, Mr. and

Mrs. Dave McGuire of

Warsaw and Mr. and Mrs.

Jim Eaton of Mentone.

Mr. and Mrs. Fred San-

er and daughters of Sil-

ver Lake spent Sunday
evening with Mr. and

Mrs. Jay Swick.
Mr. and Mrs.

Hamilton of So. Bend

called Friday evening
on Mr. and Mrs. Robert

Heighway and Doug.
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Yo-

ung and Shalen of Col-

umbus called recently
on Mr. and Mrs. Mitch-

ell Tucker and Jeff.

Mrs. Jay Swick called

on his sister, Miss Ed-

ith Heighway, of Roch-

Horace

ester Saturday after-

noon,

Mrs. Elmer Hoffman

spent Tuesday afternoon

at the home of Mr. and

Mrs. Ronnie Yeiter of

Clunette. Mrs. Joe Ye-

iter and Mrs. Terry Ye-

iter and Toby, also of

Clunette, were also

present.
Recent callers of Mr.

and Mrs. Jay Swick have

been Mr. and Mrs. Her-

man Conine and daughter
Pam of Troy, O. Mrs.

Conine was a former te-

acher at Beaver Dam.

Patty, Hal and Todd

Hoffman and Mrs. Donna

Grogg and Tonya called

on Mr. and Mrs. Elmer

Hoffman on Sunday.
Mr. and Mrs. Charles

Tucker and Chad and Chan

and Mr. and Mrs. Jerry
Nelson, Kim, Stephanie

and Tara and Mr. and

Mrs. Joe Ault and Connie

were 4th of July guests
of Mrs. Mary Tucker.

Saturday evening gu-

ests of Mrs. Mary Tuck-

er were Mrs. Ocie New-

comb of Ft. Lauderdale,
Fla. and Al DeLong of

Greemont, Mich. and Mrs.

Lena Igo.

Callers this past week
at the home of Mrs. A-

manda Warren were Mr.

and Mrs. Merl Fitton,
Mrs. Mack Swick and Amy,
Mrs. Ross Deaton and
Mrs. Jay Swick.

Mrs. Betty Slaybaugh
and Brett spert Wednes-

day with Mrs. George
Lorene of Wabash.

Brett Slaybaugh is

spending Monday and Tu-

esday with his grandmo-
ther, Mrs. John Slay-

baugh, of Rochester.

Mrs. Mary Tucker spent
Saturday night with her

daughter and son-in-law,
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Nel-

son, and daughters.

MENTONE/AKRON NEWS
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BEAVER DAM

Engagement BETTER DAUGHTERS

The Beaver Dam Better

Daughters had their June

meeting on the 28th.

.

Roll call was answer-

ed by 12 members to the

question, &quot;W did you

get your father?
The pledges were given

by Janet Balmer and

Paula Bruner.

The group sang &quot;H
Birthday&qu to Debbie Bru-

ner and Cara Jo Smalley.
Secretary&#39 and treasur-

er&#3 reports were gi-
ven and approved.

Drinks were served

and the meeting was dis-

missed.
The next meeting will

be July 12 at 7:30 p.m.

at the Beaver Dam Church.

- Jayne Perry
Mr. and Mrs. Dorris

_

Harrold of Akron, an-
7

nounce the engagement There are only tw

ways to be quite unpre-

judiced and impartial.
One is to be completely

ignorant; the other is

to be completely indif-

ferent.

and approaching marriage
of their daughter, Shar-

on, to Doctor Richard

L. Sommers of Silver

Lake. Doctor Sommers

is the son of Mr. and

Mrs. Harvey Sommers of

Hanna, Indiana.
A graduate of Ball

State University, Miss CREIGHTON
Harrold is employed by
Sonoco Products Company v

in Akron. eo

Dr. Sommers is a grad-
uate of Purdue Univer-

sity&#3 School of Veter-

inary Science and Medi-

cine and is associated
with the Silver Lake ON MONDAY, JULY 3

Veterinary Clinic. Wheat .........-0---ee eee $1.2 Bu.

The couple plan to be Soy Beans .
...

$3.32 Bu.

married September 24 in EarCorn .. . +.
$1.05 Bu.

the Redeemer Lutheran Sh. Corn ...........-+--++
$1.10 Bu.

Church in Warsaw. CORN DISCOUNT

+
BE A BLOOD

DONO

EE

CREIGHTON’S GRAIN BID

CONTACT: CREIGHTON BROS.

id. Rd. 30 West, Warsaw, indiana
Dial 267-3101

Mobile Homes

and

Travel Trailers
LOWMAN’S CORNER

Phone Akron 893-4260

PUBLI AUCTI
The following will be sold 2% miles south of

Mentone on State Road 19 on.

SATURDAY, JULY 15 at 12:30

FARM MACHINERY Int. H tractor w/2-row culti-

vator & wheel weights; Int. F-20 tractor, runs;

Int. 2-14’ pull type, clutch type plow; 2-row

rotary hoe; 7’ tandem disc; New idea manure

spreader; gravity box w/high speed gear; high
speed gear w/flat rack; JD 12-7 drill on steel;

JD semi-mounted mower; single chain elevator.

MISCELLANEOUS Rotary lawn mower;

chers; hand tools;

binders; tool boxes;

fence stret-

post hole diggers; chain

sprayer boom & pump; two

self hog feeders; fence; several feet of lum-

ber; hog waterer; hog crate; two hard coal

stoves; beef rack; sausage stuffer & grinder;
wood chair; lard paddle; wood leather vise;
wooden well pipe; wood buckets; corn sheller

double shovel plow; old single row drill; gas

motor; hay knife; other items.

TRUCK 1958 Chevrolet %-ton pick-up, runs.

HAY 300 or 400. Bales of 5 DOr 6-year old hay.

SOME MISC. HOUSEHOLD ITEMS.

NOT RESPONSIBLE FOR ACCIDENTS TERMS: CASH

ORA SMITH ESTATE

Everett Rookstool, Auctioneer Phil Lash, Clerk

R#6, Warsaw, Indiana - Phone 453-4771

&lt;oftorproosdseraweodwuugonMn &An Boo an eoa ee ee ae
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Jotly Good

Neighbors Meet

&q new product I&#39;
tried recently&qu was the
answer given to roll

call by the members of
the Jolly Good Neighbors
Club at their June meet-

ing held at the Steer

Inn, with Mrs. Jay Lei-

ter as hostess and Mrs.
Ernest Jamison as her

assistant.

Following the ritual-
istic opening of the

Mrs. Ray Ros-

brugh gave the history
of the song, &quot;Ta Me
Out To The Ball Game&q
which was then sung by
the group. Crystal Shoe-
maker prepared meditat-
ions which included Bi-

ble verses read by var-

ious members, and a po-
em, &quot;Sho Cut&q read by
Mrs. Oscar Bowen.

&quot;Courte Of The Road&q
was the article given
by Mrs. Jay Leiter, he-

alth and safety leader.
Mrs. Oscar Bowen&#3 gar-
den remarks concerned
the care of roses, trim-

ming of shrubs, planting
of late flowers and veg-

etables and setting out

house plants. Some very
interesting

.

facts con-

cerning Kosciusko Co.

were given by the citiz-

enship leader, Mrs. De-

verl Jamison.

&quot;Advanta and Disad-

vantages of Joint Owner-

ship&q was the lesson

presented by Mrs. Riley
Parker.

Darlene Hathaway, a

member of the Burket

Busy Bees 4-H club re-

lated some of her camp

experiences and showed

how to make fruit and

milk drinks. Another

member, Peggy Parker,
demonstrated the making

of chocolate delight.

Following a brief bus-

iness session, conducted

by the president, Mrs.

Perry Hathaway, the re-

pitition of the club

collect closed the meet-

ing.
Refreshments were ser-

ved to 16 members and

two 4-H girls and Mrs.

Ronald Shank.
The July meeting will

be held at the home of

Mrs. Harley Parker.

JUDGE: I&#39; decided to

give your wifeasettle-
ment of fifty dollars a

week.
HUSBAND: That&#39;s swell,

judge. And I&#39; throw

in a few bucks myself
once in a while.

COcQnecooesooveoegevese

REBUILDING
SERVICE

on

e Starters
® Generators

Engines
GILLILAND

Auto
Machine Co.

115 E. 4th St. ROCHESTER

eocscecopeccoscoooooce

eeeeesecoooocooosonsoosseeseeooose.

Griffis

Word has been received
of the June 9 death of

Carl V. Griffis, 59, of

2728 W. Colter St., Pho-

enix, Ariz.

A farmer near Akron

prior to moving to Ari-

zona in 1949, he had re-

sided at Phoenix for 15

years,
The son of Henry H.

and Arnetta Bonnell Gr-

iffis, he was born Apr.
23, 1913, near Mentone.

He was married to the

former Beatrice Ball on

Dec. 24, 1932.

Surviving are his wi-

dow; two sons, Jerry
Griffis, Denver, Colo.,

and Paul F. Griffis,
Phoenix, Ariz.; a sis-

ter, Mrs. Helen Shunk,
Mentone; and five grand-

children.
Services and burial

were at Memory Lawn Me-

morial Park, Phoenix.

Hammond

Larry M. Hammond, 29,
Lakewood, grandson of

Mrs. Nellie Slusser, Ak-

ron, died in a light
plane crash June 22

near Glenwood, N. M.

A geological engineer,
Hammond was employed by
Hazen Research Inc. He

attended Dyer Central

High School, Utah State

University and the Uni-

versity of Nevada wher
he earned his master&#39;

degree. He was a memb-

er of Sigma Gamma Epsi-
lon and Sigma Tau frat-

ernities, the Geologi-
cal Society of America

and the Mineralogical
Society of America.

Surviving are his wi-

dow, the former Theona

Gullickson; a daughter,
Miss Tonya Elise Ham-

mond, at home; his par-
ents, Mr. and Mrs. Merl

Hammond of Schererville;
grandparents, Mr. and

Mrs. Wilfred Berger of

Crown Point and Mrs).

Slusser; two sisters),
Mrs. Susan Puent and

Mrs. Patti McCauley, and

a brother, Tom Hamm
all of Griffith.

Funeral services for
Mr. Hammond were con-

ducted June 27.

|

neta

FOR SALE

Two bedroom modern

cottage by Twin Lakes.

could be used the year

round.

MANCHESTER

BUILDERS

PHONE 982-2596 COLLECT

FOR DETAILS

SELLS OIL COMPANY

Gasoline - Olls - Lubrication
Accessories

W GIVE TOP VALUE STAMPS -CLOSED SUNDAYS

PHONE

_

352-2332
SILVER LAKE

Horn

Paul G. Horn, 49, R.
2, Argos, died Monday
morning-at Parkview hos-

pital in Plymouth of

complications following
an illness of four and
one half months.

A resident of the
Bourbon community since

1947, he was a farmer
and was associated with
the Ecker Truck Service
for the past 22 years.

He was a veteranof World
War II and a member of
the Bourbon Bible Ch-

utrch,
The sonof Fred A.

Anna Stockberger
he was born Jan. 23,
1923, at Mentone. He

was married to Jean Sh-
earer on Nov. 16, 1947.

Surviving are his wi-

dow; his mother, Mrs.
Charles (Anna) Hendrix,

Mentone; two daughters,
Aimee Jo and Nancy Paul-

ette, both at home; two

sons, James, at home,
and Sgt. Samuel Horn,

stationed at Porregon
Air Base at Madrid, Sp-
ain,

Funeral services will
be conducted at 2 p.m.
Friday at the Bourbon
Bible Church with the

Rev. Carl Shearer and
the Rev. Royer Allman

officiating. Burial
will be in the Parks

cemetery at Bourbon.
Friends may call

-

at

the Deaton Funeral home
in Bourbon until noon

Friday, then at the ch-

utch until the hour of
the service.

and

Horn,

Accident Report
Dennis Hoffman, NOrth

Manchester, and Joyce
Sherman, R.2, Claypool,
were injured last Mon-

day evening when they
were thrown from a mot-

orcycle thatwas involv-

edina truck-motorcycle
personal injury accident

on SR 13 near No. Man-

chester. Both were tak-

en to Wabash Co. hospi-
tal. The driver of the

truck, Billie J. Hively,
R.1, Akron, was not in-

jured, nor were his pas-

sengers, his wife and

two daughters. His tr-

uck sustained $300 dam-

ages and the Honda mot-

orcycle&#39 damages were

estimated at $900. Hi-

vely did not see the

motorcycle as he turned

into Riverview Stables,
and it ran into him as

the truck turned. Hive-

ly pleaded guilty of

charges of driving left

of center and paid a $5
fine and costs of $28.

PILGRIM

BALER TWINE
(Guaranteed)

RED BRAND FENCE PANELS

For Hogs or Cattle

RED BRAND FENCE

THOMPSON’S
FEED AND GRAIN

AKRON 893-7013
CHILI 863-2411

NEW BOOKS
AKRON CARNEGIE LIBRARY

New books at the Ak-
ton Carnegie Public Li-

brary include the foll-

owing:
LEGEND AND LORE FROM

AMERICA&#39; CROSSROADS by
Mabel E. Davidson. You
will enjoy reminiscing

as you read the pages
of this book, The leg-
end and lore from Indi-
ana contained in this
book dates back into the

early nineteenth cent-

ury and up into the

early 20th century.
151 LEISURE-TIME VA-

CATION HOMES by Richard

B. Pollman. This is a

pictorial presentation
of homes for leisure-

living with construction

blueprints available.
THE SEASON OF LOVE by

Arlene Hale.
THE GAME OF THE FOXES

by Ladislas Farago. The

untold story of German

espionage in the United
States andGreat Britain

during World War II.

A DAY FOR MURDER by
Katherine McComb.

MURDER OF A STUDENT

by Peter Malloch.
THE MEDICINE MAN by

Shirley Seifert. This

is Dr. Antoine Saugra-
in&#3 personal history--
the story of a young

Frenchman who settles

on the Mississippi riv-

er inthe village of St.

Louis. It tells of his

experiences as an army
doctor, his relationship

with the notorius Gen.
James Wilkinson, his ad-

ventures with the Ind-

ians; and it describes

the happiness he found
with his beloved wife

and children. Once a-

gain. Shirley Seifert
has taken

a

dramatic per-
iod from America&#39;s past
as the setting for a

book that combines en-

tertaining fiction with

intriguing fact.
THE CALL, AN AUTOBIO-

GRAPHY by Oral Roberts.

T Call is a compell-
personal testamento faith and commitment

in the 20th century, the

faith of a man who has

overcome many adversi-
‘ties to minister world-
wide the message of

Christ to Christians
and non-Christians a-

like.

SILVER LAKE
Recent callers at the

T.E. Shoemaker home were
Mrs. Glen Walther of

Taveres, Fla. who is

spending the summer in

Warsaw, Mr. and Mrs. Os-

car Bowen, Mrs. Joe Ault

and daughter, Connie, of

near Yellow Creek Lake,
Mrs. Edison Tucker and

son, Charles, of near

Mentone, Mrs. Ray Hath-

away, Claypool, Rev.
Dennis Keesey, Mrs. Har-

ley Parker, and Mrs.

Robert Bunch of Silver

Lake.

Bammer!in Reunion

Held At Smiths

The families of Will-
iam and Laura Runkle

Bammerlin met at’ the
home of the president,

Allen Smith, recently
for a bountiful carry-
in dinner.

Bernard and Mary Fites
will be president and

secretary-treasurer for
the coming year. Larry
and Joyce Lauer were

elected vice-president
and will be moved up to

president and secretary-
treasurer next year.
While elephant musical

chair was enjoyed and

the remainder of the

day was spent visiting.
Present were Mr. and

Mrs. Robert Bammerlin,
Roann; Mr. and Mrs. Lyle

Bammerlin and Beth, Ak-

ron; Mrs. Ruth Bammer-

lin, Akron; Mr. and Mrs.

Ronald Fites and Mr.

and Mrs.- Ralph Fites,
Macy; Mr. and Mrs. Ger-
ald Bahney, Roann; Mr.

and Mrs. Larry Lauer and

Michael and Debbie, No.

Manchester; Mr. and Mrs.

Keith Dawson and Brian
of Yoder; Mrs. Berdella

Shireman, Akron; Mrs.

Dorothy Kitson, Syra-
cuse, and Mrs. Mary E.

Derring, Akron.

Court News

Linda Holloway, R. 1,
Etna Green, has filed a

suit for divorce from
Kenneth Earl Holloway,

R. 5, Rochester, in Kos-

ciusko court action.

The couple married June

27, 1965 and separated
June 10, 1972. She asks

custody of one minor

child.

MEN WANTED
(to work with woods crew, skidding,

bd LOGGER
loading & handling logs)

e MILLWRIGHT

© SAWMILL HANDS (© re 27 +12 wmeers

e LIFT-TRUCK Operator

e MECHANIC

xperienced men desired; will consider good trainees.

PUILD LIFETIME CAREER HERE

(in a healthy man&#

APPLY TO OFFICE WEEK-DAYS OR SATURDAY A.M.

PIK LUMBER CO., INC.

(to service, maintain &

install sawmill machinery)

Lumber

Diesel

job)

AKRON



OMEGA CHURCH

Pastor - Kenneth Gimml

Supt. - Emerson Burns

Sunday School 9:30 a.m.

Worship Service 10:30 a.m.

Evening Service 7:30 peme

THURS. Bible Study 7:30 peme

MEMORY VERSE - Show me thy

ways, 0 Lord; teach me thy

paths, Lead me in thy truth.

Psa. 25:4 & 5

AKRON

CHURCH OF THE BRETHREN

Charlies E. Zunkel, Pastors

401 Woodland Drive

North Manchester, Indiana

Telephone 982-2005

Church School

Church Worship 10:30 a.m.

Worship will include a

report of the 1972 Annual

Conference of the Church

9:30 asm.

of the Brethren, held at

Concinnati, Ohio, includ-

ing a brief message by the

pastor.

Church Board Meeting 6:45 pm

Church Council Meeting 7:30

THURSDAY - Women’s Fellowship

will have a picnic at Warvel

Park in North Manchester.

The young ladies of the

church have charge.

AKRON CHURCH O GOD

J. D. Thomason, Pastor

Ray Bradway, Ass&#3 Pastor

Larry Klein, Supt.
Loyd Saner, Asst. Supt.

Sunday School 9:30 a.m.

Morning Worship 10:25 asm.

Revival Hour 7:30 pe

Youth Fellowship 8:30 p.m.

DU after Church

CHURCH ACTIVITIES

Sun., July 9 - Cultivation

Committee meets 6:29 p.m.

Mon., July 10 - Golden Age
Fellowship 6:30 p.m.

Thurs., July 13 - Mid-week

Service 7:30 p.m.
Choir Practice 8:30 p-m.

Sat., July 158 - Men’s Prayer
Breakfast 6:30 a.m.

Jr. Choir Practice 10 a.m.

SILVER CREEK CHURCH OF GOD

Pastor - Rev. George Reser

Supt. - Max VanCleave

Church School 9:30 a.m.

Morning Worship
C.G.Y.A,

Evening Worship 7:30 peme

THURS. 7:30 Prayer Service.

BEAVER DAM
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Minister - Rev. Peter Hanstra

Superintendent - Alton Perry

Worship Services 9:20-10:00
Sunday School 10:00-11:15

W.S.C.S. - 1st Tuesday even-

ing of each month at the

Church at 7:30 peme

LADIES AID - 3rd Wednesday
of each month! Time and place

announced by the hostess.

BURKET

UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Donald E. Poyser, Pastor

Burket 491-3945
David Jamison, Sr. Supt.
Peggy Eaton, Jr. Supt.

Sunday School 9:30 A.M.

Children are now meeting
upstaire., Adult, Sr. Hi and

Jr. Hi, classes are meeting
in the basement.

Worship Service 10:30 A.M.

AKRON

UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Pastor - John E. Moore

Lay Leader-Randal! Leininger

Supt. Study Program - Wayne

Cumberland

Sunday School 9:30 a.m.

Worship 10:15 till 11:00 a.m,

Youth Fellowship 7:00 peme

OLIVE BETHEL CHURCH OF 60D
Rev. Harold Helterbridie

Minister

Mrs. James Ellison, Supt.

Sundey School 9:

Morning Worship 10

Evening Worship

Thurs, Bible Study

30 a.m.

Pom.

TALMA

UNITED WETHOODIST CHURCH

Rev. Walter R. House, Pastor

Sunday School 9:30 a.m

Worship Service 10:45 a.m.

Pastor Preaching
and, 4th & Sth Sundays

Special Services

1st & 3rd Sundays

FIRST BAPTIST CHUR
MENTONE

Norman McVay, Pastor

Sunday School 9:30 A.M.

Worship Service 10:30 A.M.

Sunday Evening Service

7:30 P.M.

Thureday Prayer Meeting
7:30 P.M,

AKRON BAPTIST CHAPEL

Rev, Ron Nelson, Pastor

Now meeting.on Sunday mornings

Sunday School 11:00 A.M.

Worship Service 11:30 A.M.

Evening Service 7:00 P.M,

Meeting in the Akron Lions

Club Youth Building

DISKO UNITED
WETHODIST CHURCH

Rev. Peter Hanstra, Pastor
rank Nordmann, Supt.

Duane Smith, Lay Leader

Sunday School 9:30 A.M,
Worship Service 10:30 A.M,

Prayer Meeting — Tuesday at

7:00 P.M,

a

TIPPECANOE CONGREGATIONAL
HRISc TIAN CHURCH

John J. Sholly, Pastor

Mre, Richard Baer, S.S. Supt.

rs

OLIVE BRANCH
CHURCH OF GO

Sunday School 9:30

Worship Service 10:30

—

HARRISON CENTER
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Pastor - Rev. Herbert Edwaras

Sunday School

Worship Service

9:45 @sme

10:45 asms

Mission Aid = Second Wednesday

evening of each month at the

church at 7:30 peme

CHURCH OF CHRIST

Mentone, Indiana

T. R. Jones, Minister

Bible Classes

Worship
9:30 a.m

10:30 aeme

Worship 7:30 peme

——

MENTONE

UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Rev. Walter R. House, Pastor

Worship Service 9:30 a.m

Sunday School 10:30 a.m

Junior Youth 6:00 pom.

Senior Youth 6:00 p.m.

Evening Service 7:00 peme

PLEASE NOTE: Deadline

for Church
is Tuesday.

Directory

Editor& Quot Boo

He is a man of sense who

does not grieve for what he

has not, but rejoices in what

he has.

—Epictetus

Napoleon Etienne To Visit Akron

4

Napoleon Etienne

Napoleon Etienne, a

mative of Haiti, will

speak at the 10:25 a.m.

Sunday worship service

at the Akron Church of

God.
Known to most people

in this areaas Napo, he

has established 30 Chr-

istian congregations and

has radio programs. A

self-taught medical doc-

tor, he does a great
deal of good by holding

clinics in connection

with the church. For a

few years he has been a

full-time employee of
the Child Care Founda-

tion which has done much

good through the work

of Grace Childrens hos-

pital.
As a youngster, Napo

was taken into the home

of a missionary and

there he was helped to

grow in the areas of

Engagement
Announced

Mr. and Mrs.

Sheetz,
announce the engagement

of their daughter, Jan-

et Lynn Sheetz, to Duane

Dale

Akron, wish to

Hackworth, son of Mr.

and Mrs. Oliver Hack-

worth, R. 1, Claypool.
Miss Sheetz is a 1971

graduate of Akron High
School and attended

Huntington College. She

is employed as secretary
with N.F.O, at Mentone.

Mr. Hackworth is a

1972 graduate of Akron

High School and is em-

ployed at Sonoco Paper
Products Co. at Akron.

No date has been set

for the wedding.

160 acres,

west of Burket.

feeding set-up,

FARM FOR SALE
located 3 miles south-

Large home,

all

farming. Owner says sell! now. Call

EVERETT ROOKSTOOL

AUCTION REALTY SERVICE
219-453-4771

hog

cleared for

Christian love and edu-

cation. After regular
schooling, he went to

Bible school and was

married. He and his

wife have had a great
ministry for Christ.

Mrs. Etienne works in a

garment factory, using
her salary to take chil-

dren into their home.

Mr. and Mrs. Etienne

are close friends of the

Hugh Wildermuths and

will stay in their home

while in the Akron area.

The Rev. J. D. Thoma-

son of the Akron Church

of God extends an invi-

tation to everyone to

hear this gifted man.

FULTON COUNTY DELEGATES

Junior Leader Conference,
Jeannie Crippen,
Melinda Hartzler,

Neil Douglass,
Susanna Horban and Greg Smith.

B+
The American Red Cross.

Friday- July 7

St. Joseph
Parish Hall

Rochester

Don&#3 fuel farm trac-

tors while they are hot

or running, caution Pur-

due University extension

agricultural engineers.
Rather than. save a few

minutes, you may lose

several days because of

equipment loss or per-
sonal injury.

to the 1972 4-H State

left to right, are:

Lee Ann Tobey,

The delegates were sponsored to the four-day

training program by the Rochester Kiwanis Club.

Se wh
your savings

can earn at

FIRS FEDERA
SCs ea Sees Sea ae

ution in Northern

Savings SPECIALISTS.

NINTH AT MONROE

fl Amount Savings Plan Annual |
i

Rate

a
2 year maturity 6.00%a $10,000

Certificate Savings a
a

1 year maturity 5.75%
a

a $5, ooo
Certificate Savings a

a
$ 000 Six month waturity 5.25% a

| , Certificate Savings a
a $ .00 Regular Passbook 5% i
a Monthly income dividends available on certificates a

of $10,000 or more. E
Cee Mee Re

Join the fastest growing finincial
Indiana.

FIRS FEDERA
SAVING

Accounts insured up to $20,000

Where you save DOES make a difference.

instit-

We are the

ROCHESTER

ee eeguise: eea: Sit oro ba a
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FOR SALE

LAWN SALE to raise money for

Cindy Rickel, Mentone’s Kos-

ciusko Co. fair queen con-

testant. Saturday, July 8,

at the home of Mr. and Mrs.

Francis Rickel on SR 25 at

Palestine. 9 ‘asm. - ?? Also,
car wash on Saturday, July 15

at Mentone Body Shop. Buy a

vote for Cindy!!
7/6/16

GARAGE SALE Friday and Sat-

urday 10 - 6. Clothing, toys,
bikes, tents, household items

doors, windows, stove.

ROGER ROBINSON
5 miles north of Mentone to

950 West.

7/6/1¢

FOR SALE: 1963 Chevrolet 2

ton van with ramp type Ant-

hony hydraulic lift. Four

spare tires and wheels.

Mechanically good. Priced for

quick sale. $700.

503 South Franklin Street

Mentone
7/6/1p

SPOTS before your eyes - on

your new carpet = remove th=

em with Blue Lustre. Rent

electric shampooer $1.

DAY HARDWARE
Akron

7/6/1¢

FREE: 2 cute puppies, one

male, one female, need good

homes.

Phone MENTONE 353-5204

6/29/2f

REDUCE excess fluids Fluidex

$1.69. Lose weight with Dex-

A-Diet capsules $1.98 at The

Pill Box, Mentone.

6/22/6p

AIRCONDITIONER: We have a

large selection of 5,000-

27,000 BTU air conditioners

in stock. Beat the rush and

select your now.

BAKER&#39

ELECTRONICS and APPLIANCES
Mentone hone 353-4685

6/8/1c
se

CLEAN rugs, Like new, so ca-

sy to do with Blue Lustre.

Rent electric shampooer $1,

MILLER HARDWARE
Mentone

7/6/1¢

FOR SALE: One gallon pasteur-
izer. B Flat Alto sax, very

good.

353-3790

7/6/3¢

FOR SALE: Wards fold-down

camper. Like new. $245 oF

best offer.

387-4185

6/29/xc

PULVERIZED WOOD WASTE--Suit-
able for bedding or Mulch.

You load--no charge; we load

--$5 per load.

PIKE LUMBER CO., INC.
893-451!

6/22/4c

FOR SALE

ATHLETE? FOOT GERM

HOW TO KILL IT.

IN ONE HOUR.

Strong, quick-drying T-4-L

checks itch and burnirg oF

your 59¢ back at any drug
counter. Then, in 3-5 days

watch infected skin slough
off. Watch HEALTHY skin ap—

pear! NOW at

HARRIS DRUGS
ron

7/6/4c

OFFICE FURNITURE - Filing
cabinets-Safes-Typewriters

Adding Machines-Caliculator
Sales - Service - Rentals

31M LEASE OFFICE MACHINES
913 EB 9th St., Rochester

Phone 223-3683

FOR SALE: Adding machine

paper. 25¢ a roll, 5 rolls

$1.00.

AKRON/MENTONE NEWS

Mentone Akron

FOR SALE: 22°? x 28’! white

poster board, (White both

sides) 20¢ sheet,

AKRON/ NEW

Mentone kron

FOR SALE: Aluminum sheets
23x35. Nice weight to work

with. 25¢ per sheet.

AKRON/ NEWS
e AkronMenton:

FOR SALE: Signs. 20¢ eache

AKRON/MENTONE NEWS
Mentone Aeron

LENNOX FURNACE

GAS, OIL, COAL; PLUMBING

FIXTURES, TAPPAN &

FRIGIDAIRE APPLIANCES
CUSTOM KITCHEN CABINETS

Free estimates Gladly Given

No Down Payment

36 Months to Pay

ROLLIN SMITH

CHEATING PLUMBING

Corner State Road 13 & 114

N. Manchester - Phe 982-2248

FOR RENT

FOR RENT: Twelve acres of pa-

sture for cattle.

893-4670

6/29/2p
_

BIDWELL MOBILE HOME SALES AND

COURT. Mobile homes, space

rentals, large lots, good se=

lection of used mobile homes.

8’, 10°, 12 wide.

PHON AKRON 893-4895

FOR RENT: Furnished apartzent.

EVA McHATTON
Phone 893-4943

6/29/xc

~

SERVICES

Akron

BIX STRIPPER - So different

- So effective — So pleasant.

DAY HARDWARE
Ak ron

T/6/1¢
ee

FOR SALE: Kraft fruit punch
Syrup. One Lllon makes 6

gallons. All you add is

AGRI-CENTER
M entone

7/6/2¢

FOR SALE: 14 ft, steel dump

bed with twin cyl. Glenco

hoist, 10 ton capacity, good

condition. Two side mounted

22 gallon gas tanks both just

removed from one of our

trucks.

LEWIS SALVAGE COMPAN

893-4831

7/6/2¢
——

Used RCA Color Television

$100.00 and up.

DOERING RADIO & TV

Akron 893-4641

5/20/x«

WELL DRILLING and repairing

of two, three and four inch

wells, Water systems for

sale. Fully insured.

ROY SANER & SON

Akron Phone 893-4815

a

APPLIANCE REPAIRS, large or

small. Call after 4:30 peme

JACK ADAMS, JR.

Mentone EL 3-4820

neeee

neereeeenreee

neem

SEPTIC TANK SERVICE ~ Locally

owned at Rochester, Septic

tank and dry well service.

We install and repair.

BOB RICHARDS

R. 1, Rochester Ph. 223-5845

Leiters Ford Ph. g32-4668

FOUND

FOUND: Brown billfold in

Akron. Owner may pick up at

the Akron News office.

7/6/2E£

FOUND: Ledy’s wrist watch in

Akron. Contact the NEWS of-

fice.

7/6/22

WANTED

WANTED: Grain and Livestock

hauling, custom baling; crew

available.

MERLYN HOLT and SONS
Phone 491-2771

6/878¢

HAULING
Trash — Junk — Everything
Call evenings — 893-4061

GENE MATHES

6/29/4P

Boys ages 13 and 15 want hay
baling or any odd job work.

CALL 893-4015
1/6/2B

HELP WANTED

GROUNDS MAN WANTED: to mow,

trim, care for 6 A. landscap-
ed lawn area (modern power

equip.), trim shrubs, light
maintenance in summer; snow

removal/janitoring/mainten-
ance in winter. Must be mech-

anically inclined. Good per-

manent job with Fulton Co.

Industry for right man.

BOX XYZ c/o Newspaper

6/22/3¢

WANTED: Someone to help with

yard work on three farms.

353-3790

7/6/3¢

AMBITOUS COUPLE - who need

more income. Unusual opport-

unity for good earnings for

both. Work together. Part

time or full time.

WRITE BOX 71

Mishawaka, Indiana
for interview

7/6/qot

ACT NOW: Join the oldest

Toy and.Gift Party Plan in

the Country=-our 25th year!

Commissions up to 30% Fan—

tastic Hostess Awards. Call

or write Santa’s Parties

Avon, Conne 06001, Tele—

phone (203) 673-3455. Al—

so booking parties.

7/6/4¢

REAL ESTATE

FOR SALE Brick house, 9 rooms

5 bedrooms, Full basement —

dry, no sewage back up. Heat

hot water gravity. New gas

incinerator, fireplace. Fro—

nt and rear porch screened,

2 car cement block garage,

plenty of shade.

BEN BARNETT
301 E. Rochester St., Akron

Phone 893-4154

3/11 /xe

FOR SALE - River lots on

beautiful St. Joseph river 15

miles north of Indiana border

Campers and mobile homes

welcome.

Phone (616) 432-3166

7/6/lot

FOR SALE

All new modern 3 bedroom

home, 1% baths, carpeted,

refrigerator and stove in-

cluded, landscaped. Located

on corner of Water & Cherry

Streets in Akron, Indians.

Immediate possession. Priced

to sell. Shown by appoint-
ment. Call

AKRON INSURANCE AGENC

893-4231 of 893-4827

AKRON/MENTONE NEWS

CLASSIFIED RATES

5 per word - 18 word minimum.

4 per word for additional insertions.

All ads to be paid in advance. Ad-

ditional billing fee of 25 will be

charged -if ads are not paid prior to

Thursday morning.

REA ESTATE

REAL ESTATE

6O0 muck farm, no buildings,
north side Rock Lake, $300

per acre.

3 B/R frame home, living room

carpeted, large kitchen, full

bath, gas furnace. Southeast

part of Akron,

Good building site, west edge
of Akron. 100° x 250°.

27A N/W of Akron. 1 story
frame 4 B/R home, pole build-

ing, corn crib. $21,000.

3 B/R electric heated home.

Fully carpeted; 2 car garage,
paneled, cement drive. East

edge of Akron,

3 B/R home, living dining
rooms carpeted, both like new

oil furnace, car garage,

1 blocks from center of town

\

133A 3 B/R brick home\ oi!

furnace. 2 barns, 40° x60&q
& 90& x 80& and 30° x 50° hog

house, cement silos, 10° x

36° 12& x 30°, two wells.

South of 114 on St. Rd. 15

to Ist cross road, west Ist

house.

NKEY

INSURANCE REAL ESTATE

Akron 893-4713

AKRON REALTY

LISTINGS WANTED - Farm

Residential - Lake Property
+ eee

AKRON: N. Mishawaka St. 7 rm

home - 5 rms and bath down,

2 rms and bath up. Gas heat.

AKRON: Nice 6 rm home on East

Roch. St. includes 4 lots, 2

car garage with workshop,

tool and garden equip. bldg.
also, 12x30 bldg with fire-

place.

AKRON: 8 rm home on N Mishe-

waka St. New siding, gas

heat, enclosed porch.

FULTON: Two story business

building, antique shop and

inventory.

AKRON: So. Maple St. 6 Rm,

3 B.R. home -- can be pur-

chased very reasonably.

78 ACRES in North East Henry

Twp. S6 acres tillable., Good

out buildings, 5 acres timber

9 room 4 BR well maintained

home, garage, tool shed,

large barn, chicken house.

$375 per acre.

GILEAD: 7 rm. home, 2 lots,

3 B.R., 1% baths, hardwood

floors, full basement, new

gas furnace, fully insulated,
2 car garage. @

AKRON: 5 rm home on corner

lot, full basement, 2 car

garage, good location.

. se

AKRON REALTY
H. We Gearhart

Phone 893-4221 of 893-4359

——

REAL ESTATE FOR SALE

39 acres of bare ground south

of Rochester.

24 acres bare ground, about

2 acres wooded.

About 1% acres in Newcastle

Township with small home and

almost new 3 bedroom mobile

home with 1% baths.

130 ecre ferm, between Akron

and Mentone, all tillable

land,
three bedroom home, good out

buildings and it i located

on blacktop road.

JEFFERIES AGENCY

1007 Main St., Rochester

Phone 223-6111 or 223-3803

NOTICED

AKRON/MENTONE NEW

July 6, 1972

LEGAL NOTIC
SPECIAL MEETING

COUNTY COUNCIL

Notice is hereby given that a

special meeting of the County

Council of the County of Ful-

ton, Indiana, will be held at

the Courthouse in Rochester,

Indiena, on the 12th day of

July, 1972 at 9:00 A.M., for

the purpose of discussing the

following Additional & Trans-

fers of Appropriations.

Co. General Fund Additionals

301 Court House Roof

$22,000.00
102A Twp, Assessor Rochester

Chief Dep. $500.00

20S Repair of Equip. Treas.

$100.00

County Highway Additionals

307 Culverts $5,000.00

Cum Bridge Fund Additionals

Bridge No. 72 $40,000.00
Bridge No. 71 $ 2,125.00

Local Road & St. Additionals

Bridge No. 71 $ 6,375.00

County General Fund

Reductions for Transfers

211 Treas. Office supplies

$100.00

103 Roch Twp. Assessor Extra

help $500.00

Taxpayers appearing at such

meeting shall have the right

to be heard thereon. The add-

itionals as finally made will

be referred to the State Boa-

rd of Tax Commissioners

which will hold a further

hearing thereon within fifte-

en days at the County Audit-

or&#39; office in the Courthouse

at Rochester, Indiana, or at

such place as may be designa-

ted. At such hearing taxpay-

ers objecting to any such ad-

ditionals may be heard, and

interested taxpayers may in-

quire of the County Auditor

when and where such hearing

shall be held

Ernest L. Walters

Auditor Pulton County

6/29/2¢/3p

Lions Elect

International President

GEORGE FRIEDRICHS

George Friedrichs of An-

necy, France, was elected

president of Lions Interna-

tional at the association’s

55th annual convention in

Mexico City, June 28-July 1.

Serving as the 56th president
of the world’s largest human-

itarian service organization,
Friedrichs leads over 979,000
members in 25,646 clubs lo-

cated in 147 countries and

geographical areas.

His 1972-1973 program

stresses the need to increase

understanding and coopera-

tion between Lions Clubs

through projects in interna-

tional service. Increased par-

ticipation by the clubs in the

international youth exchange
program is among the goals

Friedrichs has set for his

presidential year.

It’s sad to realize

that 20 years from now

all of today&#39 beauti-

ful young women will be

five years older.
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In addition to the

floats, several area

bands and marching units

participated along with

antique cars, farmmach-

inery, horses, bicycles
the usual assort-

of entries.

added feature this

was a fly-by by
search and destroy

from Grisson Air

Force Base.

Dr. Charles Miller,
chairman of this year&#

celebration, said he

was pleased with the

outcome of the event,

noting there seemed to

be less confusion, more

organization and a good
quality of entries. He

noted, too, that all the

food tents sold out.

In addition to the

parade and fireworks,
there were contests for

the kids, a teen dance

in the gym, programs by
the Country Travelers

and a baseball game be-

tween Akron and Lafay-
ette Jeff.

A smile can adda

great deal to one&#3 face

value.

J.P. Court News

People recently ap-

pearing inAkron Justice

of Peace Court included

the following:
Carol Cook, Gary, fin-

ed $27 for fishing with-

out a license; Robert

Bucher, Claypool, fined

$31 for consuming alco-

holic beverages as a

minor; Robert Sennet,

Warsaw, fined $29 for

speeding; Harold Schroll

of Roann, $29 for loud

muffler; Arlo Sheets,

Ft. Wayne, $29 for run-

ning red light.
Also, David Reichard,

Tippecanoe, $29, speed-
ing in a posted zone;

Paul Hollos Jr., Roch-

ester, $39, reckless

driving; Walter Gustaf-
son, Rochester, $29 for

not having his vehicle

inspected. He did not

pay the fine and was

lodged in the county

jail.
Also, Devon Breneman,

No. Manchester, $49 for

driving under the in-

fluence of intoxicating
beverages; $34 for hav-

ing no operators license

Births
ew ¢@ -@ D&gt; *@

Mr. and Mrs. Richard

Johnson, Silver Lake,
are parents of an eight

pound, three ounce son

born June 28 at Murphy
Medical Center. Grand-

parents are Mr. and Mrs.

Don Whittenberger, R.2,

Akron, and Mr. and Mrs.

Emerson Johnson, Athens.

Mr. andMrs. Paul Sur-

face, Mentone, are par-

ents of a seven pound,
nine ounce daughter born

June 28 at Murphy Medi-

cal Center. Grandpar-
ents are Mr. and Mrs.

Sammie Bays Jr., R. 3,
Warsaw, and Mr. and Mrs.

Mark Surface, Mentone.

Mr. and Mrs.

Barkman, R. 2, Rochest-

er, are parents of a

seven pound, seven ounce

son, Stacey Lee, born

June 29 at Logansport
Memorial Hospital. The

grandparents are Mrs.

Robert Miltonberger and

Larry Jamerson, both of

Wabash, and Mr. and Mrs.

Chloris Barkman, R. 5,
Rochester. Great grand-

parents are Mr. and Mrs.

Clarence Peterson, Ro-

chester.

James

Mr. and Mrs. Benjamin
Murphy, R.2, Akron, are

parents of a seven pound
13 ounce daughter born

Saturday at Murphy Med-

ical Center. Grandpar-
ents are Mrs. Hazel Hen-

dricks, R. 5, Lincoln-

ton, N. C., and Mr. and

Mrs. James Murphy, R.2,
Akron.

REGISTRAR&#3 ROLL

OF HONOR AT BSU

Cont. from page

of Mr. and Mrs. Kyle
Prater, R. 1; and Linda

H. Lewis Ryman, junior,
daughter of Mr. and Mrs.

James C. Lewis, R. 2.

CLAYPOOL: Connie Ault,

senior, daughter of Mr.

and Mrs. Joe Ault, R. 1.

MENTONE: John Romine,

junior, son of Mr. and

Mrs. Kenneth Romine, Rd.

25 West.

SILVER LAKE: Peggy
Fruit, junior, daughter

of Mr. and Mrs. Lewis

Fruit.

COMMUNIT

CALENDAR

SUNDAY, JULY 9

The Disko School Re-

union will be held at

the Silver Lake Lions

Club building. A bask-

et dinner will be held

at noon.

MONDAY, JULY 10

Merry Molly
picnic at 6:30 p.m. in

Rochester City Park.
Each member should take

a covered dish and table
service and prizes for

a contest.

WEDNESDAY, JULY 12

The Seward Home Exten-

sion Club will meet at

1:30 p.m. at the home

of Mrs. Robert Igney,
south of Burket. Mrs.

James Rose will be co-

hostess.

family

Reg. $33.85
All for only

* BEAC BA

peci
LOOK WHAT YOU GET

* KODAK INSTAMATI ... ......

09

Naugahyde cover,

washable lining

SHOP ATr
FRAN & JERRY’

ROAD 19 SOUTH, MENTONE

FOR OTHER SPECIALS

“Pleasing you pleases us”

Open 7:30 a.m. to 8:00 p.m.

Mon. thru Sat.

Sunday -8:30 a.m. to 12 noon

N Parkin Problems

”_A a ns

KEIFER PEARS Sailor 2% can

Flavorkist Jelly Bon Bons

COOKIE
Frozen Sloppy Joes - Sliced Beef with

-gravy - sliced turkey with gravy

BANQUE COOKIN BAG 4/89¢

ROO BEER Carousel gal. jug 39¢

FRENC DRESSING 25¢

Tender Vittles Seafood or Kidney

CAT FOO - 6 oz. box 19¢

Red Cross 7 0z. box

MACARONI-SPAGHETTI- SHELLS

SHINA DISH DETERGEN
Kraft American 12 oz. pkg.

SINGLE WRAPPE CHEESE SLICES 59¢

BLUEBONNE OLE LB. 27¢

POR AN BEANSvan camp 300 size 5/79¢

WHITE POPCOR Ib. 12¢

BUBBLE CLUB 39¢

STRAWBERR JA yg¢

Wagon Trail

PEANUT BUTTER 2% Ib. 85¢

Gala

TOWEL assorted colors - jumbo roll 29¢
Hawthorn Mellody

ICE MILK BAR
Fresh

EGG Grade A Extra Large

PASCAL CELER

BANANA

29¢

3 PKG $
- Lady Fingers

5 OZ.

Kraft 8 oz.

10¢

33¢22 OZ.

bag

Fun Bath 22 oz.

Pure 2 1b. jar

jar

12 pac box 79¢

DOZ 45¢

39¢

LB. 25¢

large bunch

Eckrich

Slicin Bolog .. 79
Yellow Creek ElconaBacon

Eckrich

71
CHIPPED MEATS 3 pxes. $19

The finest fres

Groun Chuc I 79
YELLO CREE LARD LB. 59¢

Fresh

Bulk Sausag l 69
Rubbermaid 2% qt. (Reg. $1.79)

PLASTIC COVERE PITCHER Sl1*
Avocado - Gold - 3 position cover for free

pouring - pouring with ice guard - closed

HOLSUM BREA 3/89¢

and he was also given a

60-day license suspen-
sion.

Steve Lane, No. Man-

chester, was fined $29
for a loud muffler; Bob-

by Cook, Argos, $29, no

muffler; Terrance Hend-

rix, Peru, $29, loud

muffler; Ervin Clemons,
Akron, $25 for having
four in the cab of a

truck; Annette Hartzler,

Roann, $26, disorderly
conduct.

Also, Timothy Ruff,

Akron, $29, failure to

yield right of way, and

Freddie Estep, Rochest-

er, $29 for driving on

a learner&#39;s permit with-

out a licensed driver

and $25 for running 4

red light.

ist quality

* KODACOLO FILM ~.......

* COUP BOO sux vsccnse 3.

+ KODA PICTUR TIP :::.::

AN AUTHORIZED
HOWA 2D PHOTO DEALER

V

DRUGSLT dich}
AKRON, IND

14 Ib. loaf



3¢

9¢

21¢

I9¢

12¢

39¢

US¢

85¢

29¢

719

45¢

39¢

25¢

19
gt

goo

19
59¢

59
$44

free

closed

/B9¢

COMBINING THE AKRON NEWS AND THE MENTONE

Thursday, July 13, 1972

Round Barn Festival

Fulton county&#3 Round

Barn Festival, a three-

day exposition of the

pleasures of rural life,
will be renewed for the

first time Friday, Sat-

urday and Sunday, July
14-15-16, with Rochest-

er as the focal point.
The first annual Fes-

tival last summer at-

tracted 8,000 persons
to its varied entertain-

ment features. All of

these have been retain-

ed for 1972, with some

additions.

The Festival is. an-

chored to the round barn

these since Fulton Co.

farms contain 15 of

these examples of rural

architecture--more than

any other county in the

state. Bus tours of the

various barns will be

held on regular sched-

ule each day from the

Courthouse in Rochester.

Climax of the Festi-

valwillcome at 10 a.m.

Saturday when a parade
is held in downtown Ro=

chester. Over 100 ent-

ries of all kinds are

expected.
Among the special at-

tractions of the Festi-

val are a

_

completely
restored one-room scho-

olhouse as it appeared
in the 19th century; a

maple syrup camp in op-
eration; displays of an-

tique tractors, farm en-

gines and farm imple-
ments; farmers’ market

of home-grown fruits

and vegetables; flea

market of countless it-

ems; over 50 booths dis-

playing homemade foods,
antiques, handcrafted

items and artworks; and

a Carnival of Arts with

shows of paintings by
county artists. Includ-

ed in the latter isa

unique do-it-yourself
&quot;spin- painting

booth.
Air tours of the cou-

nty will be available

as well as carnival

rides and numerous food

stands offering such

delicacies as chicken

and noodles, barbequed
chicken, pancake and

sausage breakfasts and

iron kettle ham and bean

suppers.
Friday&#3 events open

the program with a Wes-

tern square dance on the

Courthouse square that

attracts top dancers

from throughout the st-

ate. It is at 8 pm.
After the 10 a.m. par-

ade, Saturday&#3 program
includes a horseshoe

pitching contest, sky

diving exhibition, pony
trotting races, canoe

race at Lake Manitou,
fireman&#39;s waterball con-

test and a religious
song service by the Sa-

viour&#39;s Servants.

Sunday will open with

a muzzle loading rifle

contest, followed by a

lawn church service, sky
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this week-end

diving exhibition, boat

parade and water ski

show at Lake Manitou and

an antique auction.

A slow-pitch softball

tourney will be held

Saturday and Sunday.
Entertainment events

are located in downtown

Rochester or‘at the city
park, 4-H fairgrounds
and Lake Manitou.

Set

July 28-29

are being com-Plans

pleted for the 1972 Men-

tone Festival, accord-

ing to Robert J Hill

president of the Mentone

Chamber of Commerce, and

details will be reveal-

ed later.

The two-day affair

will be July 28 and 29

and will include some

of the same events and

some new activity, Hill

said.

FRIDAY was Byron Leininger Day at the Fulton

County Blood Bank in honor of the Akron man who

donated his 72nd pint of blood

Shown with him are two

who helped during the blood collection,
and Mrs.

Fulton county went over

Harold E. Lowe, left,

for the first time

pints being donated

nine gallons.
Red Cross Gray Ladies

Mrs.

Charles Riddle.

its goal of 140 pints

in quite awhile with 156

akron 11D:
akron, indlan 46910.”

Jane Wildermuth Working In Jamaica

Miss Jane Wildermuth
is working in the pedi-

atrics ward at Savanna-

la-Mar Hospital in Jam-

aica, during her seven~

week field assignment
in Goshen College&#39

Study-Service Trimester
this summer.

Miss Wildermuth, a GC

sophomore, is the dau-

ghter of Mr. and Mrs.

Joseph M. Wildermuth,
R. 1, Akron, and is a

1970 graduate of Akron

High School.
In Jamaica for the 14-

week trimester beginning
in late April, Miss Wil~

dermuth and the other

16 students spent the

first seven weeks study-
ing the culture, cust-

oms, history and geog-

raphy of the Caribbean

Island. During the se-

cond seven weeks each

student -is completing
field work in a rural

clinic or school, chil-

dren&#39 center, experi-
mental farm, social work

agency, community de-

velopment or similar

project on an unsalaried

basis.

Shultz To Be

Lawrence W. Shultz,
North Manchester, for

17. years Librarian at

Manchester College and

for 3l years builder and

director of Camp Alex-

ander Mack, will be a

special guest of the

Fulton County Histori-

cal Society atits booth

at the Round Barn Fest-

ival.
Shultz, an expert on

the Miami Indians and

author of numerous books

about Indians, Frances

Slocum and many others,
will be present in full

Indian regalia on Sat-

urday, July 15, from 10

a.m. until 8 p.m.
Mr. Shultz, in addit-

ion to his writing and

teaching, has conducted

Prosecutor Lists ‘‘ Wanted”’

Fulton Co. Prosecutor

James O. Wells Jr. has

released the following
list of persons for whom

warrants have been is-

sued by the Fulton Cir-

cuit Court but whom have

never been apprehended:
FRAUDULENT CHECK: Bill

Ballard, Eva Ballinger,
Robert Bolen, Jerry R.

Bowman, Carolyn Sue Cor-

rell, Cecil Durham, Dan-

jel Eakle, Richard L.

Fidler, Larry Gamble;
J. B. Gaulding, Shirley

Hoover, Mary Milliser,

John Powers (jumped
bond), Lynn E. Ruggles,
Robert Stahl, William

Umland, Jim Van Dien.

Umland, JimVanDien, Al-

bert Justice, Mary Wil-

liams.

REVIEW OF PROBATION:

Don Bucheri, J.W. Clark,
John Coleman Jr., Billy
Crum, Donald Dunn, Rus-

sell Eugene Fromme, 0.

Z. Griffin, Joe Nysio,
Danny Rigsbee, Joyce E-

laine Schlabach, Rich-

ard L. Slaybaugh, Danny
Smith, Terry Barnes.

THEFT: Raymond C. Chm-

ielewski, Arby Hatton,
Lester Henderson, Dan

Insalaco, Walter L. Mar-

tin, Robert T. Newman.

CONCEALING JUVENILE:

Bertha Cox (Betty Mill-

er).
FAILURE TO PROVIDE:

Andrew Curtin, Benny F.

Fleck, Harrison Hornsby,
Albert Katz, Gilbert L.

Lee, Birdwick Shepherd,
Rhonwyn Sterling, Robt.

List

E. Trosper, Floyd Lest-

er Williams.
ASSAULT AND BATTERY:

Larry Gamble, Chester

Ness, Jack Smythe.
FORGERY: Chester Har-

vey, Earl Ross Mosby.
FAILURE TO SUPPORT:

Larry Lynn Hoffman.

CONTRIBUTING TO THE

DELINQUENCY OF A MINOR:

William Justice.

TRESPASS: Roger E. L1l-

oyd.
POSSESSION OF MARIJU-

ANA: David L. Sweaney.
RECKLESS DRIVING: Cl-

arence Walleske.

ee

Successful family
life depends upon team

work rather than indi-

vidual joyrides.

at RBF

16 tour groups to Eur-

ope, Asia, Africa, Can-

ada and parts of the U-

nited States.

Attend Demo

Convention

Mr. and Mrs. Gerald

Romine are inMiami this

week attending the Dem-

ocratic National Con-

vention. Mr. Romine is

an alternate delegate
from Indiana.

Pony Races

Set Saturday
The Manitou Pony Trot-

ting Club will have

races at the Fulton Co.

Fairgrounds Saturday
afternoon, July 15, be-

ginning at 2 p.m.

Attend Cheerleader

Workshop At V

Attending
University&#39;s second

Cheerleaders Workshop
from Akron High School

are Terry Fisher, Peggy
Woolley, Rene Rager,
Linda Earl, Melinda

Hartzler, Dana Weaver,
Charlene Van Cleave, A-

dele Cumberland and Deb-

bie Hunter.

Vincennes

Inflation: When some-

thing that costs $10 new

a few years ago now

costs $15 to fix.
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Our Readers Write

The NEWS

_

wélcomes letters for

publication but prefers that they be

kept under 200 words. The letters

need not express the views of vris

Paper; however, they should not be

libetous or in poor taste. Anonymous
letters will not be published. The

name of the writer must appear with

a

Dear Editor, Chamber of

Commerce and Chairman

of the 4th of July Cel-

ebration:

We, the people of Ak-

ron and parents of the

Akron marching band, are

wondering if you are so

ashamed of our Akron

boys and girls that they
need to be put in the

back of their own home

town parade? Your ex-

cuse was that you didn&#39;t

want to be partial; then

why was the town marsh
al and the Akron fire

department in front?

This marching band has

worked hard this summer.

We, the parents, are

proud of our kids and

their band director and

his wife. We feel like

you gave usa dirty deal

and we wouldn&#39; be sur-

prised or blame them if

they marched somewhere

else next 4th of July.
Mrs. Robert Osburn

Dear Editor:

Teaching people how

to combat crime can be

training lessons for

the would-be criminal.

Maybe it would be better

to remind them all the

things they will be

missing.
William R.

Box 250

Vale, Ore.

Sullivan

97918

Dear Editor:
This is an open let-

ter to all members and

friends of the Fulton

County Historical Soc-

iety. I want to thank

the many people who of-

fered their assistance

and advice about the

loom. Mrs. Claude Wag-
oner, R. 5, Rochester,
fixed and threaded it

and wove a rag rug al-

ready to see that is is

working properly. Her

husband lent-his help,
too. Mrs. Wagoner is

an expert weaver, hav-

ing made up to 500 rugs
in one year onher three

looms in her home near

Talma. She will weave

at the museum all three

days of the Reund Barn

Festival and anyone can

try their handat it and

learn how.

With the help of 22

people, we have attempt-
ed to call all members

of FCHS Living in Fult-

on Co. to enlist their

aid for the ham and bean

supper. If you haven&#39;
been contacted, it.&#39

because you don&#3 have

a phone or weren&#39;t at

home. We are asking
all members’ to donate

one dozen cornbread muf-

fins. People with last

names beginning with A

thru G, bright them on

Friday, H thru R on Sat-

urday and thru Z on

Sunday unless specified
otherwise or more con-

venient on another day.
Please bring them to the

museum by 3 p.m. in a

non-returnable wrapper.
Thank you.

Volunteers are still

needed to act as hosts

at the museum, cook and

serve the ham and beans

in iron kettles, tend

the fire, weave on the

loom, cashier, etc. If

you can&#3 help, try to

come to eat as we need

customers too. If we

all work together, we

can finish paying off

that museum debt, which
is now down to $400.

I want to especially
thank those 22 people

who helped me with the

telephoning.
Shirley Willard,
President,

Fulton Co. Historical

Society

Genealogy is a great
hobby. We have spent

many hours poring over

old records, visiting
cemeteries and libraries

trying to learn more

history connected with

our respective families.
Naturally, the study

of family names and their

meanings enters into

genealogy, and some of

the advertisements we

receive urging us to

order the family crest

and history are appeal-
ing.

We can only wonder if

we knew the origin of

all the names if we

would be as surprised
as the American manufac-

turer who bought an an-

cestral estate in Scot-

land named &quot;Seldoon.&
He was intrigued with

its name because Lt

sounded lyrical, roman-

tic and probably went

back to the 11th Cent-

urye SO, he preserved
the name and had it em-

broidered on towels and

linen and commissioned
an artist to design a

coat of arms to go with

the name &quot;Seldoon.& One

day the local historian
came by and said, &quot;

seem a mite interested

in the name of your

place. Would you like

to be knowing something
about it? &q certain-

ly would,&qu said the Am-

erican as he enthusias-

tically brought out his

best brandy for the

guest. &quot;W let&#39;s

start with the name &quot;S

doon&quot;.e.eeedurin the 30s

the place was owned by
a spaghetti manufactur-—
er and &quot;Seldoon& is

noodles spelled back-

wards.&quot

The Scottish Daily Ex-

press didn&#39;t report what

the American saidor did

next but somehow we can

imagine it was not good.
If I didn&#39;t get a

bunch of noodles on the

crest, my application
for a family crest would
probably get stuck in a

computer somewhere and

come out like one Joseph
Begley&#39; request for a

watch. Seems Begley
saved 2,000 cigaret cou-

pons and mailed them to

a British cigaret comp—

By Ann Sheetz

any in exchange for a

watch. When the watch

didnot arrive, he wrote

and asked why. Back

came three watches. He

wanted only one so he

mailed back the other

two. Next day ten par-
cels arrived from the

cigaret firm. The foll-

owing day, 18 parcels
arrived. The day after

that the local post off-

ice telephoned and said

ten more parcels were

waiting for Begley. All

of them were trade-in
gifts given by the cig-
aret company in exchange
for coupons Begley nev-

er had. Among the gifts
were three tape record-

ers,adoll, a golf bag,
two electric blankets,

a cot, sauce panS, a

pressure cooker and long
Playing records. Poor

Begley sat down and

wrote a long, pleading
letter to the firm ask-

ing it to stop. In the

return mail came a re-

Ply saying, &quo was a

computer error.” The

company gave Begley
10,000 coupons in comp-

ensation for his troub-

les. With these he or-

dered tools and a bed-

spread. He received a

Plant stand and two

step ladders instead.

Since the spelling of

our last name has al-

ready been changed by
previous generations to

make the original Ger-

man acceptable English,
it might be better to

order a crest for Nood-

les Seldoone By the

time it worked through
the computer, we might

Mobility is now con-

sidered one of our in-

alienable righrs. How-

ever, it is not free,
and sometimes it can be

exercised beyond the

point of practicality.
The Wells County Free

Press of Fessenden, No.

Dakota, makes the point
very well. It says,

&quot; you ever drive 50

to 100 miles or more to

take advantage of a sup-

er-duper special that

was advertised some-

where? A local $50 item

get a crest with some

sheets on it or if we

timed it just right, we

might end up with a

SD NO) NES SS
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50 miles away would have

to sell for $34.50 in

order for you to break

even. The American Aut-

omobile Association cer-

tifies that 15.5 cents

is what it costs. to

drive your car one mile.

So if you&#3 driven 100

miles round trip to pick
up that special, you&#3
have to add $1 50 to

that purchase. That

sweet buy can suddenly
turn quite sour.

&quot;Lo merchants, wh-

ether it is groceries,
clothing, drugs, hard-

ware, appliances or

whatever, feature top
line, nationally adver-

tised products. And

they are also at compar-
ative prices. They also

support your local sch-

oeols, churches and or-

ganizations. They also

help to pay for improve-
ments to make this a

better place to live.

And they&#39 be here to-

stepladder. morrow to serve you per~

sonally.&qu

Tricky Statistics

Unemployment statis- orities believe that
tics are generally tak-

en to mean that people
are out of work because
there are no jobs avail-

able, Yet inmany parts
of the country, employ-
ment is high; jobs are

going begging. Danforth

W. Austin, Staff Report-
er of the Wall Street

Journal, writes, &quot;Whil
the nation&#39;s unemploy-
ment hovers around 5.9

percent of the Labor

force, or about five

million workers, thous-

ands of jobs are empty
for lack of takers; in-

deed, some estimates put
the total as high as a

million. Some 94,000
jobs in manufacturing
were open in February,
nearly a_ third of them

for more than a month.

And these didn&#39 include

vancancies among such

large employers as the

service industry, mining
and exploration con-

cerns, and building con-

tractors.&quot;

Employers as well as

labor experts are puzz-
led by the unemployment,
help wanted phenomemon,.
In many areas, there is

a shortage of both

skilled and unskilled

workers. According to

Mr. Austin, some auth-

counts.

“Life is not like a sponge, to be squeezed,
but a barrel to be filled. It is not what we

get out of it, but what we put into it that

He who would drain the precious
liquid to its dregs, who would drink its last

drop to satisfy his own thirst is worse than a

miser. He leaves life poorer but he himself

is no richer. The man who gives of whatso-

ever he may have to the great storehouse of

the world makes his life richer and the world

a better dwelling place for all.”

—Reprinted from the Walnut Bureau,

Walnut, lowa

&quot;,.welfare benefits and

unemployment also damp-
en their enthusiasm to

seek jobs beyond their

own communities.&quot; There

are other factors in the

unemployment picture
such as inadequate mach-

inery for matching up
job hunters with avail-

able jobs. Contrary to

what the statistics say

about unemployment,
there is still evidence

that the U.S. is a land

of opportunity for those

who are willing to work

and to learn.

TURN ONS

Combining THE AKRON NEWS.
tablished 1889,

NEWS, established 1930.

Offices at Akron and Mentone, Indi-
ana. Mailing addresses:

Box 277 427

Akron, Ind. 46910 Ment Ind. 46539

Telephone numbers:
Akron 893-4433 Mentone 353-3985

Entered as second class matter at

ine Post Office at Akron, Indiana

Additional Entry at the Post Office
at Mentone, Indiana 46539.

Published at Akron, Indi
ne ono

nm Indiana, every

LOREN SHEETZ, Publisher
ANN SHEETZ, Editor

Subscriptions paid in advance
In Indiana — $3.50 per year
Out of State — $4.00 per year

‘and THE MENTON

;

agg

awe O O.0O YY T&



SO ee |w

S

n
3

a

.
Indi-

1 46539

-3985

tter at

indiana

Office

| every

er

dag

Chi Was News
60 YEARS AGO

After some delay the State Bank of Akron will

move into its new quarters next week, and it is

proposed to make Saturday of next week, July 18,
an “Opening Day.&q The public generally--both
men and women and young people of both sexes--

are cordially invited to drop in at any time

during that day and take a peep at the new fac-

ilities and equipment of the bank as well as to

say, &quot;Howd to those in charge.

_ June event by some hook or cook mixed up

with waste paper and omitted last week. It was

Nina Hoffman&#39;s account of her 12th birthday an-

niversary. Her mama planned and executed a nice

little party forher and twenty five of her girl
friends responded to invitations to be present.

Ice cream, cake and biscos were served and a

happy afternoon on Saturday of June 29th was

enjoyed by all present in honor of one of the

handsome Misses of our towne

Mr. and Mrs. Lewis Leininger have sold their

Property on Gilead avenue to Ed Case and have

given possession, moving into the Yeagley prop-

erty temporarily. They will begin a new house

at once on the lot they recently bought from

the 0, L. Slaybaugh estate. Mr. and Mrs. Steel

will occupy the house that the Case family va-

catese

Miss Deborah V. Strong departed for Chicago
last Monday morning to attend an art and musi-

cal college for higher work through accomplish-
ments for her teaching career.

39 YEARS AGO

E. 0. Strong has opened a new store called

&quot; Swap Shop& in the Ed Case furniture room.

He is handling a line of new and used furniture

and antiques and is now open for business. He

is especially interested in swapping or buying
old fashioned glassware, lamps, jewelry and

dolls. Mrs. Strong has an enviable collection

of antique chests, tables and chairs which are

in the collection, and she has charge of the

antique department in the new venturee

Mre and Mrs. Jacob Harman celebrated their

Golden wedding anniversary at their home three

miles southeast of Gilead Sunday.
A new meat market and grocery store will be

opened in the S. Ne Shesler room formerly occu-

pied by the NEWS in the next few weeks. Joe We

Bidwell of Roann will be the owner and manager

of the new store. He has been dealing with Mr.

Shesler for the past several weeks and the con-

cluding tentative chapters were written yester-

daye
Mrse

her daughter
Merleye : .

Genavee Moore is spending her vacation with

her sisters, Mrs. Ray Bell, at Culver.

Mary Margaret Rittenhouse, Mary Ann Ulrey,

Justine Leininger, Marie Love and Harold Lein-

inger were Century of Progress visitors last

Thursday.

We He Bish of Chili spent last week with

and son-in-law, Mr. and Mrs. Sam

25 YEARS AGO

Frank Madeford began work this week on the new

garage building which he is erecting on the lot

adjacent to the old pickle factory building.
Thomas Haupert was elected commander of the

Gray-Merley post of the American Legion at their

regular meeting this week. He replaces Foster

Alspaugh.
Mr. and Mcs. Wm. R. Ward entertained at dinner

Sunday for the 90th birthday of Willis Ward and

the eight birthday of Bill Ward.

Mrse Bessie Kindig is spending a few weeks

with her son, Leon, and family.

Buddy Butt, Jr. Davis, Dale Bammerlin, Dick

Doub, John See and Tedgie Bradway attended the

All-Star baseball game at Chicago Tuesday.
The Akron News printing office will print the

Silver Lake Record for Charles Lamoree, beginn-

ing this weeke
10 YEARS AGO

Gearhart&#39;s Super Market will be opened to the

public within the next 10 days and Akron will

have another fine grocery and market for local

customers. Harold and Larry Gearhart will be

the owners of the store and they have been busy

for the past two weeks repainting and remodeling

the old Kroger room into a modern supermarket.

Donna Colbert, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Don

Colbert, Re 2, is now enroute to her duties as

an educational missionary in Sierra Leone, West

Africae .

Kendall&#39;s Grocery has remodeled their shelv-

ing and installed a new freezer unit in their

store in recent weekS.e

Miss Carol Fay Lambert and Thomas Edward Hat-

field exchanged wedding vows June 24 at the

Laketon EUB church.

THOMAS SHOWED PROMISE

Thomas Jefferson was the first American president to be

elected in a two-party campaign; he was the first to be inaugu-

rated in Washington. D.C.; and he was the first to start his

term in the new White House.

AKRON

DID YOU KNOW?

Sunday evening guests
of Mr. and Mrs. Ray Do-

ering and family were

Mr. and Mrs. Carlyle
Holloway and Cindy of

Eustis, Fla.; Mrs. Lois

Hubbard, Mrs. Fred Hub-

bard and Vicki and Jim,
and Miss Joyce Crissing-
ger, all of Rochester;

Mr. and Mrs. Eldon Rein-

hold and Scott of South

Bend and Mr. and Mrs.

Forrest Kamp and Jane

and Mr. and Mrs. G. C.

Doering, Akron. Vicki,
Jim, Carlyle and Connie

entertained the group
with music on guitars
and clarinet and

_

the

evening was enjoyed with

old-time music and sing-
ing. Arnold also show-

ed several slides he had

taken recently of Hurri-

cane Agnes in Florida.

Mr. and Mrs. Tom Hill

and family of Louisiana,
Mo., visited last week

with relatives in the

Akron area. They visi-

ted their parents, Mr.

and Mrs. Fred Hammond,
Route 2, Akron and Mr.

and Mrs. M. C. Hill of

rural North Manchester.

Mr. and Mrs. Richard

Thompson and family,
Hering, Germany, are

visiting friends and

relatives, Mr. and Mrs.

Byron Thompson, Mrs.

Lester Hartzler, Mr.

and Mrs. Norman Thomp-
son, Roann, and Mr. and

Mrs. Carol Hammond.

Mr. and Mrs. Dale

Felts of Bruce Lake and

Mr. and Mrs. Forest Gr-

ogg spent Tuesday afte-

rnoon with Mr. and Mrs.

Dow Landis also Miss

Carolyn Metzger of Ft.

Wayne was a guest.
Carl Crockett is up

and out since recovering
from pneumonia.

Mr. and Mrs. Howard

Landis of Rochester ca-

lled Sunday evening on

his uncle Dow and Mrs.

Landis.

AKRON,

Fetrow is home

from Memorial Hospital,
South Bend after having

Freda

surgery and is getting
along fine.

On July 4th Mr. and

Mrs. Larry Wood entert-

ained the Hills, Mr.

and Mrs. Hammond, Mr.

and Mrs. Gail Hammond

of Ft. Wayne, Mr. and

Mrs. William Camp and

son of Champaign, I11.,
and Mr. and Mrs. Fred

Wood and family of Roc-

hester.
The Hill family were

guests of his brother-

in-law and sister, Mr.

and Mrs. Richard Hoff-

man and family Friday
evening at Etna Green.

Mr. and Mrs. Doug Mo-

ore and Chris were

Thursday evening guests
of Mrs. Glen Hatfield.

Rev. Joe Swick and

family from Kenya, Af-

rica spent the fourth

of July with his grand-
parents, Mr. and Mrs.

Chester Utter and Mrs.

Viola Swick.
Mr. and Mrs. Grover

Floor of Warsaw, Mr. and

Mrs. Lester Bryant and

Mary Lou Whistler of

Rochester and Mrs. Har-

old Norman were fourth

of July dinner guests
of Mrs. Clifford Bright
and Velma Bright.

Mr. and Mrs. Larry
Straley, Beth and Kathy

and Mr. and Mrs. Doug
Moore and Chris were

dinner guests to cele-

brate the birthday of

Joe Moore at the home

of his parents, Mr. and

Mrs. Charles Moore.

Mrs. Fannie Moore of

Coldwater, Michigan was

a Wednesday night supper

guest of Mrs. Clifford

Bright and Velma Bright.
Sunday dinner guests

of Mr. and Mrs. Paul Bo-

wen and family were,

Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Dr-

udge, Mrs. Doris Shell-

enbarger, Mrs. Beulah

Sonoco Products Compa

HAS OPENINGS FOR PROD WORKERS

Excellent Vacation Plan
—

Excellent Insurance Program
Nine Paid Holidays

Apply At Office

8:00 A.M. TO 5:00 P.M., MONDAY THRU FRIDAY

8:00 A.M. TO NOON ON SATURDAY

AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYER

i

OR

DOEDEAE

Pratt, and Miss Ruth

Bowen. The dinner was

in honor of Gordon Dru-

dge&# birthday.
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne Me-

tzger of Milford called

Monday afternoon on Mr.

and Mrs. Dow Landis.

Mrs. Fred Hammond and

Mrs. Larry Wood and ch-

ildren of Akron and

Mrs. Tom Hill and Nina

of Louisiana, Mo., drove

to Urbana, Ohio, Thurs-

day to visit their mot-

her and grandmother,
Mrs. A. E. Randall, and

other relatives in Ohio.

Kurt Waymire, son of

Mr. and Mrs. Bud Way-
mire, who was injured
in an auto accident on

July 4, was taken by
ambulance to St. Joseph

Hospital in So, Bend on

Monday.
Mr. and Mrs. Art Brown

of Rochester called on

her father, Bill Lytle,
Sunday afternoon.

Mary Lou Smith and Eva

Eshelman called at the

Bud Waymire home Monday
evening.

Happiness Is

Eldon Rager&# snappy
attire in the BoBo tank

at the 4th.
The hard work Garland

Sparks does for the town

and his good nature.

Hearing the camping
stories of Randall and

Alona Leininger from

the south and from’ John

and Lavonna McKee from

the west and northwest.
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Mr. and Mrs. Sam Cop-
len and daughters and

Mr. and Mrs. Charles
Fisher spent from Friday
until Tuesday with Mr.

and Mrs. Robert Towne
and family at St. Char-

les, Tlls
Mr. and Mrs. Russell

Warren spent the week-
end with their son and

family, Mr. and Mrs. De-

Wayne Warren, Lebanon.
Mr. and Mrs. Wm. Mar-

tin and Marla spent Sun-

day night with his moth-

er, Mrs. Gladys Martin,
at Lafayette.

Mr. and Mrs. Marion

Cormican, Carrie and
June spent from Friday
until Tuesday at Lake-

wood Park, Valparaiso.
On Sunday and Monday,
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Kreft
and Cindy visited the

Cormican family.
Mr. and Mrs. Eric Wei-

land spent from Saturday
until Tuesday with her

mother, Mrs. Henry Beck-

er, and Mr. and Mrs.
Lawrence Becker of Ne-

cedah, Wis. and Mr. and
Mrs. Henry Becker Jr.
and family of Neils-

ville.
Mr. and Mrs. Wm. Mar-

tin and Marla spent from
Monday until Thursday

with Mr. and Mrs. Rich-
ard Huffman of Terre
Haute. On Tuesday, they
were supper guests of

Mr. and Mrs. Vince And-
rewof Terre Haute. Mar-

la remained to spend
another week with the
Huffmans.

Sunday dinner guests
of Mr. and Mrs. Wayne
Zolman were Mr. and Mrs.

James Zolman and family
of Neoga, Ill. and Mr.
and Mrs. Dennis Garman
and family of Leesburg
and Max Zolman of Laf=

ayette.

Vickie, Diane and Lea
Ann Zolman of Neoga,

Ill. and Kathy Garman
of Leesburg are spending

their vacation with th-
eir grandparents, Mr.
and Mrs. Wayne Zolman.
The Zolman children are

also visiting their oth-

er grandparents, Mr. and
Mrs. Maurice Kent and

son of Tippecanoe.
Mrs. Gladys Martin of

Lafayette is spending
several days at the home

of Mr. and Mrs. Wm. Mar-

tin.

Fred Anderson and dau-

ghters of Mentone ent-

ertained their family
at a 4th of July cook-

out. Present were Mr.
and Mrs. Dennis Ander-

son and family, Mrs.

Iris Anderson and Jim,
all of Mentone, and Mr.

PRINTIN
OF ALL KINDS

EQUIPPED TO SUPPLY all

YOUR PRINTING NEEDS

Phone 342-2905

Tippecano Area N ew
MRS. WILLIAM MARTIN

and Mrs. Phillip Ander-

son and family.
Mr. and Mrs. Phillip

Anderson and family and

Jim Anderson spent Thur-

sday at Warren Dunes

Park in Michigan.
Jennifer and Darrell

Dean are spending two

weeks with their grand-
parents, Mr. and Mrs.

Robt. Hartley. Darrell

will spend one week

camping at McCormicks
Creek State Park near

Spencer,
Mr. and Mrs. Edward

Overmyer had as 4th sup-

per guests Mr. and Mrs.

Whitney Kline of Culver,
Mr. and Mrs. Norman Da-

vis, Mrs. Roy Overmyer,
Mr. and Mrs. Chas. Rid-
dle andMr. and Mrs. Don

Nelson, all of Argos,
and Mr. and Mrs. Roy
Coplen of Plymouth.

Mrs. Flossie Coplen
was surprised Thursday

afternoon to see former

neighbors she hadn&#39;t
seen for 40 years. They
were Mr. and Mrs. George
Smith, Akron.

Mr. and Mrs. Robert
Dean Jr. and family of

Daleville spent Satur-

day night and Sunday
with Mr. and Mrs. Thom-

as Dean and family.
Sunday afternoon and

evening visitors of Mrs.
Sarah Blackford were Mr.

and Mrs. Ray Harroff and

family of Bourbon, Dr.
and Mrs. Eugene Ward and

family and Cindy Nifong
of Argos, Mr. and Mrs.

Ronald Kauffman and fam-

ily of Etna Green, Mr.
and Mrs. Wm. Blackford,
Mr. and Mrs. Dale Black-
ford and family and Mr.

and Mrs. Warren McIn-

tire and family.
Mr. and Mrs. James

Morgan of Davenport, Ia.

are spending their sum-

mer vacation with Dr. and
Mrs. Lloyd Morgan of Ak-

ron and Mr. and Mrs. Wm.

Moriarty and family.
Denise Scott and Ch-

ristine Banke, So.Bend,
spent the week-end with
their grandmother, Mrs.
Vivian Tevault.

Ronald, Randall and
Rex Swoverland of Louis-

ville, Ky. are spending
their vacation with th-

eir grandparents, Mr.
and Mrs. Donald Kauff-
man. On Sunday they
all visited Mr. Kauff-

man&#3 mother, Mrs. Edith

Kauffman, of Hicksville,
Ohio.

On Sunday night, Mr.

and Mrs. Dennis Bailey
and Kip gave a birthday
party and luncheon for
their son and brother,

Kirk, who was two years
old. Helping him cele-

brate were Mr. and Mrs.
Edward Overmyer of Bour-

bon, Mr. and Mrs. Glen-
don Bailey, Rosaman,
Timmy and Lyndon and
Mrs. Wm. Bailey of Tip-

pecanoe, Mr. and Mrs.
Clee Ringle and Mr. and
Mrs. Richard Ringle of

Argos.
Mrs. Melvin Ward gave

a birthday dinner Sunday
in honor of the birthday
of her son, Dr. Eugene
Ward, Argos. Others

helping him celebrate
were Mrs. Eugene Ward,
Gail and Jimmy and Cindy
Nifong of Argos and Mrs.
Sarah Blackford.

The family of Mr. and

Mrs. Harvey Senff plan-
ned a smorgasbord dinner

Saturday at Mishawka.
One hundred relatives

were present tohelp the
Senffs celebrate their
57th wedding annivers-

ary. The cake was trim-
med with a rose wreath
and a table cloth was

made to match. Everyone
autographed the cloth

and it is now a keep-
sake of the Senffs.

The Senff reunion was

held Sunday at the Bre-

men park with 87 pres-
ent. Oldest was Mrs.

Harvey Senff of Tippe-
canoe and the youngest

was Chris Senff, 18 mo.

old, Mishawaka. Mr. and
Mrs. Robt. Senff and

Kathy and her friend of

Genoa, Ill. came the

greatest distance.
Week-end guests of Mr.

and Mrs. Harvey Senff
were Mr. and Mrs. Robt.
Senff and Kathy and her

girlfriend of Genoa, Il.

SS

MARRIAGE LICENSE

Jerry Baumgartner, R.

2, Rochester, and Debbie

Beasley, Akron, have ap-
plied for amarriage Lli-

cense in the Fulton Co.
clerk&#39;s office.

Harold Duane Gates,
R. 1, Mentone, and Alice

Rennee Ross, R. Ll Tip-
pecanoe, applied for a

marriage License recent-

ly at the office of the
Kosciusko county clerk.

SHARP CLEAN CARS!
Come and take

a trial ride.

MENTONE
LEWIS MOTORS

s 53-4355
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Mr. and Mrs. Stephen
Yates, Mentone, are par-
ents of a seven pound,
ten ounce son, Shawn

Paul, born July 5 at

Parkview Hospital, Ply-
mouth. Grandparents are

Mr. and Mrs. Dale McGow-

en, Mentone, and Mr. and

Mrs. C. E. Yates, Ade-

laide, Australia. The

great-grandparents are

Mr. and Mrs. G. A. Wal-

ker, Yorkshire, England.

Capt. and Mrs. David
L. Norris are parents
of a son, Scott Riley,
born July 4 in an Army
Hospital near Naha, Ok-

inawa. The new arrival
weighed seven pounds and

15 ounces, Maternal

grandparents are Dr. and
Mrs. Wm. C.

Aurora, Ill. Paternal

grandparents are Mr. and
Mrs. Leroy Norris, Men-

tone. David and Holly
Norris have been in Ok-
inawa for two years.
Holly taught in the Am-

erican School the past
school year and David

recently completed 60

days TDY in Vietnam.

Mr. andMrs. Roy Jack-

son, Akron, are parents
of a son born Saturday
at Parkview Hospital,
Plymouth.

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Be-

ery, R.1, Claypool, are

parents of a six pound,
six and one-half ounce

son born Saturday, July
8, at Murphy Medical

Center. Grandparents
are Mr. and Mrs. Alger
Jackson, R. 2, Akron,

and Dale Berry, R. 2,
Claypool.

Mr. and Mrs. David
Sisk, Warsaw, are the

parents of a six pound,
five and one-half ounce

—

MR. THRIFTY SAYS:

joying new sights

Lighgow, -

FOLKS DRIVE BUMPER To
BUMPER To SIT THE SAME
WAY AT THE BEACH!

3

VACATIONERS are traveling to won-

drous parts of this broad land - en-

money saved for vacationing from
each paycheck. Begin your TRAVEL

and VACATION FUND
State Bank.
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daughter born July 8 at

Murphy Medical Center.
Grandparents are Mrs,

Marybel McClone, Pales-
tine Lake, Jacob McClone

of R. 1, .Mentone, and
Mr. and Mrs. Don Sisk,
Warsaw.

Mr. and Mrs. Charles
W. Morgan, R.5, Roches-

ter, are parents of a

seven pound son, William
Chad, born July 1 at

Woodlawn hospital. The

grandparents are Mr. and
Mrs. Bradie Manns, Ak-

ron, and Mr. and Mrs.
Casey Morgan, Rochester.

Mr. and Mrs. David L.
Gault, Burket, are par-
ents of a son, Kent Al-
len, born July 3 at
Woodlawn hospital. The
grandparents are Mr. and

Mrs. A.R. Norman, R. 2,
Akron, and Mr. and Mrs.

Lloyd Gault, R. 3, Ke-
wanna. Mrs. Katy Gault

of Topeka is a great-
grandmother.

Mr. and Mrs. Edward

C. Westwood, R. 1, Ak-

ron, are parents of a

daughter, Angela Marie,
born July 5 at Woodlawn

hospital. The baby we-

ighed seven pounds 15
ounces at birth. Grand-

parents are Mr. and Mrs.
Calvin Ringle, R.1, Ak-

ron, and Mr. and Mrs.
Carl Westwood, R.1, Ro-

chester.

LICENSE SUSPENSION

Ottis J. Boggs, Burk-

et, has had his drivers
license suspended for

one year, ending Sept.
10, 1972, according to

the Indiana Bureau of
Motor Vehicles. He was

charged with driving
with a suspended li-

cense,
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Mr. and Mrs. Wayne
Tombaugh spent last week
in Washington, D. C.
with their son and dau-

ghter-in-law, Mr. and
Mrs. Richard Tombaugh.

Mrs. Myrtle Davis,
Mrs. Howard Horn and

Deadra Melott spent Mon-

day in Ft, Wayne. They
took David and Chad Col-

bert home after having
spent a week here with

their grandparents.
Mrs. ZoaWard and Mrs.

Mildred Kesler visited

recently with Mrs. Mel-

vin Ward.
Mr. and Mrs. Wm. Coch-

ran and daughters are

enjoying a vacation

camping in southern In-

diana.

Miss Julie Nelson vis-

ited friends in Mentone

last week.
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene

Hanson and sons were

Thursday visitors of Mr.

and Mrs. Chet Smith and

familySall Witham and Mel-

va Smith are attending
Camp Indogan near An-

gola this week.

Mr. and Mrs. Terry
Nellans visited Tuesday

at his aunt&#3 Mr. and

Mrs. Fred Melott.
Charlotte Vandermark

of Danville, 111. vis-

ited relatives in Men-

tone this week. She is

an aunt of Byron and

Elery Nellans.
Edd Williams of Bed-

ford will hold a four-

day meeting at the Chu-

rch of Christ from July
27 to 30. The picnic
is invited.

Mr. and Mrs. Tom Har-

mon and Tim and Lisa

recently returned from

a 16-day camping trip
that took them through

Illinois, Iowa, No. Da-

kota, Minnesota and

Wisconsin. They visit-

ed the Grand Tetons,
Yellowstone ~— National

Park, a deserted mining
town, a large sheep
ranch and Scotts Bluff

monument in Nebraska.

They attended the Na-

tional College Finals

Rodeo at Bozeman, Mont.

Middle age is when you

can do everything you

used to, but not until

tomorrow.

ARE BORN
To

GREATNESS,
SOME JUST

To GRATE.

ITEM OF THE WEEK
Mrs. George Barkman

and Angie spent Saturday
evening with their gr-
andmother, Mrs. Mary
Barkman.

Monday afternoon, Mrs.
Olive Tucker called on

Mrs. Mary Barkman.

Mappiness Is

Kitty Alvey and Mae
Bowerman having an early

morning backyard chat.
Seeing Casel Whetstone

fishing at Manwaring&#3
pond.

The Misses Boardman
and Ettinger pedaling
on a bicycle build for

two.

If at first you don&#39;t

succeed, try doing it

the way she told you.

Cotton can be modified chem-

ically to improve its perform-

Monday thru Friday a.m. to

Saturday a.m. to 11:30

Crai Weldi & Mfg. In
MENTONE, INDIANA PHONE

MENTONE/ AKRON NEWS

ance, July 13,

NE HOUR
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Fav-o-rite Fig Bars or Sandwich Elf 2 size

for price quotation. - Wayne

CREAMETTES
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.MACAR
S. hel macro 7Oz
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E

Green Beans
Lb. Cream Style or Whole Kerne!

Gold Corn
Lb Can Early June

Peas
5 Ox. Can Whole

to 29
yee

COTTAGE CHEESE
C

Solad Treat MIX OR MATCH

Gre Poppers.
»
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Cantalou .-a 39¢

resh Sentustf

lemons....-.---

6
Irish Potatoes

Fach oma

Sweet Corn.....--

WEBER

BROW BREA
Your Choice
HONEY WHEAT

DIXIE RYE

RUSSIAN RYE
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Dinner Bell lb. pkg.

reg. or Texas

WIENERS 69¢

Ae Smucke
r

Pre
FLAV-0-

Lime. Orange.
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SWEET RED RIPE

.
99

Let stop do it all.
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can irregular

COOKIES PKG. 49¢ PEAR HALVES 3/$1 POTATO CHIPS 39¢

E]f lb. can Elf 31 oz.
Kraft lb. bags

R.S.P. CHERRIES 4/$1 POR BEANS 4/$1 HEARTHMALLOW

=

35¢
Fiesta Dole 6 pack 6 oz. Elf 18 inch

MANDARIN ORANGE 5/31 PINEAPPLE JUICE  59¢ ALUMINU FOIL 59¢

MUSHROOM Green Giant CAN $
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|
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Stark and Wetzel
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BOLOGNA Elcona

Fav-o-rite 9 oz. bag

sareerae rena ExCLUOED

SMORGAS PA ecurich PKG 99C

MARKUP 8 FAIR

99¢ VALUE

LB 89¢
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Potato Salad Your Choice!
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On Tuesday, July 4th,
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Hud-

son hosted a family pi-
enics Those attending
were Mr. and Mrs. Bill

Hudson, Mrs. Richard

Doud and Rickell, Jennie

Lu Hudson, Rick Gayton,
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Hud-

son, Jerry Jr., Darrell,
David, and Honey, Debb-

ie Cooper, and Dan Cle-

venger.
Mr. and Mrs. Phil Pr-

att and family were Fri-

day evening callers at

the home of Mr. and Mrs.

Con Shewman and family.
Mr. and Mrs. Max Cum-

berland, Greg, Janet,
Gloria, and Jerry retu-

rned home on Saturday
after spending a week

with her aunt, Mr. and

Mrs. Marvin Smith of

Portland, Oregon. They
all enjoyed the airpla-

ne flight to and from.
Mr. and Mrs. Eldon

Shrock of Amboy were

Sunday guests of Mr.

and Mrs. Eldon Cumberl-

and and Mylin. They
celebrated Mr. Cumberl-

and and Mrs. Shrock&#39;s

birthdays.
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Ba-

lmer, Stan, Wayne, Jean

and Janet, Kevin Haney,
and Miss Susan Kehert
and Miss. Brenda Watler

of Shelbyville were Su-

nday dinner guests of

Mr. and Mrs. Floyd Haag
and family of Wyatt.

On Sunday members of
the Busy Beavers Class

enjoyed a class picnic
at the wishing well so-

uth of North Webster
and later in the after-
noon went to the amuse-

ment park at North Web-

ster. Those enjoying
the day were Mr. and
Mrs. Dail Barber, Mr.

and Mrs. Leonard Beigh,
Mr. and Mrs. Loren Cum-

berland, Mr. and Mrs.

Wayne Baumgartner, Mr.
and Mrs. Leonard Swick

and Steve, Mr. and Mrs.
Dorris Harrold, Mr. and

Mrs. Dick Boganwright,
Tim and Theresa, and

Ron Shewman.

Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth

Walters and Lisa called

PILGRIM

BALER TWINE
(Guaranteed)

RED BRAND FENCE PANELS

For Hogs or Cattle

RED BRAND FENCE

THOMPSON’
FEED AND GRAIN

AKRON 893-7013
CHILI 863-2411

Beaver Dam Area New
MRS. CON SHEWMAN

on Mr. and Mrs. Dan Bu-

rkett of Argos on Sund-

ay evening.
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Bi-

ddinger of Michigan Ci-

ty were Monday callers

at the home of Mr. and

Mrs. Fred D. Haney, Sr.

The Biddingers are for-

mer residents of the

Beaver DamCommunity and

were neighbors to the

Haney&#3
On July 4th, Mr. and

Gerald Clinker and

Wilma hosted a family
picnic at their lake.
Guests were Mr. and Mrs.
Buddie Butts, Peggy and

Nancy and Lisa Zachery
all of Warsaw, Mr. and

Mrs. Mort Haney, Kevin,
Kathy, and Keith, and
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Wright
and family of Plymouth.

The date of the next

Ladies Aid meeting has
been changed from Wedn-

esday, July 19th to We-

dnesday, July 26th. It
will be at the home of

Sherry Smalley with Sh-

irley Smalley, co-host-
ess at 7:30 p.m.

On Wednesday afternoon
Mr. and Mrs. Fred D.

Haney, Sr. hosted a pi-
cnic for their grandch-
ildren, Keith, Kathy,

and Leigh Ann Haney,
Robie Pinder, and Beth

Ann Adams.

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Sh-

ireman, Greg, Mark, and

Paula returned home Sa-

turday after spending
a weeks vacation sight-
seeing in the southern

states and Florida.
Mr. and Mrs. Don Her-

endeen and Dennis of

Lafayette spent the we-

ekend with her mother,
Mrs. Esther Perry.

Mr. and Mrs. Ed Buch-

er were Saturday evening
guests at the home of

Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Lon-

gnecker of Warsaw.
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Hu-

dson attended the Roann
Street Festival on Sat-

urday afternoon.
Mr. and Mrs. James

Smith of Warsaw called

on her sister, Mr. and
Mrs. Max Cumberland,
Greg, Janet, Gloria,
and Jerry, Sunday
evening.

Mr. and Mrs. Bill Ba-

lmer called on Mr. and
Mrs. Harold Hana of

Wakarusha, on Sunday
evening.

Tuesday afternoon ca-

llers at the home of
Mr. and Mrs. Harold Mi-

ller were Mrs. Margaret
Southers of Talma and

Mrs. Hazel Walters of

Mentone.

Mrs.

on

Mr. and Mrs. Harold

Shewman, Dwight and Da-

rrell called on Mr. and

Mrs. Con Shewman, Ron

and Jennifer Jo on Mon-

day evening.
Mr. and Mrs. Fred D.

Haney, Sr. enjoyed Fri-

day evening supper with
their son, Dr. and Mrs.
Leslie Haney and child-

ren of Goshen.
Mr. and Mrs. Paul She

ireman, Greg, Mark, and
Paula were Sunday dinn-

er guests of Mr. and
Mrs. Alton Shireman and

Sandy Mattix. Sandy
was spending some time
with her grandparents.

Mrs. Esther Perry ca-

lled on Mrs. June Hart-

zler of Rochester on

Friday evening.
Mr. and Mrs. Wilvin

Teel and Mr. and Mrs.
Ted Myers of Upland,

were weekend guests of

Mr. and Mrs. Jim Teel
and family of Rockville.

Callers at the home

of Mrs. Amanda Warren

this week were Mr. and
Mrs. Ted Burkhart of

Huntington, Mr. and Mrs.

Eldon Swick, Lynelle
and Leanne of Columbia

City? Mr. and Mrs. Jay
Swick, Mr. Gerald Smal-

ley and Mr. and Mrs.

Ray Hamilton of Coving-
ton.

Mrs. Jay Swick called

on Mrs. Luther Vance at

the Luthern Hospital in
Fort Wayne on Friday af-

ternoon.

Lori Smalley attended

a birthday party on Sa-

turday afternoon at the

Grover Doering home ho-

noring Cindy Holloway
of Florida. Cindy is

vacationing with her

parents, at the home of

her grandparents, Mr.
and Mrs. Grover Doering.

Mrs. Joe Yeiter of
Clunette spent Friday
afternoon with her par-

ents, Mr. and Mrs. Elm-

er Hoffman.
Mr. and Mrs. Don Hof-

fman entertained at Su-

nday dinner, Mr. and
Mrs. Elmer Hoffman, Mrs.

Ralph Walgamuth of Sid-

ney and Mr. and Mrs.

Randy Hoffman and Tyler
of Royal Center.

Tammy Smalley and Ka-

thy Haney were weekend

guests of Mr. and Mrs.

Mitchell Tucker and

Je£E.
Mr. and Mrs. Dick Wh-

ittenberger and Jon ca-

lled on her sister, Mr.

and Mrs. Noble Babcock

of Bourbon, on Monday
evening.

The ladies of the Be-

aver Dam WSCS, Mrs.

- ANY TIME

WHETHER IT BE

ANY OTHER TIME -

FRIED CHICKEN,

TOUS SALADS,

1 GOOD TIME -

ROUND BARN FESTIVAL TIME OR

TO STOP

FISH OR SHRIMP.

TURNOVERS &

IN FOR KENTUCKY

ALSO LUSC-

PUDDINGS.

KENTUCKY FRIED CHIC KEN

915 East Ninth - Rochester
STEVEN STUTZHAN, HANAGER

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK

11 °A.m. to 9 P.B.

Ed

Bucher, Mrs. Bill Witt-

ig, Mrs. Frank Cumberl-

and, Mrs. Bill Balmer,
Mrs. Frankie Spitler
and Angynetta, Mrs. Ro-

bert Jones, and Mrs.

Dick Whittenberger were

guests of the Milwood
Ladies Aid on Tuesday

afternoon.
Mrs. Charles Tucker,

Chad and Chan and Mrs.

Mary Tucker are spending
this week at Lake Step-

hens in Michigan with

her parents, Mr. and

Mrs. Fred Koenig.
Mrs. Vesta Cole, Mrs.

Goldie Jefferies, Mrs.
Alice Brugh were Sunday
dinner guests of Mrs.

Della Dillingham of Me-

ntone.

Mr. and Mrs. Ned Hei-

ghway and daughters took

her grandparents, Mr.

and Mrs. Ira Baker of

Rochester, to Elkhart

on Saturday. Mrs. Baker

entered the St. Joseph
Hospital at South Bend

on Sunder where she will

undergo tests and poss-
ible surgery later this

week,
Mrs. Vesta Cole and

Mr. Casel Whetstone ca-

lled on Mrs. Neva Matt-

ix and Mrs. Russell Ri-

ng of Claypool, on Thu-

rsday.
Mrs. Chester Anderson

of Elkhart and Mrs. Hi-
lda Hill of Osceloa sp-
ent Tuesday with Mrs.

Bess Bidelman.
Mr. and Mrs. Ned Hei-

ghway and daughters and

Mr. and Mrs. Danny Sev-

erns and children were

gtedoosecsccccccoosoosoosscocsooocc

Sunday dinner guests of

their parents, Mr. and

Mrs. Jack Severns. It

was in honor of Linda&#39;
birthday.

On Sunday evening Mr.
and Mrs. Gerald Clinker
hosted the Golden Rule
Class to a carry-in su-

pper at their lake cot-

tage. Present were Mr.
and Mrs. Fred D. Haney,
Sr., Mr. and Mrs. Carl

Eaton, Mr. and Mrs. Ha-

rold Miller, Mr. and
Mrs. Bill Wittig, and

grand-daughter, Mr. and
Mrs. Robert Heighway,
Rev. and Mrs. Peter Ha-

mstra and Jean, Mrs.

Vera Butt, Mrs. Frankie
Spitler and Angynetta

and Mr. Dallas Tracy a-

long with the host and

hostess. Following the

business meeting home-

made ice cream was ser-

ved.
Mr. and Mrs. Dick Bo-

ganwright, Tim and The-

resa were Sunday even-

ing supper guests at

the home of Mr. and Mrs.

Bill Sisk, Jack and Di-

ane.
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REBUILDING
SERVICE
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@ Starters
e Generators
@ Engines

GILLILAND
Auto

Machine Co.
115 E. #h St. Ri
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by name...

Rush, run and grab a

number. Hurry up and wait.

Push, shove and push.
Outshout noise and grab

and go. Numbers

are waiting

Clerks couldn&#39;t remember

your face tomorrow

Isn‘t it more fun to shop
where businessmen and

sales people know your

When a hometown

businessman says “We

missed you&q don’t you

sometimes secretly admit

“1 missed you, too”?

It’s much more fun to shop!
where your business is

appreciated

Where you shop

not by number

name? And you know theirs?

.

COMMUNICATE CONFIDE

D

AKRO EXCHAN
lal Sank

AKRON,INDIANA

@. SHOP AT HOME

Nuseen @93 7023
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THE EASTMEN will appear at the Silver Creek

Church of God at 7:30 p.m. on July 19. The

public is invited.

UNPAINTED FURNITURE

c

SMITH-ALSOP PAINT AND VARNISHES Cth,

Also

The store for home improvements.

ROCHESTER PAINT AND WALLPAPER

423 E. 9th St., Bochester - Ph. 223-6880

ARMED
SERVICES

kkkkk

FT. RILEY, KAN.: Ellis

E. Hart, 20, son of Mr.
and Mrs. Neil E. Hart,

Deedsville, recently
was promoted to A

private first class at

Ft. Riley, Kan. A weld-

er with headquarters,
lst battalionof the lst

infantry division&#39;s 63rd

armor, he entered the

army in November 1971

and completed basic tr-

aining at Ft. Campbell,
Ky. He is a 1971 grad-

uate of No. Miami High
school.

ORLANDO, FLA.---U.S.
Air Force Lieutenant

Colonel F. L. Swihart,
son of Norman Swihart,

Silver Lake, has arriv-

ed for duty at McCoy
AFB, Fla.

Col. Swihart is chief

of civil engineering for

the 306th Combat Support
Group, a unit of the

Strategic Air Command.
SAC is America&#39; nuclear

deterrent force of long
range bombers and inter-

continental ballistic
missiles. He previous-

ly served at Grand Forks

AFB, N.D.
The colonel entered

the military service,in
1942, was commissioned

in 1944 through the avi-

ation cadet program and

is a veteran of World

War II and the Korean

War. He has also com-

pare a 12-month tour

of combat duty in Viet- DInam.

A 1940 graduate of MEA
Akron High School, the &quot; ‘Uacolonel received a bach-

elor&#39; degree in 1965

from the University of

Nebraska at Omaha.
His wife is the form-

er Mary F. Little.

New Bolens Deal
Jul Special

15 Horsepower, 42°’ Cut
Hydrostatic transmission, electric start,

headlights. REGULAR $1730.00

now only $1555.00
PLUS - Your Choice - FREE

18” Rotary mower

#16459 Dump Cart - 700 Ib. capacity

#18532 42°& Snow Blade

Horsepower, ,38&q Cut
Electric start. REGULAR $882.00

now only $807.00
PLUS FREE - #15110 Husky Pup Dump Cart

6 Horsepower, 32°’ Cut
Electric start. REGULAR $760.00

now only $710.00
PLUS FREE - #15110 Husky Pup Dump Cart

6 Horsepower, 32&# Cut

Manual start. REGULAR $625.00

now only $550.00
PLUS FREE - #15110 Husky Pup Dump Cart

HOWARD’S STANDARD SERVICE
AKRON PHONE 893-4321

THE FAMILY STORE

AND CATALOG ORDER CENTER

(SAVE
Now

ushe

Laund c
Bask O

Save 5.07 on12” Black & White

Personal Portable
Bis 75 sq

14,000 volt 12& Dlegene
power.

© All channel UHF/ reception
© 4” front mounted oval speaker
© Hi-impact polystyrene cabinet

a

© Weighs only 18 Ibs. 20C3912

O VACATIO DAY

Wizard 20-Inch
Roll-About Fan

20- Sp

WESTE AUT STOR |
=:

917 EAST NINTH STREET - ROCHESTER 15e V 10

YOUR

CHOIa pe



Poor food handling
practices in the home

often cause illness in

the family, even though
the foods were safe to

eat when purchased or

just prepared.
Lack of sanitation,
insufficient cooking and

improper storage can al-

low bacteria in food to

increase to dangerous
levels. Some bacteria

produce poisonous sub-

stances called toxines,
that cause illness when

the food is eaten.

Outbreaks of illness

from food contaminated

by harmful bacteria are

especially common dur-

ing hot summer months

when perishable foods

are carried on picnics
and cook-outs without

proper refrigeration.
You can help protect

your family from food-

borne illness by several

simple steps in person-
al hygiene. Strict

cleanliness of person
and surroundings is the

best way to prevent the

contamination of foods.
The cutting board should

be washed in hot soapy
water after each use.

Chlorine Laundry bleach

destroys bacteria and

is a good cleaner for

your cutting board.
When using eggs raw

in such foods as home-
made ice cream, use only
clean eggs with sound
shells. Cracked or soil-

ed eggs may contain
harmful bacteria. Sal-

ads and sandwiches made

with salad dressings
containing eggs or milk

FOLEY’S
JEWELERS

ROCHESTER

for

Bulova Watches

News Of Interest To Homemakers
BY ANN HANCOOK

Area Extension Agent, Kosciusko County

as vinegar should

not be allowed to stand

at room temperature.
you carry foods of this

type on summer outings,

keep them in

until served.
few simple precau-

tions can prevent a pic-
nic from turning into a

food poisoning are

them leave youwith fond

summer months be espec-
ially careful when hand-

ling and storing foods.

ette Tom, R.2, Leesburg,
sharing her recipe

Smith, Akron,
nounced the July 9 mar-

riage of their daughter,

Shull Jr., Claypool.

Miss Mary Johnson,
Akron. The bridegroom&#39;

attendant was David Ch-

astain, Warsaw.

IPEAR are

MEMBE OF

ROS iy

CKR BA

“HoTagR
WEDDING-PORTRAIT-COMMERCIAt

Don’t forget to get

record.

Be prepared for any situation.

line of first aid supplies
here.

is available

listed on our

MENTONE

THE PILL BOX

CHICKEN DINNER
2 - 10 oz. pkg. frozen
broccoli spears, 2 cups

sliced cooked chicken

breasts, 2 - 100z. cans

cream of chicken soup,
3/4 cup mayonnaise, 1

teaspoon lemon juice,
cup shredded sharp che-

ese, 1 cup soft bread

crumbs, 1 tablespoon
melted butter. Cook br-
occoli as directed, and

layer chicken over broc-
coli and pour sauce ov-

er it and sprinkle with
cheese. Combine crumbs

and butter and sprinkle
over all, Bake 350° for

35 minutes.

MENTONE/AKRON NEWS

July 13, 1972

Vows Said

The bride, a 1967 gr-
aduate of Akron High
School, is a student at

Manchester College. Mr.
Shull is a 1967 gradu-

ate of Warsaw Community
High School and Will

graduate from Ball State

University in November.
The couple will re-

side at R. 2, Claypool
until moving to Muncie

where Mr. Shull will do
his student teaching in

the fall.

Free Features

ALUMINUM EXTERIOR

FULLY CARPETED

ROOMY CLOSETS

ALUMINUM GUTTERS

ALL ELECTRIC HEAT

a ee ee

MOVE:
We Offer Maintenance

STORM WINDOWS & DOORS

MEDITERRANEAN CABINETS

FIBERGLASS TUB & SHOWER

Mrs. Bowen Addresses GO Women

Mrs. Otis Bowen told

150 women and guests at-

tending the Fulton Co.

Republican Woman&#3 Club
luncheon Thursday of the

fun and not-so-fun times

in the Life of a guber-
natorial candidate.

Inher first speech of

her husband&#39;s campaign,
she said she dies a

1,000 deaths when her

husband is slammed by
his opponents but noted
her husband refuses to

run against a man but

bases his campaign on

issues rather than per-
sonalities.
She noted the Bowens

traveled 58,000 miles

in 1971 for the Repub-
lican party. Many times

the meetings are across

the state fromeach oth-

er, she noted.
Mrs. Bowen told the

audience her husband

would have an open door

policy if elected gov-
ernor. She said after

20 years inactive prac-
tice as a physician he

is used to working by
appointment, an asset

he would carry into the

governor&#3 office.

Young people are re-

sponding well to Bowen&#3

campaign, she said, and

noted that many of the

2,500 babies he

_

esti-

mates he has delivered
wear &quot;I A Bowen Baby&

T-shirts to boost his

candidacy.

In addition to the

speaker, other dignatar-
ies introduced were Mrs.

than right now.

value anywhere.

Buy your home before inflation

drives prices and financing up.
The cost will never be lower

I&# a fact of life—prices will keep
going up. And that&# why it makes

good sense to buy your new National
home now, before inflation makes

waiting too costly. Once you&#3
bought your home. inflation can work
in your favor—by increasing the

value of your investment. f now

is the best time to buy—s

=

you&#
be getting a lot of home t.

money. Plenty of space, comfort
and convenience. Come see the

National Homes—they’re the best

Vernie Bowen, Leiter&#39;s

Ford, Dr. Bowen&#3 moth-

er; Jay Herrold, Grass

Creek, county chairman,
and Mrs. Herrold; Mrs.

Charlene Haley, Logan-
sport, director of dis-
trict women&#3 clubs, and

Wayne Hittle, Rochester

mayor, and Mrs. Hittle.
Candidates attending

were Thames Mauzy of

Warsaw, 17th district

state representative;
Kermit Burrous, Mexico,

22nd district state re-

presentative, and Mrs.

Burrous; Mrs. Wendell

Tombaugh, representing
Judge Tombaugh of the

circuit court; Mrs. El-
wood Hillis, Kokomo, re-

presenting Congressman
Hillis; Mrs. Leo Sulli-

van, Peru, representing
State Sen. Sullivan, and

Auditor and Mrs. Ernest

Walters.
Others attending were

Mrs. Margaret Burkett,
candidate for county
treasurer; Junior Good,

candidate for coroner;
Mrs. Marge Richter, re-

presenting Robert Cook,
candidate for surveyor;

Leroy Crippen, candi-
date for county commis-
sioner and Mrs. Crippen,

and George Craig, can-

didate for county comm-

issioner and Mrs. Craig.
Mrs. Alta Rouch was

presented a plaque by
the club commemorating
her many years of serv-

ice as precinct vice
committeewoman in Lib-

erty township.

DON&#

WAIT

IF you

PLAN TO

BUILD

your

BUILDING

costs

WILL

CONTINUE

10

RISE

AKRON

TINKEY.

INSURANCE & REAL ESTATE
893-4715

MORE FAMILIES LIVE IN NATIONAL HOMES THAN ANY OTHER HOMES IN THE Wi ORLD

c
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25th ANNIVERSARY: Mr. and Mrs. Dewitt Staff-
ord, Akron, were recently honored by their

children in celebration of their 25th wedding
anniversary. The couple was married June 29,

1947, with the late Rev. Daniel L. Slaybaugh
officiating. They are the parents of three

children, Darwin L, Stafford, Sanford, Fla.;
Mrs. Bruce Hogue, Akron, and Cheryl, at home.
They also have one grandchild, Tanya Stafford,
Sanford, Fla.

OF COS UE€ Ion § 2Po MOS AR 33
WAS INVENTED BY —_
RoBERT FULTON, &lt;=

Friendly Neighbors Hear About Big Tomatoes Giri io

“America, the Beauté-
ful&qu was the song sung
by members of the Fri-

endly Neighbors Exten-
sion Homemakers Club to

open their Thursday af-
ternoon meeting at the

home of Mrs. Everett
Beeson.

Mrs. Monroe Romine

presided and observed
the regular formof ser-

vice,
The history of the

song, &quot; Star Spang-
led Banner,&qu was read

by Mrs. M. O. Smith who
also led the group in
the singing of it.

&q Understand&quot; was the
title of a poem used

for meditation by Mrs.
Don Bunner.

Mrs. Oral Welch talk-
ed about the hazards of
air pollution which is
the cause of the deaths
of thousands of people
each year in other coun-

tries as well as in the
U.S. and which cost it

$11 billion last year.
Mrs. Kyle Gibson told

of a man who lives in a

town not far from Men-
tone who has grown and
inbred different varie-
ties of tomatoes until

he has perfected a plant
that grows very tall and
yields tomatoes weigh-—

ing three and four pou-
nds each.

&quot;Increas Self-Und-
erstanding&qu was the sub-
ject of Mrs. Herman Ol-

son&#3 andMrs. Kyle Gib-
son&#3 discussion. They
asked questions that
provoked much comment.

Eleven members answer-

ed roll call. Miss Su-
san Walker, Chicago, was

a guest.

The club closed by
members singing the pr-

long-
SY so and repeating Do dosent micour

6 epehect.
being along together.

He thinks you&#3

a

girl.Vows Exchange
Charlotte Marie Van Almost every home has

Buskirk, Alexandria, and a gadget that snaps the
Thomas William Bickel, communications gap be-
Alexandria, were united tween the old people and

in marriage at 8 p.m. the small fry. Tte&q
Saturday by Justice of called the car key.the Peace Abraham Cald-
well in the Caldwell
home. WEDDIN PHOTOS

andAttendants were Mr.

PORTRAITS
ton, Elwood, friends of
the couple.

Mr. Bickel is employ-
56 NORTH BROADWAY

Alexandria, where the Se: ee$73 4008

couple will reside.

MENS: BOYS SUMME
KNIT SPORT SHIRTS

MENS Reg. $3.50 to $10 now $2.80 - $9.00

and Mrs. Kenneth Slay-

Fincher Photos
ed as a carpenter in

1l0° 10 20% 10% to 20%

BOYS Reg. $1.99 to $5 now $1.59 to $4.50

In stock for these hot summer days.
FANS - STYRAFOAM CHESTS - INSULATED JUGS

PICNIC SUPPLIES
i

SAVE COOPERS CASH REGISTER RECEIPTS,

THEY ARE VALUABLE. Total of $25 cash reg-

ister receipts good for $1 in trade.

$100 cash register receipts good for $5.00
in trade.

REGISTER AT EITHER STORE TO RECEIVE

ALL FUTURE SALE CIRCULARS

COOPERS DEPT. STORES
MENTONE and BOURBON

Mentone open Fri. & Sat. evenings
Bourbon open Friday evening

Get rid o
this summertime
nuisance...

Northern Indiana
S

Public Service Company

ee

It’s easy...

It’s the only way to get
rid of that messy back-

yard pest attraction, the
old garbage can. Simply
put in a Gas Incinerator.

It&# so convenient!

All you need to dois drop
anything burnable into

your incinerator ...set

the dial. ..and automatic

gas does the job.

Installa GAS
INCINERATOR

righ in your home!



Hively
Mrs. Willard (Eva)

Hively, 51, Huffman

Lake, R. 4, Warsaw, died

Friday morning at the

Bluffton Clinic after

being in failing health

three years,
Daughter of William

and Katherine Eherenman

Redinger, she was born

July 26, 1920 at Men-

tone and had resided in

Kosciusko Co. all her

life.

Surviving are her hus-

band, Willard, whom she

married March 27, 1937;
12 children, Mrs. Shar-

on Rose, Mrs. Dean (Lo-
is) Blanton, Mrs. Bill

(Sue) Jackson, Mrs. Ar-

bie (Colleen) Francis,
Mrs. Wendell (Dixie)
Slone, Clifford Hively,
all of Warsaw; Mrs. Bill

(Sheila) Bays, Pierce-

ton, Mrs. Vern (Shirley)
Rohr, Mendon, Mich.,
Mrs. Terry (Rebecca)
Head, Etna Green, Mrs.

Don (Monabelle) Helton,
Pierceton, Joseph Hive-

ly, Longview, Tex., Ri-

chard Hively, Etna Gre-

en; three sisters, Mrs.

Dora Javi, Colorado

Springs, Colo., Mrs.

Cora Myers, Massachu-

setts, Mrs. Frank (Bec-
ky) Hively, Warsaw; four

brothers, James Reding-
er, Warsaw, Byron Red-

inger, Ft. Wayne, Paul

Redinger, Oswego, and a

step-brother, Clifford

Eherenman, Burket, and

21 grandchildren.
Funeral services were

conducted Tuesday and

burial was in the Pal-

estine cemetery.

ee

FOR SALE

Two bedroom modern

cottage by Twin Lakes.

could be used the year

round.

MANCHESTER

BUILDERS

PHONE 982-2596 COLLECT

FOR DETAILS

MORRY&#39; REDI-MTX

883-4860 R. 2 Rochester

Rogers

Mrs. Harley (Hazel)
Rogers, 80, R. 1, Akron,
died Thursday evening

at Woodlawn hospital,
A resident of the Na-

tional nursing home

since November of 1971,
she had beenill for the

past three years and had

been a patient at the

hospital for one month.
The daughter of George

and Martha Personett

Whittenberger, she was

born Feb. 26, 1892 in

Akron. She married Har-

ley Rogers on Sept. 18,
1913 at Rochester. He

survives. Mrs. Rogers
was a member of the Ak-

ron United Methodist

church, Omega club, Ak-

ron Eastern Star and the

wSCcs.

Surviving with her

husband are ason, Earl,
Baltimore, Md.; four

grandchildren anda cou-

sin.

Funeral services were

conducted Sunday at the

Sheetz funeral home in

Akron with the Revs.

John Moore and Claude

Fawns officiating. Bur-

ial was inthe Akron ce-

metery.

Horn

Paul G. Horn, 49, R.

2, Argos, died at 10:20

p-m. at Parkview Hospi-
tal, Plymouth, July 3

following an illness of

four and one half mon-

ths. A resident of the

Bourbon community since

1947, he was born Jan.

23, 1923 to Fred A, and

Lavera Stockberger Horn.
His marriage to the for-

mer JoAnn Shearer occur-

red Nov. 16, 1947, at

Bourbon.
Survivors include his

widow, JoAnn; his moth-

er, Mrs. Charles (La-
vera) Hendrix, Mentone;
two daughters, Aimee Jo

and Nancy Paulette, at

home; two sons, James,
at home, and Sgt. Samu-

el Horn, stationed at

Porrigon Air Base at Ma-

drid, Spain; four bro-

thers, Dewayne, South

Bend, Richard, Elkhart,
Harold and Ralph, Men-

tone; five sisters, Mrs.

Lowell (Loa Jean) Whet-

stone and Mrs. Paul (Bev-
erly Sue) Murphy of Ak-

ron, Mrs. Richard (Sh-
irley) Grimm, Mrs. Bur-

ton (Donna Lee) Baker,
Mentone, and Mrs. Sam

(Leota) Holloway, Talma.

A son and two sisters

preceded him in death.

Funeral services were

conducted Friday at the

Bourbon Bible Church

8a.m. to 5 p.m,

Phon 223-2401

MILLE PLUMBIN & HEATIN
KENNETH (TONY) MILLER

NEW CONSTRUCTION - REPAIR WORK

To All Old and New Customers -

Your Patronage Will Be Appreciated.

After 5 p.m. Call

491-318

with the Rev. Carl She-

arer and Royer Allman

officiating. interment

was in Parks cemetery

at Bourbon.

Promoted

—

‘

—

Miss Diane K. Crall,
daughter of Mr. and Mrs.

Estel Crall was recent-

ly promoted to Sgt. Cr-

all. She entered the

U. S. Air Force Septem-
ber 4, 1970 and was as-

signed recently to the

Communication Service.

Miss Crall is a 1970

graduate of Akron High
School.

Her address is:

Sgt. Diane K. Crall
Box 292

March AFB, California

92508

Accident Report
A 1972 Toyota driven

by Diana N. Hill, 18,
Mentone, was a total

loss Friday with damages
estimated at $1800 after

it ran through a bridge
railing and down an em-

bankment on CR 100 So.,
1,000 feet east of SR

19. Miss Hill suffered

cuts to her chin and leg
and a chipped tooth.

Damage was estimated at

$200 to the bridge rail-

ing and $20 to a fence

gate. The accident was

investigated by Deputy
Sheriff Roger Fellows.

Rochester city police
reported Monday that

Mary J. Swartz, 47, R.

1, Akron, backed her car

into a parking lot light
pole at the Marsh Food

store Sunday afternoon

with damage of $200 es-

timated to her car.

MENTONE/AKRON NEWS
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England hasn’t been in-

vaded since the Battle of
j

Hastings in 1066.

Cooperation is doing
with a smile what you

have to do anyway.

FARM-HOUSEHOLD-ANT IQUE

i
_

Akron 893-4972
|

\ KUHN’S i
AUCTION SERVICE

1

Mobile Homes

and

Travel Trailers

LOWMAN’S CORNER

Phone Akron 893-4260

INTERIOR -

ANTIQUING
WALL -

see

Dial Collect -

WARSAW INTERIOR DECORATING
“YOUR FULL SERVICE DECORATOR”

EXTERIOR PAINTING

WALLPAPERING

FLOOR REFINISHING

Warsaw 267-8508

It&# fun to

look back

at the past.
But you
dont have to
live with it.

Nor do you have to live with out-

dated home financing ..
Let one

of our ‘‘Mortgage Specialists”
at Rochester First Federal

Savings and Loan show you the

advantages of a modern

Mortgage Loan. If you are

considering a new home, or re-

financing your present mor-

tgage, a Rochester First

Federal loan may be what you
need. Come in and let’s talk

about it...

We’re Rochester’s First Choice

For Saving

FEDERAL
SAVING & LOA

CORNER NINTH and MONROE - ROCHESTE INDIANA
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MAPPING THE AKRON IOOF CEMETERY:
ter, Kappa Delta Phi sorority,
cemetery as a civic project at the request of the cemetery

association,

Members of Psi Kappa Chap—
are making maps of the Akron

The cemetery has never been mapped, and it was

felt having this work done would be a benefit to genealogists
and others interested in locating graves. Standing, left to

right, are Anita Stephen, Betty Harris, Anne Kendall, Kate

Jennens, Bonnie Holloway, Judy Walgamu and Pam Madeford.
Seated are Polly Finney, Marvus Zimmerman, Marge Sausaman,
Margaret Straley, and Marilyn Adams. Not present when the

picture was taken were Ethel Henderson and Bonnie Gearhart.

Sorority Will Map Akron Cemetery
At a recent business

meeting of Psi Kappa
Chapter, Kappa Delta

Phi sorority, plans were

made for the group to

map the Akron cemetery.
This work has never been

undertaken before and
some of the markers are

becoming eroded and
difficult to read. The

names and dates will be
recorded by sections

with all members of the

sorority working on the

project.
Twenty dozen cookies

were baked and donated

by members for the Fri-

day, July 7, Red Cross
Blood Bank.

A picnic will be held
in the Akron park on

August for 12 patients

The group will spon-
sor a Sno-Cone-cotton

candy concession at the
Round Barn Festival in

Rochester this week-end.

Attending the meeting
were Bonnie Holloway,
Polly Finney, Anita Ste-

phen, Pam Madeford, Mar-
ilyn Adams, Bett Har-

ris, Vivian Dudley, Kate

Jennens, Judy Walgamuth,
Priscilla Burdge, Joyce

Stephen and Bonnie Gear-

hart.

—Tell It To ae

The President
Want to express your

personal views directly
to the White House?

Call 202-456-1414 and

ask for the White House

Police Report
Thomas Fear, 42, Ak-

ron, was charged with
drunken driving by the
Fulton Co. sheriff&#39;s
office Sunday morning

and was lodged in jail.
He was stopped at Ind.
25 and 14 at the south

edge of Rochester. He

will appear in Fulton
Circuit Court.

Tommy Hopkins, 22, R.

2, Akron, was one of
four Kosciusko county
youths arrested Sunday
night and jailed on

t charges of possession
of adangerous drug (ca-
nnabis).

Four Mentone youths
and a l7-year old from

Tippecanoe were jailed
over the weekend on

charges of trespassing
onanorder of Kosciusko

Co. Probation Officer
Paul Grimme by sheriff&#39;s

deputies Richard Mikel
and Ron Robinson and
Mentone Marshal Gene

Norton. Arrested on the

trespassing charges were

Michael J. Bubb, 16, No.

Broadway, Mentone; Deb-
ra Anglin, 16, Box 334,
Mentone; Rose Marie New-

ton, 17, R. 1, Mentone;
Gary W. Laughlin, L?y
406 Tucker St.,Mentone,
and Hubert J. Chrisman,
17, R. 1, Tippecanoe.

Jailed on charges of

driving while under the

influence of intoxicat-

ing beverages and pub-
lic intoxication was

Cephus Shepherd, 31,
Box 173, Silver Lake,
who was arrested by Wi-

nona Lake Deputy Marsh-

als Boyce Howard and Ed-

die Wright.

Polo 2,500 years ago.

=. LN fet iy
-

(ol

The ancient Persians played TT[fee

&lt;=&gt;

Whirlpool
air conditioners

stop the heat cold.

Prices as low as

Whirlpool air conditioners are the answer to summer

scorchers. They include plug-in models you can rush

home, pop into the window and plug into a normally
wired household outlet for quick heat relief. There are

super models, too, featuring the Panic Button, Whirlpool’s
answer to a hot, sweltering, closed-up house or apart-

ment. Many feature exclusive “Dry Steel” construction

that helps prevent rust-out of the steel base. Check out

all the features of these Whirlpool air conditioners, com-

:
Pare them with others on the market and you’ll see for

of the Logansport State Message Center. When Bike Winners yourself why a Whirlpool is your best air conditioner value.
Hospital. properly connected with
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| |i i 1972 500 Unit Kewanna Harvest Festival i

i EXPOSITION FLEA MARKET FEAT FRANK FONTAINE (* CRAZY” GOOGENHEIM) O TY FAME, GRAND
i AUG. 17-18-19, Thurs., Friday & Sat.

i
! PARADE SATURDAY, AUG. 19, 1972, 2:00 P.M., i

i | LINE UP TIME PARK, 1:00 P.M. i

Kewanna, Indiana ( Buy-Trade-Sell) i FLOATS

i JUDGING FOR Ist, 2nd, 3rd. TROPHIES AWARDED

i T R ed
in Flea Market Tent i‘ent Spaces Now Being Reserved in i i ALL BANDS PAID $50.00 FEE EACH PLUS TRANSPORTATION FEES PLUS COUPON

Spaces Limited (First Come First Saved)
Hg FOR REFRESHMENTS FOR ALL BAND MEMBERS ALSO Ist PLACE TROPHY AWARDED

FOR JUDGING OF BEST BAND.

Fee $20.00 for the entire ao aaa tables. Elec- TWIRLING AND BATO CORici ishe: estiva ALL TWIRLING AND BATON CORPS
:intetty end Guards Fans ¥

i i JUDGING FOR Ist., 2nds., 3rd THROPHIES AWARDED i
a

| ENTRY BLANKS MUST BE IN BY SAT., AUGUST Sth, 1972
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=
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_
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i
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2.02... e eee es

(Make all checks payable to Kewanna Prog. Assn. Fair Acct.) i ’
Mail To: genders

ADDRESS... eet

i
a!
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nce 2 iezesrcesemee erster BREE

STATE
coe: curs 5 aes

4

c-o Farmers and Merchants Bank i
i Kewanna, Indiana 46939 i TELEPHONE NUMBER........0..00.0000002000000 0

veSPECIAL COMMENTS (INFORMATION TO BE ANNOUNCED OVER LOUD

Deadline for reservations to be in: Sat., Aug. 5, 1972 i
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AKRON
CHURCH O THE BRETHREN

Charles E. Zunkel, Pastos

401 Woodiand Drive

North Manchester, Indiane

Telephone 982-2005

Church School 9:30 a.m.

Worship
10:30 a.m.

Led by Byron Tinkey

Pastor*s Sermon - WHEN LIFE

TUMBLES IN, WHAT THEN?

ee

AKRON CHURC OF @0D

J. D, Thomason, Pastor

Ray Bradway, Ass’t Pastor

Larry Klein, Supt.

Loyd Saner, Asst. Supt.

Sunday School 9:30 a.m

Morning Worship 10:25 a.m.

Youth Fellowship 6:30 pem

Revival Hour 7:30 poem

CHURCH ACTIVITIES

MON., July 17 - General Mis-

sionary Society Meeting

7:30 peme

WED., July 19 - Dorcas Circle

July 20 - Mid-week

prayer service 7:30 p.m.

Choir practice 8:30 peme

FRI., July 21 - Trustees meet

with Mr. Gunther 4:00 pem.

SAT., July 22 - Men&#39;s Prayer
Breakfast 6:30 sme

Jr. Choir Practice 10:00 am

SILVER CREEK CHURCH OF GOD

Pastor - Rev. George Reser

Supt. - Max VanCleave

9:30 asm.

10:30 aeme
Church School

Morning Worship
C.G.Y.A. 6:30 p.m.

Evening Worship 7:30 peme

JULY 16-21 - Intermediate

Church Camp at Bear Lake.

MONDAY 7:30 Brotherhood in

Church basement.

MONDAY 7:30 W.C.S,.C. - Host-

ess, Zelma McCloughan.

WEDNESDAY, July 19, 7:30 pem-

Eastman Quartet - Everyone

is welcome.

THURSDAY 7:30 Prayer Service

Leader: Max VanCleave.

i

BEAVER DAM
—

UNITED METHOOIST CHURCH

Minister - Rev. Peter Hanstra

Superintendent - Alton Perry

Worship Services

Sunday School

9: 20-10:00

10:00-11:15

w.S.C.S. - 1st Tuesday even-

ing of each month at the

Church at 7:30 Peme

LADIES AID - Change of date

from July 19th to July 26th,

at 7:30 pem. at the home of

Mrs. Gerald Smalley with Mrs.

Wayne Smalley, co-hostess.

SUNDAY, July 16th - Rev. Pat

Flaherty will be the guest

speaker.
———.

OMEG CHURCH

Pastor - Kenneth Gimmi

Supt. - Emerson Burns

Sunday School

Worship Service

Evening Service

SPECIAL MEETING - Thursday

evening at 7:30 p-m. Guest

speaker will be Rev. Eugene

Frye, former minister of the

church and now in missionary

work in the Virgin Islands.

The public is invited.

BURKE’

UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Donald E. Poyser, Pastor

Burket 491-3945

David Jamison, Sr. Supt.
Peggy Eaton, Jr. Supt.

Sunday School 9:30 A.M.

Children are now meeting
upstairs, Adult, Sr. Hi and

Jr. Hi. classes are meeting
in the basement.

Worship Service 10:30 A.M.

AKRON

UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Pastor - John E. Moore

Lay Leader-Randall Leininger

Supt. Study Program - Wayne

Cumberland

Sunday School 9:30 a.m.

Worship 10:15 till 11:00 a.m.

Youth Fellowship 7:00 pea.

oe

Deadiine
Directory

PLEASE NOTE:

for Church
is Tuesday.

TALMA

UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Rev. Walter R. House, Pastor

Sunday School

Worship Service
9:30 um.

10:45 asm.

Pastor Preaching
2nd, 4th & Sth Sundays

Special Services

lst & 3rd Sundays

FIRST BAPTIST CHURC
MENTONE

Norman McVay, Pastor

Sunday School 9:30 A.M.

Worship Service 10:30 A.M.

Sunday Evening Service

7:30 P.M.

Thuredey Praver Meeting
7:30 P.M.

AKRON BAPTIST CHAPEL

Rev. Ron Nelson, Pastor

Now meeting.on Sunday mornings

Sunday School

Worship Service

Evening Service

11:00 A.M.
11:30 A.M.

7:00 P.M.

Meeting in the Akron Lions

Club Youth Building

OISKO UNITED
METHODIST CHURCH

ev. Peter Hanstra, Pastor
Frank Nordman, Supt

°

Duane Smith, Lay Leader

Sunday School 9:30 A.M.

Worship Service 10:30 A.M.
‘Prayer Meeting — Tuesday at

7:00 P.M.

TIPPECANOE CONGR
CHRISTIAN cagecn

John J. Sholly, Pastor
Mre. Richard Baer, 5.S. Supt.

OLIVE BRANCH
CHURCH OF GO

Sunday School 9:30

Worship Service 10:30

en

HARRISON CENTER
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Pastor - Rev. Herbert Edwards

9:45 Gems

10:45 a.tme
Sunday School

Worship Service

Mission Aid - Second Wednesday

evening of each month at the

church at 7:30 Dems

CHURCH OF CHRIST

Mentone, Indiene

T. R. Jones, Minister

Bible Classes 9:30 a

Worship 10:30 @e

Worship 7:30 peme

ee

MENTONE

UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Rev. Walter R, House, Pastor

Worship Service 9

Sunday School 10:

Junior Youth 6

Senior Youth 6

OLIVE BETHEL CHURCH OF GOD
Rev. Harold Helterbridle

Minister

Mrs. James Ellison, Supt.

Sunday School 9:30 asm.

Morning Worship 10:

Evening Worship :

Thure. Bible Study 7:

GRASSRO
OPINI

NEWTON, MISS., RECORD:

“A foreign newsman said:

‘Poverty is nowhere as

aching as it is in Amer-

ica.&#3 This may be true,
but our poor enjoy lei-

sure and luxuries that

the average European
does not know--and of
which the Chinese never

dreamed.&quot;

ARRON MENTONE NEWS

July 13, 1972

Taken from the July
13, 1938, issue of the

Northern Indiana Co-Op
News: ie

Miles Manwaring and

Dale Kelley are vacati-

oning in Florida.

Miss Kathleen Ander-

son of Chicago is enjoy-
ing a week&#39 vacation

at the home of her par-

Mitchell

Miss Priscilla Mitch-

ell, daughter of Miriam

Mitchell, Akron, and the

late Adolph Mitchell,
became the bride of Dar-

rell Slone, son of Mr.

and Mrs. Edd Slone, Sil-

ver Lake June 10 in the

Akron United Methodist

Church. The Rev. John

Moore officiated at the

double-ring ceremony.
Miss Hannah Mitchell

attended her sister as

maid of honor.

Willie Slone, Warsaw,

AKRON

Fourth of July guests
of Mary Lou Smith were

Mrs. Norma Smith, John

and Jean, Belle Roe, Ro-

chester; Pauline Drudge
of Warsaw and Eva Eshel-

man. Flossie Drudge and

Thelma Cartwright were

afternoon callers.

Belle Roe, Jean Smith

and Eva Eshelman were in

Logansport Wednesday
morning.

Pauline Drudge and Eva

Eshelman spent Thursday
with Nondus Eikenberry
at Mexico.

Eva Eshelman stayed
nights with Pauline Dr-

udge at the Paul Shire-

man home while they were

vacationing in Florida

and other points of in-

terest.

Belle Roe, Mary Lou

Smith and Eva Eshelman

had dinner in Kokomo on

Sunday and did some

shopping.
Mr. and Mrs. Ernest

Cartwright, Warsaw, Mrs.

OlaCreighbaum, Mentone,
and Mr. and Mrs. Wayne
Drudge enjoyed Sunday
evening supper out.

ee

Man in a flower shop:
&q want something to go

with a weak alibi.&quot;

It Happen

— Slone Vows Said

nti RES

ents, Dr. and Mrs. Emery

Anderson in Mentone.

Miss Amelia Bowman of

New York City is vaca-

tioning with friends and

relatives in Mentone.

Malcolm Hipshire re-

turned to his home in

~ Mishawaka Tuesday after

spending the past ten

days at the home of Mr.

and Mrs. Geo. Hipshire.

served as his brother&#39;s

best man.

A reception was held

in the church annex im-

mediately following the

ceremony.
The couple will reside

at R. 2, Silver Lake.

d In Mentone
Wiltrout

enjoyed a vacation from
Miss Doris

her duties at the Lake

City Bank in Warsaw last

week.
Mrs. I.E. Hire of Wi-

nona Lake and Miss Jess-~-

ie Rush of Mentone at-

tended the concert giv~

en by Mary McCormic at

the Winona Auditorium

Tuesday night.
Lions $.W. Shafer and

M. W. Dudley left Men-

_tone early Sunday morn-

ing to attend the Lions

National Convention at

Oakland, Calif. next

week.
A group of Baptist

young people accompani-
ed by Rev. and Mrs. H.

J. ~Barnaby motored to

Chicago last Tuesday.
They visited Moody Bible

Institute, attending
several classes and vis-

ited with the Misses

Lova Bush and Annabel

Baker who are students

of the school. Those

who enjoyed the trip
were Rev. and Mrs.:H.J.

Barnaby, Lillian, Helen

and Barbara Barnaby, Ma-

rgie Brown, Ruth Baker,
FlaMollenhour, Winifred

and Rosella McCutcheon,
Katherine Eiler, Jean

Manwaring, Betty Mickey,
Helen Weirick, Bedilia

Belle Weirick, Horace

Barnaby, Robert Eiler,
Elwin Creviston, Phill-

ip Bush, Robert Boldg-
ett, Paul Barnaby, Carl

Zimmerman and Russell

Norris.

With hay in the mow,

and fun

Fill all the blanks

young.

your tot.

Cow

At the turn of the century
Round Barns made their debute

Built by the Kindig’s
who now claim their just due.

The animals were secure and snug within.

Now for a Uniroyal game that is different

with the name of the

With answers correct and mailed on the dot

You could win a Tiger Toy for yourself or

(First to correctly name the youn
i

e g and earl t ste

mark wins a Uniroyal Tiger Toy)
at a are

and grain in the bin

Mare

Sow

Ewe

Hen

Goose

Dog

Cat

Duck

Turkey

Pigeon

Jennet

Goat

Beall Tire Sho
606 MAIN ST., ROCHESTE

Phone 223 3606

Uniroyal makes JUM C a ele 3:3 ae
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SILVER LAKE
Sunday evening visit-

ors of Mr. and Mrs,
Cole Thompson and Sara
were Mr. and Mrs. David
Johnson and Denise of
Warsaw, Mr. and Mrs.

Wayne Helvey and Melin-

da, Ft. Wayne and Mr.
and Mrs. Kent Trickle
of Laketon.

40th Anniversary
ls Honored

Mr. and Mrs. Corliss
Rowland of R. R. 1, Si-
lver Lake, are going to

be celebrating their
40th wedding anniversary

on July 16. They were

married in 1932. Mrs.
Rowland was the former
Eleanor Warren,

They have two child-

ren, bothmarried. Mrs.
Charles (Carol) Whitte-

nberger of Downers Gro-

ve, Illinois and Anne-
tte Kline of Colorado.

They have 7 grandchild-
ren.

The Rowlands own and

operate Diamond Lake

Resort, located 4 mil-

es north and west of
Silver Lake,
A get together will

be enjoyed by family
and friends.

TY

Correspondent
Needed

Mrs. Joe Shepherd has
decided to discontinue

being the Silver Lake
area news correspondent,

Anyone interested in

taking her place is urg-
ed to contact the NEWS

office in Akron, 893-
4433.

In the meantime, any-
one having news for the

Silver Lake section
should continue to feel
free to mail it in.

|

ST
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Nine cents will still cook breakfast.
lunch and dinner... electrically

Pusu
SERVICE

INDUNA

Rollin Smith

FURNACES

PLUMBING FIXTURES

KITCHEN CABINETS

APPLIANCES

Corner of State Roads 13 and 114

North Manchester, Indiana

People Donate Artifacts To Museum
By Shirley Willard,

FCHS President

The Fulton County His-
torical Society acknow-

ledges and thanks the
following donors to the
museum.

Ernest Hiatt brough
in aset of Telegraph
keys, donated by Floyd

Mattice. Shirley and
Tommy Willard donated a

Singer treadle sewing
machine patented in
1889,

Hugh Barnhart gave an

American Flag flown ov-

er the U.S. capital on

July 14, 1955, on his

birthday, and presented
to him by Charles Hall-
eck. The letter of pre-

sentation is framed and
with it Mr. Barnhart
also gave a gavel used

by Cham Clark, Speaker
of the U.S. House of Re-

presentatives and pre-
sented to Congressman

Henry A. Barnhart about
1910.

Mr. and Mrs. Robert
Smith lent 1916 Brownie

Box camera used by Roll-
and R. and Edna Smith.

Jack Overmyer donated
old county newspapers,
the oldest dated 1873,
and several typed stor-
ies by Albert W. Bitt-
ers about pioneers such

as Dr. Wm. Hill and many
other doctors, plat book

of Fulton Co., List of

county residents since
1921, list of Rochester

postmasters, certifcate
from President

. Grover
Cleveland appointing An-

drewT. Bitters postmas-
ter of Rochester in 1886

and four picture cards.

Henry Skidmore donat-
ed old treasurer&#39;s off-
ice receipts, checks,
tax bills dated 1844-
1906.

Mrs. Richard Miller
and Mrs. Garland Sriver

donated a pair of Grey
kid spats and souvenir

program of dedication

of the Grace Methodist

Church. Mrs. Mildred

Fields donated 1876 In-

diana atlas. O. A. Bix-
ler donated bound copies

of the Hoard&#39; Dairyman.
James Pennell donated

two 1905 Rochester Re-

publican newspapers.
Gordon Beatee donated a

wooden pump” sold by F.

Cc. Wilson Co., Rochest-

er, and swivel chairs

from the IOOF cemetery.

Mrs. Catherine Miert

gave a stereoptican
with 20 pictures, man&#39;s

billfold belonging to

Samuel True of Mt. Zion

in 1848, twomen&#39; neck-

ties used by her father

Jesse Muncey, her moth-

er&#3 wedding dress and

father&#39; swallowtail

coat and vest worn at

their wedding in 189
nine Century magazines
dated 1885, 1893 Port-

folio of World&#39; Colum-

bian Exposition and Tic-
ket, 1869 Ladies Repo
itory magazine, Godey&#
print 1859, picture of

Tom Thumb and bride,
black fan and Mother
Hubbard dress worn by
Catherine True in the

1890&#3 picture of the
True family in the late
1800s, white lace 1919

graduation dress, lady&#3
red swim suit of 1920s,

man&#3 wool swim suit
made in 1895, black taf-
feta blouse, black lace
dress worn by Lola True

at Dr. Robbins&#39; wedding
before 1900, black flap-

per dress, brown cape
worn in 1800s, black

hightop ladies shoes,
white pantaloons and
slat bonnet.

Hannah Oren donated a

bee smoket ‘used to quiet
bees while the owner

takes the honey, two
milk buckets used to get
raw milk from townsfolk

who owned cows and din-
ner bucket, all over 50
years old.

John Roe donated five
old ink bottles, pop

bottles made by Sowers
Co. and Progress Co. of
Rochester, old medicine
bottle, Mason jar dated

1858 and white jug.
Mr. and Mrs. Arvil

Upp donated 16 Manitou

Ripples, yearbook of Ro-
chester High School,da-

ting 1913-1952. Pearl
Mutcher Hiland loaned
three maps printed by
Indianapolis News about

1918.
Audra Bryant loaned

1860 grain flail with
hand-made leather thong
attaching. the beater to

the handle used to sep-
arate grain from stock
before threshing mach-

ines were invented.
Edna Haimbaugh Carey

loaned a reprint of 1898
Fair Days and article

covering life of Jordan

Christianson, circus an-

imal trainer. Lois Wag-
oner donated Civil War

Centennial banner.

Mary Ann Lybarger do-
nated 1899-1900 annual

report of Rochester pub-
lic schools, Reathel
Packer Jensen donated

1907 Rochester city di-

rectory old milk bott-

les, old wire live-rat

trap, and old lightning
protector fuse box.
The Elkhart county li-

brary donated 17 glass
negatives of old Fulton

Co. schools. Dorothy
Shobe Brubaker donated

a picture of McKinley
School 1927.

An interesting book

on American rug-making
was recently found dis-
carded at the landfill

and brought to the mu-

seum, which prompts the

Historical Society to

urge all county resi-

dents to bring their old

books to the museum in-

stead of throwing them

away. The museum will

be open from 10 a.m. to

8 p.m. all three days
of the Round Barn Fest-

ival.

SELLS OIL COMPAN
Gasoline - Olls - Lubrication

Accessories
W GIVE TOP VALUE STAMPS -CLOSED SUNDAYS

PHONE

_

352-2332 SILVEE LAKE

SAVINGS ‘and SECURITY.

GO TOGETHER

at

FARMERS STATE BANK

Mentone, Indiana

Since 1892

SILVER ANNIVERSARY: Mr. and Mrs. Loyd Saner,
Akron, were recently honored by their children
in observance of

sary.
er of No. Manchester.

their 25th wedding anniver-
Mrs. Saner is the former Doris Potteng-

The couple was married
June 30, 1947, inAkronwith the late Rev. D. L.
Slaybaugh officiating.
three children, Dennis, Lafayette,

and Denise, at home.

Court
Delta Kathleen Eagen,

Harrison Twp., Kosciusko
Co., has filed suit for

divorce fromWilliam Da-
vid Eagen, Mentone, in

Kosciusko court action.
The couple married Dec.

18, 1971 and separated
June 22, 1972, There
are no children.

Norma Healer, R. 1,
Silver Lake, has been

granted a divorce from
Walter Healer, R. 1,
Silver Lake. The couple
married Nov. 12, 1960

and separated March 27,
1972. There were no

children. Her former
name of Norma Treiber
was restored by the Kos-
ciusko court.

In Kosciusko
Court action,

Seed Growers

tion, Inc.,
was awarded a

judgment against
Thompson, R. l,
pool, on

suit.
The Credit Bureau of

Warsaw has been awarded
a judgment of $760.57
in Kosciusko Superior
Court against Grady and

Circuit

Midwest
Associa-

Claypool,
$368.64

Orvin

Clay-
an account

MEN WANTED
(to work with woods crew, skidding,© LOGGER

loading & handling logs)

@ MILLWRIGHT

@ MECHANIC

xperienced men desired; will consider good trainees.

UILD LIFETIME CAREER HERE

(in a healthy man&# job)

APPLY TO OFFICE WEEK-DAYS OR SATURDAY A.M.

PIKE LUMBER CO., INC.

install sawmill machinery)

© SAWMILL HANDS °® &quot;oe os stack tumeers

e LIFT-TRUCK Operator

Diesel

They are parents of
and Deanna

Sherry Helton, K Ll
Silver Lake, on a prom-

issory note.

Trico Pipeline, Inc.,
Evansville, has filed

four suits in Kosciusko
Circuit Court seeking
condemnation of a pipe-

line easement in south-

eastern Kosciusko Co.
Named as defendents in
the suits are Manchest-
er College, No. Manches-

ter; Albion Production
Credit Association,War-

saw; Thomas and Marilyn
Ault; Lewis R. Frey; Ted

and Jacqueline Kerlin

and, Kenneth R. and Bar-
bara J. Kerlin, all of

R. 2, Silver Lake. The
suits seek the appoint-

ment of three freehold-
ers to determine the da-

mages to the defendents
when Trico runs a pet-

roleum pipeline through
an easement on their

property.

Donna J. Grogg has

been granted divorce
from Douglas Grogg in

FultonCo. court action.

AKRON/MENTONE NEWS

July 13, 1972

(to service, maintain &

Lumber

AKRON
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Olive Bethel Area News
BY HELEN COX

Mrs. Ina Hatfield Snavely and Cora, Waba- Mr. and Mrs. Al Kib-

spent. Saturday evening sh, Mr. and Mrs. Dale ler, Ward, Alicia an
until Monday afternoon Cox and family, Mr. and Bert drove from their

with her sister Mrs. Mrs. Jesse Cox, Mr. and home in Freeport, I1li-

Blanche Wells. Mrs. Bill McKenzie and nois, Saturday morning

Mr. and Mrs. Ralph children, Mr. and Mrs. to the Dawson farm. In

Lukens, Mr. and Mrs. Steve Bell and children the afternoon they took

George Sheetz, David spent the fourthholiday their Mother along to

Sheetz, Diane Hott, Ma- with Mr. and Mrs. Paul West Lafayette where

ry Lukens, Lincoln Luk- Cox and Mr. and Mrs. they spent the long fo- 2 = 29
:

ens, Kathy Newcomb, Mr. Floyd Cox. urth of July weekend

and Mrs. Alvero Fernan- Mr. and Mrs. Ralph with Mr. and Mrs. Mars-

dez Del Ril and Chris- Lukens, Mary and Linco- hall Allman and Roger

topher of Madrid, Spain In Lukens, Diane Hott, and Mr. and Mrs. Bruc
spent Sunday with Mr. Kathy Newcomb, Mr. and Allman from Muncie.

and Mrs. Jack Lukens of Mrs. Alvero Fernandez Mrs. Allman and Roger

Elkhart. Del Ril and -son were drove Mrs. Dawson home

Mr. and Mrs. Walter Tuesday evening guests and called on Mrs. Mary

Safford andMr, and Mrs. of Mr. and Mrs. George Lukens, Linda and her

Lowell Safford attended Sheetz and David. husband and son who are WATCH FOR COMPLETE ADV. oe

the Neff-Hainbaugh Re- Penny and Larry Bell, visiting here from Ma- a

union at the Haimbaugh Macy, spent Wednesday drid, Spain. IN NEXT WEEK&#3 PAPER b
farm Sunday afternoon, until Firday evening

.

Mr. and Mrs. Donald with Mr. and Mrs. Har- —

Williams and family and old Claxton. Rev. and Mrs. A. Bee~ FO

Mr. and Mrs. Dean Lah- Mr. and Mrs. Clifton son and grandchildren c
; ent called Thursday after- REPORT OF CONDITION OF

man and family spent the Ooley, Bourbon, sp y
AKRON EXCHANGE STATE BANK

fourth of July with Mr. Wednesday evening with noononMrs. John Dawson

+ a

a

in John, Jr. Consolidated Reports of Condition of &quot;Akr Exchange State Bank&q of Ak-

and Mrs. David Leinin- Mr. and Mrs. Floyd Cox a q
;

ron in the State of Indiana and Domestic Subsidiaries at the close of the —

ger and family. and family. business on June 30, 1972.
TR

Mr. and Mrs. George 13.

s
a rida 1. Cash and due from banks (includi none unposted debits).607843.99

Sheetz called F y U.S, Treasury securities. .....- o&#39;s BS +» 2765287.50

evening on Mr. and Mrs. Obligations of other U.S. Government “agenci & corp
. . +600000.00 Ro

.
Obligations of States and political subdivisions. . . . . «178111.78 11

Russell McIntyre. - Summer’s Best Pie Other securities (including none corporate stock oe.
fone ri,

Mary Lukens took her Trading account securities. 2 none

daughter, Linda Fernan-
2 Bs s Fede ‘funi sol and securities purchas unde agr

none a
dez Del Ril and family 8. Other loans... . +

5498348. 27 aa

9. Bank premises, furniture and fixtures, and other assets ib

to the Chicago Airport, representing ban premises. .
‘ee

eee ee ee
67432.00 e

to return home to Spain 10. Real estate owned other than ban premise . .. 2... +
none i

Wed da
11, Investments in subsidiaries not consolidated. . . . . none ho

ednesday.
|

121 Customer&#39;s liability to this bank on acceptances outstand-

Lester Eber and child-
vy,

Bet eteben DT LILLE ESI rit
shee a

;
g

Other: assets: se w ab W W 8 4 oe to ow G S we mi oe ow oe
SIGE

ren, Marion, called Su-
5119-10

nday afternoon on Ina 14. TOTAL ASSETS. 6 6 eee ee ee ee ee ee ee www
972214264

—_

Hatfield, at the home eeneeee e
of Blanche Wells. 1 Dem depos o individual partnershi an corp ~ ,185957 fas

Time and savings deposits of individuals, partnerships an

Mr. and Mrs. Larry corporation... e+ + ee eee
tLe

ee ee
 5866312.99

Basham and Cindy, Mish- 1?. Deposits of United States Governmen ai in sa ta
34208.74

T
18. Deposits of States and political subdivisions

. | 1 . 5
1098922.76

awaka, Mr. and Mrs. Tom 19. Deposits of foreign governments and official institutions none =

20. Deposits of commercial banks. . te ee ee ee ee Mone F¢

ee 21. Certified and officers’ checks, et
1+ ss. ss se se

68590,10
ne

:
2

22. TOTAL DEPOSITS... 2 ee ee ee ee to + $8,927,613.82
The collegian who (a) Total demand deposits - 211... 2. 2,309,969.74

=

worked so hard to grad- (b) Total time and savings deposit 1+. . 6,617,644.08 i

23, Federal funds purchased and securities sold under agree-

uate now wonders what
.

:

ments to repurchase . . See ewe we

|

abe

the hurry was. x

24. Other liabilities for borrowed mone
1... ese mone

cst eer 25, Mortgage indebtedness... ...---s tee ee ee
one —

SS 26. Acceptances executed by or “for account of this bank and
a

tstandi reer rT rey Ter Tree

Just in time for fresh peach season is this pie reci Th blush- a7: Other Liabilities
e@ ee es as Sttt

|

4bese. €s

ing beauties of the fruit market are always luscious baked in a 28. TOTAL LIABILITIES
. we 2» »

8968600,66 he

pie, but their goodness is emphasized in this splendid Struesel 29. MINORITY INTEREST IN CONSOLIDAT SUBSIDIARIE
| 1 122 none an

Peach Pie. RESERVES ON LOANS AND SECURITIES

r Peach preserves sweeten the fruit, lemon juice heightens the 30. Reserve S6 bad debt losses on loans (set up pursuant to

flavor and a spicy struesel sprinkled atop completes this peach- Sik se ne erence own rulings) «s+ 6 ee et ees aio93
of-a-pie. Of course, it’s the pastry that really makes any pie. You 32] Reserves on securities... ssssecr

eee
ee eee none

_

are assured of flaky, tender pastry by using a convenient pie
s a

crust mix.
33. TOTAL RESERVES ON LOANS AND SECURITIES... ~~. +. + =

 87593.77 Ye

al

alin ing SYRUESED: PEA FE
CAPITAL ACCOUNTS v.

Makes 8 servings 34, Capital notes and debentures. none

.

35. Equity capital, total... ..
66594821 1

Pastry: 4 cups fresh or frozen 36, Preferred stock-total par value. ...... eee +--+ none ©

One 10-0z. pkg. peach slices, thawed 37. Common stock-total par value (No. shares authorized 1000) m

Pie Crust Mix and drained
ya, C shar outstanding 1000)...

2+. 2s + + + +
190000.00 s

e Surplus. ee ee ee ee ee ee ee eee ee ee  300000,00

TONY PETERS 3 tablespoons co/d water 39. Undivided profits . 1. PiDDDD D252 2659a8!21

Filling: Topping: 40. Reserve for contingenci an other capital reserves,
. . none

14
i 41. TOTAL CAPITAL ACCOUNTS. wee ee ee ee

665948,21
V2

cup peach preserves @ teaspoon cinnamon
42. TOTAL LIABILITIES, RESER AN CAPITA ACCOUNTS

&gt;

1 1 .
9722142.64

2 teaspoons lemon juice 4 teaspoon nutmeg
.

tablespoon cornstarch % cup sugar MEMORANDA, B

l. Average of total senos for the 15 calendar days endin;
=

Heat oven to hot (42 F.) Fo pastry place all but 4 cup pie with call date.
. .e 8991120.29

crust mix in a medium-sized mixing bowl. Gradually add water, 2. Average of total loan for the 15 ealendar day en
Bt - ; Fi with call date...

. ww a ave
549555130

tossing lightly with fork For int ball. Roll ou on lightly flour 3, Unearwed discountvon instaliment loans included in -tota
board or canvas to fit 9-inch pie plate. Place in pie plate. Trim; capital accounts. . 2.1 6 se et ee ee none

flute edges high and prick bottom and sides with tines of fork.
.

_

Bake in preheated oven (425°F.) 10 minutes. Remove from oven. z 3 Mod l Leininge 2 a sbe nam pan do solemnly (swear/af-
A

.
mm a is report of condition is true and correct, to the best of

Lower temperature to moderate (375°F.). my knowledge and belief. Correct - Attest: J. Randall Leininger

For filling, combine preserves, lemon juice and cornstarch. Add
Heh Ton’ i

: Foss 7 7 ;
e: :

Z Harold Groninger -

peac slices, stirring just to combine. Pour into partially baked
Vv. Cc. Miller Directors Albert M, per 8

pie shell. Dr. John McKee Jay R. Emahiser

For topping, combine reserved 4 cup pie crust mix, cinnamon,
vate: of! Tadllanay County. of Fulton; ies:

nutme and sugar, sprinkle over filling. Bake in preheated oven Sworn to and subscribed before me this 8th day of June, 1972, and I he-

\
(375°F.) 35 to 40 minutes or until bubbly. Cool on wire rack. reby certify that I am not an officer or director of this bank,

«
My commission expires November 20, 1975  M. M. Leininger, Notary Public

-

!

CREIGHTON&#39;S GRAIN BID
LEGAL NOTICE ‘

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to I.C. 1971-5-31-1, that the attached delinquent tax warrants were filed by

ON MONDAY, JULY 10 the County Sheriff during June 1972. Th publication of this list is authorized by the Indiana Department of

Revenue.

\ Wheat
..... ..,

$1.32 Bu.

’ Soy Beans $3.38 Bu. WARRANT NO. DATE ISSUED NAME _O TAXPAYER ADDRESS OF TAXPAYER TOTAL DUE TYPE 7

.
88 O TAX

EarcCorn ............ .. $1.0 Bu. 202264 6-9-1972 Harold H. Dittman and Box 172, Fulton, Indiana
z

Individual ‘
Sh. Core’ .....,

&quot; Bu Mary L. Dittm 6 —_—
A

197799 6-8-1972 William F, Enyart Clayton St. 63.33 Sales Tax

CORN DISCOU
acatea

-

P

NONE FOR 18\2 PER CENT 210658 6-9-1972 J. & E. Tyler a 63.24 Individual

DUNOER 2021082? 6-14-1972 Donald R. & Jean A. Cooley Box 144, Fulton, Indiana 105.03 Individual
a

MOISTURE AN
2 211233 6-21-1972 Utrailco, Inc. Box 646, Rochester, Indiana 603.48 Withholding

:
John Paul Jones was once an| 211238 6-21-1972 Utrailco, Inc. Box 646, Rochester, Indiana 49.82 Withholdii

CONTACT: CREIGHTON BROS. i
i

‘ 211607 6-21-1972 1914 Club, Inc. 10? East Rochester St., Akron, Indiana 459/13 Sales Tax ,

~

admiral in the Russian navy.

Oud: Rai38 *, Warsaw,
INDIANA DEPARTMENT OF REVENUE ‘

er irsia Donald E. St. Clair

Dia Administrator

SS

TY

Collection Division



ne

one

one

one

986.84
600,66
one

593.77
one

one

593.77

one

948.21

one

1000.00
1000.00

948.21

none

948.21
2142.64

1120.29

5551.30

none

sar faf-
est of

ininger

c

°

c

d I he-

Public
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ment of
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les Tax

ividual

ividual

hho l ding
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t. Clair
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Want Cs

FOR SALE

FOR SALE: 2 belt gilts and

17 pigs. Nice.

DEAN NELLANS SR.
Mentone

7/13/1\p

FOR SALE: 40 foot 36 inch

x welded wire netting,

14 gage wire.

CHESTER UTTER
893-4080

7/13/2P

FOR SALE: Double maple bed.

Good condition.

Call ROCHESTER 223-6380

7/13/3p

a

FOR SALE: 3 year-old Whirl-

pool automatic washerl Ex-

cellent condition. $50, Can

be seen at 310 Noe Tucker

St., Mentone.

7/13/1p

FOR SALE: 2 used twin beds,

complete. Can be seen at Karl

Gast Co.

MRS. TOM GAST
Ak ron

7/13/2¢

TRASH AND TREASURE SALE: July
13-15, 9 Gems - 7 peme

HOWARD ALLEN
Road 25 west of Mentone to

1150 West, 2nd house on

right.
7/13/1¢

GARAGE SALE: July 14 and 15:

Antique chest of drawers,
baby furniture, trumpet,

coronet, electric ironer,
miscellaneous clothing,

household items, 1962 Ford

pick-up. East of Mentone at

Road 25 and 950 West.

6/13/1c

———

FOR SALE: Gas or bottle gas

36” range $15.00. 20” window

fan $10.00.

Call AKRON 893-4046

T/13/1¢

cet

ree

FOR SALE - Sears exercise &

massage machine. Two belts

= 4 speeds.

Call 893-7183 after 4 P.M.

7/13/1P

TAKE soil away the Blue Lus—

tre way from carpets and up—

holstery. Rent electric sh—

ampooer $1.

WILLER HARDWARE
Mentone

7/13/1¢

FOR SALE: 1970 Chrysler New

Yorker, 4 dr. HT, air conde,

all power; 1965 Plymouth 2dr.

V-8, 3 speed; 1966 Dodge
ton truck, 6 cyl., 3 speed;
1965 Dodge Van, 3 speed,6
cyl., 1966 Ford, 4 dr. auto-

matic, air cond., power

steering.

GIL&#39 AUTO SUPPLY
Phone 893-4223

7/13/2¢
a

Akron,

BIX STRIPPER — Stays wet for

hours -— one coat removes ma—

ny coats of paint.

DAY HARDWARE
Ak ron

7/13/16

AIRCONDITIONER: We have @

large selection of 5,000-

27,000 BTU air conditioners
in stock. Beat the rush and

Select your now.

e
BAKER&#3

ELECTRONICS and APPLIANCES
entone Phone 353-4685

6/8/1c

LOST bright carpet colors. -

restore them with Blue Lus-

tres: Rent electric shampoo—

er $1.

DAY HARDWARE
Akron

T/V3/1C

REDUCE excess fluids Fluidex

$1.69. Lose weight with Dex-

A-Diet capsules $1.98 at The

Pill Box, Mentone.

6/22/6p

FOR SALE: Kraft fruit punch
Syrup. One gallon makes 6

@allons. AL1 you add is ter

AGRI-CENTER
Mentone

7/6/2¢

FOR SALE

FOR SALE: One gallon pasteur-
izer. E Flat Alto sax, very

good,

353-3790

7/6/3¢

FOR SALE: Wards fold-down

camper. Like new. $245 or

best offer.

387-4185

6/29/xe

PULVERIZED WOOD WASTE--Suit-
able for bedding or Mulche

You load--no charge; we load
--$5 per load,

“PIKE LUMBER CO., INC.
893-4511

6/22/4c

ATHLETE? S FOOT GERM
HOW TO KILL IT.

IN ONE HOUR,

Strong, quick-drying T-4-L
checks’ itch and burning or

your 59¢ back at any drug
counter. Then, in 3-5 days

watch infected skin slough
off. Watch HEALTHY skin ap—
pear! NOW at

HARRIS DRUGS
ik ron

7/6/4¢

FOR SALE: 14 ft. steel dump

bed with twin cyl. Glenco

hoist, 10 ton capacity, good
condition. Two side mounted

22 gallon gas tanks both just
removed from one of our

trucks.

LEWIS SALVAGE COMPANY

893-4831

7/6/2¢

Used RCA Color Television

$100,00 and up.

DOERING RADIO & TV

Akron 893-4641

5/20/xe

FOR SALE: Little red barns

and other utility buildings

numerous sizes and various

colors.

CEDAR LANE WOOD PRODUCTS

2 miles north and 2% miles E

of Nappanee on CR 50

Call 773-7315
7/13/xC

OFFICE FURNITURE - Filing

Cabinets-Safes-Typewriters-
Adding Machines-Calculators-
Sales - Service - Rentals

JIM LEASE OFFICE MACHINES

913 E. 9th St Rochester

Phone 223-3683

FOR SALE: Adding machine

paper. 25¢ roll or § rolls

for $1.00.

AKRON/ NEWS

Mentone
Ak

_

ron

FOR SALE: 22° x 28&#3 white

poster board. (White on both

sides) 20¢ @ sheet.

AKRON/ NEW

Mentone
Akron

__

FOR SALE: Aluminum sheets

23&#3 x 35% Nice weight to

with. 25¢ per sheet.

AKRON/ NEW
Ak ron

Mentone

FOR SALE: Signs. 20¢ eache

AKRON/ NEWS
Ak

Mentone

oe

FOR SALE: Adorable puppies,

part English Shepherd.

ROBER CUMBERLAND
893-4628

T/13/2¢

ron

Akron

bat they get
NOTICED

FOR RENT

BIOWELL MOBILE HOME SALES AND
COURT. Mobile homes, space

rentals, large lots, good se-

lection of used mobile homes.

8°, 10°, 12 wide.

PHONE AKRON 893-4895

FOR RENT: Furnished apartment,

EVA McHATTON
Phone 893-4943

6/29/xc

REAL ESTATE

Akron

AKRON REALTY
LISTINGS WANTED - Farm

Residential - Lake Property
+

AKRON: N. Mishawaka St. 7 rm

home - rms and bath down,
2 rms and bath up. Gas heat.

AKRON: Nice 6 rm home on East
Roch. St. includes 4 lots, 2

car garage with workshop,
tool and garden equip. bldg.
also, 12x30 bidg with fire-
place.

AKRON: 8 rm home on N Misha-
waka St. New siding, gas
heat, enclosed porch.

FULTON: Two story business

building, antique shop and

inventory.

AKRON: So. Maple St. 6 Rm.,
3 B.R. home -- can be pur-

chased very reasonably.

78 ACRES in North East Henry
Twp. 56 acres tillable. Good
out buildings, 5 acres timber

9 room 4 BR well maintained

home, garage, tool shed,
large barn, chicken house.

$375 per acre.

GILEAD: 7 rm. home, 2 lots,
3.B.R., 1% baths, hardwood

floors, full basement, new

gas furnace, fully insulated,
2 car garage. e

AKRON: S rm home on corner

lot, full basement, 2 car

garage, good location.
* *

AKRON REALTY
H. W. Gearhart

Phone 893-4221 or 893-4359

REAL ESTATE FOR SALE

39 acres of bare ground south

of Rochester.

24 acres bare ground, about

2 acres wooded.

About 1% acz&#39;s in Newcastle

Township -y,® small home and

almost. %. 3 bedroom mobile

home with 1% baths.

130 acre farm, between Akron

and Mentone, all tillable

land, exceptionally good
three bedroom home, good out

buildings and it is located

on blacktop road.

JEFFERIES AGENCY
1007 Main St., Rochester

Phone 223-6111 or 223-3803

FOR SALE Brick house, 9 rooms

5 bedrooms, Full basement —

dry, no sewage back up. Heat

hot water gravity. New gas

incinerator, fireplace. Fro-

nt and rear porch screened,

2 car cement block garage,

plenty of shade.

BEN BARNETT
301 BE Rochester St., Akron

Phone 893-4154

3/11/

SERVICES

WELL DRILLING and repairing

of two, three and four inch

wells, Water systems for

sale. Fully insured.

ROY SANER & SONS

Akron Phone 893-4815

———

APPLIANCE REPAIRS, large or

small, Call after 4:30 p.m.

JACK ADAMS, JR.
ELMentone 3-4820

SEPTIC TANK SERVICE @ Locelly

owned at Rochester, Septic

tank and dry well service.

We install and repair.

BOB RICHARDS

R. 1, Rochester Ph. 223-5845

Leiters Ford Ph. g32-4668

WANTED

I WILL BABYSIT in my home

when school starts. Live on

Athens road.

Phone ROCHESTER 223-2402

7/13/3¢

Boys ages 13 and 15 want hay
baling or any odd job work.

CALL 893-4015
1/6/2B

WANTED: Hay or straw to bale.

12¢- Call before 30 a.m.

GARY TILLMAN
Re 1, Claypool 491-3855

7/13/2¢

WANTED
Custom combining = Call

219-893-7090 or 219-893-7107

T/13/4e

WANTED: 150 bales of timo

thy and clover hay.

Phone 355-5881

7/13/2¢

STRAW WANTED

DICKERHOFF TRUCKING
Mentone 353-3515

7/13/1¢

HAULING
Trash - Junk = Everything
Akron area. Call 352-2835.

GENE MATHES

6/29/4p

HELP WANTED

WANTED: Someone to help with

yard work on three farms,

353-3790

7/6/3¢

HELP. WANTED: Business man

offers opportunities to earn

$3 per hour in your spare

time. For appointment dial

267-3047
between 6 and 9 p.m.

7/13/2¢

ACT NOW: Join the oldest

Toy and Gift Party Plan in

the Country--our 25th year!
Commissions up to 30% Fan—

tastic Hostess Awards, Call

or write Santa’s Parties

Avon, Conn. 06001. Tele-

phone (203) 673-3455. AL—

so booking parties.

7/6/ 4

—&lt;$&lt;—&lt;—$—

DEALER — INSTALLER

PART TIME

Responsible diligent worker;

keep your present job and

add to your weekly income.

No sales. Must be able to

work with your hands. $2,500

(secured) covers equipment,

material, training, area,

etc. For details call or

write Dick Gundy, Jarvis In-

terstate Products, 300 W.

High St., Elkhart, Ind.

46515. 293-4642

EXCLUSIVE

WHOLESALE FRANCHISE

To supply established retail

accounts for nationally ad—

vertized Stereo 8-Track Ta-

pes. Representing 118 major

tape manufactures. $3,800
investment required. Inven-

tory secured. Several areas

open. Send name, address

and phone number to National

Stereo 8, Midwest Marketing

Director, P. 0. Box 5071;

Flint, Michigan 48505.

Ae

FOR SALE

All new modern 3 bedroom

home, 1% baths, carpeted,
refrigerator and stove in-

cluded, lands ped. Located

of corner of Water & Cherry
Streets in Akron, Indiana.

Immediate possession. Priced

to sell. Shown by appoint-
went. Call

AKRON INSURANCE AGENCY

893-4231 of 883-4827

NOTICE

Not reasonsible for any de

bts other than ay own.

BARBARA L. FEAR

FOUND

FOUND: Lady&#39 wrist watch in

Mentone. Owner may claim at

the Mentone News office.

7/13/26

FOUND: Cute, friendly black

bull dog.

LEON KINDIG

Akron 893-4614

T/L3ZB/2E

FOUND: Brown billfold in

Akron. Owner may pick up at

the Akron News office.

7/6/2F

THANK YOU

We wish to extend our thanks

for visits, food, cards,
flowers and prayers of fri-

ends, neighbors, members and

groop

groups of Akron United Meth-

odist Church, Nurses of Wood-

lawn Hospital and Rochester

Nursing Home, Dr. Herrick,
Rev. and Mrs. John Moore,

Dale Sheetz and all who

helped in any way to lessen

the burden and grief in the

illness and passing of our

wife and mother.

HARLEY L. ROGERS

EARL ROGERS and FAMILY

7/1\3/\p

LEGAL NOTICE

NOTICE TO TRAFFIC

CONTRACTORS

Notice is hereby given thet

sealed proposals for the co-

nstruction of certain high-

way improvements as descri-

bed belo will be received

by the Indiana State Highway

Commission, Room 1313, of

the Indiana State Office Bu-

ilding, Indianapolis, India-

na, until 10:00 A.M. Eastern

Standard Time, on the 27th

day of July, 1972, and all

proposals will immediately

thereafter be taken to the

Great Hall on the Main Floor

of the Atkinson Hotel, I11-

inois Street at Georgia St-

reet, where they will be pu-

blicly opened and read.

The Indiana State Highway
Commission hereby notifies

all bidders that it will af-

firmatively insure that in

any contract entered into

pursuant to this advertise-

ment, monority business en-

terprises will be afforded

full opportunity to submit

bids in response to this in-

vitation and will not be di-

scriminated against on the

grounds of race, color, or

national origin in consider-

ation for an award.

CONTRACT T-9131 - Bids are

invited on Painted Pavement

Markings in the Fort Wayne

District on the following:

VARIOUS COUNTIES —~ Various

State Routes

Plans and Proposals may be

examined at the Office of

Indiana State Highwey Commi-

ssion in the State Office

Building, Room 1313, India-

nepolis, Indiana.

INDIANA STATE HIGHWAY COMMI~

SSION

T/13/1¢/ 2p

&quot;SS

AKRON/MENTONE NEWS

CLASSIFIED RATES

5 per word - 18 word minimum.

4 per wor for additional insertions.

All ads to be paid in advance. Ad-

ditional billing fee of 25 will be

charged ‘if ads are not ‘paid prior to

Thursday morning.



SS
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MANAGING YOUR MONEY

i

Training in the delicate art

of handling money can’t be

started too soon. Here are a

few good rules

A regular allowance.

Even a modest amount,

4. Saving. Open a savings
account in his name, and let

him keep the passbook so he

can watch the totals increase.

A word of warning from

the financial experts: don’t

received at regular intervals,

helps a child learn the ABC’s

of regular income

management and gives him

the sense of independence
that comes with being able to

buy some small items on his

own. This fixed amount

should be something he can

depend on; if you withhold

part of his allowance

regularly as punishment, you

may be defeating this

purpose. For the same reason,

be firm about not giving
un-earned extra allowance.

2. The importance of
credit. There are

_

times,
however, when a child may

need extra money in addition

to his regular allowance: Just

as you may make purchases
on the installment plan or

borrow from a bank. You&#39

be teaching a very valuable

lesson—how to borrow

responsibly—if you let him

borrow on future allowance

and then hold him to the

responsibility of paying it

back. But if you find it’s

taking a long time to repay

the debt, don’t hesitate to

wipe it out. The next time he

borrows from you he may do

better—and that’s what

training is all about!

3. Your example. One of

the strongest factors in your
child’s training in money

management will be the

example you set him, Do you

tend to rely heavily on credit

cards and charge accounts

even when you have the cash?

family budgetDoes your

provide a realistic balance

between cash for day-to-day
needs, including emergencies,
and money banked in either a

savings or checking account?

To deal effectively with

sudden emergencies and

opportunities that demand

substantial amounts of cash,
it’s a good idea to have $500

or at least $200 in travelers

checks right at home. Put

them in a safe place and keep

track of their serial numbers

because—unlike cash—they
are quickly refundable if lost

or stolen.

TEAC YOU CHIL T HAND MONE
insist that a youngster of any

age save a large slice of his

allowance. He needs practice
in spending as well as in

saving!

Meets In Akron

Twenty-eight members

of the Fulton Co. Fire-

man&#3 Association met

at the Akron Fire sta-

tion Monday night and

following the meeting
went to the home of Mrs.

George Stephen who, with

the assistance of Mrs.

John Zimmerman, Mrs.

Terry Walgamuth and Mrs.

Bob Gray, served dinner

to the group.

BONIFAY, FLA,, HOLMES

CO. ADVERTISER: &quot;Voter
should be skeptical of

who promisecandidates

pie inthe sky, good in-

comes for everyone, wel-

fare for

it, jobs for all, etc.

It&#3 impossible for any
candidate to deliver on

To lead

and un-

such promises.
lazy, gullible

talented individuals to

from

government produces..un-
expect too much

justified frustrations,
disillusionment and dis-

satisfaction.&quot;

Fireman&#39;s Association

all who want

One thoughtful way to rate

with your mate is to take the

courtesy initiative with his or

her falks. Instead of leaving it

to your spouse to remember

their birthdays and anniver-

saries, buy the appropriate
cards yourself, without

having to be reminded, and

suggest that your in-laws be

invited to a dinner
celebration.

When visiting your in-laws,
it’s both thoughtful and wise

to stay at a hotel or motel
instead of their home. Other-

wise, they might go way over-

board in trying to please you,
and get overtired and anxious
in the enthusiastic process.
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for To Quality Fast Service
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AN AUTHORIZED HO 2 PHOTO DEALER

SHOP AT

FRAN & JERRY’
ROAD 19 SOUTH, MENTONE

FOR OTHER SPECIALS

“Pleasing you pleases us”

Open 7:30 a.m. to 8:00 p.m.

Mon. thru Sat.

Sunday -8:30 a.m. to 12 noon

N Parkin Problems

aL?
ne 20m:

LEMONAD MIX 3 PKG 25¢

Frozen 10 oz. box Birdseye

MIXED VEGETABLE O GREE PEA 29¢

Frozen Ore-Ida

HASH BROW POTATOES 12 oz. pkg. 5/31

IC Crushed 18 Ib. 75¢

Cube 8 Ib. 65¢

Peter Pan 12 ox.

PEANUT BUTTE

CLOROX BLEAC

ROYAL SCO OLEO
Franks

STUFFED MANZ OLIVES 39¢

BO FOO vets Ib. 3/25¢

FRUIT COCKTAIL 21 monte 303 can 3/79¢

MANDARIN ORANGE Three piamonad 5/$1

BETTER FOC
A BEA

Wyler

jar

smooth or crunch

z GAL.

LB.

4i¢

33¢

29¢

6 oz. jar

can

glass jar

300 can

First Prize

KRAUT Richelieu qt. 29¢

College Inn

CHICKEN BROT 2/29¢

SALAD DRESSIN QT. 37¢

Richelieu

WESTER DRESSIN 8 oz. bottie 29¢

Bordens

FRUIT DRINK orange or lemon gal. 39¢

Hawthorn Mellody

FUDG BAR 12 pac box 7Q9

SKIM MILK 39¢= GAL.Burgers

FREESTON PEACHES Fresh LB. 29¢

California

LON WHITE POTATOES 10 1b. bag 98¢

Eckrich

Smo Sausa 99
SWEET HICKO BACO ts 49¢

Pork Steak «:: I 69
Baked Ham::-Ib #1

Spar Ribs « Ib 79
Wieners lb 79
Side Meat «- Ib 69

Eckrich 01d Fashioned

Elcona

All Meat

Minced Ham
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School Board

Executive sessions oc-

cupied the Tippecanoe
Valley school board for

two hours Monday night.
The first executive

(closed door) session

came prior to the regu-
lar meeting and had been

set at a previous meet-

ing as a time to meet

with the corporation&#39
administrators.

Following this sess-

ion, the board assembled
for its public meeting,
during which time it

adopted a budget to be

advertised that calls

for a $3.65 rate. This

establishs a $1,428,426
general fund and a debt

service fund of $9,600.
The $3.65 rates includes

an 82 cent cumulative

pbuilding fund anda gen-
eral rate of $2.83. The

rate dropped 77 cents

from last year because

of the low general fund

rate, Superintendent
Robert Forbes said. He

described the budget as

a conservative one.

Forbes noted that the

corporation will end

the 1972 fiscal year
with a &quot;g working
balance because some of

the funds included in

last year&# budget were

not appropriated.
During a period set

aside for audience par-

ticipation, board memb-

ers heard comments from

Robert J. Hill, Mrs.Jean

Roberts and William Et-

tinger, all asking that

consideration be given
the geographic and pop-

ulation centers of the

corporation before a

site for a proposed cen=

tralized high school is

chosen.

After discussion the

board took no action

on a proposal that had

been made by Waldo Ad-

ams to sell the corp-

oration 40 acres that

borders SR 19. A re-

port from the conser-

vation department in-

dicated the land had a

tendancy to form ponds
and would not be suit-

able for the construc-

tion of a school.

Dr. Wymon Wilson mov~

ed to change the policy
that limits the board

to an area a mile on

the either side of a

half-way point between

Akron and Mentone to &

new policy that would

be to select the best

site as near to the

geographical eenter of

the corporation as poss~

ible. He was supported

adopts
by Richard Goshert&#39;s

vote, but the other

three board members,
Dr. John McKee, Philip
Lash and Maurice Coplen,
voted no. The latter

three indicated a will-

Mentone Festival

Highlighted by a Sat-

urday afternoon child-

ren&#3 parade and dawn

to dusk sidewalk sales,
Mentone&#39; annual Festi-

val will be held July
28 and 29 under the sp-

onsorship of the Mentone

Chamber of Commerce.

A pancake and sausage

supper in the bank drive

in will begin the eve-

ning activities on Fri-

day and will be follow-

ed byatractor pull and

Little League ballgame.
A variety of activity

is planned for Saturday,
including a broadcast

of the Rita Price show,
done remote from down-

town; a chicken barbe-

lower tax

Volume 82, No. 29

rate

ness to look at such

See and Dr. Wilson

gaid he would have the

geographical center lo-

cated by the next meet~

ing.
Cont. on back page

Set

July 28-29
cue, Little League cham-

pionships, fire depart-
ment water ball champi-
onship, archery contest,

a gospel sing and an

evening of games with

prizes donated by mer-

chants.
A complete schedule

is included in this

week&#3 issue of the NEWS

and will also be pub-
lished next week for the

convenience of those

attending.
Mentone merchants will

have sidewalk sales and

other promotions, some

of which are advertised
this week and some of

which will be listed in

next week&#39 NEWS.

AKRON LITTLE LEAGUE ALL-STARS enroute to Mo-

nticello for the first round of tourney play

that could advance them into national competi-

tion, paused Wednesday

ture. Back row, from

afternoon for this pic-—

left, Coach Phil Pratt,

C. Thompson, L. Fuller, T.. Jameson, D. Sausa-

man, P. Pratt and Manager Con Shewman. Front

row: R. Shewman, B. Miller, E. Stanton, B. Ni-

ckols, P. Smoker and D.

Children’s Pictures
For many years’ the

NEWS has been running a

pictorial features of

the youngsters in this

area as &quot;Futur Citi-

zens&qu In the near fu-

ture, pictures of com-

munity children will a-

gain be published.
The photographer will

be at the Akron Lions

Den from 10 a.m. to 5

p.m. on Tuesday, August
1, and at the Mentone

Rager.

To Be Taken
town hall on Wednesday,
August 2, from 10 a.m.

until 5 p.m. Mrs. Del-

mar Cumberland and Mrs.

Harold Yazel will make

appointments for each

town and should be con-

tacted by parents who

desire to have their

child included in this

feature.
There are no strings

Cont. on back page

DAREDEVIL HIGH DIVER: Shown going head first

into a net below is a high diver that appeared

at an early Mentone celebration. The picture,

taken around 1915, was snapped from the top of

the old city hall. Although the picture is dark,

you can see a horse and buggy entering town and

can see some of the crowd that gathered to watch

the daredevil.
- Picture courtesy Bell Memorial Library

Blood Bank Response Is Very Good,

Led B 38 Henry Township Donors

Officials of the Ful-

ton County Blood Bank

have released a list of

donors participating in

the July 7 Blood Bank

Day that shows Henry
township went over its

quota by 17 pints, lead-

ing the rest of the cou-

nty in the most succes-

sful blood collection

day since January of

1971.
Officials said 170

persons reported to give
blood, but 14 had to be

rejected for temporary
reasons, resulting in

156 pints of blood be-

ing donated.

Henry township donors

were Larry Wood, Mrs.

Tom Haupert, Byron Lein-

inger, Floyd Kreig, Ad-

eline Wright, Ross Bur-

dge, Mrs. Larry Hartz-

ler, Dianne Pearson,
Harold Shewman, Otto

Groninger, Elizabeth

Slaybaugh, Ruth Moore,
John Moore, Ted Cox,
Rosemary Kindig, Paul

Kindig, Trudy Haney,
Donald Caldwell, Con

Shewman, Mildred Hamm-

ond, Richard Slaybaugh,
Evelyn Schipper, Doug-
las Grogg, Don Nicode-

mus, Dale Thomason, Earl

Kuhn, Dale Coplen, Will-

iam Gearhart, Larry Fl-

oor, Dana Thornton, Dan-

el Backus, Vernon Hucks,
Verl Rager, Courtney
Rhodes, Robert DuBois

William Gray, Wayne Huf-

fman, Steve Hartzler,

Mary Rager.
Newcastle township

donors gave six pints,
opposed toaneight pint
quota. Donors were Don-

nabelle Pfeiffer, Loren

Sheetz, Mrs. John Lantz,

Charles Crippen, Peggy
Swihart, Glenn Schwenk,

Jr., Earl Williams, and

Martha Schwenk.

To Help Brethren

Work In Pennsylvania
Four members of the

Akron Brethren Church,
Royce Shewman, Tom Wea-

ver, Joe Kroft and Clar-

ence Mark, left Tuesday
afternoon from the Ralph

Shewman home to help
Brethren church members

in Forty Fort, Pa. clean

up after the recent

flood. They will be

gone the rest of the

week.
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The NEWS welcomes letters for

publication but prefers that they be
kept under 200 words. The letters

need not express the views of this

paper; however, they should not be

libelous or in poor taste. Anonymous
letters will not be published. The
name of the writer must appear with

Dear Editor:

I would Like to thank

my many friends of Sil-

ver Lake who gave me

gifts and wished me

well on my move’ to the

Peabody home. One gift
was a subscription to

your paper, which will
be enjoyed weekly as I

have friends in that

@cea and though this is

a friendly and wonder-

ful place here, it will

be nice hearing from

that community and know-

ing what is going on

there.
Thank You,
Leona Harris

Dear Editor,
Hurrah - the Fulton

County Historical Scoi-

ety is out of debt, th-

anks to the successful

ham and bean suppers at

the Round Barn Festival.
Visitors to the museum

numbered over 1000 and

about 800 people ate

five big iron kettles

full of ham and beans.
The afghan raffle was a

success too, making us

$59.50.
We want to thank all

the people who brought
in cornbread muffins,

lent us needed items,
and who worked at the

museum, especially tho-

se who worked two shif-

Readers

ts. A special thanks

to Mrs. Claude Wagoner
who came to weave all

three afternoons, to

Mrs. Jack Lybarger and

her daughters, and Bill
Willard and sons, Bruce

Hess, Lois Wagoner and

Ted Lewis, who worked
all three days, and to

George McMillen who co-

oked the beans and wat-

ched the fire, and Joy-
ce Bascom who made the

afghan.
We also thank the city

park commissioners for

letting us use the pic-
nic tables, St. John

Luthern church for ta-

bles and chairs, Day
Foof Market for refrig-

eration, Berkway for

special service and di-

scount, and Mary Sampsel
for soaking the beans

at her house, and Moose

Lodge for lending the

tent.

A hearty thank you
and three cheers to the

Round Barn Festival co-

mmittee for planning and

carrying through this

year&#3 festival to a

huge success. The loud

speaker announcements

alone were well worth
the 15% share.

And Last but not lea-

st, thank youtoall the

people who ate the ham

and beans. Hope you

enjoyed them and come

back next year.
Shirley Willard, presi-

dent of Fulton Co. His-

torical Society

Write

Dear Mr. Editor,
Once again I want to

publically thank you
for your splendid coop-

eration in promoting
the blood bank. I thi-

nk we were all very pr-
oud of the response in

Henry Twp. Especially
Byron Leininger, who

gave his 72nd pint last

Friday. Our quota be-

ing 21 pints, it was a

big thrill to see the

report that Henry Twp.
had donated 38 pints
and that the county had

gone over their quota!
Our thanks goes to many
people; the many times

donors, the new young
donors and the nurses

who donate their time.

I called on the fact-

ories in Akron and the

spokesman for these in-

vited me in to talk ab-

out our great need for

blood donors to fill our

quota. All these people
pledged their support

and I&#3 sure they did

just that.

My personal thanks to

all that donated and

may we look for you to

donate again at our ne-

xt Blood Bank Day which

is Oct. 21? Won&#3 you
who haven&#39;t donated yet,

think about it, and go
nmext time to assure you
and yours that there is

blood when your emerge-

ney arises.

Sincerely,
Violet Smoker

Blood Bank Chairman

of Henry Twp.

Tribute T Earl

\

lier this year.

EARL ARTER and wife Lena

For almost 60 years
Earl Arter ministered

to the Akron community&#3
needs, whether it be to

treat an illness, to

provide a bit of advice

or a friendly smile, a

helping hand or a pat

on the back.

In the words of an a-

nonymous writer, he was

a friend--one you know

well and are fond of,

one who is on your side.
There was never any

Arter

in their store ear-

doubt that he was on

everyone&#3 side. He was

there when needed, dis-

pensing medicine, won-

derful ice cream con-

coctions or with his

gengle manner making the

problem seem somehow not

quite as serious.

He loved young people
and when he was inter-

viewed in 1968 after

having been honored by
the Indiana Pharmaceu-

tical Association for

more than 50 years of

service as a registered
pharmacist, he said the

one thing he had parti-
cularly enjoyed was wat-

ching the many genera-
tions of children who

had grown up. And with

a twinkle in his eye,
he noted, &quot;Tod chil-

dren are really not too

much different from the

ones I watched back in

1914, They all have

fun.&qu

Although his health

had been poor in recent

months, Earl went to

work as usual Monday,
dying shortly after-

wards. In spite of our

grief, it seems suitable

that his death came in

the store he loved.

The community has suf-
fered a tremendous loss

in Earl&#39; death and,
while we are all richer

for having known him,
we will miss him.

Our sympathy goes to

his devoted wife, Lena,
and their family.

is decaying.

has decayed.

“A nation that does not listen to its youth

“A nation that listens only to its youth

“A nation that does not make its youth
listen will decay.”

—Rogers C. B. Morton

Secretary of the Interior

LIVING
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Power Of The Press

The power of the press
was brought out recently
when a journalist from

the Toronto Star toured

13. garages with a car

that had a loose spark
plug wire. Cecil Brent-

on, at Barney&# Gulf

Service, fixed the wire,
charging nothing, say~

ing: “I&#39 a Christian,&quot;
Ever since the garage

has been flooded with

cars, calls, letters and
invitations to speak.

&quot; I did,&q said Bren-

ton, “was what I always
do. There wasn&#39 any-
thing wrong with the

car, so I didn&#39; charge
anything.&qu

Three other garages
also fixed the wire for

nothing. The remaining
nine charged varying a-

mounts, Barney&#3 is

flooded with business,
but &qu will die down

eventually,&quot Brenton de-

clared. &quot;S of these

people coming in here

now don&#3 trust

=

any-
body. That&#39; kind. of

sad, isn&#39 it?
The Star described him

as “an honest man.&qu Di-

- that

The Value

OF A SMILE

A smile creates happiness in

the home, fosters good will in

business—and is the counter-

sign of friends.

It is rest to the weary, day-
light to the discouraged, sun-

shine to the sad, and Nature’s

best antidote for trouble.

Yet it cannot be bought,
begged, borrowed, or stolen, for

it is something that is no

earthly good to anybody until

it is given away!
And if someone is too tired

to give you a smile, just give
him one of yours anyway. For

nobody needs a smile as much

as those who have none left to

give.

Author Unknown

ogenes would have been

proud of him.
It all goes to show

the power of the press.
Do you have a story

to tell.

--Delphi Journal-Citizen

GRASSRO
OPINI

KENYON, MISS,, LEADER:
&qu was interesting to

note during the astron-

nauts&#3 stay on the noon

the lunar rover

that carried them to

their various destina-
tions cost approximate-

ly $10 million to devel-

op and build. It has

to be a consolation for
those of us who struggle

to keep an automobile

running, that even at

that price, a fender

fell off the rover.&quot;
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The new State bank is completing its moving

into the elegant new quarters next door to this

office as we go to press. It is quite a task

to prepare a room as this one has been prepared

an move a bank, safe, its books and papers all

into it and get them in shape. As we write the

expert from Indianapolis is here placing the

new furniture and by Saturday everything will

be in good shape for business.
A current newspaper carried the following ac—

count: &quot; wifeof a Methodist minister in West

Virginia has been married three times. Her mai-

den name was Partridge, her first husband was

named Robin, her second, Sparrow, and the pres-—

ent one&#39; name is Quayle. There are now two

young Robins, one Sparrow and three little Quay-
les in the family. One grandfather was a Swann

and another was a Jay, but he is dead and now a

bird of Paradise. They live on Hawk Ave., Eag-

leville, Canary Islands, and the fellow who wrote

this article is a Lyre bird and an interesting
relative of the family.&quot;

Mr. and Mrs. Wilbur Shireman have been trans-

ferred from Glenmore, Ohio, where hehad an Erie

station job to Bippus where he has the operator&#39;
job. They live here in the home property and

like most Akronites are better contended now.

Mre Collier, the cement man on the Erie, is

establishing a shanty town about one mile east

of Athense
Our old friend, Mark Wicks, was in Akron the

other day, accompanied by his two sons, Earl and

Dr. Seth, of Chicago. The boys came up to see

the old home town again, and they were really

surprised to see so many changes made by improve-
ments during the past few years. Seth and fami-

ly of wife, son and daughter came down from Ch-

icago in his auto to visit the parental home in

Rochester and embraced anopportunity to run ov-

er to Akrone

Bring your wagon and buggy wheels to Erb&#39;

blacksmith shop and have them run in hot Linseed

oil.

High test gasoline 15¢ per gallon. J.C. Karns

and Karl Gast, dealers.
39 YEARS AGO

Lee Moore and Ray Kindig commemorated their

pirthdays last Friday by getting a &quot;treat from

Dick Scott, who was celebrating the arrival of

a new son, Andy Lee. Charles Rhodes of Athens,

who usually celebrates his birthday with Lee and

Ray, was unable to be present.
Mr. and Mrs. Leon Sheetz and nephew Richard

attended the Sheetz-Zegafuse reunion at Roches-

ter last Sunday.
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Branning and Mr. and Mrs.

Earl Barr were at Fairview Sunday night to hear

Clyde McCoy&#3 orchestra.

Miss Betty Hoffman and Miss Millicent Slay-

baugh spent Monday in Chicago at the World&#39;s

Faire

25 YEARS AGO

The boost given teacher salaries in Indiana by

the recent session of the general assembly will

put our state third from the top of the list of

high teacher salaries, The average teacher in

Indiana will receive $3,000 next year; New York

with $3,400, Washington with $3,200 and Maryland

with $3,100 aretheonly states that top us now.

Mrse Robert Sheets entertained the Martes Club

at two tables of contract bridge Monday night.
Prizes were won by Mrs. Emerson Sheets and Irene

Dixon. Mrs. Robert Tombaugh won the traveling

prize.
Ed Case celebrated his 80th birthday Sunday

and was the guest of honor at a family dinner

at home.

Dre Ce Le Herrick left early this week for a

two weeks’ vacation with friends and relatives

in the Easte

10 YEARS AGO

Thomas Wayne Adams, 17, son of Mr. and Mrs.

Leo Adams of the Beaver Dam community, has ar-

rivedin Ireland to spend the next several weekse

The local chapter of Kappa Delta Phi has re-

ceived the highest award given by the national

association for merit in civic work.

Mrs. Ae A. Gast will observe her 99th birth-

day next Tuesday at her home on E. Rochester St.

Mr. and Mrs. Maurice Helvey and family enter-

tained Saturday evening ata chicken barbecuee

Guests were Stanley Helvey of Sun Valley, Calif.;

Mr. and Mrs. George Brown and Brenda and Marylin

Smith; Mr. and Mrs. Gary Brown and Alyce Murphy

of Akron.

Mr. and Mrs. Willis Bowen have purchased the

Don Burch farm from MrSe Burch, who lives on the

place on State Road 19, north of Akron.

. =e)
The Statue of Liberty weighs 225 tons. 7

AKRON

DID YOU KNOW?

Mr. and Mrs. Richard

Drudge entertained Sun-

day at a Hammerel fami-

ly get-together. Guests

were Mr. and Mrs. A. C.

Hammerel, Mrs. Mary B.

Leininger, Mrs. Lena E.

Gray, Mr. and Mrs. Fred

Lantz and Steve Lantz

of Elkhart; Mr. and Mrs.

Alan Kindig and Tami and

Greg of Holland, Mich.

and Mr. and Mrs. Leon

Kindig and Mr. and Mrs.

Loren Sheetz and Todd

and Doug of Akron. The

get-together was also a

going-away party for the

Alan Kindigs who will
leave Friday to spend
approximately six months

in Singapore where Mr.

Kindig will help train

personnel in a new fac-

tory being established
there by General Elec-

tric.

Mrs. Jeanne Luna and

two sons, from Alcapul-
co, New Mexico are vis-

iting with Rev. and

Mrs. John Moore and fa-

mily.

Guests Saturday of

Mrs. Marie Dawson at

the Fulton County Home

Extension club luncheon

at the 4-H fairgrounds
were Mr. and Mrs. Geo-

rge Sheetz and David,
Diane Hott, Mrs. Mary
Lukens and Irwin Widen

of Chicago and Mr. and

Mrs. Ralph Lukens vis-

iting here through Ju-

ly from their home in

Venice, Florida. In

the afternoon Mr. and

Mrs. George Sheetz and

their aunt Marie drove

Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Lu-

kens to Elkhart where

they will spend the

week with his son Jack

and family. They all

enjoyed a delightful
evening dinner with

Jack, Jayne, Mark and

Dan Lukens at their

home on the shore of

Simonton Lake.

Happiness Is

Seeing Arthur Brown

playing ball with acute

little girlinhis yard.
A friendly wave from

the Iverson twins.

Seeing 88 year old

George McMillen doing
the honors at the pots
at the old fashioned

ham and bean supper sp-

onsored by the Fulton

Co. Historical Society

MORRY&#39;’ REDI-MIX

893-4860 BR 2 Rechester

Akron Club

Has Picnic

At Park

The Akron Home Ec Club

held their picnic at the

Akron Park Wednesday,
July 12, with 11 memb-

ers and three guests.
A pot luck dinner was

enjoyed by all at noon.

Thelma Kuhn returned
Rev. and Mrs. Gene

grace before the meal.

Frye and children, Ang- The pledge to the Flag
ela, Nate and Valerie, was repeated then the

were guests of the Paul hostess gave a reading
Bowen family for 3 days &quot;Little People and Lit-

last week. _Th _Frye tle Deads&q for the de-

have CEE ee eee votions. The roll call

nary wor n Jamaica, was answeged b nami
and the Virgin Islands the pen es flowe n
and are in the states each present.
for a years furlough. Bingo was played in

Gene pastored the Omega the afternoon with all

Church in 1964. winning a gift.

Eva Eshelman spent Fr- Mrs. Norris Keirn won

iday and Friday night the Lucky Lady gift,

with Pauline Drudge, Mrs. Eva McHatton won

Warsaw. They attended &a the birthday auction.

the Leesburg Day Progr- The guests were Mrs.

am.
Norris Keirn, Mrs. Til-

Peg Herendeen and Er- lie Doub and Miss Chri-

ik, of Wabash, called stine Benson.

on Eva Eshelman Saturday.
Mary Lou Smith spent

BIRTHS

Sunday at the home of Mr. and Mrs. Lloyd

Mr. and Mrs. Norman Wa- Weaver, R.2, Rochester,

tson, Lake Manitou, Su- ?™¢ parents of a ten

nday.
pound, two ounce daugh-

Mrs. Don Whittenber-
ter born Tuesday eve-

ger, Mrs. Wayne Drudge, ning at Murphy Medical

Mary Lou Smith and Eva
Center. Grandparents

Eshelman shopped in Fort sen 2 ie eeece a
. &

Wayne: ‘Tuesday’. Alvin Weaver, Rochest-

er.

&lt;S&gt;

Whirlpool
air conditioners

stop the heat cold.

Prices as low
#

Whirlpool air conditioners are the answer to summer

scorchers. They include plug-in models you can rush

home, pop into the window and plug into a normally

wired household outlet for quick heat relief. There are

super models, too, featuring the Panic Button, Whirlpool’s

answer to a hot, sweltering, closed-up house or apart-

ment. Many feature exclusive “Dry Steel” construction

that helps prevent rust-out of the steel base. Check out

all the features of these Whirlpool air conditioners, com-

pare them with others on the market and you& see for

yourself why a Whirlpool is your best air conditioner value.

DOERING’S
AKRON ROCHESTER

893-4641 223-6112

(sea



The

the Progress Club was a

luncheon at Teel&#39; res-

July meeting of

taurant, Mentone. Hos-

tesses were Mrs. Fostie

Sill, Mrs. Kenneth Gar-

land and Mrs. Condia Mc

Intyre., Fourteen memb-

ers and two guests an-

swered roll call by
telling some historic

place they would like

to visit. The Aug. 8

meeting will be a wien-

er roast, salad and des-

sert dinner at Elliott

Park. Members should

take their own table

service. Beverages will
be furnished.

The Women&#3 Fellow-

ship of the Congrega-
tional Christian Church

met at the home of Mrs.

Enos Metheny recently.
The hostess was assist-

ed by her guests, Mrs.

Fay Gordon, Kalamazoo,
Mich. The September
meeting will be at the

home of Mrs. Ernest Dic-

key on the 5th. There

will be no August meet-

ing.
Shirley and Linda Van

derStel gave a slumber

party Tuesday at the

home of their parents,
Rev. and Mrs. John Van-

derStel. Guests were

Carla and Debbie Kreft,
Lisa Blackford, Cheryl
Workman. Games played

included bloody bones,
ghost in the graveyard
and black magic!

Mrs. David Kreft host-

eda get-together Thurs-

day afternoon for ten

adults and seven child-

ren. Mrs. Al Williams
was a game winner.

Mr. and Mrs. Richard

Schmucker, Ricky and

Mandy of Nappanee spent
Friday evening with Mrs.
Treva Moore. Sunday af-

ternoon visitors were

Mrs. Larry Wozniak and

Jennifer of Barbee Lake.
Mr. and Mrs. Geo. Wei-

mer, Lisa and Billy of

Mishawaka and William

Moriarty and Michelle

returned home Thursday
after spending a week

at Denver, Colo. visit-

ing Miss Karen Moriarty.
While there they visited

Colorado Springs, Pikes

Peak, Estes Park and the

Rocky Mountain National

Park. Michelle had gone
by jet a week earlier.

Mr. and Mrs. Wayne
Kreft and family were

recent guests of Mrs.

Chester Hiet end family
of Alpha, Ill.

Mrs. Gladys Martin of

Lafayette visited Mrs.

Fay Robinson and Mr. and

Mrs. Charlie McSurley
Tuesday morning.

Wilda Kreighbaum, Ply-
mouth, and Gertrude

Stine of Ft. Wayne were

Saturday evening visit-

ors of Mrs. Treva Moore.

Mr. and Mrs. Wm. Wal-

ters and grandsons, Ted-

dy and John Carpenter,
spent the week-end at

their cottage at Donnell

Lake, Mich.

Stacy Kreft, daughter
of Mr. and Mrs. David

Kreft, entered Parkview

hospital at Plymouth on

Tippecano Area News
MRS. WILLIAM MARTIN

Monday for a tonsillec-

tomy Tuesday.
Mr. and Mrs. Roger

Moriarty, Ft. Wayne,
spent the week-end with

Mr. and Mrs. Wm. Martin

and Marla.
Week-end visitors of

Mrs. Laura Baer were

Mrs. Richard Baer and

Kathy of Rochester and

Mr. and Mrs. Donald Baer

and Lisa of Mishawaka.

Mr. and Mrs. Emanuel
Worsham spent Thursday
night and Friday at To-

ledo, O. where Mr. Wor-

sham&#3 horse, My Crick-

et, was racing.
Mr. and Mrs. Donald

Elliott and family at-

tended the Round Barn

Festival at Rochester

Sunday afternoon, being
especially interested

in the muzzle loading
shoot, an event for old

time guns.
On Sunday afternoon,

Mr. and Mrs. Emanuel

Worsham visited Mr. and

Mrs. Alvah Bowers of

Plymouth, Mr. and Mrs.

Ray Crist of So. Bend
and Mr. and Mrs. Raymond
Cripe of Mishawaka.

Sunday afternoon and

evening guests of Mr.

and Mrs. Fred Sechrist

were Mr. and Mrs. Nor-

man Earl and Mr. and

Mrs. Eddie Hill and fam-

ily of Atwood.

M/Sgt. and Mrs. Lyle
Sechrist and daughters

Maria and Cynthia of O-

maha, Neb. recently were

guests of his parents,
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Sech-

ELSE,

Mrs. Willis Ebersole

of Plymouth gave a bir-

thday dinner Sunday in

honor of her husband

and their son Curt. The

guests included Mr. and

Mrs. Julius Smiley and

Milton, Mr. and Mrs.

Garry Smiley and family
of Claypool, Mr. and

Mrs. Ronald Galloway and

family of Markle, Mr.

and Mrs. Roger Smiley
and Mr. and Mrs. Robert

Ebsersole, all of Ply-
mouth.

Mr. and Mrs. Julius

Smiley visited her bro-

ther, Richard Petz, at

Memorial Hospital in So.

Bend Saturday and later

called on Mr. and Mrs.

Alex Kovachevich.

Mrs. Jeff Worsham was

a Friday night guest of

her parents, Mr. and

Mrs. Keith Sill, and

family and on Saturday
was a guest of Miss Mi-

chaeleen Silveus of Etna

Green. Mr. Worsham is

at Camp Grayling, Mich.

for training.
Mr. and Mrs. Keith

Sill and Roger attended

the air show Sunday at

the Elkhart airport and

later visited Mr. and

Mrs. Richard Porter.

Rosanne and Rachel

Sill attended the art

show at Mishawaka Sunday
afternoon with their

aunt, Miss Audrey Gross-

man, So. Bend.

Beaver Dam

On Wednesday evening,
July 12th at 7:30 mem-

bers of the Beaver Dam

Better Daughters 4-H

Club met in the Church

basement. The meeting
was called to order by
the president, Debbie

Bruner. Roll call was

answered by seventeen

girls by “Has your hair

been dried&quot;
ations were

Dena Dugan, &quot;Potat sa-

lad&q Cara Jo Smalley,
&quot;Ri Krispie Squares&q

given by

Theresa Boganwright,
“Cherry Delight&qu Ann

Lash, &quot;Butterscotch

Brownies&#39 Marsha Well-

er, &quot;Cranberr Sparles&q
and Lori Smalley, &quot;G

en Punch&#39 County jud-
ging will be Wednesday,
July 25th at p.m. in

Warsaw. Read your pap-
ers carefully. The me-

eting was then adjourn-
ed and refreshments

were served to 17 memb-

ers and 4 adults.

Reporter - Jean Balmer

~MENTONE

Mrs. Leona Harris, a

resident of the Peabody
home, No. Manchester,

reports she was pleas-
antly surprised Satur-

Demons tr--

day afternoon by a visit

fromMiss Ima Taylor and

her friend, Mrs. Carpen-
ter of Mentone.

Thirty-seven members

of the Dewey Whetstone

family attended a reun-

ion Sunday at the home

of Mr. and Mrs. Gene

Hughes. Leon Whetstone

was elected president;
Kenneth Towne, vice-

president, and Mrs. Gene

Hughes, secretary.

Mr. and Mrs. Elmer

Sarber returned Sunday
night froma 22-day con-

ducted tour of Europe,
Countries visited were

England, France, Belgi-
um, Germany, Austria,

Italy, Switzerland,
Holland, Spain and Port-

ugal.
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald

Thompson and daughters
Cherie and Robin of

Cranbury, N.J. were re-

cent guests of his gran-
dmother, Mrs. Edna Sar-

ber, and other relatives

in the area.

Mr. and Mrs. Royce Be-

menderfer of Chili and

Mr. and Mrs. Earl Leedy
of Warsaw called onMrs.

Myrtle Davis Sunday af-

ternoon.

Lisa Casper, So. Bend,
is spending the week

with Vickie Holloway.
Mr. and Mrs. Robert

Holloway and Steve and

Vickie and Mr. and Mrs.

Max Holloway, Columbia

City, attended the twin

200 race in Michigan
Sunday.

Fulton
Onee RURAL ELECTRIC MEMBERSHIP CORPORATION
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Miss Teresa Yazel,
daughter of Mr. and Mrs.

Harold Yazel, and Mark

Brown, son of Mr. and

Mrs. Wm. S. Brown, R. 5,
Warsaw, are attending
the High School Journa-

lism Workshop at Ball

State University this

week.

Mr. and Mrs. Russell

Koch of Big Chapman
Lake entertained Mr. and

Mrs. Onel Martin of Gr-

anger, Mr. and Mrs. Joe

Miller, Mr. and Mrs. Jim

Miller and sons of Men-

tone, Mr. and Mrs. Jack

Miller and daughters
and Miss Joyce Reed of

Akron, Mr. and Mrs. Gene

Koch and family of Roch-

ester and Mr. and Mrs.

Robert Trump and daugh-
ter of Tippecanoe at a

dinner Sunday in honor

of Mrs. Koch&#3 brother,
Onel Martin.

Eight members of Men-

tone Unit 106, War Moth-

ers, drove to Roann Wed-

nesday for the July
meeting which was at the

home of Mrs. Blanche

Whitmyre.
Merl Blue and children

and a guest were Sunday
dinner guests of Mrs.

Bessie Bowser.

Mr. andMrs. Joe Mill-

er called onMr. and Mrs.

Lloyd Creakbaum Sunday
evening.

Mrs. Zorabel Ward was

a recent guest of her

daughter and son-in-law,
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Korth-

al.

Dr. and Mrs. Wymond
Wilson and Bill Boggs

are in Colorado for a

vacation and a post
graduate course for Dr.

Wilson.

Mr. and Mrs. Bill Co-

chran and daughters are

home from a vacation in

southern Indiana. They
visited Bill&#39; brother

on their way home and

also visited the Delois

Whites in Kokomo as well

as Mr. and Mrs. Bob White

and family, Mr. and Mrs.

Ronnie White and fami-

ly, Mr. and Mrs. John

Akers and daughters and

Mr. and Mrs. Jay Wilson

and family.
Mr. and Mrs. Delois

White of Kokomo visited

his mother, Mrs. Myrtle
White, Thursday.

Mr. and Mrs. Bill Co-

chran and daughters were

Sunday night visitors

at the home of Mr. and

Mrs. Chet Smith and fam-

ily.
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Hat-

field of Akron have pur-
chased the Ora Tucker

residence.
Miss Blanche Smith is

moving into the Wade

Whetstone residence that

she recently purchased.
Noel Murcia is spend-

ing this week with his

grandparents, Mr. and

Mrs. Robert Smith, and

his great-grandparents,
Mr. and Mrs. Max Smith.

Mrs. Tessie Anderson

recently injured her

knee ina fall at the

home of her son, Stan-

ley Newton.

ITEMS OF TH WEEK
Sally Witham and Mel-

va Smith returned home

Friday evening after

having attended Camp
Indogan near Angola.
Their parents, Mr. and

Mrs. Rex Witham and Mr.

and Mrs. Chet Smith, and

Greg and Janie Witham

and Betty and Jim Smith

attended a program giv-
en by the campers.

Mr. and Mrs. McFarren

of Buchanan, Mich., mis-

sionaries now working
in Alaska and old-time

friends of the T. R.

Jones, stopped Sunday
to worship at the Church

of Christ.
Mrs. Mary Kehoe. and

Esther Wise and Sandra

called onMrs. Betty Ke-

hoe at the Alfran Nurs-

ing home in Warsaw.

Mrs. Minnie Busenburg
is now at her home aft-

er having been ill.

Mrs. Joe (Suellen)
Slone entered Murphy
Medical Center Thursday

Corn King

HARDWOOD SMOKED

SEMI-BONELESS

M

69:
Aunt Janes

HAMBURGE DILLS

: 5Cris

BREA

Elf 50 oz. jars

Elf 13 oz. can

MIXED NUT

es
Sal Dres
Hun

Catsu 44°
FLAV-

.......

evening. She iS suffer-

ing fromvery high blood

pressure but Was releas-

ed to her home Saturday.
Miss Honey Hudson was

a week-end guest of her

parents, Mr. and Mrs.

Jerry Hudson, and sons.

She returned to her nur-

sing classes at Indian-

apolis on Sunday, accom-

panied by Dan Clevenger.
Miss Christy Horn was

a guest of her father,
Don Horn. A student at

Ball State University,
she plans to spend three

months in Europe, be-

ginning in November.
Donald Horn called on

Mr. and Mrs. Howard Horn

Friday.
Miss Nancy Himes of

Elkhart is spending this

week with Barbara Clipp
at the home of Mr. and

Mrs. Kenneth Horn.

The Utter service sta-

tion ladies bowling team

met Thursday at the Man-

waring cottage with Mary

Janet Reed and Barbara

Courson of Chicago were

guests of Miss Reed&#3

mother, Mrs. Nell Reed,
over the 4thof July and

for a week afterwards.
Other guests of Mrs.

Reed during the same

period were her three

sisters, Louise Evans,
Attica; Betty Milligan,

Williamsport, and Mrs.

John (Virginia) Davis,
Oswego, N.Y. Miss Reed

and Miss Courson compl-
eted their move from

Cleveland to Chicago
after visiting here.

Happiness Is

Ruby Smith&#39 beautiful
diamond ring, a gift
from her son.

Seeing Terry Reed home

from Thailand.

Seeing Fred Lemler and

Claude Gates uptown af-

ter recent illnesses.

NOTICE

Would the person who ‘* bor-

rowed” the lawn roller ple-
ese return it to the Mentone

Cemetery. I need it.

ELEANOR HOOVER

THANK YOU

We wish to thank all

of the classmates of

our beloved son Philip

for the thoughtfulness
of collecting money

for the Cystic Fibro-

sis foundation and for

SUMME SAVI SPR s2°

WEINERS xc. 59¢

Webers 1 Ib.

‘SANDWIC

Elf Deterge 32.81.00 Oran Drink.
.

1: 44¢
*

Trash Can Liners&amp;s:59¢ Ivory Detergent. .:” 88¢

APPLE SAUCE 69¢

59¢

ie Crean. DS

Manwaring as hostess.

Guests were Ann Utter

and daughters, Sue Pyle
and children, Joann Ut-

ter and children, all

of Mentone, and Shirley
Clay of Warsaw.

the lovely planter to

remember you all by.

Everett and Joan Welborn, parents

Ernest and Gary, his brothers

Stark and Wetzel

BRAUNSCHWEIGER CHUBS ea. 39¢

CHEF QUICK BREADED BEEF PATTIES Ib 17¢

SPARE RIBS ean meaty LB T1¢

HAM SLICES center cut LB 99C

CHUCK STEAK in 79¢

MINCED HAM eckrich LB 99C

JUMBO FROG LEGS 1s S/2

VINE RIPENED WESTERN

U.S.D.A. CHOICE
CENTER CUT

USDA. NIS 16 OF.

GAHE sz
59

BAC 18 77¢ CANTALO
2,

39 CHE
Gr Cabbage. . wi 59°.
Carrots.

.....

Wectarine
... . u 49¢ cann ‘Jams - =” 69¢

LAST WEEK!

NE CHEESEBURGE

Bel Crock fertene

WITH COUPON
BELOW

Hambur
Holger: A&a

SaHrée!
BEA 8” 10 CANV

-

Pineap 3 1 $1.00

Elf Napkins. . .

5° 29¢ Le Yeeh.
Bordens gal.

Mae 2 MILK

=

2/79¢ &

Elf 2% size

TOMATOE
3/89¢

MENTONE

Shop Mentone, the downtown shopping center,

where one stop does it all.

Open until 8 p.m. Friday and Saturday.

Closed Sunday

Attend the church of your choice. ]
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The
and girls
4-H club will hold its

annual tour this Satur-

day, July 22nd, starting

Beaver Dam boys
agriculture

at 9:00 a.m. Parents

club members and guests
are welcome. Potluck

dinner will be held at

the Akron Park at noon.

On Thursday evening,
Bonnie and Martha Whit-

tenberger hosted a get-
acquainted bridal show-

er honoring, Miss Debbie

Beasley, who will become
the bride of Jerry Baum-

gartner, July 22nd.

Games were enjoyed by
all before Debbie unwr-

apped her Lovely gifts.
Cake and punch was ser-

ved to Ruth Heighway,
Wanda Swic rol Sisk,
Jack and Diath Mergers

et Baumgartner, Verna

Wittig, Juanita Boganw-
right and Theresa, Bet-

ty Cumberland, Dorothy
Cumberland, Helen Beigh,

Mary Beasley and Linda,
Linda Tucker, Minnie

Smalley, Edith Heighway,
Sherri Shewman and Jen-

nifer, the hostess and

honored guest. Those

‘sending gifts but unable

to attend were Edy Bar-

ber, Mildred and Sharon

Harrold, Doris Haney,
Marilyn Adams, Lena Cl-

inker, Judy Haney, Mar-

garite Swick and Donna,
Esther Perry, Linda He-

ighway, Linda Widaman,
Sherry Smalley, Louise

Bucher, Janice Perry
and Pauline Sittler.

On Sunday,
ating class of 1937 of

Beaver Dam School met

at the Akron park for a

carry-in dinner. Those

attending were Mr. and

Mrs. Orval Swick, Terry
and Eddie, Mr. and Mrs.

Dale McFarland, Mr. and

Mrs. Merl Harrold, Mr.

and Mrs. Cecil Shoemak-

er, Mr. and Mrs. Phil

Lash, and Mr. and Mrs.

Dorris Harrold. In the

afternoon Mr. and Mrs.

the gradu-

Eldon Horn and Mr. Cecil

Silveus called.

Mr. and Mrs. Frank

Hudson were Sunday gue-
sts of Mr. and Mrs.

Charles Smithnear Peru.

They all enjoyed dinner

at Logansport.
Lynelle Haney spent

the weekwith her grand-
parents, Mr. and Mrs.

Fred D. Haney, Sr. On

Friday, they attended

the Round Bara Festival

Beaver Dam Area News
MRS. CON SHEWMAN

and Robbie’ Pinder atte-

nded with them.

Mr. and Mrs. Bill Ba-

lmer called on Mr. and

Mrs. Don Dielman and

family of Macy on Sun-

day evening.
Mr. and Mrs. Eldon

Cumberland were Sunday
evening callers at the

home of Mr. and Mrs.

Paul McFarland. Mr. and

Mrs. Claude Haupert of

Hobart were also call-

ers at the McFarland

home on Sunday.
Mr. and Mrs. Maurice

Haney, and Mr. and Mrs.
Bill Balmer chaperoned

a group of the Youth

Fellowship at a camp
out over the weekend at

Clinker&#39;s Lake. The

youth attending were

Stan, Wayne, Jean, and

Janet Balmer, Kevin,
Kathy, and Keith Haney,
Phil and Kent Adams,

Greg Shireman, Jamie

Perry, Tammy, Gary, Ch-

ris, and Lori Smalley,
Tim and.Theresa Bogan-
wright, Ronnie Shewman,

and Lynn Haney. On Su-

nday morning, Rev. Don-

ald Poyser of Burket

gave the worship servi-

ces. On Sunday the pa-
rents brought a carry-

in dinner. Parents were

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Shir-

eman, Mark and Paula,
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Sm-

alley and Cara Jo, Mr.

and Mrs. Wayne Smalley,
Mr. and Mrs. Con Shew-

man and Jennifer, and

Beth Ann Adams,

Sunday afternoon cal-

lers at the home of Mr.

and Mrs. Harold Miller

were Mr. and Mrs. Leo

Flory of South Bend,
Mr. and Mrs. Don Miller

of Chesterfield, and

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Mi-

ller of Huntington.
Mr. and Mrs. Frank

Cumberland called onMr.

and Mrs. George Cumber-

land, Sunday evening.
Mr. and Mrs. Leo Ada-

ms and Mrs. Gertrude

Ball spent Sunday with

Mr. and Mrs. Tom Adams

of Kendallville.

Mr. and Mrs. Dick Bo-

ganwright, Theresa and

Tim and Mr. and Mrs.

Emery Davis of Mentone

called on Mr. and Mrs.

John Boganwright in the

afternoon and Mr. Harley
Boganwright in the eve-

ning, on Sunday.

Darrel

on the occasion of

your beautifully

home.

Loren and

CONGRATULATIO
and Mary Ann King

the

remodeled business and

Our sincere best

happiness and success in

me NEW
Ann Sheetz

grand opening of

wishes for years of

the community.

Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth

Walters and Lisa called

on her parents, Mr. and

Mrs. Dan Burkett of Ar-

gos and also on Mr. and

Mrs. Kenneth Myers of

Argos, on Sunday after-

noon.

Mr. and Mrs. Bud Butts

of Warsaw called on Mr.

and Mrs. Leo Adams on

Saturday evening.
Mrs. Fred D. Haney,

Sr. called onMrs. Frank

Hudson on Monday after-

noon,

On Monday evening, Mr.

and Mrs. George Cumber-

land and her father,
Rev. Clyde Walters of

Rochester, attended the

retirement banquet for

Bishop R. H. Mueller at

Indianapolis.
Mrs. Fred OD Haney,

Sr. and Lynelle attended

her Nurses Alumni at

Jimtown on Thursday.
Mrs. Betty Slaybaugh

and Brett spent Monday
with Mrs. Glen Ransbot-

tom, Allen and Kim of

Warsaw.
Mrs. Lena Igo, Mrs.

Nellie Blue, and Mrs.

Floyd Tucker spent Thu-

rsday with an aunt, Mrs.

0.’ E. Nelson at her home

in Logansport.
Mrs. Eva Huffer has

returned from a

_

four

week visit with her son,

S/Sgt. Kerry Huffer and

family at Lawton, Okla-

home. S/Sgt. Huffer is

stationed at Fort Sill.

On the return trip home

they visited Hot Springs
Arkansas and Columbus,
Mississippi. S/Sgt.

Huffer and sons, Bruce,
Mark, and Steven are

spending several days
with his mother, while

his wife remained in

Mississippi with rela-

tives.

Callers at the home

of Mrs. Amanda Warren

were Rev. Peter Hanstra

of Winona Lake, Dale

Warren of North Manche-

ster, Walter Schlemmer

of Wabash, Linda Ross

and George of Providen-

ce, Rhode Island, and

Mrs. Bill Engle of Loon

Lake.

Sunday dinner guests
of Mrs..Vesta Cole were

Mr. and Mrs. Bill Koscer

of Valparaiso, Mr. and

Mrs. Miles Morrison and

Mr. Casel Whetstone of

Mentone.

Sunday supper guests
of Mrs. Lena Igo were

Mr. and Mrs. Ned Igo,
Mr. and Mrs. Barry Igo,
and sons of Mentone,
Mr. and Mrs. Miles Igo
and Myra of Warsaw, and

Mr. and Mrs. Wayne Sma-

lley, Chris and Lori

of Beaver Dam Lake.

Mrs. Lenore DeCamp of

Warsaw spent Friday with

Mrs. Vesta Cole.

Mr. and Mrs. Don Sma-

lley called on Mr. and

Mrs. Wayne Smalley and

family on Monday even-

ing.
Mr. and Mrs. Dale Wa-

rren of North Manchest-

er were Saturday supper

guests of Mrs. Eva Huf-

fer, and S/Sgt. Kerry
Huffer and sons and Mr.

and Mrs. Tom Taylor of

Warsaw were Sunday din-

ner guests.
Mr. and Mrs. Elmer

Hoffman enjoyed supper
in Shipshewanna on Wed-

nesday evening.
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Cu-

mberland enjoyed the

weekend sightseeing in

Southern Indiana.
Mr. and Mrs. Elmer

Hoffman called on Mr.

and Mrs. Barney Renner

and Toby Yeiter, at the

home of Mr. and Mrs.

Terry Yeiter of Clunette

on Saturday evening.

Mr. and Mrs. Mitchell

Tucker and Jeff were

weekend guests of Mr.

and Mrs. Tom Yingling
and Michele of Findley,
Ohio.

Mr. and Mrs. Con She-

wman and children call-

ed on Mr. and Mrs. Paul

Fites on Sunday after-

noon.

Mr. and Mrs. Ned Hei-

ghway and daughters,
Ginger, Amy, and Heath-

er and Mr. and Mrs. Don

Rock and family of Macy
were Saturday guests of

Mrs. Heighway&# uncle,
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Baker

and family of Elkhart.

Mrs. Elmer Hoffman

called on her sister,
Mrs. Floyd Tucker, on

Monday afternoon.

Mr. and Mrs. Keith

Hoffer and Lyle of At-

wood, called on Mr. and

Mrs. Gerald Smalley and

family, Friday evening.
Mancy people of the

Beaver Dam area attend-

ed the Round Barn Fest-

ival at Rochester during
the weekend.

Mr. and Mrs. Robert

Heighway called on the

Con Shewman family on

Sunday evening.

YO SPE

A HO M
Y stays

A HO

for your open house

your business.

BES WISHE
DARRELL ano MARY ANN KING

more years of happiness and success in

Mentone Airpor
Chick and Dorothy

Sunday and for many

Herendeen

a part

your business.

CONGRATULATION
TO

DARRELL ano MARY ANN KING

on your open house Sunday. W are proud to have had

in re-building your fine funeral

wish you many years of success and happiness in

Secrist and Sons
Mentone

home and
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Accident Report._£___._._._.__——————

Geraldine Prater, 32,
R. 1, Mentone, and Lou-

ise Meade, 35, R. 1,
Mentone, were listed in
fair condition Monday

at Murphy Medical Cent-

er. They sustained lac-

erations, bruises and

sprains when a car dri-

ven by Willard Prater,
34, R.1, Mentone, miss-
ed the endofa &qu road

intersection of CR 500
No. and CR400W. Sunday
morning. Prater and Ben

Meade, 381, R. 1, Men-

tone, were treated and
released for injuries

they received as the

southbound Prater auto

missed the intersection.
Investigating officers

said the accident took

place in foggy weather
conditions. The Prater

vehicle was listed as a

total loss with $650
damage.

LICENSE SUSPENSION

According to the Ind-

iana Bureauof Motor Ve-

hicles, the driving
privileges of John E.

Sexton, Box 81, Burket,
have been suspended un-

til March 31, 1973, for

drunken driving.

Kings set Open House Sunday
Mr. and Mrs. Darrell

King, Mentone, have an-

nounced plans for an

open house Sunday in

their newly re-built and

remodeled funeral home.

The house, formerly a

two-story structure, was

damaged extensively by
a fire that swept the

upper floor early last

NEWLY REMODELED King Funeral Home will be op

December 14, leaving
the Kings and their five

children temporarily
homeless.

The house has. been
rebuilt as a one-story

building with plenty of
room for the couple&#3

six children (Samuel
joined the family during

in the Wayneits stay

en for inspection during open house Sunday af-

ternoon. The former two-story structure was

converted into a one-story building following
the December 14, 1971,
upper level.

Taken from the July
20, 1938, issue of the

Northern Indiana Co-Op
News:

Mr. and Mrs. Huffer
Milbern and family of
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It Happen In Mentone
Indianapolis were week-

end guests at the home

of Mr. and Mrs. Frank

Carles.

Mr. and Mrs. I. E.

Hire of Winona Lake and

Miss Marietta Sweeney
of Columbia City called

at the home of Mr. and

Mrs. Fred Rush Sunday
afternoon.

Twelve members of the

Epworth League of the

Methodist Church left

Mentone Saturday noon

to spend this week at-

tending the services at

Epworth Forest, Lake

Webster. The group in-

cluded Lois Ward, Mary
Alice Moore, Fawn Grub-

bs, Mary Ellen Paxton,
Donna Rae Claybaugh, Le-

ota Horn and Mary Beth

Shinn, who will stay at

DeWitt&#39; cottage, and

Jack Shinn, Sam Blue,
Eldon Sheets, Bobby

Mollenhour and Jean

Burns who will be at

Burns&# Cottage. The

group anticipated a very
educational as well as

enjoyable week.

The young people&#3
class of the Palestine

Christian Church enjoy-
ed a weiner and marsh-

mallow roast at the home

their beautiful

BES WISHE
To the Kings on the grand opening of

funeral home.

It was a pleasure to have done the

painting on this building and home.

Merl Wilson

of Jessie and Fern Rush

Friday night. Present

were Rev. andMrs. D. J.

Norwood and son David,
Phyllis Snyder, Gail,
Miles and Richard Morr-

ison, Mildred and Howard

Mahoney, George Houck,
Junior and Walter Smy-

the and Junior Clark.
Mrs. EmmaCook has re-

sumed her duties at Men-

tzer&#39; Store after a

three weeks illness due
to poison ivy.

Mrs. Fred Lemler and

Miss Lilly Tucker made

a business trip to Fort

Wayne Sunday.

fire that gutted the

Tombaugh home following
the fire). In addition,
the chapel has been re-

done, new restrooms and

many other new facilit-

ies have been added for

the comfort and conven-

ience of their patrons.
In appreciation of

the work done by members

of the Mentone Fire De-

partment, their wives

and many other people,
the Kings were hosts

last Tuesday evening at

a dinner held in the

fire station.

_CREIGHTO GRAIN BID

ON MONDAY, JULY 17
|

Wheat
.........0...0.2c eee

$1.25 Bu.

Soy Beans
_

33.38 Bu.
~

EarCorn
. ceveeses

$1.05 Bu.

= SN: COON
scececes ene nsne

$1.10 Bu.

CONTACT: CREIGHTON BROS.

Old. Rd. 30 West, Warsaw, Indiana

Dial 267-3101

CONGRATULA
To Darrel! and Mary Ann King

O Their Grand Opening

Sunday,

We are proud to have helped them rebuild

their fine funeral home.

Romin Electric Inc.
Mentone

July 23

Please Note:

radio.

SUNDA JUL 23
1:30 to 5 p.m.

Due to the unfortunate fire of Dec. 14,

have completely remodeled our facilities. W are

inviting the public to our open house this Sunday

for your inspection.

KIN MEMORIA HOM
Mentone

For possible cancellation due to un-

avoidable circumstances, please

1971, we

listen to WRSW
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Sandwiches, plain and

fancy, are refreshing
head liners for summer

time menues. Surveys
have shown that the sa-

ndwich to be this coun-

try&#3 favorite form of

food. Americans consu-

me ninety four billion

sandwiches a year.
Sandwiches are an ea-

sy, tasty, portable so-

lution to a quick meal.

The sandwich was inven-

ted by Earl IV of Sand-

wich who couldn&#39;t tear

himself away from

_

the

gaming tables long eno-

ugh to eat. He instru-

cted his sewarts to br-

ing his dinner to him

between slices of bread.
Thus the sandwich was

born and perhaps_ the

first carry out food

service.
Sandwiches reflect

American creatifity.
They grew and changed
from the simplicity of

a few slices of meat on

bread to elaborate Dog-
wood combinations. You

always have the &quot;fixins&
for sandwiches by merely
cleaning out the refri-

gerator. The cules are

simple - anything that

sounds good - try it!

Appropriately enough
August is national san-

dwich month. During the

hottest days of summer

a sandwich is quick and

easy, cool and refresh-

ing and nutritious.

There isnoneed to turn

on the oven or spend
hous in the’ kitchen

over the stove; each

member of the family
can prepare a tailor

made sandwich.

For a new flair to

your sandwich try onion

flavored buns to give a

mild taste of onion. Or

use English muffins ra-

ther than buns or bread

for variety. Fresh sp-
inach is a crisp addi-

tion to any sandwich and

a good way to get chil-

dren to eat some spinach
if they don&#3 like it

cooked. Eggs, cottage
cheese, or cheese slices

increase the protein co-

ntent of sandwiches.

The variety is endless.
Use your imagination to

prepare interesting nu-

tritious summertime me-

als. Remember - if it

sounds good try it.

The Trail Briver

(yfeld 6 sandwiches)
l cup smoke flavored

barbecue sauce, 12 oun-

ces cooked roast beef,
thinly sliced, 6 enric-

hed poppy seed hamburg-

Area Extension Agent,

PILGRIM

BALER TWINE
(Guaranteed)

RED BRAND FENCE PANELS

For Hogs or Cattle

RED BRAND FENCE

THOMPSON’
FEED AND GRAIN

AKRON 893-7013
CHILI 863-2411

BY ANN HANCOOK

er buns, split, butter,
6 tablespoons creamy

cole slaw, 12 onion ri-

ngs, thinly sliced, 18

dill pickle slices.

Simmer barbecue sauce

10 minutes. Add beef;
simmer 30 minutes long-

er. Toast and butter

buns. Place beef mix-

ture on bottoms. Spread
cole slaw on each; top
with 2 onion rings and

Kosciusko County

3 dill pickle slices.

Cover with bun top.
Dates to Remember:

uly - Pres

Council Meeting,
an&#3 Building

Aug 1,2 and 4 - Clean

Up Days for the Fair.

(If you&# like to help
call Mrs. Fred Kuhn,
267-4663).

Aug. 7-12 - Kosciusko

County Fair.

ent&#39
Wom-

STOR WID SAL
BOYS -MEN -

Starts Friday At

ED Wilson’s
727 MAIN

BUY ONE and SAVE...

BUY BOTH *&quot;

SAVE MORE

LADIES

ROCHESTER

The marriage

ficiating.

ree
SAL

ool

IC MAKER INCLUDE WITH
THIS REFRIGERATOR/ rs

PORCELAIN

BIG 135 LB.

NO-FROST FREEZER

ICE MAGIC AUTOMATIC

ICE MAKER INCLUDED

The ice maker makes

all the ice you use

automatically!

ENAMEL INTERIOR\
Can be cleaned just

like glass, and it’s

resistant to stains

and scratche

STEEL CRISPER

lee oh Tae TIS ToT]

(25.2 qts.) of fruits
and vegetables

&lt;S&gt;

Whirlpool
GIANT 16.6 CU. FT.

NO-FROST
REFRIGERATOR /
FREEZER WITH

ICE MAKER FO ONLY

$29 00

WITHOUT ICE MAKER $288. 00

MILLION

MAGNET DOORS
“Lock” in cold, without

the bother of old-

fashioned

hela

el taia

STORAGE DOOR

Vc Lott Mc La Med ts

foods right at your

fingertips

AKRON

Doering Radio & T V
ROCHESTER

of Miss
Sharon Ann Leckrone and

Jeffrey Alan Gearhart rone,

was solemnized Saturday
evening, July 15,

hgme
the Rev.

at the
of the bride with

John Moore of-

The bride is the dau-

ghter of Virginia Leck-

Akron, and the

late Max Leckrone. Mr.

and Mrs. Harold Gear-

hart, Akron, are parents
of the bridegroom.

Miss Sally Leckrone
attended her sister as

maid of honor, and Fr-

anklin Bynum, Indiana-

polis, served as best

man. Readings from the

works of Kahlil Gibran

were given by Mrs. She-

ila Bynum, sister of

the bride.
A dinner in celebra-

tion of the couple&#3
marriage followed the

ceremony.
Mrs. Gearhart, a grad-

uate of Akron High Sch-

ool and Ball State Uni-

versity, will teach in

Washington Township this

fall. Mr. Gearhart,
head of the Demolition

Department of Metropol-
itan Development in In-

dianapolis, is a gradu-
ate of Washington, D.C.

Page School and DePauw

University.
The couple resides at

5889 A Sebring Court,
Indianapolis.

EDS
NE WELLS

NE PUMPS

WELLS REPAIRED

Call

Homer Fear
AKRON 893-4681

or

AKRON 893-4174

Peters

Paintin
TONY PETERS

858-2433



Arrives

In Bangladesh
Miss Renita Ring, dau-

ghter of Mr. and Mrs.
Roger Ring, R. 1, Clay-
pool, and a graduate of
Mentone High School, has

arrived at Cittagong
Mission in Bangladesh.

Her address is Malumghat
P.0., Cittagong, Dist-

tict, Bangladesh.

AKRON/MENTONE NEWS

July 20, 1972

MOTOROLA

QUASAR

TELEVISION

wus20

23” (meas. diag.) Quasar I!
Color TV. Contemporary style
cabinet crafted from genuine
walnut veneers and select
hardwood solids with oil
walnut finish

Special Prices

on this model

We service what we sell

McHENRY
TIRE SERVICE

Corner of Walnut and

Slaybaugh Streets in Akron

OPEN

Wednesday &a Saturday
9 a.m. to 4 p.m.

Akron - Phones - Huntington
893-4411 356-0813

Miss Cynthia Kay Whet-

stone became the bride

of Terry Kay Spitler re-

cently at the Mentone

United Methodist Church.

The Rev. Walter House

officiated at the Sat-

urday afternoon double-

ring ceremony.
Bridal selections were

presented by the organ-

ist, the bride&#39;s cousin,
Mrs. Dave Day, R.1, Ro-

ann.

Parents of the couple

wear, Pant Coats,

Jewelry, Blouses,

708 Main

IN ROCHESTER

CLiiment
MID-SUMMER

CLEARAN SAL
STARTS

FRIDAY, JULY 2ist

MID-SEASON REDUCTIONS on

Women’s, Misses’ and Junior Summer Fashions

and Accessories, including Dresses, Sport-

Halters, Jamaicas and Wigs.

AND MANY OTHER DESIRABLE ITEMS

SALE STARTS THIS FRIDAY

Llumenth
All Merchandise From Our Regular Stock

See Our New Fall Fashions In Every Department j

Rainwear, Sleepwear,

Loungewear, Shifts,

Rochester

Whetstone-Spitler Vows Are Repeat .

are Mr. and Mrs. James

M. Whetstone, Mentone,
and Mr. and Mrs. Ronald

Spitler, R. 1, Argos.
Miss Peg Whetstone,

Mentone, was her sist-
er&#3 maid of honor.

Herbert Haist, R. l,
Mentone, was best man.

John Whetstone, bro-

ther of the bride, was

usher.

Immediately following
the ceremony, the couple
left for aweek&#39 honey-

moon trip through Mich-

igan, Canada and Ver-

mont.

On their return home,
an open house reception
was held in their honor

at the home of the
bride&#39; parents. Miss

Peg Whetstone and Miss

Marsha Sisk served gue-
sts from a table decor-

ated in pink and white.

Mrs. Spitler, co-own-

er and manager of the

Towne House Beauty Sa-

lon, and Mr. Spitler,
an engineer for NIPSCO,
Warsaw, are now resid-

ing in Mentone.

If you look forward
to Monday more than you
do Friday, you&#3 in

danger of becoming suc-

cessful.

SHOP AT

FRAN & JERRY’S
ROAD 19 SOUTH, MENTONE

FOR OTHER SPECIALS

“Pleasing you pleases us”

Open 7:30 a.m. to 8:00 p.m.

Mon. thru Sat.
Sunday - 8:30 a.m. to 12 noon

No Parkin Problems

Henry&#39;s

,

SHA RIPE APRICOTS 2% halves 3/99¢

Frozen Peperoni, Sausage, Cheese

JOHN&# PIZZA {6 i 69H

PINEAPPLE TID-BITS vote No. 2 can 3/95¢

Aunt Jane

HAMBURGE DILL SLICES QT. 39¢

IC Crushed 18 Ib. 75¢

Cube 8 ib. 6S5

Hi-C orange and grape

FRUIT DRINKS

DIAL BATH SOA

- 46 OZ. can 3/89¢

2 BARS 35¢
Silver Bar 303 can

PEAS (Garden Run by Del Monte) 5/79¢

TOILET TISSUE scott Family pac pke. 33¢

CHEES PIZZA Kraft ui¢

COOKIE Keebler Rich-n-chips BA 45¢

BLAC PEPPER Durkee 2 oz. can 25¢

urkeeSTUF QUEE OLIVES 7 oz. sar 49¢

Donald Duck 46 9Z. can

916 FRANKLIN ST.

ROCHESTER, IND.

“HOTOR
WEDDING-PORTRAIT-COMMERCIAL

PHONE 223-2833

FOLEY’S
JEWELERS

ROCHESTER

for

UNSWEETENE GRAPRFRUIT JUICE 45¢

TOMAT JUICE Hunts 46 oz. can 29¢

INSTANT COFFEE Nescafe large 10 0z.$1, 29

ALUMINUM FOIL Reynolds Reg. size 23¢
Cling Free (spray in dryer)

FABRIC SOFTENER BOM 79¢

BUN Holsum large size doz. pac 3/$1
Hawthorn Mel lody

FROZE BULLETS 24 pac 89¢

CHOPP HAM LOAF 15 812

Pork Roast
Boneless Beef

l 69

Ste Meat I 89

Smorgasp lb 99
Fully Cooked

Picnic Hams | 59

Longine Watches

OL FASHION LOAF is 99¢

BANANAS LB. 10¢

HALF HALF Bordens PT. 29¢



€

t

ri

Arter

Akron&#39; oldest busi-

nessman, Earl Arter, 78,
died unexpectedly of a

heart attack at 9 a.m.

Monday in his place of

business, Arter&#39;s Drug
Store.

A lifetime resident
of Akron, he was a mem-

ber of the Akron Chamber
of Commerce, a 56-year
member of the Akron Ma-

sonic Lodge, an honorary
50-year member of the
Indiana Pharmaceutical

Association, and a mem-

ber of the National As-

sociation of Retail Dr-

uggists.
Mr. Arter, who with

his wife was given a

standing ovation at the
Old Grads reunion in May
for being the Akron gr-
aduates longest in bus-
iness in the community,

had operated a drug
store in Akron since

1914 although he began
working in a drugstore
owned by the late Emory
Scott when he was only

13 years old.
The son of John and

Annie Smith Arter, he
was born Aug. 13, 1893,
at Akron. He married
the former Lena Gerrard
in 1914. She survives.

Also surviving are one

son, Stephen Arter, Fort

Wayne; a foster son,
Wayne Morris, Lafayette;
two sisters, Mrs. dohn
(Ethel) Eads, Atwoo’.,

and Mrs. Charles (Marie)
Judd, Elkhart; one bro-
ther, Ralph Arter, Ind-

ianapolis; and three

grandchildren, He was

preceded in death by a

brother.
Funeral services were

conducted Wednesday mor-

ning at the Haupert Fun-

eral Home, Akron, with
the Rev. John Moore and

the Rev. Claude Fawns

officiating. Burial was

in the Akron cemetery.
Masonic services were

conducted Tuesday eve-

ning at the funeral

home.

Flenner

Fayne Flenner, 80, R.

2, Macy, died Thursday
afternoon at Dukes hos-

pital in Peru where he
had been a patient two

weeks. He had been ill

two years.
The son of Franklin

and Sylvia Holmes Flen-

ner, he was born Aug. 6,
1891, in Kosciusko Co.

He was married to Edna

Berger on Mar. 16, 1918,
She survives.

A retired farmer and
lifetime resident of the

Macy area, he was amem-

ber of the Ebenezer Un-

ited Methodist Church

and the Miami Co. Farm

Bureau.

Surviving in addition

to his wife are three

sons, Estel, of West

Point; Donald, R. 2, Ma-

cy, Galen, at home; six

grandchildren; two great
grandchildren; one sis-

ter, Mrs. Marie Zartman

of Fulton. Three sist-

ers preceded him in de-

ath.
Funeral services were

conducted Sunday after-

noon at the Sheetz fun-

eral home, Akron, with

the Rev. William Shew-

man officiating. Buri-
al was in the Greenlawn

cemetery at Mexico.

I

Welborn

Philip Alan Welborn,
13, son of Mr. and Mrs.

Everett Welborn, R. 1,
Mentone, died Thursday

athimhome of complica-
tions following a seri-

ous illness of two
weeks. He was an honor

student at Talma Junior

High School and would
have been in the eighth
grade there this fall.

A lifetime resident
of the Mentone area, he
was born Apr. 2, 1959
at Rochester, the son

Nuclear Energ is an

ENVIRONMENT PRESERV
AND FUELCONSERVER

Preservation of the environment, con-

servation of fossil fuels and holding
down the costs of electricity are three

of the biggest challenges this country&#
electric companies have.

Generation of electricity by the atom

is the most feasible means of achiev-

ing these goals. The environment is

preserved, since nuclear energy is vir-

tually pollution free. Nuclear power

also help conserve the nation’s dwin-

dling reserves of fossil fuels and the

more favorable operating costs it

Promise will aid our continuing effort

to hold down the pric of electricity.

of Everett and Joan Hon-

egger Welborn. He was

a member of the Mentone

First Baptist Church.

Surviving with his

parents are two broth-

ers, Ernest and Gary,
both at home; his mat-

ernal grandmother, Mrs.

Ernest (Inez) Honegger,
Plymouth; and his pater-

nal grandmother, Mrs.

Virgil (Hazel) Welborn,
Bourbon.

Funeral services were

conducted Sunday after-

noon at the First Bap-

More electricity—a lot more—is

needed to help solve our pollution
problems, provide jobs, and maintain

a high standard of living for all of

society. Nuclear power is one way

NIPSCO will continue to meet your de-

mands for electric energy and make a

cleaner, healthier world for us all.

tist Church, Mentone,
with the Rev. Norman Mc

Vey. officiating. Buri-

al was in the Mentone

cemetery.
The King Memorial Home

was in charge of arrang-
ements.

You must admit that

prejudice is a great
time-saver. It enables

you to form an opinion
without bothering to get

the facts.

MENTONE/AKRON NEWS

July 20, 1972



A GOOD WAY TO TRAVEL was on the Winona Railroad, the Interurban, shown
here pulling into the Mentone station. Dick Jenkins is in the fore-

ground of this picture, taken sometime after 1906, according to infor-
mation supplied by Max Dunlap who donated the picture to the Bell

Memorial Public Library.

Homecoming came first,

now it’s the Mentone Festival
The Mentone Homecom- of the name. The

ing, an affair of note moters are in dead
in the early part of nest and have fai
the century, has given the matter that it
way to the Mentone Fes- be a success and

tival of today. the approval of
Editor Sam Shesler of visitor.

the Akron News had this Late last week
word about the Homecom- traveled the co

ing inthe Aug. 30, 1912 in automobiles a

issue, giving one an tising the home-c
idea of the promotion and its attraction
that was involved with last Thursday evi

pro-
ear-

th in
will
meet

every

they
untry
dver-

oming
s and

ening
the early festivals.

MENTONE HOMECOMING

The Mentone Business
and its grand citizen-

ship are putting up a

resplendent effort to
furnish the country

folks around about a

free annual entertain-

ment that will be worthy

three car loads of: Men-

tone&#39; citizens accomp-
anied by their band came

over to Akron and atten-

ded our open air con-

certs, each &quot;come wore

a silken badge that we

night get acquainted
with them and we trust

they received a welcome

among our people that

Mentone

* Glass Specialists
* Auto Body Repair
* Tune-ups

Mentone Body Shop
& Auto Maintenance Center

Phone 353-2705

ot

2+ FE

BEHLEN GRAIN BINS

= STEEL BUILDINGS

Lee Norris Construction

and Grain Co.

and BNW Industries

R.R. #1, Mentone

made them feel at home.
Our band vacated the

stand and for a while
the genial Mentone band

rendered some music for
the edification of our

people that pleased the
crowds that filled the

street and which met

with fetching applaus
We Like Mentone&#39;s peo-

ple. They are clever
and congenial and we ex-

pect to attend their

home-coming event to-

night.
---THE AKRON NEWS

Aug. 30, 1912

program

inside

We are happy to send our

best wishes to Mentone for

Mentone Days July 30 and

31. We hope to see all

our friends there,

Frank Mtg. Co.

yon
HAIR

©
as

a

Towne House Beauty Salon
Mentone

TICK
WE DO THE FINEST IN PRECISION WELDING WORK

Heli-arc, Aluminum, Stainless Steel, All Alloys

Don Elick

Precision Welding
Mentone

NSB

aa ta,
an

aL aD
ORKING TOGETHER IS WHAT

MAKES YOUR BUSINESS AND

OURS SUCCESSFUL AND WHAT

IT TAKES TO MAKE A GOOD MENTONE

DAYS CELEBRATION.

Kralis Bros.
Mentone

GOOD FOO

Broadway Tavern

Mentone
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DISTRIBUTORS In
of

© Indiana

While you’ re in town for Mentone Days, be © Michigan

sure to stop by for groceries. Our quality ® Ohio

can&#39;t be topped.

MANWARING
Frank & Jerry’s Market LEGHORN FARMS, INC.

Mentone EL 3-4971
Mentone

Use our coin-

operated

laundry
for all your

washing needs

SENFF LAUNDROMAT
Mentone

HEE
INSURAN SERVI

i

See us for all kinds of Insurance

HAMMER
INSURANCE AGENCY

‘tone- Men
EL 3-3975

If it&#3 for your home, we have it!

Visit Mentone Days next week. Watch for our truly big
sale on all items in our store. 20% - 50% discounts
next week.

King’s Furniture & Carpet
Mentone

Good Luck Mentone

For

Mentone Days

July 30-31

Black Oxide
Burket

FOR THE BEST IN MEAT

It’s

Honey Beef House

West of Mentone on State Road 25

Complete line of meats. Let us do your slaughtering

HARDWARE

HEADQUARTERS

Welcome to Mentone Days. Watch for our big storewide
sale during these days. Shop our store inside and

out--for values galore for your home and farm.

Millers Hardware & Lumber

Mentone

JULY SALE
SAVE 10°, 10 50%,

Misses and Girls
Men and Boys

Summer Sportswear

COOPERS DEPT. STORE, INC.
MENTONE

Open Friday and Saturday til 8 p.m.

Processors of egg products

M & R Egg Company
507 No. Bmadway Mentone

MENTON CO

ANNUA FE

JULY 2 -

FRIDAY - JU
5:30 — 7:30 [PANCAKE

&amp;S.

with MUSICA E
At Bank Drive-l

(TRACTOR

PUL

on South Broadw

LITTLE LEAG
All Star Traveli

Pierceton, Lee:
Mentone

PONY LEAGUE
All Star Travel
Milford, Syracu
Mentone

SATURDA - J

7:00

6:00 — 9:00

9:00 — 12:00 RITA PRICE S

FROM DOWNTC

11:00 — 7:00 [CHICKE B
1:00 CHAMPIONSHI
2:00 - 4:00 FIRE DEPT. \

CHAMPIONSHIPS
Mentone and Neig

ARCHERY]

-—

20 y
$2.50 Entry F

— Cash Payoff

H fid !
4:00

2:00

YOU’RE INVIT
PARADE! (

TROPHYS —R
PETS — TRICY

— BICYCLES -
Line up Time :

CHAMPIONSHIF
GOSPEL SINGE

— Next to Meth

(in case of rair
HAY RIDE - A

— ALL AGE -

[BING In th

Frida and S



N COMMUNIT

JA FESTIVA

LY 2 - 29

AY - JULY 28
ANCAK & SAUSAG SUPPER]

Install air conditioning now and enjey cool comfort
the rest of the summer.

GATES HEATING
AND AIR CONDITIONING

MENTONE EL 3-3635

L & B Foods

EVERY DAY IS MENTONE DAY

BUT WE WOULD LIKE TO ESPECIALLY

INVITE YOU TO ATTEND THE TWO

SPECIAL MENTONE DAYS

COME HELP MAKE THEM SUCCESSFUL

th MUSICAL ENTERTAINMENT
t Bank Drive-In
RACTOR PUL
South Broadwa
ITTLE LEAGUE

Il Star Traveling Team

‘ierceton, Leesburg, N. Webster,
Aentone

ONY LEAGUE
Il Star Traveling Team

ilford, Syracus N. Webster,
entone

DAY - JULY 29
ITA PRICE SHOW —~ REMOTE

ROM DOWNTOWN MENTONE

“HICKEN BARBEQ
“-HAMPIONSHIP PLAYOFFS

‘IRE DEPT. WATER BALL

.MPIONSHIPS
one and Neighborin Departments

IERY}— 20 yd Ope Competition

MENTONE AIRPORT

Mentone, Indiana

CHARTER FLIGHTS

Home of Mentone

Flying Club, Inc.

FLIGHT

INSTRUCTIONS

Lighted Field“Chick” Herendeen

GROUND SCHOOL

Why let faulty farm machinery drain profits?

Whatever is needed, from emergency welding to complete

fabrication. we&#39 ready to eerve you. Estimates oheerfally

given.

Craig Welding & Mfg., Inc.

R. 1, Mentone 353-5812

Welcome

To the Mentone

Festival!
r

“You call for me — I&# wire for you”

Be sure to watch for

the grand opening of I
our new office.

Ettinger Machinery Company

Mentone

Fr
r, Romine Electric, Inc..
—

ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR

Phone 353-3905 Mentone, Ind.

GERALD ROMINE

Be sure to watch for big sidewalk day sales

next week at the Towne Hall Shoppe.

$2.50 Entry Fee

- Cash Payoff b Percentage

QU’RE INVITED TO YOUR OWN
ARADE! ( mos. to 14 yrs.)
ROPHYS — RIBBONS — TREATS
ETS — TRICYCLES

BICYCLES ~ FLOATS
ine up Time 3:00 - 4:00

=
zs

Complete Meal

or Snack

TRY US

FLAVOR-CRISP CHICKEN

Carry out available

Teel’s Resturant
Mentone

& Convenient

SEE US FOR ALL YOUR BANKING NEEDS

Farmers State Bank

Mentone

4AMPIONSHIP BALL GAME
OSPEL SINGERS

- Next to Methodist Church
|

in case of rain
- inside)

AY RIDE - ALL KIDS
- ALL AGES

—~ NO CHARGE

INGO In the Bank Drive-In

Our Best Wishes

Cargill For A Highly

Successful Festival

Cargill, Incorporated
Nutrena Feed Division

MENTONE

BOGGS and NELSON
AGENCY

COMPLETE INSURANCE
SERVICE

MENTONE, INDIANA

Dial. 353-5315and Saturd



MENTONE MODERN WOODMEN had a rabbit hunt in December of 1916. Shown

here is one of the two teams, composed of, from left to right: Fred
Lyons, Charles Borton, Ike Sarber, Abe Mollenhour, Ear] Shinn, Charlie
Blue and Rev. Morton. They are pictured beside the Mentone Methodist

Church. Picture courtesy Bell Memorial Library.

Chop suey was invented in New York City in 1896

Ws gree Ss
s

tH NS2 2
S

2 4,&lt; ae Bae oe

UTTE SERVI STATIO
® Cooper Tires

es

® Tank Wagon Service

Top Value Stamps

5

.

UTTER OIL COMPANY
Mentone EL 3-2711

ae

We&#3 fill all your drug needs to

perfection Prescriptions prompt-

.

The Pill Box

Mentone EL 3-4835

Mollenhour Lumber Company

‘oy HOME OF

eae

Dale J. Wallace Dial

Owner EL 3-325)

Population Scare

The scare of a popu-
lation “explosion is

as old as Multhus, who

predicted early in the

last century that there
would be standing room

only on this earth by
1890.

Dr. Karl Brandt at

Stanford declares that

many nations need more

people, not less, to

cultivate food products
and build a sound econ-

omy.& The solution for

India, he points out, is

not so much birth con-

trol as bird control,
and above all, more ef-

fecient agricultural
methods. Birds in Ind-

ia eat up enough food
for twice as many people

as there are in the

country.
What farmers need is

an end to restrictive

government controls and

the creation of a free

agricultural market bas-
ed on supply and demand.

There are three basic
errors of the population

doom &quot;&#39; 1) They
fail to realize that

more people mean more

production; 2) They fail
to see that progress is

continually being made
in soil fertility, food

preservation and distri-

bution; 3) They fail to

realize that poverty is
caused by the incompe-
tency of governments,

particularly in socia-
list countries.

-Delphi Journal Citizen

DO_NOT READ

UNLESS YOU WANT A

NEW HOME

ANEW CAR

OR A BANK ACCOUNT

Potential of $15,000.00 per year

No Selling
Process paper work

Want ONE Exclusive Master Dis-

tributor in area.

Investment of $2,000.00 re

quired. Guaranteed return of

your investment

Teen and Twenty Cosmetic

Corporation
2740 S. Glenstone, Suite 105

Springfield, Missouri 65804
Phone: 417-883-7811

indinoe naan anes

PRE-FREEZIN’ SEASON

OPEN HOUSE
( BLANC Cay

SNOUJTMOBIL

JULY 28 - 29

Smith Bros.

Diesel Injection Service
Phone (219) 353-3961

MENTONE, INDIANA

SEE US FOR

THE BEST

IN BARBERING

AND STYLING

Hours
Monday 8-6 Wednesday 8-6

Tuesday 8-9 Thursday 8-9

Friday & Saturday 8-6

Jim’s Barber Shop
JIM BLOSSER, MGR.

Phone 353-2435

C 2llus for
quatit

De Luxe Cleaners

Mentone

W ARE HAPPY T SEND BEST WISHES

FOR MENTONE DAYS July 28 - 29

AND URGE EVERYONE T ATTEND

From Employees Of

Midwest Spring Mfg. Co.

Mentone

COMPLETE

Goodyear

Tires

Batteries

Accessories

Linn’s Arco Service

Mentone EL 3-9175

eke
ee coum

Al leet



sday 8-6

day 8-9

y 8-6
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Miss Becki Ann Weiland
of R. 1, Tippecanoe and

Richard Alan Montague,
Bourbon, exchanged wed-

ding vows Saturday, July
1, at the First United

Church of Christ in Bo-
urbon with the Rev. Rus-
sell Knoth officiating

at the double-ring cere-

mony before analtar de-
corated with baskets of

red roses.

Parents of the couple
are Mr. and Mrs. Eric
Weiland, R. 1, Tippe-
canoe, and Mr. and Mrs.
Winston Montague, Bour-

bon.
Mrs. Harvey Hollar was

her sister&#39;s matron of
honor.

Jack Shoemaker, a bro-

ther-in-law, was best
man.

A wedding reception
for 75 guests was held

in the church&#39;s social

rooms with the decora-
tions reflecting the red

and white scheme. Serv-

ing were Mrs. Harvey
Hollar, Mrs. Jack Shoe-

maker, Miss Debbie Mon-

tague, Miss Cheryl Mon-

Weiland- Vows Exchanged

After a wedding trip
to Michigan, Canada and
Cedar Point, 0O., the
couple is now at home

at 505No. Thompson St.,
Apt. 4, Bourbon.

The couple are 1971
graduates of Triton High
School. The bride is

employed at the First
State Bank in Bourbon

and Mr. Montague is em-

ployed at Kimble Glass,
Warsaw.

WE CARE

ABOUT THIS

COMMUNITY.

---Read Us

Every Week---

And See.

After aman has been

married for five years,
he can understand everyNonteg Miss Nancy
wor his wife isn&#39; say-

ing.

See us for

@ Gasoline

Fuel Oil

Diesel Fuel

Firestone Tires

Pureolator Fikers

Igo Oil Company

also

Mentone Service Center

Loren L.

Mentone

MENTONE STOCKYARDS

Highest Daily Market Prices Paid

See us for a complete l|ine of Knapp Shoes

Tridle, owner
353-4185

€e Births
-@ «@ «© @ «oe

The Rev. and Mrs. Ha-

rold Leininger of De-

catur are parents of a

five pound, twelve oun-

ce son born Wednesday,
July 19, at the Luther-

an Hospital in Fort Wa-

yne. Grandparents are

Mrs. Mary Margaret Lei-

ninger and Mr. and Mrs.

Howard Utter, all of

Akron.

Mr. and Mrs. Hershei
Teel, Mentone, received
word last week that son

Tom and his wife are

parents of a nine pound
three ounce daughter,
Julie Marie. Tom is

stationed in Okinawa
but expects to be sent

back to a base in Thai-
land in September.

Mr. and Mrs. Jimmie D.
Frushour, Akron, are

Parents of a seven pound
14 ounce son, Brian Da-
vid, born July 10 at Wa-
bash county hospital.
Grandparents are Mr. and

Mrs. Francis Boyer, De-
Kalb, Ill., and Mrs, Me-

lbadine Frushour, Mon~
muth, Ill. Great grand-

parents are Mr. and Mrs.
Paul Backus, Alexandria,

Mr. and Mrs. Asa Br-

offord, Akron, are par-
ents of a son born July

17 at Woodlawn hospital.

AKRON/MENTONE NEWS

July 20, 1972

5:30 — 7:30

7:00

6:00 — 9:00

9:00 — 12:00

11:00 — 7:00

1:00

2:00 - 4:00

2:00

4:00

fe fide
CHAMPIONSHIP BALL GAME

GOSPEL SINGERS — Next to Methodist Church (in case of rain - inside)
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Rainbow Girls Hear Report
Diane Martin, worthy

advisor, and Mrs. Vir-
gil Miller, mother ad-
visor, pro tem presided

at the Akron Rainbow
meeting.

Get well cards were

sent to Deena Turner&#39;s
mother and Leonard Bei-

gh&# father who are ho-
spitalized,

Sheri Wood gave a re-

port on her visit to
the Rochester Assembly.
Lynn Casey gave a repo-
rt on Grand Assembly
where she was appointed
Grand Representative to
the Phillippines. She
was escorted to the Ea-
st and given Grand Hon-

ors.

Deborah Ramsey gave a

“report on the float the

girls entered in the
Akron July 4th parade
which wona first prize.
Cindy Benzing told of
taking the float to Ro-
ann. Diane Martin said

we would enter the flo-
at in the Round Barn

Festival Parade Satur~

day. Diane gave a rep-
ort on the Bingo game
the girls had July 4th.
and thanked the girls
for their help. The

girls plan to make an

Assembly flag and Lynn
Casey offered to design

one.

Several girls will go
Sunday to the reception
for the Grand Worthy
Advisor at Fortville.

A practice will be
held at the next meet-
ing July 25th. Initia-

FRIDAY - JULY 28

PANCAKE & SAUSAGE SUPPERJwith MUSICAL ENTERTAINMENT
At Bank Drive-In

TRACTOR PULLJon South Broadway

LITTLE LEAGUE All Star Traveling Team

Pierceton, Leesburg, N. Webster, Mentone

PONY LEAGUE All Star Traveling Team

Milford, Syracuse, N. Webster, Mentone

SATURDAY - JULY 29
RITA PRICE SHOW — REMOTE FROM DOWNTOWN MENTONE

CHICKEN BARBEQUE

CHAMPIONSHIP PLAYOFFS

FIRE DEPT. WATER BALL CHAMPIONSHIPS
Mentone and Neighboring Fire Departments

ARCHERY}— 20 yd. Ope Competition
$2.50 Entry Fee — Cash Payoff by Percentage

YOU’RE INVITED TO YOUR OWN PARADE! ( mos. to 14 yrs.)
TROPHYS — RIBBONS — TREATS

PETS — TRICYCLES — BICYCLES — FLOATS
Line up Time 3:00 - 4:00

HAY RIDE — ALL KIDS —- ALL AGES — NO CHARGE

[BING In the Bank Drive-In

SPONSORED BY THE MENTONE CHAMBER OF COMMERCE, MENTONE, INDIANA

JU 2 - 2

PSI ltOTA XI SORORITY

tion for 7 girls August
8th.

_

Following the closing
refreshments were serv-

ed by Deborah Ramsey and
Lynn Casey with Helen
Beigh assisting.

Psi lota Xi

Plans Food Sale
Members of Mentone&#39;s

Psi Iota Xi sorority
have completed plans
for their participation
in the Mentone Festival

July 28 and 29 with the

announcement that they
will have a good stand

at the tractor pull set
for Friday evening.

Members working on the

project are Dolores Hol-

loway, chairman; Karen

Nelson, Barbara Riner,
Anne Utter and Sandra

Leckrone.

will still wash, rinse and
damp dry a loa of clothes

electrically.

Food served by



Plans

swing for the 1972 Ke-

wanna Harvest Festival

and Exposition to be

held Aug. 17, 18 and 19.

are in full

Francis E. Sanders,
chairman, said there

will be two museums this

year, one in the town

hall that is sponsored
by the Fulton Co. His-

torical Society and one

in the Masonic Hall sp-
onsored by the Festival.

The public is invited

to take items to either

of the museums, he said.

The arts and crafts

show to be held in the

Kewanna gym will be sp-
onsored by the festival.

Entry blanks can be ob-

tained by writing James

Logue, R. 1, Kewanna.
A display of arts, cer-

amic and hobbies in the

basement of the library
will be sponsored by the

Welcome Neighbors Home
Demonstration Club. En-

tries are open/to area

residents a blanks can

be obtaingd by writing
Mrs. Frank Cihak, Ke-

wanna.

The Festival will have

state police, army air

force exhibits on the

midway, a drug exhibit

Mobile Homes

and

Travel Trailers

LOWMAN’S CORNER

Phone Akron 893-4260

Harvest Festival

by the Logansport Police

Department and other at-

tractions, including
eating stands, merchants

tent, Country Bazaar,

free circus acts each

day, free merchants

drawing each day and

night, clowns, bands and

calliope concerts daily
and amusements on the

midway.
Two parades, the kids

parade and contests on

Friday at p.m. and

the mammouth 500-unit

parade on Saturday, Aug.
19, at 2 p.m., will be

featured. Frank Fon-

taine, &quot;C Googen-
heim&qu will lead the pa-

rade and will do a show

on stage during and af-

ter the parade.
Also participating in

the parade will be three

of the Largest drum and

buble corps in the world

--The Real Valients,
Colonels and Maple City

Cadets, all from Chica-

go. The parade will al-

so have a variety of

interesting entries in-

cluding. the Navy Terri-

er Missile.
The Harvestairs will

stage e musical page-
ant in ‘the Kay Theater

dailey. Titled &quot; For

gotten Memorial, “it
tells the history of

Kewanna.

The annual Festival

is sponsored by the Ke-

wanna Progressive Asso-

ciation, whose members

invite area. residents

OPPORTUNITY

earn a

local return

A part of every dollar

spent at home returns in

schools, books, play grounds.
hetter streets. police and

fire protection and

community improvements

Spend money where it

hrings the greatest return

For you. your neighbors
and your community

Count the number of

people who live in your

community and vou have

that many reasons why you

Should shop at home

Spend where you

ate

AKRO EXCHAN
Mat Stank

ABRBON, INDIANA

at

i]

Plans Continue At Kewanna

to be their guests dur-

ing the week of Aug.
17-19.

MRS.

Mr.

Russell
and Mrs. Charles

of North Man-

chester recently spent
the evening with Mr.

and Mrs. Frank Royer.
Mrs. Ruth Bammerlin,

Ferrol Skidmore, Irene

Callahan, Mingon Bahney
and Emma Burns attended

&qu the Town&# at Wagon
Wheel, Thursday night.

Mrs. Fannie Moore sp-
ent 3 weeks at the home

of Ruth Bammerlin and

visited old Akron frie-

nds.
Mr. and Mrs. Robert

Rosenbury, Rochester,
were recent supper gue-
sts of Mr. and Mrs. Bob

Stout and daughters.
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Sto-

ut and daughters were

Sunday evening guests
of Mr. and Mrs. Rex Bo-

wen and daughters of

Rochester.
Mrs. Earl Butt visit-

ed Mr. and Mrs. Dean

Bammerlin and family
Thursday evening.

Mr. and Mrs. Merritt

Harrison of Warren vis-

ited his sister Mrs.

Earl Butt Tuesday even-

ing.
The Summitt Club held

thier annual picnic at

the Akron park Sunday.
The delicious dinner

and visiting was enjoy-
ed by Mr. and Mrs. Fra-~

nk Royer, Mr. and Mrs.

Lonnie Schipper, son

Chris, Mr. and Mrs. Ly-
le Bammerlin, daughter,
Beth, Mr. and Mrs. Joe

Kroft, daughter Joan,
Mrs. Bob Stout and dau-

ghters, Mrs. Earl Butt

Summit Area News

Marriage is like a vi-

olin. After the beaut-

iful music is over, the

strings are still at-

tached,

HARVEY ARTHUR

lin. Fred Dickerhoff

joined the group in the

afternoon.
Jill Butt spent Thur-

sday afternoon with her

grandmother Mrs. Earl

Butt.

Cub Scouts

Reminded of

Fishing Trip
Mentone Den I and Bur-

ket Dens II and III Cub

Scouts are reminded of

the father and son fish-

ing derby to be held at

2 p.m. Sunday, July 30,
at Manwaring&#3 pond. A

hot dog roast will foll-
ow.

Boys should take their

own fishing equipment
and enough hot dogs for

their family.

MENTONE/AKRON NEWS

July 20, 1972
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| RUCTION SERVICE

FARM-HOVSEHOLD-ANT IUUE
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MARRIAGE LICENSE

Roger Lee Wagoner, R.

Ll Silver Lake, and

Carla Joan Rans, R. 1,
Akron, recently obtain-

ed a marriage license

at the Kosciusko County
clerk&#39;s office.

Stephan Lee Heller,
R. 4, Greencastle, and

Catherine Louise Murphy,
R. 2, Akron, have ap-

plied for a marriage li-

cense at the Kosciusko

Co. clerk&#39;s office.

PRINTING
OF ALL KINDS

EQUIPPED TO SUPPLY ALL

YOUR PRINTING NEEDS

Phone 342-2903

Country Print Sho
BOURBON, IND.

ETE:

FOR SALE

Two bedroom modern

cottage by Twin Lakes.

could be used the year

round.

MANCHESTER

BUILDERS

PHONE 982-2596 COLLECT

FOR DETAILS

WARSAW INTER

* INTERIOR -

* ANTIQUING
* WALL -

Dial Collect -

“© YOUR FULL SERVICE DECORATOR”

EXTERIOR PAINTING

* WALLPAPERING

FLOOR REFINISHING

1IO DECORATING

Warsaw 267-9508
and Mrs. Albert B t=

ROOFING

Vanities

eeOTHER ITEMS FOR THE HOME ee

Complete Service -

Carpenters, Materials, Financing or

Do-It-Yourself.

NEW HOMES

Wood Spindles e

Folding Doors e

STEEL STORAGE BUILDINGS

Red Barn Storage Buildings @ Garag Door Operator

FANSLER LUMBER CO Inc.
“One Stop Builder’s Service

Ya M. East on State Rd. 14, Rochester. 223-2151

Your Remodelin Headquarte
EVERYTHING TO BUILD ANYTHING.

Contractors,

e GARAGES e

° SIDING e

PANELING @

ARMSTRONG C

ee FOR THE BATH ee

e Paneling e

Shelving e

Decorati

KITCHEN CABINETS by HASS

CARPORTS
GUTTER

AWNINGS e IRONRAILINGS @ STORM WINDOWS & DOORS

a 06°? FO THE KITCHEN ee

DACOR BRICK

EILING TILE.

Ceiling Tile

Paint

ve Panels

erweeraco Za yAerouertAOrDbe
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Miss Dianne Denger and
Steven Lee Bennett were

united in marriage on

June 10 at the Fort-

ville Christian Church,
Brother Gilbert R. Sch-

reiber, minister of the

East 38th Street Chris-
tian Church, officiated

at the ceremony.
Parents of the couple

are Mr. and Mrs. Donald
E. Denger, Fortville,

Donald K. Bennett, Etna

Green, and Mrs. Carolyn.
Enyeart, Rochester.

The altar was adorned

with candelabra, baskets
of flowers and potted
palms. The bride and

bridegroom stood beneath
a white Lattice arch de-

corated with greenery
and white bows.

Mrs. Betsy Hardyman
was her sister&#39;s matron
of honor. The bride&#39;s
other attendants were

Mrs. Jo Ann Anderson,
Miss Karen Mullenix and

Miss Pamela Maroska, all
of Fortville.

Michael Bennett, Roch-

ester, was his brother&#39;s
best man. Dan Helt, In-

dianapolis, Albert Har-

dyman and Stephen Ned

Denger, Fortville, were

groomsmen. Robert and

Stephen Denger, brothers
of the bride, were ush-

ers.

Miss Cathy Brown of
Fortville registered the

guests as théy arrived.
Mrs. June Marie Brune

of Mt. Comfort was the

organist and played wed-

ding music preceding
the ceremony. Bruce

Morse of Fortville was

the soloist.

The flowergirls were

Dathy Denger and Carrie
Lynn Antibus, cousins
of the bride. Master

Kelly Hudson, cousin of

the bride, and Master

Jay Johnson, cousin of
the bridegroom, were

ting bearers.

_

Following a reception
in the church fellowship

Denger-Bennett Vows Exchanged It&#39 good to listen

|

Man&#3 biggest battle

to all the news commen- iS not between the good AKRON/MENTONE NEWS

tators, then draw your
4nd bad, but between July 20, 1972

own confusions. good and best.

BUY YOUR NEW —

Buy your home before inflation
drives prices and financing up

:

The cost will never be lower DON&#3

than right now
watt

It& a fact of life—prices will keep

going up. And that&#3 why it makes. &# You
good sense to buy your new National

home now, before inflation makes PLAN TO

waiting too costly. Once you&#3 .

W Offer Malatenanee bought your home, inflation can work
BUILD

in your favor—by increasing the
Free Features

value of your investment. Right now

is the best time to buy—and you&#3

+ ALUMINUM EXTERIOR ee Been ie
* STORM WINDOWS DOORS

and convenience Come see the
* MEDITERRANEAN CABINETS National Homes —they’re the best

* FULLY CARPETED valusianywhere:

* FIBERGLASS TUB & SHOWER BUILDING

* ROOMY CLOSETS costs
* ALUMINUM GUTTERS

WILL
* ALL ELECTRIC HEAT

se CONTINUE

TO

RISE

&lt;a

hall, the couple left
forashort trip to Gat-

linburg, Tenn. They are

now residing at 509 S.
Main St., Fortville.

Mr. Bennett, who for-

merly attended Mentone

school, is the grandson
of Mr. and Mrs. Clyde
Johnson, Mentone.

TINKEY

INSURANCE & REAL ESTATE
AKRON 895-4715

MORE FAMILIES LIVE IN NATIONAL HOMES THAN ANY OTHER HOMES IN THE WORLD

A&quot;slig tax increase&quot;
costs us several hundred

dollars, while a &quot;su
stantial tax cut&q saves

us 70 cents.

JULY 23rd- 29th Sie

‘eZIKs
FAIR SCHEDULE

SUNDAY, JULY 23 WEDNESDAY, JULY 26
‘

i i :00 a.m, - Herdsman Inspection - All Barns.1:00 p.m. - Set up Commercial Exhibits 8
;

‘
. _

j 9:00 a.m. - 4-H Dairy Show - Judging Arena.#200 fume

-

Neaeers: Program

~

Amphithestrs
10:00 a.m. - 10:00 p.m. - All Exhibits Open to Public.
6:

Vi

00 p.m. - Herdsman Inspection - All Barns.
O p.m. - Tractor Pull - Amphitheatre

MONDA , JULY 24 (Rain date - Sunday, July 30)

6:00 a.m. - 12 noon - Enter all 4-H Livestock Exhibits, THURSDAY JULY 27
except dogs. Weigh barrows,

2

.
e

9:00 a.m. - 12 noon - Enter all other 4-H Exhibits. ac ce U sein Stee lavet KeecaEnt Homemakers open class exhibits. 10:00 a.m. - 10:00 p.m. - All Exhibits Ope to Public.9:00 a.m. -. 7:0 p.m. - Complete Commercial Exhibits
8: - Herdsman Inspection - All Barns.

12:30 p.m. - Wei Steers
a . : vn

6: - Enter 4-H Dogs - Judging Arena.
1:00 p.m. - Judging 4-H Exhibits in Commun Building.

6: - 4-H Dog Show - Judging Arena
1:30 p.m. - 4-H a eeue Dairy Judging Contest, Arena B - Special Gospel Singing Progr - Ampitheatre1:30 p.m. - Weigh Shee

. ss

z

8:00 p.m. - Herdsman Inspection - All Barns.
Ts

:
Horse & Pony Fun Show Ampitheatre.

.

6:00 p.m. - Greased Pig Contes - Amphitheatr FRIDAY, JULY 28 =

7:00 p.m. - Commerci Exhibits op t Fup tie 6:00 a.m. - 12 noon - Release al! 4-H Livestock not to7:00 p.m. - 4-H Rabbit Judgin - Beef Barn Area.
be sold in 4-H Livestock Sale. 4-H Horses &7:30 p.m. - Kewanna Harvestaires, 4-H Dress Revue and

Ponies will be released immediately follow-Homemakers Style Show.
in the Friday clases

y

9:30 p.m. - All 4-H Exhibits Ope to Public.
.

g y es.

- 4-H Tractor Operators Contest.
- 4-H Bicycle Operators Contest - Amphitheatre.
- 10:00 p.m. - All Exhibits Open to Public.

-
- 4-H Horse & Pony Equitation Classes in the

é

&a

Ea

TUESDAY, JULY 25
8: :

_

= Amphitheatre.
4: Fee ete uae ke 8:0 B.m. - 4-H Livestock Sal - Judging Areana.

10:0 - 10:00 p.m. All Exhibits Open f Public.
h

7:30 p.m. - Pony Pull - Amphitheatre.

10:30 - pt iad Performance Classes in the
SATURDAY

,
JULY 29

6:00 .

- Herdsman Inspection - All Barns. 6:00 a.m. - 1 noo Release all 4-H Exhibits.
;ney &quot;L geH Beef Show - Judging Arena. 11:00 a.m. - District Black & White (Holstein) Show in

7:00 .

and 9:00 p.m, - 4-H Fair Featur Show
.

the Judgin Arena.
|

“Flowers Family” in the Amphitheatre. 7:00 p.m. - Demolition Derby - Amphitheatre.



Sonoco Products

Company

AKRON, INDIANA

Mentone Body Shop

Auto Maintenance

Center

WRECKER SERVICE

“One Stop Car Care”

Mentone, Indiana Phone 353-2705

Doering

Radio & Television

R C A COLOR TV

WHIRLPOOL APPLIANCES

AKRON ROCHESTER

893-4641 223-6112

L & B Foods

QUALITY GROCERIES

AND MEAT AT

LOWEST PRICES

EL 3-WENTONE

Smith’s Furniture

DALE & BYRDIE SMITH

FURNITURE — APPLIANCES

FLOOR COVERINGS — PAINT

106 E. Rochester St.

AKRON, INDIANA

Phone 893-7041

The Pill Box resentment?

gain the proper happiness from your new

many instances has been repla by fear.

we little folk can handle it

Now you grown-ups need to find th

what was meant by “Unless ye become as a little child
....

start now to recapture your faith. Go to your church and put every-.

thing into it that you did in perfecting your “gadgets” and you will

find faith—the kind that “can remove mountains.”

You grown-ups have made a mighty muddle of world affairs,
such a botch of things that we little folk, when we grow up and take

over, are going to have a tremendous task of straightening thin

out, cleaning up the mess and getting th

You thought that because of all the new “gadgets” of the scientists,
inventors and manufacturers that you were sufficient unto your-

selves and needed no help from anyone
it bring you happiness, contentment?

S

e world back in its trac

or from any power. But does
Are you free from fear and

o, you have wars and rumors of wars and you do not
discoveries—and faith in

It will be a big task but

ecause we have abiding trust and faith.

e same kind of faith. That is
” So

Sean ES NE

Farmers State Bank

MENTONE, IND.

SERVING A PROGRESSIVE

COMMUNITY SINCE 1892

po

Arthur’s

Arco Service

SINCLAIR PRODUCTS

Motor Tune Up - Brake Repair

Mufflers - Tail Pipes - Tires

Batteries

Phone 893-9905

AKRON, INDIANA

Frank & Jerry’s

Market

SERVING YOU BETTER

SAVING YOU MORE

MENTONE PH. EL 3-3585

South End Motors

Ralph and Con Shewman

“YOUR FRIENDLY FORD

DEALERS”

AKRON, INDIANA

Phone 893-4821

Teel’s Restaurant
Open week-days 6 a.m. to 8 p.m.

SPECIAL LUNCHES DAILY

Chicken, Steaks, Chops & Seafood

PRIVATE DINING ROOM

BY APPOINTMENT

Mentone. Indiana

Phone EL 3-3045

Ed Bach

EXCAVATING

WELL DRILLING

AND REPAIRS

BACK HOE WORK

SEPTIC TANK INSTALLATION

MENTONE EL 3-4165

COMPLETE

.

PRESCRIPTION

‘

SERVICE

MENTONE PH. EL 3-435

Wade Holloway

DISTRIBUTOR OF

MOBIL OIL PRODUCTS

AKRON, INDIANA

Phone 893-4654

Bechtol Gas Service

PROPANE GAS AND

RELATED EQUIPMENT
PLUMBING ® HEATING-

APPLIANCES

BURKET, IND.

PH. 491-2805

Farmers Mutual
Relief Association

SERVING THIS AREA

SINCE 1878

FIRE-EXTENDED

COVERAGE

THEFT-VANDALISM

WATER DAMAGE, ETC.

118 W. MARKET ST.

WARSAW PH.267-8841

M & R Egg Co. Inc.
Wholesale

FROZEN & FRESH EGGS

PH. 353-3735

507 NORTH BROADWAY

MENTONE. IND.

DeLuxe Cleaners

Complete Dry Cleaning Service

Free Mothproofing

EL 3-4415Mentone

MARION FULLER JR.

Romine Electric

Electrical Contractors

Maytag Sales & Service

Mentone EL 3-3905

Honey Beef House

“THE BEST IN BEEF”

Junction 331 & 25

TIPPECANOE, INDIANA

Phone 353-4555

Lewis Motors

“THE BEST IN

AUTOMOTIVE REPAIR

WRECKER SERVICE

MENTONE

PHONE EL 3-4355

Lee Norris Grain Co.

BNW Inds. Enc.

Belt-O-Matic Grain Dryers

Manufacture and sell

R.R. 1, Mentone

Kosciusko County
REMC

“Live Better Electrically”

523 So. Buffalo St., Warsaw

Phone 267-6331

Ph. 353-4581

Akron Foundry, Inc.
Hammer

Insurance Agency
GREY IRON CASTINGS

AKRON, INDIANA

Phone 893-7133

GENERAL INSURANCE

P. O. Box 426

MENTONE, INDIANA

Phone 353-3975

Linn’s

Arco Service

THE FRIENDLY

STATION

MENTONE EL 3-9175

Towne Hall Shoppe

Jewelry & Gifts

Mentone, Ind.

Craig

Welding and Mfg.,
Inc.

Welding and Prefabrication

Steel Sales

MENTONE Ph. 353-5182

Su

Mo

Ev
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AKRO CHURCH OF G0

J. 0. Thomason, Pastor

Ray Bradway, Ass’ Pastor

Larry Klein, Supt.
Loyd Saner, Asst. Supt.

Sunday School 9:30 a.m.

Morning Worship 10:25 asm.

Youth Fellowship 6:30 pom.

Revival Hour 7:30 p.m.

CHURCH ACTIVITIES

TUE Jul 25 - Service Guild

130 poem.THU July 27 - Mid-week

Prayer Service 7:30 p.m.

Choir Practice 8:30 p.m.

SAT., July 29 - Men’s Prayer
Breakfast 6:30 asm.

Jr. Choir Practice 10:00am

SILVER CREE CHURC OF GO

Pastor - Rev. George Reser

Supt. - Max VanCleave

Church School

Moroie Worship
c.G.¥.

Evenin Worship

Class 6TU BSD A a ee Pem.
wilTHURS a s Prayer Meeting

Leader: Rev. George Reser

BEAVER DAM.
UNITED METHODIST CHURC

Minister - Rev. Peter Hanstra

Superintendent - Alton Perry

9:20-10:00
10:900-11:15

Worship Services

Sunday School

ist Tuesday even-

the
W.S.C.8. =

‘ing of each month at

Church at 7:30. pems

LADIES AID - Change of date

from July 19th to July 26th,

at 7:30 pem. at the home of

Mrs. Gerald Smalley with Mrs.

Wayne Smalley, co-hostess.

OMEGA CHURCH

Pastor - Kenneth Gimmi

Supt. - Emerson Burns

Sunday School 9:30 gem.

Worship Service 10:45 aeme

Evening Service 7:30 peme

THURS. 7:30 peme Bible Study

Memory Verse - If we confess

our sins, He is faithful and

just to forgive us osr sins,
and to cleanse us from all

unpighteousness.
= John 1:9

AKRON
CHURCH OF THE BRETHREN

Charles E. Zunkel, Pastor

401 Woodland Drive

North Manchester, Indiana

Telephone 982-2005

Church School

Worship
9:30 aeme

10:30 aeme

Sermon by the pastor:
A WHIFF OF AMMONIA

Worship Leader: Tom Weaver

Song Leader: Jill Meredith

Organist: Mrs, Norman Tinkey

BURKET

UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Donald E. Poyser, Pastor

Burket 491-3945
David Jamison, Sr. Supt.
Peggy Eaton, Jr. Supt.

Sunday School 9:30 asm.

Jr.
the basement and the Senior

Sunday School now meets up-

stairs.

Sunday School meets in

We invite you to come see our

redecorated and re-built

sanctuary.

Worship Service 10:30 a.m.

AKRON

UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Pastor - John E. Moore

Lay Leader-Randall Leininger

Supt. Study Program - Wayne

Cumberland

Sunday School 9:30 asm

Worship 10:15 till 11:00 e-m-

Youth Fellowship 7:00 pem-

Se

OLIVE BETHEL CHURCH OF GOD
Rev. Harold Helterbridle

Minister
Mrs, James Ellison, Supt.

Sunday School 9:30
Morning Worship 10:30 @

Evening Worship 7:30 P

Thurs, Bible Study 7:30 P

aa
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TALMA

UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Rev. Walter R. House, Pastor

Sunday School 9:30 am.
Worship Service 10:45 a.n.

Pastor Preaching
and, 4th & Sth Sundays

Special Services
1st & 3rd Sundays

eee

FIRST BAPTIST CHUR
MENTONE

Norman McVay, Pastor

Sunday School 9:30 A.M.
Worship Service 10:30 A.M.
Sunday Evening Service

7:30 P.M.
Thursday Prayer Meeting

7:30 P.M,

AKRO BAPTIST CHAPEL

Rev. Ron Nelson, Pastor

Now meeting.on Sunday mornings

Sunday School 11:00 A.M.
Worship Service 11:30 A.M.
Evening Service 7:00 P.M.

Meeting in the Akron Lions
Club Youth Building

DISKO UNITED
METHODIST CHURCH

Peter Hanstra, Pastor
tank Nordman, Sup

Duane Smith, Lay iead
Rev.

Sunday School 9:30 A.M.
Worship Service 10:30 A.M.
‘Prayer Meeting — Tuesday at

7:00 P.M.

TIPPECANOE CONCARV cuU wt

Pastor
S.S. Supt.

+ Shollure hictard Bae

SRcnn

enna

enete

OLIVE BRANCH
CHURCH O GOD

Sunday School

Worship Service
9:30

10:30

HARRISON CENTER
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Pastor - Rev. Herbert Edwards

9:45 aem

10:45 aeme
Sunday School
Worship Service

Mission Aid + Second Wednesday
evening of each month at the

church at 7:30 pete

CHURCH OF CHRIST

Mentone, Indiane

T. R. Jones, Minister

Bible Classes 9:30 0

Worship 10:30 8

Worship 7:30 peme

aA

er

aeeeree

WENTONE

UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Rev. Walter R. House, Pastor

Worship Service 9:30 a

Sunday School 10:30 2.

Junior Youth 6:00 p

Senior Youth 6:00 p

Seen

Oe

Deadline
Directory

PLEASE NOTE:

for Church
is Tuesday.

Y
4

COMMUNITY

CALENDAR

TUESDAY, JULY 25

The L.T.L. and W.C.T.

U. will meet at the

Akron park for a picnic
on Tuesday noon, July
25th. The W.C.T.U. La-

dies will bring the fo-

od, and the children

just bring their own

table service. After

the picnic, there will

be an L.T.L. Day Camp

at the Church of God

until 3:30 P.M.

ee

Bill collectors meet

many men of promise.

Brethren Women

Have Meeting
The Women&#3 Fellowsh-

ip of the Church of the
Brethren met at the Wa-

rvel park at No. Manch-
ester for the June mee-

ting.
The young ladies of

the church were in cha-

rge of the meeting.
Following the picnic

meal, Miss Sandra Gear-
hart was in charge of

devotions. Her topic
was on the life of The-
lma Elfstrom. Miss Jo-

an Kroft offered prayer.
The August meeting

will be held in the ho-

me of Mrs. Rozella Tin-

key. Election of offi-

cers will be held, and

a white elephant auc-

tion.

What Is Square?
I know a guy who&#3 a

real square. He&#3 po-
lite and God-respecting.

He freely admits that
he prays, openly weeps
for joy, plays with lit-
tle kids, kisses his mo-

ther, goes to his dad
for advice, and thinks
old folks are great. He

puts savings in the

bank, appreciates scho-
ol, and avoids off-col-
or discussions about

sex. He goes to church

regularly, drinks milk,
drives within the speed

limit, doesn&#39;t smoke,
expects purity in girls

and recognizes that the
“in&qu crowd may be off-

base.
As a

unusual
result of his

behavior, -he
sometimes loses &quot;frie

nds&q but he always wins
the gratitude and admir-

ation of his parents,

TIRES

Please, don’t pout.

The County 4-H

Get rested up,

All of us.

“*4-Hers

oe)

ROUND BARN FESTIVAL GAME WINNER

Mrs. Joe Harter,

The Round Barn Festival

And we are all worn out.

If you didn’t win a tiger toy,

Fair is about to start.

get out and do your part.

at Beall Tire Shop say

Beal Tire Sho
606 MAIN ST., ROCHESTE

Pho 223 360
Sem MC UM Rett ae NG

family, teachers and

many peers. He has an

unpolluted imagination
and exercises spiritual

perception. To some he

may seema peculiar fel-
low. But his bearing
Suggests an enviable

joy and peace of mind.
I like him!

--Anonymous

R.R. 1, Akron

is over

Good Luck”

The Secret
Is Out!

Monthly
Check

$ 50.00

$ 75.00

$100.00

$150.00

Owr Check-A-Month Club

Some people like to think of our Monthly Income Plan as

their own little secret! But it’s not. really In fact. it&# one of

the best known ways to invest Money in our Check-A-Month

Club at Rochester First Federal returns your interest re-

gularly in the form of an extra income check every month

Ideal as a supplement to your regular income. or to make

those retirement years more rewarding Start your member-

ship today We&#39; sure it will be one secret you won&#3 be

able to keep quiet about!

FEDERAL
SAVING & LOA

em MMMM OL Ol eee wee m TOE Ey



Easy Does it

&

On hot summer evenings even the best cooks can lose their

enthusiasm for fixing family suppers. At such times an easy-to-
make main dish salad may be the perfect choice. The Summer

Salad Bowl pictured above is an appetizing combination of to-

matoes, crisp greens, butter-flavored mushrooms, julienne of

canned luncheon meat accented with packaged herb seasoned

croutons and tossed with a tangy lemon and oil dressing. As a

variation add Swiss cheese strips or hard-cooked egg slices. To

accompany Summer Salad serve seeded rye bread, thinly sliced

and buttered. Easy does: it!

SUMMER SALAD BOWL

2 quarts salad greens, torn

into bite-size pieces
cups herb seasoned stuffing

croutons

3-oz. cans chopped broiled

mushrooms, drained,
reserving butter broth

3 tomatoes, peeled, cut

in wedges

ww

12-0z. can luncheon meat,
cut in julienne strips

cup vegetable or olive oil

& cup bottled lemon juice
clove garlic, pressed

teaspoons Italian

seasoning
Salt and pepper

~

Place greens in large salad bowl. Add croutons, mushrooms,
tomato wedges and luncheon meat strips. For dressing, place

vegetable oil, bottled lemon juice, 4 cup of the reserved butter

broth, garlic and Italian seasoning in a jar. Add salt and pepper

to taste. Cover jar and shake well. Pour desired amount of

dressing over salad; toss lightly. Serve immediately in chilled

salad bowls

Yield: 4-6 servings Summer Salad, 134 cups dressing

Kosciusko S.W.C. Wins Top Honors

The Kosciusko Soil and

Water Conservation Dis-

trict has been named In-

diana&#39 first place win-

ner in the 25th annual

Goodyear Conservation
Awards Contest.

The winning district

was selected by an ind-

ependent committee of

conservation leaders on

the basis of leadership,

planning and achieve-

ments. The contest is

Red Cross Appeals For Disaster Funds

Residents of Kosciusko

County have contributed

approximately $2,500 in

response to the appeal
of the American Red Cr-

oss for duns to aid the

victims of Hurricane Ag-
hes in the eastern st-

ates and flood victims
in the west states, My-
ron Ringo reported to-

day. Red Cross chapters
all over the United St-

ates are urged to over~

subscribe the amount

first requested, he

said, noting that due

to the magnitude of the

devastation the American

Red Cross disaster bud-

get of $10 million was

wiped out and the slim

reserves of the organi-
zation eaten up. He

said there is no way to

estimate the total cost

to the Red Cross which
has expended $14 million
for the Eastern states

plus the needs of flood

sufferers inSo. Dakota,

Olive Bethel Area News
BY HELEN COX

Mr. and Mrs. Ralph
Lukens, Mrs. Mary Luk-

ens, Mr. and Mrs. Geor-

ge Sheetz attended the

Disko School Reunion at

the Silver Lake Conser-

vation Club, Sunday af-

ternoon.

Mrs. Ina Hatfield sp-
ent the week-end with

Mrs. Blanche Wells.

Mr. and Mrs. John Me-

redith, Marrianne and

Mark, Ft. Wayne, spent
Saturday with Mr. and

Mrs. Fred Keesey.
Mr. and Mrs. Williams

and family spent Sunday
with Mr. and Mrs. David

Leininger and family.
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Lu-

kens called Wednesday
morning on Mrs. Mary

Lukens.
Barbara and Susan Ke-

rby, Galveston spent
the week with their gr-

andparents, Mr. and

Mrs. Paul Cox.

Mr. and Mrs. Fred Ke-

esey spent Sunday at

the Mississinewa Dam.

Mr. and Mrs. Ralph
Lukens, Mr. and Mrs.

George Sheetz, Mrs. Ma-

ry Lukens, Lincoln Luk-

ens, Kathy Newcomb, Da-

vid Sheetz, Diane Hott,
Rochester spent Thurs-

day evening with Marie

Hunter, Roann for a vi-

sit and ice cream.

Mr. and Mrs. Buddy
Butts and family and

Rev. Dennis Keesey, Si-

lver Lake, spent Monday
evening with Mr. and

Mrs. Fred Keesey.

Mr. and Mrs. Larry Ba-

sham and Cindy, Mishawa-

ka, Mr. and Mrs. Steve

Kerby and daughters,
Galveston, Mr. and Mrs.

Tom Snavely and Cora,
Wabash spent Sunday wi-

th Mr. and Mrs. Paul

Cox and Helen.
Mr. and Mrs. Lester

Bryant, Tuscon, Arizona

and Lola Wideman of Ro-

chester visited Mr. and

Mrs. Byron Kindig.

OLIVE BETHEL MISSIONARY

SOCIETY

The Olive Bethel Mis-

sionary Society opened
the July meeting with

the song &quot;Whoseve Will&quo

There were seven membe-

rs and four children

present. Devotions we-

re given by Marie Daws-

on, she used Ezekiel,
lst chapter, Ezekiel

says the Christian has

four faces, that of a

gentleman, true, of a

lion, strong, of the

Oxen, plodding, never

giving up, and the Eag-
le, ever looking up sp-

‘ EVERYTHING

423 E. 9th St.,

SMITH-ALSOP PAINT AND VARNISHES

Sale on certain paints this week.

GRUMBACHER ART SUPPLIES
FOR THE ARTIST*

Pre-stretched Canvas, Stretcher Strips and Canvas

Acrylic Oil and Water Colors

ROCHESTER PAINT AND WALLPAPER
Rochester - Ph.

eS

223-6880

reading its wing toward
new fields of service.

Roll Call was answered

with a scripture verse

and the Secretary, Tre-

asurer reports were re-

ad and approved.
The Lesson, &q Instre-

ument of Peace&qu was

given by Zelda White,
Christians should be

concerned about peace,
They should be peacema-
kers, we must be in tu-

ne to God&#3 message of

peace. Christian infl-

uence must be felt.

Carrie Helterbridle di-

smissed the meeting wi-

th prayer.

They&#3 planning a new

TV soap opera this fall.

The plt centers around

an unfaithful wife, a

drug addict, a student

anarchist

bombing a university, a

dirty oldman and a cor-

rupt public official.
It&#39;ll be called &quot;J

Plain Folks.&quot

MENTONE/ AKRON NEWS
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California and Alaska

at this point. Hundreds

were killed when the

floods and hurricane

struck. Now that the

water has receded, there

are thousands who suff-

ered losses of their

businesses, their homes

and all their personal
property. As of July

10, he said, there were

41 Red Cross shelters

still housing 3,889 pe-

ople in Pennsylvanie and

six shelters housing
1,983 people in New

York state. Thousands

more were being fed,
since cooking facilities

were still disrupted in

many places.

Saying somebody has

to feed the men, women

and children, clothe

them and find homes for

them, Ringo said cam-

paign quotas were doub-

led when the gravity of

the flood damage was

surveyed. He said it

is essential that chap-
ters continue their spe-
cial disaster campaign

in order that quotas be

substantially exceeded.

Checks may be made

payable to Kosciusko Co.

Chapter, American Red

Cross, a United Fund

partner.

To insure the educa-

tion of your teenager,
parents need to pull a

few wires: television,
telephone and ignition.

®

For the finest cookies,

sponsored by the Good-

year Tire and Rubber

Company in association

with the National Asso-

ciation of Conservation

Districts (NACD).
Howard Silveus, Silver

Lake, who was named the

district&#39;s outstanding

cooperator, and Myron R.

Metzger, Claypool, mem-

ber of the district&#39;s

governing board, will

be Goodyear&# guests in

December on a four-day
vacation study trip to

Marco Island, Fla. With

representatives of oth-

er first-place districts

throughout the nation,
they will observe con-

servation projects and

agriculture in the area

and enjoy the island&#39;
recreational facilities.

The awards program
gives recognition to

first and second place
conservation districts

and to the outstanding
cooperators of all com-

peting districts in the

50 states and Puerto

Rico.

Benton Soil and Water

Conservation District

is the runner-up in the

Goodyear Contest and

its outstanding cooper-

ator is Dennis Sondger-
ath, Fowler.

USE

Picnic-Cook-Out Headquarters

sandwich

buns and other picnic items, see us.

Don’t forget our specially baked

cakes for family reunions.

planning on #
All products baked fresh daily

with the finest and purest ingredients.

ZIMMERMAN’S PASTRIE

Ce

All for only

Designed

GREAT CHICKEN OUTING
- NOW UNTIL AUGUST 13th -

15 pes Chicken, 6 Rolls,

Size Bottles of Coke,

2 Salads, 2 Family

Paper Service for 6.

$599
to help get people out of the

house and on to their picnic.

KENTUCKY FRIED CHIC KEN

915 East Ninth
STEVEN STUTZMAN,

- Rochester
Manager

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK
11 A.M. to 9 P.M.
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Callers this week at
the home of Mrs. Jesse

Lynch were: Mrs. Lura
Young and Dorothy, Mrs.

Charles Lynch and fam-
ily, Silver Lake, Mr.

and Mrs. Rex Lynch and

Silve La Area
family, Sidney, Mrs.
Bruce Fulton, Laketon,
Miss Helen Kreiter, Ch-
icago, Ill., Mr. and

Mrs. J. R. Hoagland and
Mr. and Mrs. Harold Ly-
nch, Warsaw and Mrs.

Disko School Reunion
Draws Alumni From Wide Area

The Disko School Re- Mr. and Mrs. Spurgeon
union was held at the McColley, Van Nuyes,
Lions Club house in Si-
lver Lake, July 9th wi-

th a carry-in dinner at

noon and an afternoon

spent renewing old fri-

endships and reminisc-
ing. Mrs. Inez (Clink-

er) Helser gave the noon

time prayer.
Those attending from

Silver Lake were: Mrs,
Herman Ihnen, Ernest

Brooks, Mr. and Mrs.
Earl Flohr, Mr. and
Mrs. Gurney Alexander,
Mrs. Phyllis Pearson,
George Ihnen, Mrs. Jes-

se Lynch, Mr. and Mrs.
Carl Shipley, and Mrs.
Richard Kerlin.

From North Manchester

were: Mr. and Mrs. Roy
Helser, Charles Lukens,

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Grist,
Mr. and Mrs. Bennett

Thnen, Mr. and Mrs. Ru-
ssell Michael, Mr. and

Mrs. Carl Price, Mrs.
Marie Sievers, Mrs. El-

sie Flohr, Forrest Hill,
Rev. and Mrs. Herbert

Richards, Mrs. Max Pur-

dy.
From Akron: Mrs.

Marjorie McColley, Mr.
and Mrs. Theodore Robi-

son, Mr. and Mrs. De-

Vur LaRue, Mr. and Mrs.

Frank Lukens, Mr. and
Mrs. Loyd Saner, Denise
and Dianna, Mr. and

Mrs. Oren Craig, Mr. and
Mrs. George Sheetz.

From Roann: Miss Be-

lle Bolley, Mrs. Berni-
ece Ireland, Mrs. Mar-
ion Ireland, Jr. and

Mrs. Marie Hunter and

daughter.
From Laketon:

Bruce Fulton and Mrs.

Joe Butler. Mr. and

Mrs. Gordon Young, War-

Mrs.

saw; Mr. and Mrs. Jesse

Brooks, Kenton, Ohio;
Garland Smith, Denver;

Mr. and Mrs. Earl Dave-

nport, No. Webster; He-

rman McColley, Kewanna;
Mr. and Mrs. Leonard

Clinker, Huntington;
Miss Janet Anger, Ft.

Wayne; Herbert Harlan,
Disko; Mr. and Mrs. Jo-
hn Groshon, Fremont;
Mrs. Chloe Ware, Plymo-
uth; Miss Helen Kreiter,
Chicago, Ill.; Mr. and
Mrs. Galen Groninger,

Plainfield; Mr. and Mrs.

John Svaan and family
Bloomington; Mr. and

Mrs. Earl Young, Roche-

ster. Also, Mrs. Mary
Lukens; Mrs. Arthur Ta-

it, Cassopolis, Mich.;
Mr. and Mrs. Dewey Ohme,
Buchanan Dam, Texas;

Calif; Mrs. Janis Bech-
eno, Homeland, Calif.;
Mr. and Mrs. Louis Pat-

anelli and Mr. and Mrs.
Wm. Hettmansperger, El-

khart; Mrs. Frieda Fre-

itag, Sarasota, Fla.;
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Luk-
ents and Mr. and Mrs.
Vernon BechteLlheimer
from Venice, Fla.

Forrest Hill, presi-
dent had charge of the

meeting and asked that
those in hospitals or

were sick to be rememb-
ered with cards.

President for 1973 is
Garland Smith, Denver;
Treasurer, Mrs. Phyllis

Pearson, Silver Lake;
Com. chosen Forrest

Hill, Ernest Brooks,
Frank Lukens
Doris Lynch.

By: Mrs. Jesse Lynch

and Mrs.

Sue Figert Wins Trip
Sue Figert, daughter

of Mr. andMrs. Paul Fi-

gert, R.1, Silver Lake,
left Tuesday for a 12-

day tour of New York

City, Washington, D. C.
and other cities. While
in New York she will

spend six days studying
and speaking about the

United Nations.

Miss Figert, a senior
at Manchester High Sch-

ool, won the trip thro-

ugh a speaking competi-
tion sponsored by Dis-
trict 32 Oddfellows and

Rebekahs Assembly of
Indiana last winter and

will represent Wabash

and Huntington counties

during the trip.

Sites onthe trip will

include Valley Forge,
Gettysburg and the Betsy

Ross house. While in

Washington, D. C., the

group will visit the

FBL offices, Bureau of

Engraving, National Ar-

chives, Smithsonion In-

stitute, Fords Theatre,
the Capitol, Library of

Congress, National Geo-

graphic Society, Kenne-

dy Foundation, Washing-
ton Monument and

_

the

Lincoln and Jefferson

memorials.
While in New York,

Miss Figert and other

state winners will ob-

serve sessions of the

United Nations and will

study its operations.
While there she will

participate in a speak-
theing contest with

SELLS OIL

PHONE

_

352-2332

Gasoline - Olis - Lubrication
Accessories

© ‘GIVE TOP VALUE STAMP -CLOSED SUNDAYS

COMPANY _.

SILVER LAKE

News
Richard Kerlin,

and Kelly.
Mr. and Mrs. Roy Bec-

htelheimer returned ho-

me on Saturday after

spending two weeks vis-

Kris

{ting at the home of

his sister and family
at Colorado Springs,
Colo. They also visit-

ed Mr. and Mrs. John

Handy at the Charles
Newhouse home, Rochest-

er, Ill. and with frie-
nds in Lebanoe, Ind.

a

Correspondent
Needed

Mrs. Joe Shepherd has
decided to discontinue

being the Silver Lake
area news correspondent.

Anyone interested in

taking her place is urg-
ed to contact the NEWS

office in Akron, 893-
4433.

In the meantime, any-
one having news for the

Silver Lake section
should continue to feel
free to mail it in.
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East

winner being chosen to

speak at the national
convention of the Odd-

fellows in September.
On the return trip

home, the group will

visit Niagra Falls, Win-

dsor and Detroit.
Miss Figert has been

elected president of the
Manchester High School

speech teamfor the com-

ing year. Last year she

led the team in rounds
of competition and was

a state speech finalist
in two events.

AKRON-MENTONE NEWS

Mrs. Igney Hosts Seward Club

The Seward Home Ec
Clubmet recently at the
home.of Mrs. Robert Ig-
neywith Mrs, James Rose

as co-hostess. two guests answered roll
The meeting was open- call.

ed by Mrs. Wm. Kassen, A
who led members in re-

peating the pledge to
the flag and creed and
in singing the song of
the month, &quot Star
Spangled Banner.&quot;

Mrs. Lester Bruner

gave meditation and the
health and safety re-

marks were by Mrs. Ted
Thompson.

Mrs. Kassen&#39; garden

erstanding&qu was the ti-
tle of Mrs. Raymond
Longbrake’s talk.

Eighteen members and

business session
was followed by an auc-

tion and members repeat~
ed the collect to close
the meeting. Refresh-
ments were served.

remarks were on roses

and drying garden flow- who hires a small boy to
ers. Mrs. Sam Secor cut the grass so he can

gave the citizenship play golf and get a little
lesson on how to fly the exercise.

flag.
&quot;Increasi Self Und-

& STOR
814 Main St. Rochester

MEN & BOYS WEAR

NEW FOR VACATION

AND

BACK TO SCHOOL

BOYS

SLACKS ano JEANS

$498 and up

WASHINGTON D.C.
_

SHIRTS ano

KNIT TOPS
Sizes $298 and up4 to 20

VAN HEUSEN, MR. DEE CEE

and VANDERBILT

LAYAWAY NOW
See Our Big Selections Of

CASUAL and SPORTSWEAR
Now arriving for fall wear.

All Sizes

KAZ0O, LEE,

Big Assortment

WORK CLOTHES
In all sizes

OPEN FRIDAY EVENINGS

Sonoc Products Compa
HAS OPE F PRODUC WORKERS

Excellent Vacation Plan
Excellent Insurance Program

Nine Paid Holidays

8:00 A.M. TO 5:00 P.M., MONDAY THRU FRIDAY

8:00 A.M. TO NOON ON SATURDAY

AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYER

INDIANA

Apply At Office



Congressman Elwood H.

&quot;B Hillis has report-
ed he is “extremely op-
timistic&#39; that the Tip-
pecanoe Rivercanbe re-

stocked with fish this

fall.
The report came as

Hillis evaluated the re-

sults of his four-hour

canoe trip down the Tip-
pecanoe recently. Al-

though results on some

laboratory tests of the

water are still unavail-

able, the Congressman
reported the water was

surprisingly clear, with

no physical signs of

pollution.
Earlier,

and manure

polluted

an oil leak

spill had

the river and

killed off hundreds of

fish. Hillis was inte-

gral in initiating cor-

rective action against
the two companies in-

volved and in starting
clean-up activities a-

long the areas of river

affected.
The Fifth District

Congressman said the

canoe caravan he led

down the river had spot-
ted deer tracks and sev-

of wild-eral species
life, and was pleased

to find considerable

vegetation and several

species of fish in the

river.

&q was extremely hap-
py to see fish could

survive in these waters

--this leads me to be-

lieve the river can be

restocked with at least

certain species for the

next spawning season,

In addition, I found out

many of the fish served

at a fish fry following
the float had been cau-

ght in the Tippecanoe
recently, Hillis said.

The Congressman, who

used to paddle the riv-

er as a youth, noted:

&quot; big difference in

the river today is in

the bank development.
I noticed a lot more

houses and cottages than

several years ago, but

these homes will not

damage the river as long

as proper steps are fol-

lowed in disposing of

waste products--I saw

no evidence of this type
of pollution.&quot

&quo fact, the entire

float was quite scenic

and peaceful. Only on

two occasions did I see

any man-made products
sitting at the waters&#39

edge and I was assured

that with the exception
of being an eye-sore,

they were not polluting
the stream,&qu Hillis con-

tinued.

In addition to two wa-

ter samples for lab in-

spection, the Congress-
man&#3 float group ran a

test with an oxygen me-

ter, which measures the

temperature of the wat-

er and indicates the a-

mount of oxygen present
in the water for animal

life.
&quot; pleased to report

that the water is well

above the danger zone

in terms of oxygen. On

the meter, anything be-

low four is critical.

I understand the read-

ing was about 0.2 when

the river was polluted
by liquid manure---the

fish simply didn&#39; have

enough oxygen to live.

But our reading on the

canoe float was around

7.5--this is plenty of

oxygen to support fish

life,&qu Hillis said.

Congressman Hillis has

Hillis Find Tippecanoe River !s Now “Fairly Clean&qu

promised to submit a de-

tailed report on his

findings to Congress,
the Environmental Pro-

tection Agency, the In-

diana Department of Na-

tural Resources and any

interested citizen gro-

ups once the chemical

tests of the water are

completed.

Area Pork Producers Top Winners

Forty-seven Fulton

County pork producers
exhibited swine in the

second annual Market

Swine show held July 12

at the 4-H fairgrounds,
Rochester, Judging Wed-

nesday evening consist-

edof &qu foot placings&q
by Malcom Grimme, Mar-

ket Supervisor of Pro-

ducers Marketing Assoc-

iation. Carcass data

will be done at Wilson-

Sinclair of Logansport.
Al Marley, Area Ex-

tension Agent, Swine,
conducted a 4-H swine

workshop prior to the

on-foot judging. The

pork producers also sp-
onsored a pork chop cook

out prior to the judg-
ing. Ron Westerfield,

Executive Vice President

of the Indiana Pork Pro-~

ducers, was present for

the evening&#3 program
and judging.

Leroy Norris, R. l,
Mentone, was named cham-

pion on-foot. The tro-

phy for the champion an-

imal was sponsored by
Cargil-Nutrena Feed Di-

vision and was present-
ed by Robert Leavell.

Reserve champion on-

foot went to Randy Over-

myer, R. 3, Rochester,
who was presented a tro-

phy by Don Snipes of

Snipes Mobile Feed.

Results of the on-foot

judging were:

JUNIOR SHOW, in order

of placing, Randy Over-

myer, Colleen Foust,
Brent Merley, Dan Som-

COURT NEWS

Thomas J. Fear, 42, R.

2, Akron, was sentenced
and filed in Fulton cir-

cuit court Thursday af-

ter pleading guilty of

driving under the in-

fluence of intoxicating
beverages on June and

July 9in Fulton County.
Judge Wendell C. Tom-

baugh fined Fear $25
plus costs on each cha-

rge and sentenced him

30 days in the Fulton

county jail for each

offense. He was given
10 days credit for time

already spent in custo-

dy. Tombaugh recommend-
ed that Fear&#39; driver&#39;s

license be suspended
one year on each sent-

ence with time to run

concurrently with each

suspension.
Edward E. Newcomer

Jr., Silver Lake, has

filed suit for divorce

from Julia Mae Newcomer,

Waco, Texas, in Kosciu-

sko court action. They
were married June l,
1956 and separated June

4, 1972. He seeks cus-

tody of one minor child.

Richard Maynard, Bur-

ket, has filed suit for

mers, Doug Luhnow, Julie

Emery, Mike Williams,
Glenda Carlson, Mike

Sadler, Kerry Walsh.

Also participating were

Tim Carlson, Dennis Bur-

ton and Bruce Burton.

SENIOR SHOW: Class I

(185-190 lbs.) in order

of placing: Bob Over-

myer, Mark Merley, Mike

Heidorn, Larry Carlson,
Klea Strong, Pat Foust,
Dave Sommers, Barbara

Krom, George Krom IIT,
Doug Emery.

CLASS II: (195-200)
Leroy Norris, Bill Mer-

ley, Ricky Overmyer,
Bill Schmal, Leland Hei-

dorn, Kathy King, Phyl-
lis Overmyer, Dave Em-

ery, Lee Ann Tobey, Bob

Tobey.
CLASS IIL (205-225)

Becky Schmal, Fred Luh-

now, Bob King, Don King,
Don Plantz, Mike Walsh,

Charles Thomas.

CLASS IV (230-250)
Bob Runkle, Karen Strong

Dennis Strong, Art King
Phil Runkle.

First place overall

senior show went to Le-

roy Norris and

_

second

place went to Bob Runk-

le.
Carcass placings, data

and checks will be avai-

lable immediately foll-

owing the 4-H Swine Show

on Thursday, July 27, at

the 4-H Fairgrounds.
The Market Swine Show

is sponsored by the Ful-

ton Co. Swine Committee

and the County Extension

Service.

divorce from Joyce Anne

Maynard, Shelbiana, Ky.
The couple married Nov.

19, 1965 and separated
July 3, 1972, He seeks

custody of one minor

child.

Russell H. and Leona

M. Eber, 311 No. Broad-

way, Mentone, have fil-

ed suit in Kosciusko

Circuit Court against
Robert J. and E. Cath-

erine Whetstone, 309 No.

Broadway, Mentone. The

Ebers seek a judgment
of $4,000 for alleged
damages to their real

estate.

The Akron Church of

God has’ filed petition
in Fulton Circuit Court

for vacation of part of

an alley from the Town

of Akron and six resi-

dents having property
adjoining the alley.

The petition states the

church seeks vacation

of the alley for the

purpose of building a

new sanctuary, a portion
of which would be locat-

ed on the vacated land.

Michael Scott, 35, R.

NEW BOOKS
AKRON CARNEGIE LIBRARY

READER&#3 DIGEST PRAC-

TICAL GUIDE TO HOME IM-

PROVEMENT.

OH, VALLEY GREEN by
John H. Culp. In this

epic-sized novel about

the American governme-
nt&#3 move to annex Tex-

as and the territory of

California, the author

tells the story of pa-
triarch Jacob Key who

moves his family west-

ward from the Shenandoah

in 1842, across the Mi-

ssissippi, and down the

Santa Fe Trail, where

outlaws and hostile In-

dians abound.
ELIZABETH by Sharon

Ulrich. This book con-

tains a mother&#39; arti-

culate and perceptive
account of raising a

blind child, and a dis-

concerning commentary
on this experience wri-

tten by two experts who

have had extensive con-

tact with Elizabeth th-

rough the Child Develo-

pment Project, thus of-

fering both parental
and professional points
of view. The book cov-

ers the first five yea-
rs of one blind child&#39;s

life in the midst of

the give and take of

family living. It con-

veys the immense love

and joy that can be ex-

perienced when parents
successfully help their

special baby become ha-

ppy, normal, truly de-

lightful little girl.
BEFORE THE COLORS FADE

by Otha D. Wearin. The

collection of essays in

this book is an effort

to portray the sights,
sounds, aromas, sweat,
tears, work and laught-

er that have gone into

the growth and develop-
ment of midwestern agr-

iculture. They will
strike a familiar chord

in the minds of both

country and city folk

who have experienced
them in the past, or

who still know them as

a reality. An effort

has been made to record

them before the colors

fade.

THE SPACE MERCHANTS

by Frederic Pohl and C.

M. Kornbluth.
BELOVED EXILES by Ag-

nes Newton Keith. This

story takes place in

1936 in the small Brit-

ish Colony of Sabah,
district officer Charles

Evans brings his attra-

ctive American wife,
Sara. Engaged and mar-

ried in a whirlwind co-

urtship, they still ba-

rely know each other -

but for Sara, this is

an unfamiliar life.

Borneo is a world com-

pletely different from

any she has known, with

its steaming jungles,
and driving monsoon ra-

ins, its stinging inse-

ets and omnipresent
heat.

=

1, Mentone, recently
paid a $46 fine in War-

saw Justice of Peace

court. He was charged
with malicious trespass.
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Pounds Awa Club

Formed In Akron

Recognizing the need

for overweight people
to meet one evening each

week, former TOPS mem-

bers Gloria Parson, Don-

na Loer and Joyce Moore

recently formed a new

weight reducing club,

the Pounds Away Club.

Membership is open to

anyone wanting to shape

up by attending regular
meetings. Exercise, not

required, is recommend-

ed as a way to firm up

muscles and will be of-

fered after each meet-

ing.
Members will be weigh-

ed on doctor&#39;s scales

and will receive a tok-

en for each pound lost

to encourage further

losses and games will

be played for three or

four weeks at a time

with prizes being award-

ed the persons recording
the best weight loss.

The meetings are held

each Wednesday evening
in the Akron library

basement from 6:30 to

7:00 p.m. and the exer-

cise period follows.

Monthly reports will

be published in the NEWS.
In issuing the invi-

tation to the club, its

founders added as a word

of caution: &#39;&quot;Over

ing may be hazardous to

your health.&quot;

Mentone Club

Has Picnic

At Akron

The Mentone Extension

Homemakers Club met July
13 at the Akron park for

a carry-in dinner.

After eating, over-

eating, according to

some members, the meet-

ing was called to order

by the vice president,
Olive Tucker. Mary Bor-

ton read the history of

the song of the month
and led members in sing-
ing &quot; Star Spangled

Banner.&quo
Louise Jones gave med-

itation.
Sixteen members, five

children and three gue-

sts, Mrs. Nell Decker,
Mrs. Jones&#3 mother, of

Oklahoma, Mrs. Balleng-
er of Roann and Mrs. Joe

Miller, Mentone, were

present. A card was re-

ceived from Esther Sar-

ber, then on tour in

Europe.
Eula Smith conducted

the business session and

the meeting closed with

members repeating the

clubcollect and singing
the prayer song.

Olive Tucker conduct-

ed games.
The August meeting

will be a lawn party at

the home of Mae Bower-

man with Mrs. Mildred

Fowler as co-hostess.

Skunks are affectionate.
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FOR SALE

FREE puppies, all, month

old, part Beagle and part
German Shepherd.

DALE COPLEN
Akron 893-4059

7/20/2£

FOR SALE: 40 foot 36 inch
x welded wire netting,

14 gage wire.

CHESTER UTTER

893-4080

7/13/2p

FOR SALE: Double maple bed.
Good condition.

Call ROCHESTER 223-6380

7/13/3p

GARAGE SALE

July 20th thru 31st.

Antiques-dishes-old sewing
rocker-new lavatory & medi-

cine cabinet-clothing, all
sizes-ice cream freezer used

twice-baby items-hand made

pearl jewelery-wigs and lots
of misce

MRS. JESSE LYNCH
mile west of Silver Lake

on Bouse Drive.

7/20/1¢

YARD SALE Friday and Saturday,
July 21-22. Cameras, clothing,

miscellaneous items.

502 No. Franklin St., MENTONE

7/20/1p

RUMMAGE SALE
ortment of clothing

and notions. The American

Legion Home at Laketon.
SATURDAY, JULY 22 at 9:30 a.m

7/20/1c

Large a

BIX STRIPPER — You’1ll LOVE

it or your money back.

DAY HARDWARE
Akron

7/20/1¢

We are overstocked on our

best selling rubber-back ki-~

tchen carpet and must reduce

our stock. Now priced at

$3.93 per square yard.

PLETCHERS CARPET WAREHOUSE

mile west of Nappanee, Ind—

diana on Rte 6.4

7/20/1¢

FOR SALE: 1969 Lifetime motor

home, Dodge 318 V-8 engine.
Sleeps six. Air conditioned,

generator, Montomatic toilet,
6 cu. ft. refrigerator, stove

Phone AKRON 893-4323

7/20/1p

FOR SAL

complete.
Gast Co.

used twin beds,

MRS. TOM
Akron

GAST

7/13/2¢

AIRCONDITIONER: We have a

large selection of 5,000-
27,000 BTU air conditioners

in stock. Beat the rush and
select your now.

BAKER&#3

ELECTRONICS and APPLIANCES
Mentone Phone 353-4685

6/8/1c

Can be seen at Karl -

FOR SALE

U-Pick Blueberries: Good cr—

op, nice berries. Marsh&#39;s

8 mile west of Rochester on

200 N. Closed Sundays.

7/20/3p

KEEP carpets beautiful des

pite footsteps of = busy fa

mily. Buy Blue Lustre, Rent

electric shampooer $1.

DAY HARDWARE
Akron

7T/20/1¢

20 = 350 lb.

fer calves.

Holstein hei-

Phone 352-2770

Silver Lake

7/20/1¢

MOBILE HOME AXLES AND WHEELS
Consists of 4 heavy duty ti-

res, one axle with brake,
one without. GAS REFRIGERAW

TOR with freezer acro top
for travel trailers. Value
$289 Salvage price $140 cio
only) Travel trailer door

and salvage parts. TOPS MO—
BILE HOME CENTER, 2503 C

Polis, Elkhart, Indiana
mile south of toll Road exit

Phon (219 264-3171.)

ee

ee

ee

FOR SALE: 1970 Chrysler New
Yorker, 4 dr. air cond,

all power; 1965 Piymout 2dr.
V-8, 3 speed; 1966 Dodge
ton truck, 6 cyl., 3 speed;
1965S Dodge Van, 3 speed,6
cyle, 1966 Ford, 4 dr. auto-

matic, air conde, power
steering.

GIL’S AUTO SUPPLY
Phone 893-4223

a/i3sae

REDUCE excess fluids

$1.69. Lose weight with Dex-
A-Diet capsules $1.98 at The

Pill Box, Mentone.

Akron

Fluidex

6/22/6p

FOR SALE: Adorable puppies,
part English Shepherd.

ROBERT CUMBERLAND

893-4628

7/13/2€

Akron

FOR SALE: One gallon pasteur-
izer. E Flat Alto sax, very

good.

353-3790

7/6/3¢

Used RCA Color Television

$100.00 and up.

DOERING RADIO & TV

893-464]

$/20/xc

Akron

FOR SALE: Little red barns

and other utility buildings
numerous sizes and various

colors.

CEDAR LANE WOO PRODUCTS

2 miles north and 2% miles E

of Nappanee on CR 50

Call 773-7315

7/13/xe

FOR SALE — Ham & York Open
Gilts, large quantity avail—

able, originally S P F stock

extra clean. Jack Meyer, Re

No. 3, Bluffton, Ind. 219=

334-5294.

GERT&#39; a gay gai - ready for

a whirl after cleaning car—

pets with Blue Lustre. Rent

electric shampooer $1,

MILLER HARDWARE
Mentone

7/20/1¢

WANTED
—- MEN WITH SALES AND

MANAGERAIL ABILITY. Lifetime

income, early retirement,

top earnings possible first

year. Security for your fa-

aily, For confidential in-

terview write bos 71, Mish-

Swaka, Indiana 46550.

feDeleon

nal:

YEARLING CHAROLAIS BULLS pu-

bred and crosebred with Here-

ford priced right. Loren

Rich, Woodburn, Ind. (Ph.
219 632-5454)

OFFICE FURNITURE - Filing
Cabinets-Safes-Typewriters-

Adding Machines-Calculators-
Sales - Service - Rentals

JIM LEASE OFFICE MACHINES
913 BE 9th St., Rochester

Phone 223-3683

FOR SALE: Adding machine

paper. 25¢ 8 roll or 5 rolls

for $1.00.

AKRON/MENTONE NEWS

Mentone ron

FOR SALE: 22&# x 28&#39 white

poster board. (White on both

sides) 20¢ a sheet.

AKRON /MENTONE NEW
Mentone Akron

FOR SALE: Aluminum sheets

23°&qu = 35&#39; Nice weight to

with, 25¢ per sheet.

AKRON/MENTONE NEW

Mentone Ak ron

FOR SALE: Signs. 20¢ each.

AKRON /MENTONE NEWS

Mentone Ak ron

FOR SALE

ATHLETE*S FOOT GERM
HOW TO KILL IT.

IN ONE HOUR.

Strong, quick-drying T-4-L
checks itch and burning or

your 59¢ back at any drug
counter. Then, in 3-5 days
atch infected skin slough

omni

REAL ESTATE

FOR SALE Brick house, 9 rooms

Full besement -

fe back up. Heat

hot water gravity. New ges

incinerator, fireplace. Fro-
nt and rear porch screened,

2 car cement block gar

off. Watch HEALTHY skin ap— Plenty of shade.

pear! NOW at
BEN BARNETT

301 EB Rochester St., Akron
HARRIS DRUGS Phone 893-4154

Akron

7/6/4¢ 3/11 /xe

LENNOX FURNACE AKRON REALTY
GAS, OIL, COAL; PLUMBING

FIXTURE TAPPAN &
LISTINGS WANTED - Farm

FRIGIDAIRE APPLIANCES

CUSTOM KITCHEN CABINETS
Free estimates Gladly Given

No Down Payment
36 Months to Pay

ROLLIN SMITH

HEATING & PLUMBING

Corner State Road 13 & 114

N. Manchester = Ph. 982-2248

FOR RENT

BIDWELL MOBILE HOME SALES AND
COURT. Mobile homes, space

rentals, large lots, good se-

lection of used mobile homes.

8°, 10°, 128 wide.

PHONE AKRON 893-4895

WANTED

I WILL BABYSIT in my home

when school starts. Live on

Athens road.

Phone ROCHESTER 223-2402

7/13/3¢

WANTED:
12¢.

Hay or straw to bale.
Call before 7:30 a.m.

GARY TILLMAN
R. 1, “Claypool 491-3855

7/13/2¢

WANTED
Custom combining - Call

219-893-7090 or 219-893-7107

7/13/4¢

WANTED: 150 bales of timo

thy and clover hay.

Phone 355-5681

7/13/2¢

Lot to 2 acres, suitable

for mobil home. Prefer one

with set up, close to Akron.

893-7048

7/20/2¢

HAULING
Trash — Junk = Everything

Call 352-2835.

GENE MATHES

Akron area.

6/29/4p

HELP WANTED

WANTED: Someone to help with

yard work on three farms.

353-3790

7/6/3¢

HELP WANTED: Business man

offers opportunities to earn

$3 per hour in your spare

time. For appointment dial

267-3047
between 6 and 9 p.m.

7/13/2¢

ACT NOW: Join the oldest

Toy and Gift Party Plan in

the Country--our 25th year!
Commissions up to 30% Fan~

tastic Hostess Awards. Call

or write Senta’s Parties

Avon, Conn. 06001. Tele-

phone (203) 673-3455. AIl-

so booking parties,

7/6/4c

WANTED: Babysitter for 2 ch—

ildren in my home 5 hours per

day. Prefer someone 16 or

older. Contact

LOIS POWELL

R. 1, Mentone 353-2351

7/20/1P
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Residential - Lake Property
eee eee

Mi- ka St. 7 ra

v “ad bath down,
ath up. Gas heat.

AKRON:
‘Roch. St.

car garage with workshop,

Nice 6 rm home on East
includes 4 lots, 2

tool and garden equip. bidg-
also, 12x30 bldg with fire-
place,

AKRON: 8 rm home on N Mishe-
waka St. New siding, gas
heat, enclosed porch.

FULTON: Two story business
building, antique shop and

inventory.

AKRON: So. Maple St.
3 B.R. home --

chased very reasonably.

78 ACRES in North East Henry
Twp. 56 acres tillable.- Good
out buildings, 5 acres timber

9 room 4 BR well maintained
home, garage, tool shed,
large barn, chicken house.

$375 per acre.

GILEAD: 7 rm. home, 2 lots,
3 B.R., 1% baths, hardwood

floors, full basement, new

gas furnace, fully insulated,
2 car garage. e

AKRON: 5 r- 9 me on corner

lot, “o ¥ -sement, 2 car°
vd location.
see eae

AKRON REALTY
H. We Gearhart

Phone 893-4221 or 893-4359

garage ©

REAL ESTATE FOR SALE

39 acres of bare ground south
of Rochester,

24 acres bare ground,
2 acres wooded.

about

About 1% ac~ s in Newcastle
Township ,,% small home and
almost 3 bedroom mobile

home with 1 baths.

130 acre farm, between Akron
and Mentone, all tillable
land, exceptionally good
three bedroom home, good out

buildings and it is located
on blacktop road.

JEFFERIES AGENCY
1007 Main St., Rochester

Phone 223-6111 or 223-3803

LEGAL NOTICE
NOTICE TO BIDDERS

OF OIL AND GASOLINE

Notice is hereby given that

the School Board of the

Tippecanoe Valley School

Corporation, Fulton and Kos-
ciusko Counties, Indiana,

will receive sealed bids at

the office of the Superin-
tendent of Schools, Mentone,

Indiana until 7:30 P.M.,
E.S.T. on the 21st day of

August, 1972 for the purchase
of #2 Fuel Oil to be delive
ed to the Burket School, Bur-

ket, Indiana; Gasoline to be

delivered to the Akron School
Akron, Indiana, Burket School

Burket, Indiana, Mentone
School, Mentone, Indiana and

Talma School, Rochester, Ind
jana.

Specifications for the above

items are on file at the

office of the Superintendent
of Schools, Mentone, Indiana.

The School Board reserves the

right to reject any and all
bids and to waive any irreg-

ularities in the bids sub-
mitted in connection with the

purchase of the above descrix
bed fuel.

By Order Of The Board

Tippecanoe Valley
Corporation

School

Maurice Coplen,
Attest:

Dr. John McKee,

President

Secretary

7/20/2¢

An ounce of prevention
is worth $9.95 at the

discount drug store.

NOTICE

Not reasonsible for any de-

bte other than ay own.

BARBARA L. FEAR

7/13/3¢

FOUND

FOUND: Ledy’s wr a watch in
Mentone. Owner claim at

the Mentone News office.
T/13/2E

SERVICES

WELL DRILLING and repairing
of two, three and four inch

ells, Water systems for

ele. Fully insured.

ROY SANER SONS
Phone 893-4815Akron

APPLIANCE REPAIRS,
all,

Large or

Call after 4:30 p.m

JACK ADAMS JR.
ELMentone 3-4820

SEPTIC TANK SERVICE # Locally
owned at Rochester, Septic
tank and dry well service.

We install and repair.

BOB RICHARDS
R. 1, Rochester Phe

Leiters Ford Phe

THANK YOU

THANK YO We wish to extend

our thanks to our friends and

neighbors for the prayers,

visits, food and cards and

many kind deeds during the

illness and death of our son

Philip. A special thanks to

Dr. Wilson, Darrel King
Helen Meyer, Dr. Connell and

Pastor McVey who helped Lift

the burden during these times

The beauty of Philip’s funeral

service helped us tremend-

ously.

MR. and MRS. EVERETT WELBORN

ERNEST and GARY

7/20/1¢

CARD OF THANKS
To all who have been so

thoughtful and understanding
during the recent illness and

subsequent passing of our

husband and father, we wish
to extend our heartfelt

appreciation. Words can never

fully express our gratitude
for your many kindnesses.

223-5845

932-4668

Things don’t just happen to

us who love God,
They’re planned by His own

dear hand.

Then moulded and shaped, and
timed by His clock,

Things don’t just happen,
They’re planned.

We who love Jesus are walking
by faith,

Not seeing one step that’s

ahead.

Not doubting one moment

our lot might be,
But looking to Jesus

what

instead,

We praised our dear Saviour
for loving us so,

For planning each cere of our

life.

Then giving us faith to trust

Him for all,
The blessings,

strife.
as well as the

Things don’t just happen to

us who Love God,
that have taken our

stend.

No matter the lot,
or the price,

Things don’t just happen,
They&#39;re planned.

THE PAUL HOR FAMILY

7/20/1c

the course

CLASSIFIED RATES

5 per

4 per word for additional insertions.

word - 18 word minimum.

All ads to be paid in advance. Ad-

ditional billing fee of 25 will be

charged if ads are not paid prior to

Thursday morning.

Sop aA aca



School Board
Cont. from page 1

Following the second

hour-long executive ses-

sion, the board called,
in turn, each of the

principals, talked with

the, and then reconven-

ed to approve’ salaries

as follows: Oliver Eng-
land $13,500; Dean Rager

and George Welch, each

$15,000; Forst Dunnuck

$18,500 and John Hurst,
$18,000.

Forbes reported on the

role a project manager
could play in supervis-

ing the construction of

a building, based on his

conversations with one

hired by Everett I. Br-

own to work at Elwood.
He said a project mana-

ger could be available

through the architect-

engineer selected for
school construction and

noted that in question-
ing the State Board of

Accounts, he had been

told that board ques-

tioned the legality of

a school board entrust-

ing school construction

to one person.
The board voted to

advertise for gasoline
and fule oil bidders,
the bids to be opened
at the August 21 meet-

ing.
In other action, the

board voted approval on

a transfer for Melvin

Klein to attend No. Mi-

ami High School so he

can take vocational ag-

riculture, a course not

offered in TVSC, and al-

so approved the appoint-
ment of Randall Leining-

er to the Akron Library
board.

Don Poyser&#3 name was

added to a List of a-

vailable school bus

drivers,

The board will meet

in special session next

Monday evening, July 24,
at 7:30 for four hour-

long appointments with

architect-engineers.

Serving

(8 flavors)

5 -

ICE CREAM SOCIAL
Walnut Church of Brethren

Corner 19th and Gumwood Road, R. 1,

July 22

ice cream from Middlebury Dairy

and homemade

Argos

cake and pie.

p.m.

Prejudice is a time-

saver: It enables you
to pass judgment with-

out getting the facts.

for

up stairs

Two things are bad

the heart--running
and running

down people.

Children&#39;s Pictures
Cont. from page

to this invitation and

no charges’ to the par-
ents who do not have to

be subscribers or read-

ers of this mewspaper
to participate. Neith-

er are the parents ob-

with a new

KODAK Pocket
INSTAMATIC®

* New slim size
a

* Bigger, 3%’ x 4
prints, and sparkling
color slides

¢ Easy-as-ever cartridge
loading
It goes where

you go...
for the

moments
when you /

wish you
hada

camera.

ated 3 UES

Akron

ligated to purchase any
of the pictures taken.

The studio this year
has made arrangements
for a selection of fin-

ished color photographs
to be shown instead of

proofs, with the possi-~
bility of immediate de-

livery.

Local Group Will

Appear At Disko

The Bluegrass Gospel
Enlighteners will appear

Saturday evening, July
22, at 6:30 p.m. at the

Social Security
Station Moves

At Rochester

The Social Security
representative will meet

with Fulton County res-

idents at a different

contact station in Roch-

ester beginning July 18,
according toDon R. Zim-

merman, District Mana-

ger of the South Bend

Social Secrutiy office.

The representative
will be in the basement

of the Court House in

Rochester, not the Amer-

ican Legion Post, said

Mr. Zimmerman.

There is no change in

dates or time. The rep-
resentative will be

there on the first and
third Tuesdays from 9

a.m. to noon, he said.

The only time we have

Party plan.
Gifts for

Earn merchand

We also have

410 No. Broadway,

the hard to buy for or

someone who has everything.

percentages and bookings.

YVONNE WARE
Mentone

Old Dutch Mill in Disko a green thumb is when

for a free program of painting the garden
old time gospel singing fence.

and playing.

Tiara glassware is something new in the

ise with our liberal

**Club” parties.

Phone 353-3115

SERVICE

utility saw set.

Name

FOR 22 YEARS

OF ENJOYABLE

| ee

CyLE MOTO

cans penetrating oil,

THANK YO

‘e

Register Now For Drawing

PRIZES:

case of Kendal! GTI oil, 3 sets AC spark

plugs, 2 Cool Seats, 6 cans auto wax, 10

tap and die ‘set,

No purchase necessary

Address

Telephone

____--r

As our special way of saying ‘‘ Thanks’ we invite you to be our guest

JUL 28 - 29

Free Refreshments

LEWI MOTOR
Phone 353-4355Men

Free Gift For Everyone

tone

Free Refreshments
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Mentone Festival Frida - Saturday)

offers somethin for
Pancakes and sausage,

barbecued chicken, a

kids&#3 parade--these and

other events are includ-

ed in the plans for the

Mentone Festival this

week-end, July 28 and

29.

On Friday, starting
at 5:30, will be the

pancake and sausage sup-

per in the bank drive-

in, followed by the

tractor pull, Little

League all star games,
and Pony League all-star

games.
The Rita Price Show

will be broadcast remote

from downtown Mentone

Saturday morning. There

will be a chicken barb-

ecue from 11 until 7,
championship Little Le-

ague playoffs and a wa-

ter ball championship
between Mentone and ne-

ighboring fire depart-
ments. Also scheduled

Saturday afternoon is

a 20 yard open competi-
tion archery contest.

Highlighting Saturday
afternoon&#39;s events will

‘be a kiddy parade at 4

p.m. for children ages
six months to fourteen.

There will be trophies,
treats forribbons and

Annual

Report
The Tippecanoe Valley

School Corporation&#39;s
annual report is print-

ed in this week&#39 issue

of -the NEWS. Reading
it may provide some an-

swers to the perennial
question, &quot;Wh does

the money go?&
Yearly budgets of the

school corporation,
townships and towns will

begin appearing in next

week&#3 NEWS.

Ope House

At Prill Sunday

Open house will be

held at the Prill school

on Sunday, July 30, from

2 until 5 p.m. Guests

are welcome to tour the

restored one-room sch-

ool which is located at

the corner of the Fort

Wayne Road and Road 700

East in Henry Township.

winners and entrants.

Tricycles, bicycles and

floats will line up at

3 p.m. and march to the

Legion Home.

The championship game
of the Little League

tourney will be at 6 p.
m. Saturday. Gospel
singers will present a

concert next to the Me-

everyone
thodist Churchat 8 p.m.

and a hay ride for the

kids will also be held

at 8 p.m.

Bingo will be played
in the bank drive-in at

8:30 with prizes being
donated.

The two-day affair is

sponsored by the Mentone

Chamber of Commerce.

akron uibrary Com
akron, Indiana 46910

Pp.

MENTONE FIREMAN’ S AUXILIARY entered their
first waterball

Days
by defeating teams

contest during Warsaw&#39;s Pioneer
last Friday and won the first place trophy

from neighboring towns. The
team was also honored by riding on a float in

the parade Saturday.
are Carole Igo,

Team members,
Diane Warren and Bea Hughes.

from the left

Dorothy Gates and Dina Mellott were not present
when the picture was taken.

Building Trades house to be shown Friday Sunday
Open house will be

held Friday-Sunday in

the fifth house built

by students of TVSC&#3

building trades classes

with school patrons be-

ing invited from 5:30 -

9 p.m. Friday, from noon

until 8 p.m. Saturday
and from noon until 5

p.m. Sunday.

The one-story frame
house is. located east

of Mentone one mile and
one half mile north on

Kosciusko County Road
950 West.

Trimmed with lime-

stone, the house has

three bedrooms, a kitch-

en-dining area combina-

tion, Living room, util-

ity room, bathroom with

twin vanity, an attach-
ed panel-lined garage
anda full basement that

is paneled and parti-
tioned for a recreation

room, snack area, extra

bedroom or den. There

is a half-bath in the
basement as well as

storage and heater room

areas.

The house is carpeted
throughout. It is heat-

ed and cooled by natur-

al gas and already has

agas grill installed

on the patio that opens
off the kitchen. The

kitchen cupboards were

also built by students.

Raymond Pontius is the

building trades teacher

Akron students who

participated inthe pro-

gram were Mark Weller,
Greg Gast, Denny Bose,

Chester Prater, DeWayne
Rouch, Terry Swick and

Jesse Ousley.
Mentone students were

Bob Franis, Gary Adams,
Mike Jones, Jarry Wise,
Leroy Shotts, Wesley
Sexton, David Kotterman,

Rick Grass, Rick Baum,
Ed Baker, Gerry Baber,
David Wiley, Rick Flen-

ner, Michael Davis and

Ralph Slone.

House built by students.

Miss Moore will study in England

Joyce Moore, daughter
of Mr. and Mrs. John E.

Moore, Akron, will be a

at the Univer-

sity of Evansville&#39;s
Harlaxton Study Centre

in Grantham, England.
Miss Moore will bea

freshman, having just
graduated from Akron

High School.

The Study Centre is

located at the famous

student

Harlaxton Manor, a

stone-built mansion in

Gothic style, with 55

acres of surrounding
gardens and parklands.

The manor is 100 miles

north of London and 22

miles from Nottingham.
The students at Har-

laxton study under the

tutorial system of edu-

cation guilded by five
British tutors and Pro-

fessor Jeremy W. Rusk,
the University of Evans-

ville resident direct-

or. Miss Moore will be

one of 90 students par-
ticipating in the Har-

laxton program during
the 1972-73 academic

year.

HARLAXTON MANOR, GRANTHAM



My brother Alan and I

formed aconspiracy soon

after he was born. I

was almost four and not

much given to sharing,
but I soon learned. For

instance, when he cried

and I jammed his bottle

so far down his throat

it almost knocked his

tonsils out and got
spanked, we cried to-

gether.
As we grew older we

not only shared, we

learned to take turns.

When he fell out of the

hay mow, astrictly for-

bidden area, I hid; when

I fell out, he

_

hid.

When I hugged him (he
said it was a strangu-

lation attempt) and he

bit my stomach, I told;
when I learned the facts
of life and shared my
new knowledge with him,

he told--right in front
of a house full of

guests.
We took turns riding

down L-Lake hill at

break-neck speeds on his

bicycle and in other
less awe-inspiring ant-

ics, such as watching a

favorite plant of Mom&#
that drooped horribly

when it needed water.

Whoever found the plant
drooping had only to

shout for water and the
other would race into

the living room with a

glassful. &quot;Wate Ann!

Bring some water!&quot; Alan

yelled one day as we

came home from school.
I sped to the kitchen
and rushed back into
the living room with a

glass of water which he

promptly drank, handed
the glass back and said,

“Thanks.&quo I didn&#39;t kill
him and I didn&#39;t drench
him with another glass
of water, although both

alternatives crossed ny
mind, Rather, I waited

my turn and got revenge
in some equally sadistic

way I&#39; long since for-
gotten.
By the time I graduat-

ed from high school, we

had shared and taken
turns at heckling the

other&#39;s friends, arguing
about everything, fight-

ing in general, report-
ing what we had seen and
heard of the other one

at school, catching in-

sects for his 4-H pro-
jects and leading balky
calves for mine. Even

better, I could still
beat himina good scuf-

fling match. By Thanks-

giving of the same year,
however, the balance of

power had switched.
When I came home from

college for the holiday
I discovered my little

brother was suddenly
over six feet tall. I

wasn&#39 about to face

odds like that. We went

back to sharing and tak-

ing turns.

When Loren and I were

married, his brother

joined Alan in helping

BY ANN SHEETZ

decorate our car and in

perpetrating a lot of

practical jokes. &quot;We

get even,&q Loren said,
proving Likes DO marry.

Since we were busy es-

tablishing a home and

working and Alan was

still in high school,
there was little to take

turns about although we

kept reminding him, &#39;
of these times, you&#3
get married and it&#39;ll
be our turn.&quot

Instead, Loren got
drafted, leaving for
service the day Alan

left for GE apprentice
school.

As Alan kissed me

good-bye the next spring
we both wept. I was go-
ing to join Loren in

Germany, and although I

was eager to be with
him again, L think Alan

and I both sensed the

5,000 miles that would

soon separate us were

something more than mere

miles, that somehow the
distance marked the end

of an old form of shar-
ing and trading and that

neither of us would
ever be quite the same

again.
In the fall, Alan got

married. &qu what a

dirty trick,&quo we pro-
tested as we joined Ger-

man friends in drinking
a toast to the newly-
weds, &quot;We waited
four years to get even.&qu

We partially evened the
score a few months later

by making him an uncle
without his being able

to spoil the baby.
Alan and his bride,

Bev, met us in New York
in the summer, laughing
as Tod wet all over my
new &quot;co home&q suit
and helping try to sur-

prise our parents, a

move that was fun but
failed. They&# been

used to our conspiracies
so long they had supper
ready whenwe got there,

a place set for each of

us.

Within the next few

years, Alan and Bev

added Tami and Greg to

the family and we added

Doug. It was different
than before but we soon

found a new form of

sharing and trading was

taking place, evidenced
this summer as we watch-

ed Todd, Tami, Greg and

Doug race at break-neck
speeds onmini-bikes and
saw l2-year old Tami
read the boys& palms.
“There is a water line,&qu

she said, her voice mys-
terious as_ she traced

the line. &quot;S enough,
the water is starting
to flow! She spat in

th pal she had just
“read&qu and ran, the boys
in hot pursuit. We lis-
tened to their shouts,

“Todd&#39; throwing toads!
“Doug&# going too fast
on the mini-bike!&quot; and
we ordered them out of
the hay mow.

&qu never did anything
like that, did we? I

asked Alan, and he ag-
reed we had been model

children. If only we

could do something to

instill that same de-

gree of good behavior
in our children...

Last week it was our

turn to say good-bye as

they left to spend ap-
proximately six months

in Singapore when Alan
will train a Malaysian

in his line of work in
a factory being estab-

lished there by General

Electric. They plan
stops in Honolulu, Tok-

yo, Hong Kong and Bang-
kok. They should get to

Singapore Saturday, 14

years to the day from
the day they met us in

New York,
“Bring us a pou reeold Chinese girl,

told Tami and she duet
fully wrote it in her

notebook. &#39;&# that a

36-24-36 Hawaiian girl,&qu
14-year old Todd whis-

pered and she Looked
doubtful. &quot;I bring

you some lizard guts,&q
ll-year old Greg said,
reminding us of the
times we&#3 teased him

he&#3 have to eat lizard.
For once, our eight-year
old Doug had little to

say.
Since we never com-

pletely got even with
Alan for getting married
while we were in Ger-

many, we&#39; trying to

think of something to

do while he is in Singa-
pore. To date, we&#39
thought of nothing but

there&#39; still time. We
did hear Todd, who is

already taller than
either of us, say, &q

hope Ican surprise them
and be as tall as Uncle
Alan when they get back.&quo

They may be

_

10,000
miles from home but the

conspiracy Alan and I

formed almost 34 years
ago will last a loag
time, for now instead

of just Ann and Alan,
there are Loren and Bev

and Todd, Tami, Greg and

Doug to continue it.
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Vacation Trip Tips
Most motorists know that

getting an engine tune-up be-

fore starting out on a vacation

trip is a good idea.

But it’s only half the battle

when it comes to getting your
car ready to perform at its

ment division, Cleveland, Ohio.

Vacation driving means

sys!
parts such as shock absorbers,
springs, tie rods and ball joints
are up to the task, the car

owner may be in for an uncom-

fortable, unsafe journey and

premature tire wear.

According to TRW, tell-tale

signs of a suspension system
in need of a tune-up friglu

— “Pulling” to one side or the

other

— Unusual noises coming from

the suspension system
— Uneven tire wear

— Excessive “play”
steering wheel

— Failure of the car to level

out quickly after going over

a bump
— Vibration or “shimmy”
— “Bottoming out” on bumps

“Motorists experiencing any
of these conditions should take

their car to an alignment spec-
ialist, or a neighborhood ser-

vice station that performs this

service, and have the suspen-
sion system — front and rear

— checked out completely,”
says Mr. Stroberg.

The alignment specialist will
check the curb height to insure
that the springs or torsion
bars are within allowable lim-
its. He&#3 check for excessively
worn, broken or leaking
shocks. An inspection will be
made of the steering linkage

— tie rod ends, centerlink, pit-
man and idler arms — for

wear and looseness that could
allow changes in the “Toe”

setting and extreme tire wear.

The suspension parts that
hold the wheels on the vehicle,
ball joints, control arms and

bushings will also be thorough-
ly inspected for wear that can

cause alignment problems and
safety hazards. Wheel

in the

lon_control arms

your
replacement of the worn parts
before he proceeds with the
alignment. If he knows you

are planning to tow

a

trailer,

he may suggest a rear suspen-
sion overload support unit to
help insure that your car will

maintain a level attitude for
good steering control and head-
light aiming.

When all the suspension
parts problems have been cor-

rected he will do the align-

handling and riding qualities
for less driver fatigue and,
most of all, the peace of mind
that comes with knowing your
vehicle is in peak driving condi-
tion,” concludes Mr. Stroberg.

GRASSRO
OPINI

NAPOLEON,OHIO, NORTH-
WEST-SIGNAL: “What makes

lemming-like candidates
run? Do all of them

think they are respond-
ing to a call from the

People? It would be

nice to learn that most

candidates are motivat-—
ed by good and noble

Purposes: to serve their
fellow citizens, to pop-
ularize a point of view,

to improve the quality
of government. And, to

be sure, some do have
such altruistic aims.
Yet the fact remains
that the chief motiva-
tion for most candidates
even the apparent altru-

ists, is far less lofty
--a unique mixture of

ambition and ego almost

beyond the understand-

ing of outsiders.&quot;

AKRON/MENTONE NEWS

July 27, 1972

Where Did W G Wrong?
Parents who find that

their children are using
drugs often ask them-

selves this question.
Social workers tell them

that is is not their
fault. But, says a St-
anford University re-

search team, it usually
is their fault.

Their study of 101
families picked at ran-

dom indicates that &quot;
missive&quot; families are

more likely to have
drug problems. The re-

searchers, who describe
themselves as &quot;m or

less permissive,&quot broke
down the probability of

drug use into 39 high-
risk, 29 moderate-risk

and 33 low-risk fami-
lies.

The low-risk ones

tended to venerate God,
country and family.
Discipline and obedience

were stressed, as was

parental guidanc in

choosing friends, food
and bedtime. These fam-

ilies had few pill and

medicine bottles around,
and fewer liquor bot-

tles.

High-risk families,
“fine people&q says the

report, valued family
life little and usually

had servants tocare for
the children. Freedom
without guidance was the

prevailing attitude to-
ward the young ones.

High-risk families had
less religion but more

alcohol, pills and sp-
eeding tickets.

&quot;J Let the kiddies

grow&#39;& the prevailing
high-risk attitude.

This does not work for

flowers, corn or money,
says one scientist, and
&qu certainly doesn&#39;
work with children.&quot; Of
the growing tendency of

liberal parents to per-
mit children to learn
for themselves, trying

LSD or marijuana for ex-

ample, one psychologist
says, “That canbe cost-

ly for the child.&quot; Lt
can kill him.
-Delphi Journal Citizen

sieberiana
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60 YEARS AGO
Tom Bolley was inthe other day to settle paint

bills about town. -Hehad painted two houses and
two barns and used Steamboat white lead by the
ton and his farm buildings look fine. Tom re-

cently had experience with printer&#39;s ink and re-

sults stunned himtoa frazzle. He wanted a man

with a wife to workonhis farm and he advertis-
ed in this and other newspapers and the result

was he had applications from several different
counties and twoor three different states until

it took two shorthand clerks to stop an excurs-

ion of farm laborers to his place. And when a

businessman tells Tom that it don&#39; bring re-

sults to advertise Tom looks at them, laughs
and thinks and then goes on.

Mre and Mrs. E. J. Smith, west of town, con-

template starting late this week to Cadillac,
Mich. on a visit with his only daughter, Mrs.

H. G. Stump and family. Eph says there is two

grandchildren in the Stump family he has never

seen yet, one of them a lad of six years and he

thinks it is time he was appreciating his pro-
motion to the grandpa class.

Mr. and Mrs. Scott Whittenberger are the own-

ers of afive-passenger touring car, the Flanders

make, purchased of Dr.. Anderson of Mentone. One

by one the farmers are falling benedict to the

horseless carriage and enjoying the use of the

money they have earned.
Mr. and Mrs. Kelly Vickrey came over from No.

Manchester Wednesday to visit with Gramdma Cyn-
thia Harter while he was looking after his int-

erest on the paving proposition. Kelley does

not live here, but he owns one among the best

buildings in Akron and is fernenst paving.

39 YEARS AGO
A mass attack on old man depression was laun-

ched Monday night when President Roosevelt ap-

Pealed to the citizens of the United States to

join withhimto put idle men back to work. Lo-

cal business houses and industrial firms are in

a quandry as to the best method to start in on

the plan, but all have expressed a willingness
to co-operate.

A colt belonging to Dorris Harrold was injured
Saturday when it bucked and got caught ina

fence. Four stitches had to be taken.

Thieves entered the Earl Troutman cottage
basement at Poet&#39;s Point, Lake Manitou, late

Sunday night and took a new outboard motor be-

longing to Mr. Troutman. Earl says.he will be

waiting for them the next time with a new shot

gune Hot dog!
Luther Swygert of Hammond is taking his vaca-

tion and left Wednesday morning on a fishing
trip in northern Michigan with Sen. Fredric Van

Nuys.e He plans to return in time for the con-

vention of the Democrat Editorial Association

at Lake Wawaseee

25 YEARS AGO
Misses Eloise Ramsey, Betty Hill and Wanda Fun-

nell of Ft. Wayne spent the week-end with their
respective parents.
Mrs. Claude Billings was named state publicity

chairman for the Indiana Federation of Clubs at
the meeting of the directors of the group in

Indianapolis last week.

Pfe. Charles D. Engle, son of Mr. and Mrs.
Odie Engle, this week was graduated from the
Air Training Command&#39;s airplace mechanics train-
ing courses at Keesler Field.

Jerry Stout was in Ft. Wayne Monday evening
and had the clamps removed from her back from a

recent operation.
_

Joe Harter, local 4-H member, was awarded a

trip to the State 4-H Conservation Camp which
is being held at Versailles this week.

The Akron Lions Club received its charter at

a banquet and charter night program held at the

Colonial hotel in Rochester last Thursday night.
Mrs. Otto Groninger entertained her contract

bridge club last Friday evening. Two tables

progressed and prizes were won by Mrs. Al Price,
Mrs. Gene Hollan and Marie Cumberland.

10 YEARS AGO

Attendance areas were established by the sch-

ool board at a special meeting held Monday eve-

ning with all Akron seventh and eighth graders
to be shifted to the Beaver Damschool this fall.

Mrs. Larry Klein has announced the opening in

her home of a beauty shop to be known as Barb&#39;s

Beauty Nooke

The Bahney Chevrolet company is adding a large
room on to their garage building on west Roches-

ter Street. They plan to open a radiator shop
in the new room.

Miss Alyce Darlene Murphy and Max Eugene Hel-

vey were united in marriage Friday evening in

the Akron Church of God.

AKRON

DID YOU KNOW?

Mr. and Mrs. George R.

Thompson, Christina,
Patricia, and John of

Germany were honored

Sunday at a family gath-
ering in the Roann Com-

munity Center. Those

attending were Mr. and

Mrs. Edward Davis, Rob-

ert, Douglas, Sherri and

Andy, Bluffton; Mr. and
Mrs. Lyle Karns, Jeff,
Gregg, Ronda and Chris,
Kokomo; Mr. and Mrs. Ed

Thompson, Monticello;
Mrs. Sam Woodard, Dean-

na, and Loretta, Kokomo;
Mr. and Mrs. Carroll

Hammond Jr. and Joe,
Akron; Mr. Clarion Hun-

ter, Silver Lake; Mrs.

Virginia Walters, Mrs.
Burnis Mannet, Mrs. Rose

Bir and Sherri, Hunting-
ton; Mrs. Helen Hartz-

ler, Disko; Miss Anna

Lindstedt, Sweden; Mr.
and Mrs. John Hunter,
Brenda and Connie, Mr.

and Mrs. Norman Thomp-
son, Mr. and Mrs. Steve

James, Scottie, Jennie,
Randy and Maria, Mr.
and Mrs. Duane Smith,
Dauneda and Bradley,

Roann; Miss Teresa Mich-

ener, Kokomo; and Dan

Mack, Carmel.

Kurt Waymire, son of

Mr. and Mrs. Bud Way-
mire remains about the

same at St. Joseph Hos-

pital in South Bend. He

would enjoy hearing from

his friends.

Mary Lou Smith spent
Friday evening with Lena

Arter.

Mr. and Mrs. Sarge
Runge, Brad and Beth

Ann called on. their

aunt, Eva Eshelman and

Mary Lou Smith Sunday.
They all enjoyed dinner

at the Beehive at Beav-

er Dam Lake.

Mrs. Wayne Drudge,
Mrs. Don Whittenberger,
Mrs. Mary Lou Smith and

Mrs. Eva Eshelman atten-

ded Pioneer Days at War-

saw Friday.
Mary Lou Smith enjoyed
vacationing last week.

Mrs. Wayne Drudge had

her first bingo party
Monday night for Shopper
Shows Inc. this season.

Mrs. Annabelle Hammond

and Mrs. Eva Eshelman

attended a Tupperware
party at the home of

Mrs. Beth Hopkins Tues-

day night.

Rev. and Mrs. Eugene
Frye and family and Mr.

and Mrs. Paul Bowen and

Janet were supper gue-
sts of Miss Ruth Bowen

last Friday night.
Mr. and Mrs. Grover

Floor of Warsaw, Mr.

and Mrs. Paul Floor of

East Palestine, O., Mrs.

Clifford Bright and Vel-

ma Bright returned Sun-

day froma two week trip
to Yellowstone Park, the

Grand Tetons, Salt Lake

City and other places of

interest. They also

visited Mrs. June Land-

is Castle and family at

Morgan, Utah and Mr. and

Mrs. Stuart Slaybaugh
at Golden, Colorado.

Mr. and Mrs. Dale

Felts and Mrs. Beatrice

Lotz called Tuesday on

Mr. and Mrs. Dow Landis.

Mrs. Ted Landis cal-
led Wednesday on Mr.

and Mrs. Dow Landis.

Mrs. Fay Damas of
Rochester was a dinner

guest Sunday with Mr.

and Mrs. Dow Landis.

Friday evening guests
at the home of’ Mr. and
Mrs. Doug Moore were

Mrs. Margaret Moore,
Logansport, Mr. and Mrs.
Charles Moore, Mrs. Glen

Hatfield, and Mr. and

Mrs. Larry Straley, Beth
and Kathy. The occasion

was Chris Moore&#39;s third

birthday. Everyone cel-

ebrated by enjoying a

cook-out.

Mr. and Mrs.
lock and Mr. and Mrs.

LaVaughn Gross and son,

Peru, spent aweek&#39;s va-

’

cation at the Raymond
Burketts’&#39; resort near

Spooner, Wisc. They al-
so visited with Lloyd
and Jean Walters, who,
with the Burketts, are

former local residents.
The Walters now operate
a grocery store in Wis-

consin.

1,836 Visit

Prill School

The Prill school, a

restored one-room school

in Henry township, drew

a total of 1,836 visit-

ors during the recent,
Round Barn Festival, ac-

cording to~an announce-

ment by Mrs. Bette Swe-

aney, secretary of the

association.

Coming the greatest
distance were the Rev.

and Mrs. Joe Swick and

family from Kenya, So.

Africa. The Rev. Swick
is the grandson of Mr.
and Mrs. Chester Utter,
R. 2, Akron.

Also registering were

guests from 16 states--

Indiana, Illinois, Ari-

zona, Michigan,Kentucky,
New York, Minnesota,

Pennsylvania, Ohio, Mis-

souri, No. Carolina,
California, Iowa, Kan-

sas, Mississippi and

Maryland.

Ira Spur-.
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The 52nd annual reun-

ion of the Old Associ-

ates of Tippecanoe was

held Sunday at the home
of Mrs. Fostie Sill with

guests fromChicago, Ft.

Wayne, Shelbyville, Ply-
mouth, Bourbon, Mentone
and Tippecanoe enjoying

a potluck dinner. Wm.

Marks, Ft. Wayne, was

elected president for
1972-73 and Glen Yant-

iss, Shelbyville, was

named vice - president.
Mrs. Zolah Long, Bour-

bon, will be secretary-
treasurer. The after-

noon was spent with sev-

eral readings and songs
presented by the Sill
trio.

Mr. and Mrs. Charles
St. Clair and Nancy of

Portage, Mich. were Sun-

day dinner guests of Mr.
and Mrs. Edward Overmy-
er.

Jeffrey Phillpott of

Buffalo, Wyoming is

spending two weeks with
his grandparents, Mr.
and Mrs. Graham Gross-

man of Bourbon and oth-

er relatives and Mr. and

Mrs. Keith Sill and fam-

ily.
Sunday dinner guests

of Mr. and Mrs. Keith

Sill and family were

Jeffrey Phillpott of

Buffalo, Wyo. and Mr.

and Mrs. Jeff Worsham
of Huntington, Jeffrey
and Roger Sill are sp-
ending a few days with

the Worshams.

Mr. and Mrs. Dale
Marks spent the week-end

at Mackinac City, Mich.
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph

Decker of Warsaw were

Saturday supper guests
of Mr. and Mrs. Russell

Johnson and Doug.
Sunday dinner guests

of Mr. andMrs. Wm. Mar-
tin and Marlawere Mrs.

Edna Martin of Seminole,
Fla. and Mr. and Mrs.
Herman Martin and fami-

ly of Ft. Wayne. Mr.

and Mrs. Roger Moriarty
of Ft. Wayne were after-

noon visitors.
Mrs. Ralph Jefferies

and Mr. and Mrs. Jim

Shaffer and son of Peru
left Weir Cook airport
Thursday to fly to Fort

Piece, Fla. to help Mr.

and Mrs. Geo. Shaffer
celebrate their 25th

wedding anniversary and

Shaffer.to visit Ossa

Mobile Homes

and

Travel Trailers
LOWMAN’S CORNER

Phone Akron 893-4260

PRINTING
OF ALL KINDS

EQUIPPED TO SUPPLY ALL

YOUR PRINTING NEEDS

Phone 342-290

Country Print Sho
BOURBON, IND.

Tippecano Area News
MRS. WILLIAM MARTIN

The Shaffers were form-

erly Tippecanoe resi-

dents.
Miss Dorothy Ranstead

of Bremen is now making
her home at the Kingston
Nursing Home at ‘Ply-
mouth. Saturday visit-

ors were Mrs. Bess Mor-

iarty and Mrs. A. B.
Rhodes.

Mrs. Ethel Berg of

Bremen is a guest of Mr.

and Mrs. Robt. Lewallen.

Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth

Cooper of Keystone Hei-

ghts, Fla. arrived in

Tippecanoe Wednesday to

visit their parents,
Mrs. Flossie Coplen and

Mr. and Mrs. Condia Mc-

Intyre. On Sunday Mrs.

Coplen gave a dinner in

their honorwith Mr. and

Mrs. Joe Karns of Shel-

byville, Mr. and Mrs.
Walter Karns of Green-

field, Mr. andMrs. Ce-

cil Shoemaker of Macy,
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Coplen
and daughter of Morroc-

co, Mr. and Mrs. Jim De

Mien and Mr. and Mrs.
John Coplen of Bremen,
Mr. and Mrs. Sam Coplen
and daughters and Mr.
and Mrs. Condia McIn-

tyre present,
Andy Lozier, a miss-

ionary of Durbin, South

Africa, was guest speak-
er Sunday morning and

evening at the Tippe-
canoe Community Church,

On Sunday evening he

showed films of the his-

tory, animals and miss-

ions of So. Africa. Mr.
Lozier and Mrs. Darlene
Hawkins and family of

Argos were Sunday din-

Mer guests of Mr.-and

Mrs. Milo Reichard and

family. Afternoon vis-

itors were Mr. and Mrs.

Dennis Feldman and fam-

ily of Brownsburg and

Mr. and Mrs. Russell

Reichard and family.
Mrs. Bethel Cockrell

of Plymouth and son Jack

Burgoner of Michigan
were Tuesday afternoon

visitors of Mrs. Flossie

Coplen,.
Mr. and Mrs. Sam Cop-

len and daughters enter-

tained at a cook-out

Sunday for Mr. and Mrs.
Kenneth Cooper of Key-
stone Heights, Fla. and

Mrs. Flossie Coplen.
A July celebration of

birthdays and anniver-

saries was held Sunday
at the M and M Restaur-

ant in No. Webster for

Mr. and Mrs. Russell

Warren and Mr. and Mrs.

Perry Crauder and Bev-

erly and Mr. and Mrs.

James Salisbury.
Sunday afternoon vis-

itors of Mr. and Mrs.

Russell Warren were Mr.
and Mrs. Russell Reich-
ard and family and Ray-
mond Warren, Argos, Mr.
and Mrs. Robt. Berger
and sons of Plymouth

were supper guests.
Thursday supper guests

of Mr. and Mrs. Condia

McIntyre were Mr. and

Mrs. Kenneth Cooper of

Keystone Heights, Fla.
and Mrs. Flossie Coplen.

Mr. and Mrs. Lloyd
Swoverland of Etna Green

and Mr. and Mrs. Russell

Warren had supper at Ro-

chester Monday to cele-

brate the birthday of

Mrs. Warren and Mr. Sw-

overland. They attend-

ed the pony races at Pe-

Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth

Cooper and Mrs. Flossie

Coplenwere Tuesday sup-

per guests of Mr. and

Mrs. John Coplen, Bre-

men.

On Sunday 55 Tippecan~-
oe 4-H club members and

parents toured differ-

ent 4-H members&# homes

to see their projects.
After the tour, they en-

joyed aweiner roast and

Gary Montgomery and Lee
Ann and Shawn spent seyv-

eral days visiting Mr.
and Mrs. Terry Heckaman
of Lansing, Mich. They

toured the wooden shoe
factory and shoeland at

Holland and also saw the
last wooden ship in ex-

istance in 1956, the S,
S. Kewattin, near Holl-

and.

ru. home made ice cream at Some politicians have

Mr. and Mrs. Russell the homeof Mr. and Mrs. trouble deciding wheth-

Reichard and family at- Leroy Heckaman. er they were born ina

tended the Donnelley Mrs. Leroy Heckaman, log cabin or in a man-

picnic Sunday at Warsaw. Kim and Marty and Mrs. ger.

°

Malaysia&#3 Dragon Boat Festival

Malaysia is a land of festivals because

=

of ‘it multi- population. One of the

more colourful is the Dragon Boat races staged by the Malaysian Chinese commun-

ity on special occasions. These exotically decorated boats, each manned by 40 or 50

oarsmen, vie for honours and always put on a spectacular show.

Children&#39;s Pictures To Be Taken Aug. 1-2

Tuesday, August 1, and

Wednesday, August 2, are

the days set to take

pictures of the children
of the community for the

Future Citizens feature
to be run later in the

year,
Children accompanied

by their parents or oth-

er guardian will be ph-
otographed in Akron on

Tuesday and in Mentone

on Wednesday, with hours

being set for both days
from 10 a.m. until 5 p.

m.

There is no charge or

obligation for the pic-
tures and parents need

MENTONE

W. E. Pyle was dis-
missed from Murphy Med-
ical Center Friday aft-

er being admitted for
tests earlier in the

week.

Mr. and Mrs. Clifford

Bolinger of Atwood and
Mrs. Dallas Martin and
Edith were Sunday din-

ner guests of Mr. and
Mrs. Joe Miller.

Mrs. Gene Koch and

children of Talma call-
ed on Mr. and Mrs. Joe

Miller Monday evening.
Mr. and Mrs. Lee Arns-

berger have moved into

their new trailer home
south of the Cullum home

near the creek.
Mr. and Mrs. Robert

Jones attended the Wat-

kins reunion Sunday at

Nappanee.
Mr. and Mrs. Harry Da-

vis of Silver Lake call-
ed on his mother, Mrs.

Myrtle Davis, Sunday
afternoon.
Mrs. Harry Davis and

granddaughter Bridgett
Davis called on Mr. and

Mrs. Steve Montel and
son Saturday afternoon.

MENTONE/AKRON NEWS
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not be subscribers to

have their children&#39;s

pictures included in
this series.

Anyone who has not

already made an appoint-
ment is urged to call

either Mrs. Delmar Cum-

berland, Akron 893-4039
or Mrs. Harold Yazel,

Mentone 353-3235.

Police Report
Akron police report

the following arrests:
John Smiley, Akron, rid-

ing amotorcycle without
a helmet; Victor Brown,

Decatur, running a red
light; Diana J. Bahney,

Akron, speeding in a

posted zone; Mike Gear-

hart, improper start
from a parked position,

Glenn Smith, 23, Men-

tone, was booked at the

Kosciusko Co. jail last

week-end on an assault

and battery charge. He

was later released.

will still dispose of
20 pounds of garbage

.. electrically.

GEE
and Roger Harger, im-

proper take off.

/seees

TwO - BIG, BIG - DAYS

FRI., JULY 28 SAT., JULY 29

Sidewalk
Items

SAVE 10% to

8:30 A.M. to

1/2 PRICE & LESS

ON ALL SUMMER CLOTHING

8:00 P.M.

COOPER
MENTONE LOCATION ONLY

SHOP AND ENJOY ACTIVITIES DURING

WENTONE FESTIVAL 28 & 29

50% INSIDE

BOTH DAYS

DEPARTMENT

STORE INC
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Mr. and Mrs. Ward Sm-

ith and family of Spen-
cer were Monday luncheon

guests of his sister,
Mrs. Chet Smith, and

family.
Mrs. Wm. Biltz Jr. of

Dublin, Calif., the for-

mer Orpha Kurtz, visit-

ed the Wm. Cochrans re-

cently.
Mr. and Mrs. Earl Sur-

face of Elkhart were

week-end guests of their

son and family, Mr. and

Mrs. Mark Surface. Mr.

and Mrs. Robert Sousley
of So. Bend came Sunday
evening to return their

parents to the Lexing-
ton Trailer Court at

Elkhart. Mrs. Sousley
is Mark Surface&#39;s sis-

ter.

Lisa and Laura Coch-

ran spent last week with

their uncle and aunt,
Mr. and Mrs. Delois

White, at Kokomo. Mr.

and Mrs. Wm. Cochran

spent Sunday with the

Whites and the girls
returned home with them.

Mrs. Ruth Dewitt spent
a few days in Ft. Wayne

last week with relatives

and friends.

David and Chad Colbert

and Rodney Horne of Ft.

Wayne were Wednesday,
overnight guests of Mr.

and Mrs. Howard Horn.

Mr. and Mrs. Mike Col-

bert and sons and Rod-

ney Horne spent a few

days of his. vacation
with Mr. and Mrs. Don

Colbert of Akron and

were Thursday callers

of her parents, Mr. and

Mrs. Howard Horn.

Mr. and Mrs. Howard

Horn spent Sunday after-

noon and evening in Elk-

hart with Mr. and Mrs.

Howard Clipp.

Calvin VandeVaude of

California was a recent

guest of his aunt and

uncle, Mr. and Mrs. Her-

bert Adams.

Mrs. Bessie Bowser and

son Adam and family were

Friday supper guests of

the Boyd Blues and Sat-

urday supper guests =
the Paul Blues.

Adam Blue family left
Monday morning for their

home in California after

visiting here and in

Michigan with friends

and relatives for sev-

eral weeks.

Mr. and Mrs. Wm. Hat-

field and three child-

ren have moved into the

Ora Tucker res idence

which they purchased re-

cently.
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Rush

and Barbara and Bill

were Sunday guests of

Mr. and Mrs. W. E. Fow-

ler.

Mrs. Mary Barkman was

a Friday afternoon vis-

itor of her sister, Mrs.

Tessie Anderson.

Roger Utter, Peru, was

a Thursday supper gue
of Mr. and Mrs. Hap Ut-

ter.

Mr. andMrs. J. Emmett

King of West Liberty,
Ohio spent Sunday with

their son and his fam-

ily, Mr. and Mrs. Darr-

ell King.

{TEMS OF THE WEEK

Lake, Colo. attending
the Colorado state muz-

zle loader match.

Nine young people of
the Church of Christ en-

joyed a party at the

home of Greg, Janie and

Sally Witham Friday eve-

Mrs. Mary Barkman visit- ning. Refreshments of

ed Mrs. Eve Laird re- ice cream, cake, pie and

cently at the Merry Man- hot dogs and potatoes
or Rest Home near War- were served.

saw. Betty and Melva

Mrs. Chester Smith and

Mrs. Linus Borton and

sau visited Maudie mrs. Mabel Wilson re-

Graham. turned home Monday from

Mike and Rex Yazel visiting relatives in

Marion, Ashland and Co-

lumbus, Ohio.

THRIF

spent Last week at Grand

Richelieu 4 oz.

MUSHROOM

can pieces and stems

3/31

Elf 25 oz. jar

Go Valu APPLE SAUCE 3/$1

Elf 15 oz. can

TOMAT SAUC 5/31
Richelieu 46 oz. can

PINEAPPLE JUICE 39¢
E sxexsce..

Borden

Potat 23: cnton orp Boxes soe

ORANGE B Margarin
Lae

wd Ge
HIG DRINK -&q

= 3 /89° =i CH eesze enon

Eif Oil...
0...

ae out Qor
Fabri Softener. ...69¢

Bordens gal.

2 MILK

Webers 14 lb. loaf

WHITE BREAD 5/51

carton

3/79¢ NIGHT O DAYTIME

Introducing two more

HI-C DRINKS  3/89¢
trawberry or Lemon Lime’

along with the Orange

Hi-C this week

SPECIAL DISPLAYS O MERCHANDIS

THROUGHO THE STORE

«A

TRY OU DELICIOUS SALAD

Potato Salad Your Choice

Macaroni Salad 49¢

Cole Slaw pint

4 LB. 99¢

ALL PURPOS U.S. #1

«& OTATO«Si
19,

L_—

FRES PEACHE

SUNKIS

Red Plums. ... - .
39¢

SEES MI VALENICA

ne ORA
Gabhage......- .10¢

DOz.

$1.49 BOX

Gene A. Merley and son

Larry of Madison, Wis.

are spending several

days in northern Canada

fishing. Gene is the

son of Isrella Merley,
formerly of near Men-

tone.

Tammy, Timand J. Todd

Montel of Cherokee Vill-

age, Arkansas are vis-

iting friends and rela-

tives in the area for

two weeks. This was the

children&#39;s first jet
plane ride. They were

accompanied by their

mother, Mrs. Dick Daw-

son, who visited at the

home of her parents, Mr.

and Mrs. Blaine Bowen,
No. Manchester, before

returning to Cherokee

Village.

Mr. and Mrs. Harry
Sullivan visited the

Dann Johnsons at Kokomo

Sunday and had dinner

at Laughner&#3 Cafeteria.

Mr. and Mrs. Larry Sull-

ivan and daughter of

Indianapolis were after-

noon callers.

ONE- SHOPPIN
...SAVES TIME &a MONEY

COM HELP TH CHAMBE OF COMMER HAVE ANOTHE SUCCESSFU PROMOTION

California Peaches - probably one of the
best peach offers we will have

ELBERTA PEACHE

Aires assorted

PRINTED FACIAL TISSUE

Elf Irregular 3/89¢

4 BOXE $1

STER

3 PRIZES T B GIVEN

DRAWIN SATURDAY NIGHT

COM IN AND SIGN U FO FREE DOO

PRIZES. NOTHING T BU JUST REGI-

WIENERS Dinner Bell all meat PKG. 79¢

MINUTE STEAK

BACON

BOILED HAM

BEEF LIVER
Ossian Old Fashioned Smoked

RING BOLOGNA

SMOKED PORK CHOPS

Shop early and avoid the crowds. Park the

car wherever you can.

will see that your groceries are taken out

for you.

ka
ood,

MENTONE

Shop Mentone, the downtown shopping center.

Make one-stop shopping a habit.

Saves time and money.

Open until 8 p.m. Friday and Saturday

Closed Sunday.

Attend the church of your choice.

Platter Style

SLICING BOLOGNA cctricn ta 89¢ |

RIB STEAKS Cook-out special LB sje

iB 99¢

tp 69¢

tp $f29

iB 69¢

ia 95¢

iB $09

Our carry-out boys



Mr. and Mrs. Bill Bal-
mer and Mr. and Mrs. Fred

D. Haney, Sr. entertain-
ed a group of Gilead-Macy

teachers at the Haney
home on Sunday. After a

bounteous cooperative
dinner the group enjoyed

games and visiting. Pre-

sent beside the hosts

and hostesses were Janet

Balmer, Denise, Allen,
Tim and Sarah Mishler,

Theresa, Jon and Steve

Deilhman, Janice Rapp,
Joy Pippinger, Ruth Rob-

bins, Nondice Eikenbery,
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Fri-

end, Mr. and Mrs. Neil

Brookmier, Mr. andMrs.

Charles Mishler, and

Marabel See.

Mr. and Mrs. Robert

Hart, Kim and Lynn of

Warsaw were recent call-

ers at the Con Shewman

home.

On Sunday, Mr. and Mrs.
Eldon Cumberland and My-
lin and Mr. and Mrs. Max

Cumberland, Greg, Janet,
Gloria and Jerry enjoyed
dinner at the Honeywell
Memorial Center in Wab-

ash in honor of Judy&#
birthday.
Tammy Smalley and Tina

Beth May spent Saturday
night and Sunday with

Kathy Haney.
On Sunday evening the

members of the Builders’
Class hosted a surprise
birthday party in honor

of Rev. Peter Hanstra&#39;s
76th birthday. The group
sang &quot; Birthday&qu to

him when he entered the

room and was then pre-
sented a birthday cake

and gifts of the Living
Bible and pen. Homemade

ice cream and cake was

served to all.

Mrs. Carl Eaton and
Mrs. Harold Miller enjoy-

ed shopping in Warsaw on

Saturday afternoon.

Mrs. Esther Perry cal-
led at the home of Mr.
and Mrs. Don Herendeen
and Dennis of Lafayette
on Saturday where she

picked up Lt. Col. and
Mrs. Dwight Groninger
and family, who arrived

on Friday evening in

Indianapolis from Te-

hran, Iran. They will
be spending some time

with her mother. He will
be released from ser-

vice as of July 3lst.
Brad and Melissa Buch-

er are spending some

time with their grand-
parents, Mr. and Mrs.

Ed Bucher.

Barbara Ault of Ro-

chester is spending a

few days with Debra We-

ber. Barbara is a for-
mer resident of the Be-

aver Dam community.
On Sunday, Mr. and

Mrs. Maurice Haney hos-

Beaver Dam Area News
MRS. CON SHEWMAN

ted a family birthday
dinner at Clinker&#39;s Lake

honoring Kathy and Kev-

in&#39 birthdays. Guests

were Mr. and Mrs. Ger-

ald Clinker and Wilma,
Mrs. Buddie Butts and

Peggy, Wayne Balmer,
Phil Adams, Tammy Smal-

ley, Tina May, Kevin,
Kathy, and Keith Haney

and the host and hostess.

Mr. and Mrs. Don Her-

endeen and Dennis of

Lafayette and Lt. Col.

and Mrs. Dwight Groning-
er, Keith and Anne were

Sunday dinmer guests of

Mrs. Esther Perry.
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Bur-

kett of Argos were Sun-

day evening callers at

the home of Mr. and Mrs.
Kenneth Walters and Li-

sa.

Mr. and Mrs. Dorris

Harrold, Dick and Shar-

on, and Dr. Dick Sommers
of Silver Lake were Sun-

day dinner guests of Mr.
and Mrs. Ernest Harold.

Mrs. Leo Adams and

Mrs. Gertrude Ball att-

ended their granddaugh-
ter and great-granddau-
ghter, Beth Ann Adams&#
third birthday supper

on Saturday evening at

the home of her parents,
Mr. and Mrs. Donnie Ad-

ams and family of Jim-

town.

Mr. and Mrs. Walter

Weber, Pat, David, and
Debra hosted a cook-out

Sunday evening in honor
of Debra&#39; birthday.

Guests were Mrs. Rick

Sechrist, Mr. and Mrs.
Max Blocher and Ken of

North Manchester, Mr.
and Mrs. James Bowell
and Mr. and Mrs. Dave

Sayger and son of Roch-

ester.

Dr. and Mrs. Robert

Hattery, Angela and Mike
of Rochester, Minn. are

spending a few days with
her parents, Mr. and
Mrs. Robert Sittler.

Mrs. Ed Bucher and
Mr. and Mrs. Ronnie Ma-

lott spent Monday in
Grand Rapids, Michigan
where they visited Mr.

Frank Welch.
Mr. and Mrs. Robert

Heighway spent a few

days last week visiting
their daughter, Mr. and

Mrs. Larry Wilson, Den-

nis and Duane of Mont-

gomery, Indiana.
Mr. and Mrs. Mitchell

Tucker and Jeff attend-
ed the Donnelley Company

picnic at the Warsaw

fairgrounds on Sunday.
Miss Martha Whitten-

berger and Mr. Dick

Coppes of Atwood were

dinner guests on Monday
of her parents, Mr. and
Mrs. Dick Whittenberger
and Jon.

Pre-stretched Canvas,

423 E. 9th St.

SMITH-ALSOP PAINT AND VARNISHES

Sale on certain paints

GRUMBACHER ART SUPPLIES
‘ EVERYTHING FOR

Stretcher Strips and Canvas

Acrylic Oil and Water Colors

ROCHESTER PAINT AND WALLPAPER
Rochester -

)

ARTIST&quot;

this week.

THE

Ph. 223-6880

Mrs. Gerald Smalley,
Tammy, Gary, and Cara

Jo and Mrs. Wayne Smal-

ley, Chris and Lori va-

cationed in Ohio last

week. They visited

Kings Island at Cincin-

nati and Sea World near

Cleveland.

Jay and Jeff Feldman

spent a few days last

week with their grand-
parents, Mr. and Mrs.

Wayne Lynch of Claypool.
The boys both took part
in the Leesburg Days
parade.

Mrs.

Clunette

Joe Yeiter of

spent Tuesday
with her parents, Mr.

and Mrs. Elmer Hoffman.
On Sunday, Gerald and

Wayne Smalley took their

sons, Gary and Chris to

Conservation Camp at

McClure Lake.

Recent callers at the

home of Mrs. Bess Bidel-

man were Mr. and Mrs.

Ned Heighway, Ginger,
Amy,
and Mrs. Ernest Hamil-

ton of South Bend, Mrs.

Con Shewman, Ron and

Jennifer Jo, and Rev.
Peter Hanstra.

Tuesday evening a sur-

prise birthday party in
honor of Don Smalley

was given at the home
of Mr. and Mrs. Don Smal-

ley, by his family.
Those attending were Mr.

and Mrs. Gerald Smalley,
Tammy and Cara Jo, Mr.
and Mrs. Wayne Smalley,
Lori and two girlfriends

and Mr. and Mrs. Mitch-
ell Tucker and Jeff,

and Mrs. Lena Igo. Ice

cream and cake was en-

joyed by all.

Mr. and

Feldman, Jay,
Jerrod, Mr.
David Feldman

and Mr. and

Feldman, Tony and Ther-
esa attended the 39th
Feldman reunion at Nap-

panee on Sunday.

Mrs. John

Jeff, and

and Mrs.

and Dana,
Mrs. Jim

Mr. and Mrs. Marvin
Lantz of Urbana, Ohio

spent Friday evening
with Mr. and Mrs. Dail
Barber.

Mr. and Mrs. Dail Bar-

ber, Dr. Richard Sommers
and Sharon Harrold had

dinner Saturday evening
at Rozella Ford Golf
Course Restaurant and
attended the &qu The

Town&qu performance at the

Wagon Wheel Play House.

and Heather, Mr.

=

-| AUCTION SERVICE

BEAVER- DAM GIRLS

AND BOYS 4-H CLUB

On Saturday, July 15,
a large group of members,

leaders, and parents
attended the annual

tour of the Beaver Dam

Boys and Girls Agricul-
ture 4-H Club.

Throughout the day,
they visited each mem-

ber&#39; home to see their

projects.
A bounteous carry-in

dinner was enjoyed at

noon at the Akron park.
Following the tour,

the group enjoyed water-

melon and muskmelon at

the home of their lead-

er, Dorris Harrold and

a business meeting fol-

lowed, conducted by
Lana Scott.

Pledges to the Ameri-

can and 4-H flags were

given by Gary Smalley,
and Steve Swick.

Mark Weller read

secretary&#39 report
Deanna VanCleave

songs.
The meeting was ad-

journed with the repeat-
ing of the Lord&#39; Pray-
er.

- Ron Shewman,

the
and

led

Reporter

FARM-HOUSEHOLD- IQU |

, Ph. Akron 893-4972 i

_MR. THRIFTY SAYS:

ry

THE TIME IS NOW.

deposits

-to save for that
exciting winter vacation trip or

your next-summer trip with regular
into your VACATION FUND

Farmers State Bank.
from each paycheck can make your
fond travel dreams come true.

Gu
Bertha May Guy, 88,

R. 5, Warsaw, died at

her home early Wednes-

day morning.
A lifetime resident

of the area, she was

born at Burket on June

29, 1884, the daughter
of William and Martha

Skinner Kuhn. She was

married to Marion Guy
on Nov. 29, 1908 in War-

saw. He survives.
Also surviving are

three sisters, Mrs.
Frank (Lavina) Stickli-

er, Miller&#39;s Merry Man-

or, Warsaw, Mrs. Riley
(Elsie) Shoemaker, War-

saw; Mrs. Roxie Jones,
Prairie View Nursing

Home.

Funeral services will
be conducted at 2 p.m.
Friday at the King Me-

morial Home, Mentone,
with the Rev. Edward

Irvine officiating. Bur-
ial will be in the Pal-

estine cemetery.
Friends may call at

the funeral home after
2 p.m. Thursday.

A man&#3 real worth is
determined by what he

does whenhe has nothing
to do.

MEN REALLY UNDERSTA WOME
ITS JUST CHEAPER To MAKE
BELIEVE You Don&#

at

Regular saving

Mrs. Edy Barber and
Farmers State

Mrs. Judy Wisecup spent ———==Ban k
Tuesday afternoon in MENTONE INDIANA
Fort Wayne.

;
MEMBER F.D.I.C.

i P
MENTONE/ AKRON NEWS
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PICNICS - OUTINGS - REUNIONS
All

do the cooking.

great outings for our delicious chicken.

If it’s a bad day to cook - let the Colonel

We will still have picnic

packs until August 13.

out of the house and on tod your picnic.

KENTUCKY FRIED CHIC KEN
915 East Ninth -

STEVEN STUTZMAN,

Set us help get you

Rochester
Manager OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK

11 A.M. to 9 PLM.

v



Youth League
& Winners in the Mentone

Youth League candy sales
announced recently were

Larry Wood and Herbie

8, King, each of whom was

at presented a glove by
s-

Dennis Anderson, chair-
man of the board.

nt
Baseballs were award-

ais
ed each member of the

me
: two winning teams, the

er
Orioles and

_

the White

na Sox.

as Proceeds fromthe can-

uy dy sale will go toward

a purchasing new uniforms

with 20 new uniforms

lready in use.me a y
WHITE SOX, front row, from left: Rick Amburgy,

a Anyone wishing to pur- Steve Holloway, Paul Cole, Herbie King, Jimmy
i- chase more of the candy Swihart, Len Bridert. Second row: Dan She therd,
Lt may do so during the ORIOLES, one of the top-selling Mentone yout Swihart, Len Bridert. Second row: Dan Shepherd,
ey :

Mentone Festival Friday League teams, include, front row, from the left:
pichard Davis, Charles Rockhill, Tom Shepherd,

om and Saturday. Todd Leckrone, Michael Smith, Mark Yates, Rex Charlie Jamison, Robert Senff. Back row, coach-

Sy Laughlin. Second row: Todd Stokes, Kenny Heding-
es: Bob Holloway, Clayton Holloway, Steve Rife.

ng ton, Dan Roberts, David Stavedahl, Chris Peter-
. Flower Show son, Scott Wallis. Coaches in the back row are

B dD Haney.
11 Set In Rochester wceh Barren and Seng seney

o The annual flower show
Life first appeared on earth = ce —

rd tou Garden Club of Roch- —-_ = =

v-

;

ester will be held Aug.
2 at the First Baptist1-

: Churchwith the show be- TIARA EXCLUSIVE
ing open to the public

2
“ . 3

at from 2:30 until 8 p.m.
Tiara glassware is something new in the

er party plan.

Gifts for the hard to buy for or

=

WEDDING PHOTOS i

someone who has everything.

+
Earn merchandise with our liberal

fi PORTRAITS
percentages and bookings.

a Iso have ‘Club’? parties.
ng Fincher Photos e also h

h Oe atten
YVONNE WARE DENNIS ANDERSON is shown as h presented m

56 NORTH BROADWAY to the two top candy salesmen, from the left,

PERU INDIANA 473-4328 410 No. Broadway, Mentone Phone 353-3115
Larry Wood and Herbie King

FOR 22 YEARS ——

OF ENJOYABLE

SERVICE

As our special way of saying ‘‘ Thanks&#39 we invite you to be our guests

p-—-—-—-——-—--- --- -—- -- - - - - -

:

|

Register Now For Drawing JUL 28 - 29
PRIZES:

case of Kendall GTI oil, 3 sets AC spark

plugs, 2 Cool Seats, 6 cans autDdD wax, 10 Free Refreshments
cans penetrating oil, tap and die set,

utility saw set. Free Gift For Everyone
No purchase necessary

Free Refreshments

Name ee

Address

|
|

Telephone

_

e

ise —

Mentone Phone 353-4355



Akron Cheerleaders

Attend Workshop

Akron High School&#39;s

junior varsity and var-

sity cheerleaders at-

tended Vincennes Univer-

sity&#3 cheerleaders&#39;

workshop July 9-14,
joining 800 girls from

159 squads from five

states.

During the workshop,
the girls attended var-

ious classes, studying
mass cheers, tumbling,
pom-pom and jumping.

Junior varsity cheer-

leaders are Dana Weaver,
Debbie Hunter and Adele

Cumberland. They re-

ceived one honorable
mention and three out-

standing ribbons.

a.

Peters

Paintin
TONY PETERS

858-2433

The varsity cheerlead-

ers, Linda Earl, Terry
Fisher, Peggy Woolley,

Rene Rager and Melinda

Hartzler, competed a-

gainst 24 squads of five

girls and were awarded

two outstanding and

three excellent ribbons.
On Wednesday night,

the varsity squad was

honored with a special
award, the Spirit Stick,
which is given to the

most spirited squads.
Eight sticks were given
with both Akron squads
sharing the special hon-

or.

The girls returned

home with a great deal
of enthusiasm for an

€ Births
™= @*@ «&lt;2 «&gt; «=

Mr. and Mrs. Gene

Hammond, Geneva, Ohio,
are parents of an eight
pound, one ounce boy
born July 25 at 3:30 p.

m. The baby has been
named Terry Gene. The

maternal grandparents
are Mr. and Mrs. Russell

Swihart, Akron, and pa-
ternal grandmother is
Nellie Slusser, Akron.

Mr. and Mrs.

Utter, R. 6, Rochester,
are parents of a son,

Anthony Devon, born July
17 at Woodlawn hospital.

Grandparents are Larry

Devon

Blum, Tex. The patern-
al grandfather is Dean

Utter, Athens.
A six pound five and

one half ounce daughter
born July 18 in Wood-
lawn hospital toMr. and
Mrs. Dave Day. R. 1, Ro-

ann, has been named Kim-

berly Elaine. Grandpar-
ents are Mr. and Mrs.
Gail Hartman, Akron; Wm.

Day of Roann and Mrs.
Ella Day of Wabash.

Mr. and Mrs. Asa R.

Brofford, Akron, are

parents of a seven pound
seven ounce son, Aaron

Wade, born July 17 at

Woodlawn hospital. The

grandparents are Mr. and

Mrs. Ned J. Smith, R. 2,
Akron, and Mr. and Mrs.

outstanding Flyer seas- Ashley of Woodburn, Ore. Asa Brofford, R. 1, Ak-

on. and Mrs. Nina Ashley, ron.

Attend BSU Journalism Workshops

Two journalism stu-

dents fromKosciusko Co.

are attending the sev-

enth annual Ball State

University High School
Journalism Workshops.
They are Mark Brown,

a junior at Mentone High
School, son of Mr. and

Mrs. Wm. Brown, R. 5,
Warsaw, and Teresa Yaz-

el, daughter of Mr. and

Mrs. Harold Yazel, Men-

tone, a senior at Men-

tone High School.
James Yunker, Workshop

director, reported that
773 high school journa-

lists have registered to

attend the workshops,

HELP BUILD

OPPORTUNITY

Do you help

Pave big

Piven ctr Con make cen

muat-ot-towny shoppin Crip

Yeu adhd mere Somerete and

ssphalt te bres Gey streets

And overs time vou shop

Out of Geen sou take casas
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COMMUNICATE CONFIDENCE, SHOP AT HOME

AKRO EXCHAN
ite, Land

AKRON.INDIANA

that will continue from

July 16 through August

Sponsored locally by
Ball State&#39;s Center for

Journalism, the work-

shops are housed in St-

udebaker Residence Halls

YOUTH
TRAVEL
ABROAD

WHAT
TO KNOW

BEFORE
YOU GO

This booklet just published b the

U.S Departmen o! State provides nelpful
information for young Americans traveling
abroad — for fun, cultural exchang work

or study programs
Tells what you need to know about

passports, visas, travel regulations.
immunization requirements. charter flights

study programs, currency exchange and

travel in Eastern Europe Provides advice on

how to stay out of trouble. but also how to

find hel if you don&#

Fo sale by the Superintenden of

Documents. U.S. Government Printing
Office, Washington, D C. 20402. Send

check or money order for 20 cents and ask

for “Youth Travel Abroad’. P.O. Stock

No 4400-1416. Catalog No. S1-71:263
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AKRON,

on the university camp-
us. High school stu-

dents from Alaska, New

York, Virginia, So. Car-

olina, Kentucky, Lowa,
Illinois, Michigan, West

Virginia, Louisiana, New

Jersey, Wisconsin and

Indiana have registered
for the courses.

Directing the year-
book division of the

workshop for the fifth
consecutive year isCol.

Charles E. Savedge,
headmaster and yearbook
advisor at Augusta Mil-

itary Academy, Ft. De-

fiance, Va, He is also

president of the Colum-
bia Scholastic Press Ad-

visers Association.
John W. Graft, Marion

High School yearbook and

newspaper advisor, heads
the school newspaper

staff. In charge of the

photography section is

Joe Glowacki, Conners-

ville. He is also vice

president of the Imiana
Association of School

A friend is a person
who takes you to lunch,

even though you are non-

deductible.

Epitaph on the Med-

ford, Ore., grave of a

hypochondriac: &q told

you I was sick.&qu

NEW WELLS

NEW PUMPS

WELLS REPAIRED

Call

Homer Fear

AKRON 893-4681
or

AKRON 893-4174

MOTOROLA

QUASAR

TELEVISION

wus20

237 (meas. diag.) Quasar I!

Color TV. Contemporary style
cabinet crafted from genuine
walnut veneers and select

hardwood solids with oil

walnut finish

Special Prices

on this model

We service what we sell

McHENRY
TIRE SERVICE

Corner of Walnut and

Slaybaugh Streets in Akron

OPEN

Wednesday & Saturday
9 a.m. to 4 p.m.

Akron - Phones - Huntington
393-4411 356-0813

Broadcasters.

Monday thru Friday a.m. to 5 p.m.

MENTONE, INDIANA

Saturday a.m.

Crai Weldi & Mfg. Inc.

to 11:30 a.m.

PHONE 219-353-5812

Sonoco Products Compa
HAS OPENINGS FOR PROD WORKERS

Excellent Vacation Plan
Excellent Insurance Program

Nine Paid Holidays
Apply At Office

8:00 A.M. TO 5:00 P.M., MONDAY THRU FRIDAY

8:00 A.M. TO NOON ON SATURDAY
AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYER

PEELE VERNER REG 4 OCC uN a a a
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ERIE-LACKAWANA freight car jumped the track in

Akron Monday afternoon and attempted to run on

the street, with fairly good success as the bro-

ken blacktop shows. Workmen spent several hours

getting the car back on the tracks.

Amish Acres Sets Art Festival
Historic Amish Acres

in Nappanee will pre-
sent the 10th annual Art

Festival Thursday thru

Sunday, August 10-13, 9

a.m. until dusk daily.
The four-day week-end

was originated by the

Pletchers of Nappanee
as a local sidewalk art

exhibit. The event ex-~

panded each year and has

now grown into a full-

fledged festival of art,
entertainment, food and

attractions for the wh-

ole family. This is the

third year the festival

has been held at the

farm, an 80-acre tour-

ist attraction develop-
ed around a_ restored

Amish house and farm,
which now includes a

FOLEY’S
JEWELERS

ROCHESTER

for

LeCoultre Watches

family style restaurant,

gift shop and bakery.
Ms. Jane Allen, art

correspondent for the

Chicago Tribune, has
been selected to judge
this year&#3 competition.

Ms. Allen is currently
president of the Chicago

New Art Association and

a member of the Execu-

tive Board of the Na-

tional Art Association.
She was co-curator of a

photographic show, &quot;C

cago Like It Is and Was&q
and has authored a com-

prehensive article on

the Soviet Union Arts

and Crafts exhibit in

Chicago Tribune Maga-
zine.

Ms. Allenwill present
over 80 cash awards in

adult, student and chil-
dren&#39; divisions, total-

ing more than $1,000 to

artists in the competi-
tion, featuring a $200
Best of Show purchase
prize. Nearly 1,000
paintings are expected,
representing the work

of over 300 artists.

Nearly 200 artists and

AKRON 893 7013

9

RTIN
FEEDS

“Feeds You Can Trust”

PIG STARTER

PIG START AND GROW

MILK REPLACER

DAIRY SUPPLEMENT

AVAILABLE AT

THOMPSON’S

FEE & GRAI
CHILI 317-863 2411

craftsmen are expected
to establish booths of-

fering their wares and
works for sale in a mar-

ket atmosphere.
In addition, many oth-

er activities of inter-

est to the whole family

E& &a

Frida and Saturda
JULY 28 and 29

Sg nae a Ta

are planned, including of the Pennsylvania Du-
@ puppet show, a sports tch table.

car rallye, barbershop
quartets, plays, square

dancing and many food
stands, including some

AKRON/MENTONE NEWS
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that specialize in the

sweets and soursseven

BARGAINS - BARGAINS - BARGAINS - BARGAI
Inside the store. and out

Ma tag

as low as

606 Pair

as low as

MAYTAG
SPECIAL

Completely Automatic Washer

WASHERS - DRYERS

This economy- May
tag pair gives you high
price features

. . .
but at

a lower cost. Don& forget
that famous Maytag de-

pendability

washer with matching dryer

$5395

ROMIN ELECTRI INC.

$249%

Ma Built-
Dishwasher

Mayta dishwashers ge your dishe sparklin
clean without pre- becaus onl Mayta
has two full-size spray arms, one on top, one on

the bottom plu a center spray nozzle and the
exclusive Mayt Micro- filter which

trap the smallest of food particle
. . .

keep
them from redepositi on clean dishes.

Dishwasher - W 400

-- while they last -

$2499close out at

Maytag Food Waste

Disposers
Insist on quie and dependabl dispos oper-
ation th grind all type of food wastes. The
exclusive Mayta Positive Pressure water seal
protects agains the bigges singl cause of
dispos failure - water leaks to the motor.

Garbage Disposals 95
as low as

879

MENTONE 353-3905



News Of Interest To Homemakers
BY ANN HANCOOK

Area Extension Agent,

Poor food handling
practices in the home

often cause illness in

the family, even though
the foods were safe to

eat when purchased or

just prepared,
Outbreaks of illness

from food contaminated

by harmful bacteria are

especially common during
hot summer months when

perishable foods are

carried on picnics and
cookouts without proper

cefrigeration.
To avoid the spread

of bacteria thoroughly
clean all dishes, uten-

sils and work surfaces
with soap and water af-
ter each use. Bacteria

can be destroyed by
rinsing utensils and

work surfaces with chl-
orine bleach in the

proportion recommended
on the package. Cutting
boards, meat grinders,

blenders and can openers
particularly need this

protection.
Staph is the most com-

mon type of food poison-
ing. This bacteria

grows profusely between
the temperatures of 44°
and 115° F. Symptoms
of the illness include

vomitting, diarrhea,
and abdominal cramps.
Generally this is a mild

illness and the person
infected believes he

had had the flu. Staph
poisoning can

_

be prev-
ented by keeping cold

foods cold and hot food
hot.

Salmonellae a more

severe food poisoning
can be transmitted by

several methods includ-

ing household pets.
Homemade ice cream made
with cracked eggs that
are not cooked is often

a cause of salmonellae

poisoning.

Cooked meats, gravies
and meat dishes held

without proper refrig-
erationcan be the cause

of Clostridium Perfring-
ess poisoning. The

symptoms include nausea

without vomitting, di-
arrhea and acute stomach

inflammation. The vic-
tim is usually well a-

gain within twenty-four
hours.

The rarest and dead-
liest type of food

poisoning is botulism.
The fatality-. rate is

high, in the United Sta-

tes about 65 percent.
Botulism spores grow a

produce toxin in the
absence of oxygen, such

as in a sealed contain-

er. Home canned foods

are usually the source

of this illness. Green
beans are most often

the source. Never use

a hot water bath to can

green beans, usea pres-
sure canner. If you have

used a hot water bath

for beans in the past
and have never had any
problems you have been

lucky. Botulism doesn&#39;
cause the food to smell

or look spoiled.
Be especially careful

during the hot summer

months to protect your
family against food
borne illnesses. When

attending picnics and

carry in dinners, keep
cold foods cold and hot
foods hot.

Recipe: The
this week comes

recipe
from

Kosciusko County

the Chit Chat Club. This
is the chicken salad that

was served at the Pres-

idents Council meeting.

HOT BAKED CHICKEN SALAD

cups chicken, chopped
cups celery, chopped
cup almonds, chopped
cup salad dressing or

mayonnaise
tsp. salt

tsp. onion, minced
T. lemon juice
cup cheese, grated
cup potato chips,

crushed

hard cooked eggs,
chopped
Combine chicken, cel-

ery, almonds, salad

dressing, salt, lemon
juice and onion. Pour
into a greased casser-

ole dish. Mix remaining
ingredients. Sprinkle

Over casserole. Bake
in 450° F. for 10 min-

utes. Yield - 6 serv-

ings.

Pir er PIC N NSnN

PAC Meeting Attended by 17

Seventeen ladies at-

tended the weekly meet-

ing of Akron&#39;s Pounds

Away Club Wednesday ev-

ening.
Each lady was given a

chart to test her will-

power strength. These
&quot;T Your Strength&qu

charts will be filled
in each week as weight

losers attain their

goals. As each pound
is lost aone pound sec-

tion or two pound sec-

tion will be colored in
until finally they have

won the battle and can

ring the bell at’ the

top for a new figure!
The best loser for

the week was Donna Loer

with a loss of five
pounds.

Discussion followed
with members suggesting
that close consideration

be given when drinking
low calorie pop. Often

times, some have as many
calories as regular pop.

Also, a sugar. substi-
tute was suggested in-

stead of sugar for iced
tea and other Liquids

and foods.

Measurements were tak-

en and will be retaken
each month, pictures
were taken of new mem-

bers and kept and insix
months will be taken a-

gain for members to see

In and

MENTONE

ED i.

Special

SWIM SUITS -

SWIMMING POOLS -

& MANY,

MILLER HARDWARE & LUMBER

«

Bargains
out of our store

FANS

GLASSWARE

MANY MORE ITEMS

Phone 353-3005

the change a constant

diet can make. Exercises

were conducted for those
who wished to partici-
pate.

The Pounds Away Club

meets every Wednesday
at p.m. in the Akron

library basement. Gue-

sts are welcome.

Showe Honors Lester Whites

Mr. and Mrs. Lester
White Jr. were guests of
honor at a bridal show-

er Saturday evening at

the Olive Bethel Church
of God.

The Whites were recent-

ly married and now live
in the Bidwell Trailer

Court in Akron. Mr.
White is the grandson

of the late Andrew Wh-

ite and is a nephew of
Charles and Fletcher

White.
Guests were Mesdames

Carrie Helterbridel,
Mildred Kindig, Rose-

mary Kindig, Juana She-

etz, Helen Beigh, Bertha

White, Thelma Safford,
Lillie Chambers, Zelda

White, Beverly Sriver,
Minnie Ellison, Marie
Dawson and the guest of

honor, Beth White.

JEWELRY -

GRAB BAGS

Romine Electric Bldg.

GIFT ITEMS

Coune Hall Shop

Those sending gifts
but who were unable to

attend were Sally Lein-

inger, Helen Nichols,
Aletha Cox and Helen,
Pauline Claxton, Freda

Ault and Edith Dixon.

q
otAR BAl

916 FRANKLIN ST.

ROCHESTER, IND.

“yorognn
WEDDING-PORTRAIT-COMMERCIAL

PHONE 223-2833

SAVINGS ‘and SECURITY.

GO TOGETHER

at

FARMERS STATE BANK

Mentone, Indiana

Since 1892

ENTO Da V
JULY 28 - 29TH

| 8 - 2 ec LIVING ROOM SUITES

2- 2pc LIVING ROOM SUITES 33
+ FREE GIFT

25°, OFF

/, OFF

10 RECLINERS sy BURRIS 20 - 25° OFF

LAMPS & TABLES

10%, - 20% - 530° OFF

Measure your needs and bring them

along for cash and carry prices.

FURNITUR

So

CARPET REMNANTS

CARPE

112 W. Main St., Mentone, Ind. 46539 Phone 353-3825
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Focus on Sickle Cell Anemia
Attention throughout

the state is being fo-
cused on the treatment

of sickle cell anemia.
The Ft. Wayne Journal

Gazette&#39;s Sunday paper
contained an article a-

bout the work being done
in that city to focus

attention on the treat-

ment of the disease and

pictured former Akron
resident Dixie Arter as

one of the concerned

citizens who hopes to

organize a town meeting
for the entire community
to discuss what

-

needs
to be done in Ft. Wayne
about the disease, She

is working with the

Neighborhood Services

Association,
A new center for the
treatment of exception-

ally difficult sickle
cell anemia cases has

been established at Ri-

THIS NEWSPAPER

TAKEN IN

NATURAL

sour

FR
give below.

A
WOLTZ

NEW

REDUC

PRICES

For

Mrs.

Mrs.

a tS
OF LOCAL

Peat
(RURAL INCLUDED)

NO OBLIGATI
PICTURES TAKEN IN FULL COLOR

wk Hel us make this a goo Feature — take

yo children to the plac and at the time

Professional Childs’ photograp from

COLOR Please dress your children to take FULL

N ADVANTAGE of COLO PHOTOGRAPHY.

You will be shown a selection of FINISHED
NATURAL COLOR PHOTOGRAPHS instead of

proofs NOTE The picture to appea in this news-

paper at a later date will be in Black and White.

Sc Prices have b greatly reduced for those
who wish to buy Our custo will truly

be amazed at our NE DISCOUNTE
IMMEDIATE DELIVERY. Com see and compare!

HERE IS THE TIME AND THE PLACE

AKRON:

MENTONE:

For appointment, call

Harold Yazel,

SEE NEWS STORY FOR ADDITIONAL DETAILS.

ley Hospital for Child-
ren at the Indiana Uni-

versity Medical Center
with a $23,000 grant
from the Indiana State
Board of Health. It
will be directed by Dr.
Robert Baehner, associ-

ate professor of pedi-
atrics at the Indiana

School of Medicine and
an authority on diseases
of the blood in chil-
dren.

Dr. Baehner said the

center would serve the
entire state asa refer-

ral center for victims

of sickle cell anemia

who are not responding
to conventional treat-

ment. The center will

serve as a diagnostic
unit in which the re-

sources of the Medical

Center can be coordinat-

ed to establish treat-

STUDI will take the pictures in

PRICE and

Tuesday, August
Lions Den

10 a.m. - 5 p.m.

appointment, call

Delmar Cumberland

893-4039

Wednesday, August 2

Mentone Town Hall
10 a.m. - 5 p.m.

353-3235

ment programs
difficult cases.

Dr. Baehner said the
disease usually can be
treated with great suc-

cess with a variety of

drugs, but the program
of treatment must be de-

veloped individually for
each patient. There is

no standard treatment
for the difficult cases,

he said.
Sickle cell anemia is

a hereditary disease
that primarily afflicts
blacks. Instead of their

normal disc shapes, red
blood cells have sickle

shapes. The misshapen
cells interfere with

each other as they flow
through the circulatory
system and fail to de-
liver sufficient oxygen

to the organs and mus-

cles,

pol
NEVER MAGE THE

BEsT SELLERS usr

UNTIL

for the

AKRON/MENTONE NEWS

July 27, 1972

Dixie Arter
.. . hopes to organize a town meeting

YARD SALE
Lots of Bargains

July 28-29, 8 a.m. - 9 p.m.
Register for drawing of three antique
Prizes. NO purchase necessary.

ISABELLA’S ANTIQUES
201 No. Franklin St. - Mentone

PHILCOMATIC™
BIG-SCREEN

23 Rectangular

COLOR
TV
with Solid State

Signal System

only

$400

GIANT TV SALE

1973 Models

Are Now On Display!
Come in and look’ at the
new models and sign up
for the free drawing!

Motorola
a1 Quasar.

PERSONAL PORTABLE TV

YOUR CHOICE $300

Philco® Portable
Rectangular Color TV
with Transistorized Solid State Signal System

BAKER’S
Electronics & Applianc

MENTONE 353-4



J Wore Artifacts,

The Fulton Co. His-

torical Society acknow-

ledges and thanks the

many people who donated

and lent historical it-

ems before and during
the Round Barn Festival.

Robert Osborn, former

Rochester resident now

of Ithaca, New York,
donated $100. Several

members made monetary
donations instead of

working.
Harvey Clarey Sr. gave

a bridle from Elbert

Clarey&#3 livery stable

in Rochester where the

fire station is now.

This bridle was worn by
one of the horses that

pulled hearses in 1907,
used by both Christ

Hoover&#39; funeral home

where Ford Motors is now

and Val Zimmerman&#39; fun-

eral home where American

Legion is now.

Strong&#3 Store, Tiosa,
donated a stove pipe ir-

on used for putting
stove pip together at

Wagoner&#39 Station, Wal-

Come on over!

PRE-
FREEZIN
SEASON
OPEN HOUSE
THIS

Come on

over Friday
and Saturday and see what
the Cat did for ‘73 Big.
patented improvements like

new internal shock ab-
sorbers. The Cat&# even

smoother! Stronger stag-
gered 2/3 cleat design. More
efficient, quieter drive

system. And

a

switch that

automatically shuts off the

engine should the throttle
stick The ‘73 Cat&# smoother

stronger. safer. sleeker!

Come on over and see all

the new 73 models They re

somethin’ to see!

WITH A’&# an
Pick out your 73 Panther

Lynx. Cheetah or Puma

during our Pre-Freezin
Season Spectacular and

we Il install a free electric
start&# Offer expires Sept
15. 1972

TELL ARCTIC. GET A
FREE NAMEPLATE!

While you&#39;r here Grab a

Tell the Cat” blank and jot
down how we can make

snowmobiling even more

tun Geta
personalized u
me plate

your t
shine

Free! Theyre all comin over

Brothers, Inc.

Diese! Injection
Service

Authorized Artic Cat

Snowmobile Sales

Mentone 353-3961

Historical

By Shirley Willard

nut and Tiosa, It is

over 60 years old and a

thing of the past, as

stove pipe now is self-

locking.
Claude Arven gave 1868

English grammar, 1857

arithmetic, and 1890 ar-

ithmetic books.

Mrs. Clarence Fletch-

er gave Richland Town-

ship school report cards

of Bert Fletcher 1896,
graduation program of

1899, 11 picture post-
cards and five tintype
pictures, 1900 souvenir

booklet of school No. 6,
1913 evangelical lesson,

anniversary souvenir of

Henry Barnhart ‘Twenty
Years as Editor&quot; in 1906

and Rochester Republican
newspaper 1903, vol. 6

of The Aldine for 1899.

Keith Walburn donated

an old thermos bottle

and 1946 newspaper clip-
pings about FDR. Roscoe

Berrier donated &quot;L
of State of Indiana

1913.&qu
Barbra Smith gave sec-

retary&#3 reports of Ro-

chester High School Alu-
mni Association 1888-
1915 and 1948-60, 1915
dues book fromRHS Alum-

ni, reservation lists
for alumni banquets 55-

57, incomplete senior

class lists 1878-1930
and 1950-60, assembly

songs, &quot;Pictorial Hist-

ory of World War I,&q and

geography book in mem-

ory of Vern Noyes. Ken-

dra and Mike Smith lent

school desk from Rich-

land Center school in

memory of Vern Noyes.
Jim Pautsch donated

drainage tiles made in

Richland Twp. and Mrs.

Helen Shadle gave Vol.
l of &quot;H Folks.&qu

The Rochester College
alumni gave two boxes of

things, including pro-
grams, blocks from side-

walk of Rochester Coll-

ege, lists of graduates
and photos, etc.

Treva Beehler donated

two books about the

death of John F. Kennedy
a wooden nickle fromRo-

chester centennial, pic-
ture postcards of old

Rochester scenes, 1943

menu and Christmas card

from Great Lakes Naval

Training Center and 1913

Eagle membership of Vern

Noyes.

Mrs. Walter McNeil
loaned a left-handed

gleaning sickle anda
barn adze,

son gave
election

Henry

Paul David-

1918 primary
poster for

Moon. Everett

Ferrill donated typed
copy of Federal Land

Grand Sales in Indiana.

Mrs. Ed Gilliland do-

nated sunbonnet, gown,
pantellettes and draw-

string slip. Mrs. Flo-

rence Cunningham gave a

copy of history of edu-

cation in Grass Creek,
taken fromold yearbook.

Mrs. Harry Rock gave red

tokens used during food

snortage in World War

It.

Mr. and Mrs. Ora Fish-

er gave Vol. 30f &quot;Y
People&#3 Union&qu 1895,

Items Donated to Museum

Myrl Lichtenwalter do-

nated Fulton school re-

gister 1915-51 and com-

mencement program 1918.

Bruce Hess donated horse

shoes with ice cleats

and pacer shoes.

Ralph Swank donated

1890 hay knife and open

ring to hook two chains

together. Ernest Be-

craft loaned stillyard
scales. Lois Wagoner
donated a mirror for

ladies restroom.

Fred McClurg donated
several books from Ind-

iana Historical Society.
Lucile Wakefield Moore

donated instruction bo-

oklet for Singer sewing
machine patented 1889.

Mrs. Margaret Kirtley
donated fish fry ticket

and two ash trays honor-

ing Charles Halleck for
silver anniversary.

Mrs. Henrietta Ferg-
uson donated &#39;Minutes

of Fulton County Board

of Health 1883-1909.
Gil Enyart donated oil

painting he made of old

farmat turn of the cen-

tury. Mrs. Clarence
Schultz donated nine old

school books dating from

1857 to 1914. Dot Smith
donated 1923 U.S. $1
bill (silver certifi-

cate).
Fulton Co. library

gave promotion, dis-

charge and death notices

for G.A.R. veterans Th-

omas J. Brady, James

ROOMY CLOSETS

ee eee ee

We Offer Maintenance

Free Features

ALUMINUM EXTERIOR

STORM WINDOWS & DOORS

MEDITERRANEAN CABINETS

FULLY CARPETED

FIBERGLASS TUB & SHOWER

ALUMINUM GUTTERS

ALL ELECTRIC HEAT

Henderson, Willard Gou-

ld, and Joseph G. Bra-

rvan, which had been

given to the library by
McClung post 95 in 1920.

Also the ledger of John

H. Young begun 1839 and

diary of David M. Ran-

nell started in 1852.

If anyone knows who do-

nated these items, ple-
ase notify Shirley Wil-

lard, 223-2352.

All of these items are

displayed in the Histor-

ical Society Museum on

Race St., Rochester,
which is open each Sat-

urday and Sunday from 2

to 5 p.m. Anyone wish-

ing to donate or lend

items may bring them to

the museum or call 223-

5089 for pick up.

The lucky people are

the ones who saved up

during the depression
so they could live thru

this prosperity.

A four-year old watch-

ed as a couple of sky
writing planes spelled

out their message with

puffs of dots and dash-

es. &quot;M come quick,&qu
the four-year old shout-

ed, “God&#39 taken up
smoking!

Rollin Smith

FURNACES

PLUMBING FIXTURES

Corner of State Roads 13 and 114

North Manchester, Indiana

than right now.

value anywhere.

Buy your home before inflation

drives prices and financing up.
The cost will never be lower

It&# a fact of life—prices will keep
going up. And that’s why it makes

good sense to buy your new National
home now, before inflation makes

waiting too costly. Once you&#3
bought your home, inflation can work

in your favor—by increasing the

value of your investment. Right now

is the best time to buy—and you&#
be getting a lot of home for your

money. Plenty of space, comfort
and convenience. Come see the

National Homes—they’re the best

If you could buy hap-
piness, there would al-

ways to those who would

try to get it wholesale.

Most people who fi-

nally get that big pro-

motion spend the first

two months wondering
how they made it. Af-

ter that they wonder how

the others made it.

Dea Man

Desig Tin
Hearin Aid
OFFERS FREE MODEL

A remarkable tiny hearing
aid has been perfected by a

man who has been hard of

hearing for nearly ten years.

This small device has no

dangling cords or separate
transmitting units and repre-

sents a new unusual design
idea in a product to restore

natural hearing.
It was developed especially

for those persons who can

hear but can’t understand. This

new hearing instrument provides
“ear-level” hearing with the

wearer picking up speech,
sounds, television and radio at

his ear. Due to the use of tran-

sistors, the user cost is extreme-

ly low.

A true life actual size replica of

one of the smallest all-in-the-ear

hearing aid ever made will be

given absolutely free to anyone

sending in this advertisement
while supply lasts. So we suggest
you write for yours now. No ob-

ligation whatsoever. Write to

A. J. Wilder, 809 Steuben St.,
Wausau, Wis, 54401.

DON&#3

WAIT

&# You

PLAN TO

BUILD

BUILDING

costs

WILL

CONTINUE

TO

RISE

EQUAL

HOUSING
OPPORTUNITIES

TINKEY

INSURANCE & REAL ESTATE
AKRON 893-4715

MORE FAMILIES LIVE IN NATIONAL HOMES THAN ANY OTHER HOMES IN THE WORLD

a
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The Tippecanoe Valley
school board granted
four hour-long inter-
views with as many arch-

itectural firms Monday
night to get their views

on a proposed high sch-
ool for the corporation.

In the order of their

appearance were repre-
sentatives of Everett

I. Brown, Indianapolis;
Fleck, Burkhart, Shrop-
shire, Boots, Reid, Day

and Associates of In-

dianapolis; The Shaver

Partnership of Salina,
Kansas with a branch in

Michigan City, and Lou-

is C. Kingscott Associ-

Champions Named
At 4-H pa
Area 4-H members earn-

ed a bevy of champion-
ships and other awards
at the startof the Ful-

4-H Fair thiston Co.

week.

DRESS REVUE WINNERS:

tions that placed first

Board Interviews Architect S emmmessens

ates of Kalamazoo, Mi.,
with a branch office in

Indianapolis.
Oliver H. Ogden and

Associates of So. Bend
is also being consider-
ed by the board, having
been hired previously

be a board to draw plans
for maintaining high
schools at Akron and at

Mentone. He presented
two sets of schematics
to the board, but no

action was taken on ei-
ther set. The board
later moved to abandon

the two-school policy
and pursue a one-school

plan and instructed Og-

Janice Secor, Henry,
and Connie Rans, also of

Henry, were dress revue

winners in suits and
formals. They will re-

present the county at

the state dress revue.

In the junior dress

revue, Brenda Burkett
was division 1 champion.

Shown wearing the crea-

in the 4-H Dress Revue

at the Fulton Co. 4-H Fair Monday night and that

qualified them for State Fair competition are

Janice Secor, suits, an

Both are from Akron.

d Connie Rans, formals.

LOTS OF ITEMS MARKED RIDICULOUSLY LOW

FOR THIS EVENT - IN AND OUT OF THE STORE.

Special 19¢ Soda

MENTONE 353-4835

THE PILL BOX

den to discontinue work
on schematics,

No decisionwas reach-
ed at Monday night&#3
meeting.

The next regular meet-

ing of the board will
be Monday, Aug. 21, at

7:30 p.m. in the super-
intendent&#39;s office.

RE
Fo SHAMPOOER

i Cleans Carpets

A EASIER! FASTER!

Historical Briefs
About America&#39; First Food

Though we eat lots of it

off the cob, out of cans, in
corn fritters and in succotash,
sweet corn only accounts for

—

a tiny fraction of America’s
Our state senator says total corn crop!

yslet &#3 vote at eight- a

een. If they are old -

enough to watch modern

movies, a little poli-
tics can&#3 hurt them.

AKRON/MENTONE NEWS

July 27, 1972

Appropriately named,
“‘hoecakes” used to be made

by baking corn meal and salt
on the blade of a hoe!

In livestock judging,
Brent Merley was first

in. the junior division,
and Mark Hartzler was

second in the senior
division.

Kevin Deardorff was

first in dairy judging
contest and Brent Mer-

ley was second.
Janice Secor received

reserve grand champion
in clothing; Jan Runkle

was grand champion in

foods; Debra Hunter won

grand champion in vet-

erinary science and
Mark Merley won reserve

champion in geology.

$ a day For Smaller Machine

DAY HARDWARE

ee

TAKE THE FAMILY OUT.

EVERYONE WILL ENJOY IT.

Mrs. Robert Runkle,
R. 1, Akron, qualified
for the State Fair in

the Homemakers Style
Show with her separates

outfit.

Merry Dee Drive-In

Mentone

MENTO FESTIV
FRIDAY - JUL 28

PANCAKE & SAUSAGE SUPPER]with MUSICAL ENTERTAINMENT

At Bank Drive-In

7:00 TRACTOR PULLJon South Broadway

6:00 — 9:00

5:30 — 7:30

Food served

PSI IOTA XI SORORITY

LITTLE LEAGUE AII Star Traveling Team

Pierceton, Leesburg, N. Webster, Mentone

PONY LEAGUE All Star Traveling Team

Milford, Syracuse, N. Webster, Mentone

SATURDAY - JULY 29
RITA PRICE SHOW — REMOTE FROM DOWNTOWN MENTONE

CHICKEN BARBEQUE

CHAMPIONSHIP PLAYOFFS

9:00 — 12:00

11:00 — 7:00

1:00

2:00 - 4:00 FIRE DEPT. WATER BALL CHAMPIONSHIPS
Mentone and Neighboring Fire Departments

2:00 ARCHERY}-— 20 yd Ope Competition
$2.50 Entry Fee — Cash Payoff by Percentage

4:00 YOU’RE INVITED TO YOUR OWN PARADE! ( mos. to 14 yrs.)
TROPHYS — RIBBONS — TREATS

PETS — TRICYCLES — BICYCLES — FLOATS

Line up Time 3:00 - 4:00

CHAMPIONSHIP BALL GAME

GOSPEL SINGERS — Next to Methodist Church (in case of rain - inside)

HAY RIDE — ALL KIDS —- ALL AGES — NO CHARGE

BINGOJ- In the Bank Drive-In

SPONSORED BY THE MENTONE CHAMBER OF COMMERCE, MENTONE, INDIANA

JUL 2 - 2



SILVER CREEK CHURCH OF GOD

Pastor - Rev. George Reser

Supt. - Max VanCleave

Church School 9:30 a.m

Morning Worship 10:30 a.m.

C.G.Y¥.A. 6:30 poem.

Evening Worship 7:30 pam

SUNDAY 12:00 noon Class 4

class party.
THURSDAY 7:30 Prayer Service

Leader: Pastor

BEAVER DAM

UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Peter Hanstra

- Alton Perry
Minister - Rev.

Superintendent

Worship Services 9:20-10:00

Sunday School 10:00-11:15

WOS.C.S.

0

- Ist Tuesday even-

ing of each month at the

Church at 7:30 peme

LADIES AID = 3rd Wednesday of

h month. There will be

ne meeting in August due

the fairs.

OMEGA CHURCH

Pastor - Kenneth Gimmi

Supt. - Emerson Burns

Sunday School 9:30 asm.

Worship Service 10:45 asm.

Evening Service 7:30 p.m.

THURS. 7:30 pem. Bible Study

Memory Verse: I am crucified

with Christ; nevertheless I

live; yet mot I, but Christ

liveth in mee Gal, 2:20

AKRON

CHURCH OF THE RRETHREN

Charles E. Zunkel, Pastor

401 Woodland Drive

orth Nawehester, Indiana

Telephone 982-2005

Church Schoot 9:30 a.m

Worship 10:30) Gems

Sermon: SOME SECRETS OF

SUCCESSFUL LIVING

Worship Leader - Jill Mere-

dith

Sony Leader = Sandra Gear-

Orwanist - Mrs. Norman Tinkey

AKRON CHURCH OF GOD

J. 0. Thomason, Pastor

Ra Bradway, Ass&#3 Pastor

Larry Klein, Supt.
Loyd Saner, Asst. Supt.

Sunday School 9:30 asme

Morning Worship 10:25 asm.

Youth Fellowship 6:30 pem

Revival Hour 7:30 pem

CHURCH ACTIVITIES

- Marionettes at

Loers 7:30 pam
Dorcas Circle

BURKET

UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Donaid €.

Burket

David

Pegry

Poyser, Pastor

491-9945

Jamison, Sr. Supt.
Eaton, Jr. Supt.

Sasi Selveslt A ems

IMAM me aces
TALMA

UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Rev. Walter R. House, Pastor

Sunday School 9:30 a.m.

Worship Service 10:45 asm.

Pastor Preaching
2nd, 4th & Sth Sundays

Special Services
lst & 3rd Sundays

FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH
MENTONE

Norman McVay, Pastor

Sunday School 9:30 A.M.

Worship Service 10:30 A.M,

Sunday Evening Service

7:30 P.M,

Thursday Prayer Meeting
7:30 P.M.

AKRON BAPTIST CHAPEL

Rev. Ro Nelson, Pastor

Now meeting on Sunday mornings

Sunday School 11:00 A.M.
Worship Service 11:30 A.M.

Evening Service 7:00 P.M,

Meeting in the Akron Lions
Club Youth Building

DISKO UNITED
METHODIST CHURCH

Rev. Peter Hanstra, Pastor
Frank Nordman, Supt.

Duane Smith, Lay Leader

Sunday School 9:30 A.M.
Worship Service 10:30 A.M,
Prayer Meeting — Tuesday a

7:00 P.M.

TIPPECANOE CONGREGATIONAL
CHRISTIAN CHURCH

John J. Sholly, Pastor
Mrs. Richard Baer, S,S, Supt.

OLIVE BRANCH
CHURCH O GOD

Sunday School

Worship Service

9:30

10:30

HARRISON CENTER
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Pastor - Rev. Herbert Edwards

9:45 G@eme

10:45 asm.
Sunday School

Worship Service

Mission Aid + Second Wednesday
evening of each month at the

church at 7:30 peme

CHURCH OF CHRIST

Mentone, Indiana

T. R. Jones, Minister

Bible Classes

Worship
9:30 a.m

10:30

Worship 7:30 Peme

MENTONE

UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Rev. Walter R. House, Pastor

Worship Service 9:30 a.m.

School 10:30 asm.

Junior Youth 6:00 peme

Senior Youth 6:00 pem.

Sunday

Deadline

Directory
PLEASE NOTE:

for Church

Farm Safety Week Set

Despite all that is

said and all that is
done to prevent farm ac-

cidents, they still oc-

cur.

That is one reason

National Farm Safety
Week, July 25-31, cont-

inues to be an important
annual event, warranting
public attention and

thoughtful considera-

tion.

A 1970 survey in 14
Indiana counties and in-

volving 2,509 farms re-

vealed that 406 acci-

dents occurred, says F,.
R. Willsey, Purdue Uni-

versity extension safe-

ty specialist. Roughly,
that&#39; one accident to

every six farms survey-
ed.

Farm machinery figur-
ed in 36 per cent of the

accident, with tractors

involved in one fourth
of these. Falls account-

ed for about three of

every 10 accidents,

Approximately 44 per
cent of those injured
required hospitaliza-
tion, and 18 per cent

of the accidents re-

sulted in fracture. Mem-

bers of the farm family
were involved in 88 per
cent of the accidents

and 73 per cent of the

injured were males.
Most accidents occur-

red in April, June and

July, the survey noted,
with Saturday the most

accident prone day.
Critical hours were 10

a.m., 2 p.m. and 5 p.m.
Accident victims by age

groups were about equa-
lly divided between four

age groups, 5-14, 15-24,
25-44 and 45-64, Will-

sey says.
This year&#3 Farm Safe-

ty Week theme is &quot;Pr
tective Equipment--Your

Defense Against Injury.&quo
So once again the em-

phasis in on preventing
accidents. Not only are

injuries painful, but

they cost time and mon-~

ey.

Here afe~ a few pro-
tective equipment sug-
gestions:

Use “hard hats&qu to

protect your head from

flying and falling ob-

jects and from bumps.
Even lightweight caps
provide some protection,

Safety glasses, gog-
gles and face shields

is Tuesday
can protect your eyes
from flying objects,

They ‘re Also particles and chemicals.
Filter masks keep

All-Stars dust, chaff and other

particles out of your
—

AKRON
Gary Smalley, Jeff lungs. Cartridge res-

Sriver and Doug Kelley pirators or gas masks
UNITEO METHODIST CHURCH

are also members of the ate recommended when you
Pastor - John E. Moore Akron Little League All are applying pesticides.

Lay Leader-Randal! Leininger Stars but were not pic- Use supplied air or

Supt. Study Program - Wayne tured in last week&#39; self-contained breathing
Cumberland

NEWS. devices in a silo or
Sunda School 9:40 -eet ene meme Cie Se manure tank or pit.
Youth Fellowship 7200 Pea.

OLIVE BETHEL CHURCH OF GOD
Rev. Harold Helterbridle FOR SALE

Minister
i

Wrs. James Etlison, Supt.
2 Tots with 40° x 36& pole building, 4 ton

bay lift, natural gas, 2’’ well, suitable

guat Senet. «(ar cas for body shop or general repair work.

Evening Worship 7:30 pew Located 2 miles west of No. Manchester.
Thurs, Bible Study 7:30 pem.

ATONE AKRON NEWS
METZGER AUCTION REALTY CO.

MENTONE ‘AKR
2

W NORTH MANCHESTER 982-6168
July 27, 1972

Ear muffs and plugs
reduce hearing damage

where long exposure to

noisy equipment is nec-

essary.
Gloves shield the

hands, rubber and plas-
tic garments can spare
the skin from ag chemi-

cals, and safety shoes

may save the feet and

toes.

Personal protective
equipment could be the

best farming investment

you ever made. Spending
a little may save a lot.

But even the best safe-~

ty equipment cannot pre-
vent an accident if not

used.

TUESDAY, AUGUST 1
Mentone Unit 106 War

Mothers will meet at

1:30 p.m. with Mrs. Dora

Norris.

WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 2

Akron Pounds Away Club
will meet in the Akron

Library basement at 7

p.m. New members and

guests are welcome.

Pink and Blue

Shower Honors

Mrs. Ralston

Mrs. Freda Witham was

hostess at a pink and
blue shower Tuesday eve-

ning in honor of Mrs.

Rick (Joann) Ralston.

After games, the guest
of honor and her son

Ricky opened the gifts.
Refreshments were ser-

ved to the Mesdames Sh-

irley Sturgess, Elaine

Bertch and Betty Horn

of Warsaw, Goldia Kess-

ler, Mary Kehoe, Esther

Wise and Cynthia, Eula

Smith and Melva and Bet-

ty, Linda Cochran, Lou-

ise Jones and Lea Ann,
Nell Decker, Grace Sull-

ivan, Pearl Horn and

Mary Barkman and_ the

Misses Ima Taylor and

Janie and Sally Witham.

Church Meeting
Is Cancelled

Announcement was made

this week of the can-

cellation of a meeting
scheduled at the Mentone

Church of Christ. Due

to Mentone _Day this

week-end, the meeting
will be postpaned until

September at a)time and

date to be “announced

later,
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There&#3

Moral

L
Here

A man was being ex-

amined for Soviet citi-

zenship.
&quot;Ify had a thousand

acres of land,&q asked
the official, &quot;wo you

give half of it to the
state?&quot;

&quot;Y said the appli-
cant.

“And if youhad a herd
of sheep, would you give

half of that to the
state?&quot;

&q

piped the

“And if you had two

pairs of pants would you

Gener Telephon
Is bein invaded b

anew cast of characters.

These friendly-
faced little charac-
ters are infiltrating

unto others as you
would have them do
unto you.

our company.
They&#3 every-

where. On our trucks

...our walls... our |
GNEto one

S

It& an inspired
idea that’s worked

turies. We think it&#3
desks.

But, we&# not worried. They& here to do

some good for us. And for you.
You see, we’re behind this invasion our-

selves. The One to One symbo is our constant

self-reminder that you, our customers, should

be treated directly and personally. On a one to

one basis.

It& sort of a spiritual revival with us. Doing

do the same for our

relations with you. After all, it takes inspired
people to do inspired work

That&# why we&# sure our ne attitude, plus
all the money General Telephon is spending
for new equipment, will result in the phone
service we all want

And, to make doubly sure, our invaders are

alway around to kee us on our toes.

ous

GENERAL TELEPHONE

The people you can talk to One to One Hy

wonders for cen-

share them?
a

&quot why not?
&quot;I got two pairs o

pants.&qu



TIPPECANOE VALLEY SCHOOL CORPORATION LaPine Sctentific Co. 53.31 [Jone E. Hatl 4 ,660.55|Darl Harsh Lee.87

Lash, Philip 520. Floyd Henson 12,464.32|Evelyn Harsh 1 637
Lee, Jack Robert Hinkle 7,354.44|Charles Hollow: 7,552.00

FULTON and KOSCIUSKO COUNTIES
Lee School Supply 4,0 9 Linda Hoke 3,962 John Miller 7,352.
Leesburg Septic Tank Cleaners 120.00 Jeanne Hurst 6,326.39|Everett Warren ’ .

MENTONE, INDIANA Leininger fesuven 959.10 eet ien 11,835.72|Lena Creamer Fees
Abstract Report of Recei a

i Lewis Motors 1,119.61] Kathleen Jennens 11,436.06|Genelle Hurley . .

The Fiscal ’ ne Ta pt en Disbursements for
|fr&#39;s ARCO Service 176.61|Richard Latier 8°632.36|Mildred Ladson 27022.20

sca ear uly 7 to June 30, 1972 Lock Music Shop 285.24|Charles Light 3,662.50|Walter Smith 2,829.45

Logansport Metal Culvert 81.84|Wilson Edna Carole 7,361.44|Ricky Flenar 130.50

Lowe, Charley - Roofing 709,00|Keith Mathias 10,437.11] Jarry Wise 206.25

Lowery Sewing Center 1,843.65] Arden McClure 8,941.28|Emma Zolman 539.60

FUNDS Balanc
e

Balance |MeClure, Arden 137.60] Carol McCullough 73311.44| Acton, Marion 3,452.42

T/L/7L RECEIPTS DISBURSEMENTS 6/30/72 McGraw - Hill Book Co. 99,22|Natalie J. McEwen 5,886.92|Baum, Ricky 229.40

McKee, Dr. John 560.50|Helen M. McKalips 7,768.40| Barker, Lee 133.20

General $284,302.89 1,111,182.47 1,231,893.06 163,592.30 |McMillan Sports 114,55| Norman Metzger 9,695.69| Bynum, Sheila 1,402.75

“

Magnatag Products 127.08| Dona Miller 95353.22|Burtoft, Deborah 1,303.32

Debt Service 17,885.62 59.35 11,771.22 173.75

|

Su pusize Products 340.18) Penny K. Miller 5&#39;861 Brower, Nancy 1,183.
) Mentone Body Sho} 54.20| Sandra Sue Miller 5}861.92| Boyer, Bonnie 550-11

C.B.F. 1,048, 821.86 254,916.61 28,148.40 1,275,590.07 |Ccorp. of Ment 603.50] Joyce Nichols 7,179.44) Bexte Michael 725.20

Mentone Post Office 682.40| Dale Pace 8,258.44|Vesa, Janet 1,150.00

Title I 5,519.30 24,500.00 29,396.29 625.01 |Mentone Service Center -CITGO 286.73|Marilyn S. Pace 6,339,88| Lorna 1,305.56

Meredith, Ro} 37.80|Chris B. Pearson 7,485.94|Toor, Sheila 1,377.34

Title IT 2,746.31 3,153.00 2,746.31 3,153.00 |Miller, Virgil, M.D. 90.00|Gloria Jean Pepperell 7°213.11|Smith, Tim 9.25

Miller Hardware 4,114.57| Virginia Lynne Plaster 3,843.00] Smith, Linda 1,357.49

Clearing Accounts 294.41 226,745.87 226,437.38 602.90 _|Miller & Sons LMBR. Co. 62.07| Raymond D. Pontius 11,003,72| Shoemaker, Jeffery 888.00

P

,

Milliken PBL. Co. 233.70| Phillip Pratt 11,149.64]Sheets, Randall 2,927.69

TOTALS 1,359,570.39 1,620,557.30 1,530,390.66 1,449,737.03 |Moellering Supply Co. 480.50] LaDonna Rader 9°353.22|Sheets, Linda 755.12

.

Mogul Corp. 232.19|Marna Reidel 7,294.11|Rowland, Russell 106.38

DETAIL OF RECEIPTS Egolf Garage 234.72 |Monroe Calculator Co. 1,034.60| Christine Schloegel 8,555.75| Reynard, Ruth 2,062.58

GENERAL FUND Eiler, Margurite 150.00 |The Monroe Co. 62.80| Bernadean Scott 8,089.28|Rensberger, John 392.20

Electrolux 30.10 |Montana Historical Soc. 88,94| Sharon L, Scrivnor 5,861.92|Huber, Kathy 784.55

Local Property Taxes 666,301.52|Elkhart Welding & Boiler Morry&#3 Ready Mix 3,573.47 |Lewis Shoemaker 9,885.64| Hoffman, Marcia 1,215.00

Bank & Bldg. Tax 2,495.46 Works 89.05 |NASCO, Inc. 106.84| Barbara R. Smith 9,152.75|Welborn, Gary 636.40

Auto Excise Taxes 96,099.93|Em-roe Sporting Goods 550,00 |National Geographic Society 6.10|J._Duane Smith 8,761.22|Wise, Garry 14.80

Private Tuition 100.00 Encyclopa Britienni 212.85 [National School Methods 15.40| Judy Sou 6,485.42|Wood, William 2,592.89

Earnings from Invest~ ngland, Oliv 33.28|New York Athletic Supply $9.35| David Spiegel 8,108.92] Bynum, Franklin 2,307.80

ments 4370. Eeele Electric Supply 842.09|st. Martins Press 11.08|Robin Lee Stoll 7,361.44 Peterson, Barry 4,353.19

Congression Interest 287.61|Estes Industries 28.20|Satgent-Welch Scientific Co. 517.45|Sarah Ann Strain 73209.29| Shively, David 1,405.00

State Tuition Support 272, 326. Ettinger Machinery Co. 8.38|Sax Arts & Crafts 849.46| Barbara Tatman 7;141.94|Ralston, Richard 1,595.00

Summer School Reimbur- Executive Office Machines 2,392.89 |Scholastic Magazine 4,80|Ellen Taylor 7,361.44| Huffman, Robert 1,410.00 in

sement 844.30|Farmers State Bank 1561.96 |School Service Co., Inc. 89.30|Gary Wayne Teel 6,272.32 ed

State Support - Trans- Fellers, Charles 7.04|Schraders Warsaw 7.30| Barbara Kay Titus 7,179.44| TOTAL DISBURSEMENTS-~

__

portation 41,217.40|Field Enterprises Ed. Corp. 466.77|Schuler Saw Sharpening 6.50|Trella Tombaugh 11,411.06] General Fund 1,231,893.06 st

Special Education 900.70] Finney Co. 200.06|Science Kit, Inc. 76.49| Janet Tucker 6,007.87 DETAIL OF RECEIPTS

Take

|
g Reimburse- Follett Library Book Co. 198.39|Science Research Associates 164,39) Susan Wagner 6,016.94 DEBT SERVICE

_— a . perty (Bldg.
2,098.50| Forbes, Robert M. 1554 Scott-Foresman & Co. 8.62 Jae We 8,051.33

Ro

Sale Toperty Forrester, Leo 6. Scotts Garage 6.95| Josie Weber 7,745.75

Trades House, buses 21,379.40|Fort Wayne Newspaper 67.35 ceceiat & Se 140,68| Blanche Wilhelm 12214 5a| Tax Relies mone th

Refunds 190.09] Franger Gas Co. 7.73|Senff£, Eldon 91,27|Diane E. Williams 5,886.92|Refund 59.35
le

Other 1,970.88] Frank & Jerry&#3 Market 158.81|Silver Burdett 70.67 gerr Wilson 7,154.44
.

si

B.F. Fretz Abstract Co. 15.00|Simon Bros. 1,470,10|Gladys Wittkamper 9,328.22

TOTAL OF RECEIPTS 1,111,182.47 Frean W. H. Co. 37.29|Simplex Time Recorder 39.87|Katherine Alexender 187.50
DETATI O SERVICE es

Fulton County Treas. 102.36|Simpson, Doug 150.00|Carol Arnett 470.00

Gast, Karl Inc. 77,44) Smith, Larry 95,00|Lana Atkinson 62.50|rarmers State Bank 7,535.61
&lt;3

DETAIL OF DISBURSEMENTS Gates Heating 138.95|Smith&#39;s Furniture 6,.87| Pearson, Dianne 7,485.94|seward Twp. Trustee 4,200.00 of

RAL FUND
Gaylord Bros. Inc. Snap on Tools 3.30|Mary Bowen 25.00|/Harrison Twp. Trustee 7°3 61 ’

:
Gearha Gloria Snipes, Don 150:00/ Bowe 25.00

eee Hi

Acadia Press 53,69| General Telephone Co. South Bend Trib: 21.60| Priscilla Burdge 250.00 7

Herb Adams 28.15| Auto Supply South Whitley Trucki Co. 18,69| Florence Caldwell 137.50 ee 11,771.22

Fe

Addison-Wesley Publishing Co. 44,45|Ginn & Co. Standard Oil 17,141.48] Kathy Christman 100.00

Akron Implement Co. 120.47|Glass Service of Warsaw Stansi Scientific Co. 68.30| Sondra Cumberland 12,50
-

Akron Insurance Agency 3,041.00] Goble, D. H. Printing Co. Stephens Texaco Garage 35.00|Connie Davis 375.00 DETAIL OF RECEIPTS

Akron/Mentone News 802.52] Goodheart-Wilcox Sterling Publishing Co. 151.28|Wilma Dutcher 100.09 ‘Title L

ALESCO 31¢6| Goodyear Service Stores Superio Printing Co 77.00{Linde Exp 200.00
C

Allen Electric 348.00|Goshert, Richard Swanson&#39; Service Station 13.50|Madeleine Fisher 325.00|Federal Support 24,500.00

AMACO 90.45 |Hale, E.M. Co. Swift & Co. 6.00| Elaine Fugate 362.50 N

AAHPER 23.88|Hammer Insurance Co. Texas Refinery Corp. 448.13|Nancy Gault 70.50 DETAIL OF DISBURSEMENTS

American Guidance Service 46 .50|Handee Record Co. Theatre House 36.69| Ella Greenwood 100.00 Title L

American School Board Journal 16,00|Haney, Connie Tic Toc Trophy Shop 53.54|Dee Harding 25.00

Arrow Pest Control 355.00|Harcourt, Brace & World Time Education Program 3.00] Beverly Harter 287.50] Bostwick-Braun 40.61
de

Bach Plbg. & Electrical 1,321,90|Harris Drugs Tinkey Insurance Agency 862.00/Wilma Hewitt 37.50|Broadhead-Garrett Co. 624.40 be

- Bahney&# Chevrolet 11,492,91|Harrold, Dorris Town of Akron 2,934.11] Becky Hunter 175.00/Gil&#39;s Auto Shop 1,177.80

Baker&#39; Hardware 37,11| Dime Store Trick Supply Co. 67557.77|Harriet Jameson 375.00|Harris Drugs &quot;1 ax

Baker & Taylor 139.54|Hatfield, Ralph United States Chemical Co. 1,279.90|Louise Jones 75.00|Main Auto Sport Shop 27.97

Bandy Music Store 1,583.80|Herrick, Charles M.D. United Supply Co. 182,88] Nancy Krom 50.00|Miller, Ned 19.53

Bechtol Gas Service 250,00|Hertzberg, New Methods, Inc. 23.47|University Book Service 51.09|Catherine Lakes 1,270.16| Miller Hardware 20112 te

fecdena, Bechtel 59.84|Hoffman, Marcia 64.80| University of Illinois 3,282.
Alona Leininger 325.00|school Health Supply Co. 261.00 ec

Beckley + Cardy Co. 36.11|Holloways Electric Motor Utter Service 79.71|Florence McKinley 362.50|Snap On Tools 200.32

Tom Berry Music Co. 168,20 Service 28,35 |Van Duyne Block & Gravel Co.1, 7 67|Betty Meredith 162.50|uUtter Service 24.00 of

Channing L, Bete & Co. 53.10|Holt, Rindhart & Winston 46,38]Van Gilder, Donald Dr. 0.00|Roy Meredith 756.00|Forbes, Robert M 1,200.00 44

Bico Scientific Co. 87.90| Homemaking Research Labs 8.70|Rusty Waddle
7 163) Evelyn Meredith 825.00| Engla Oliver

— 1416.00

Black Magazine Agency 835.15|Hoosier Book & Supply 265.44|Walch, J. Weston 35.76|Karen Nelson 1,977.50|tgney, Robert &quot;5

Bobbs - Merrill Co. Inc. 715,15|Hoosier Publications 6.00|Warren, Everett 2,95|Marjorie Nichols 458.20! Teel, Gar 77726

Boggs & Nelson 1,383,00|Huber, Kathy 30.40]Warren, Ralph 14,00|Mary Norris 287.50] Peterson Barry 3,138.20 ot

BOLLE, Preaaure © vewsel 15.00

|

Huntington Labs 5,264,01|Warsaw Community Schools 1, 401.22/ Rager 662.50|Ralston, Richard 932221 si

Board

e

|

Igo, Carol 1.00|Warsaw License Bureau 2.75|George Reser 237.50|/Huber, Kathy 1,008.70 sh

Bosicickee Braud G8. L.862,38

|

Indiana Historical Bureau 12.12|Warsaw Office Supply 3.00|Karen Richie 25.00] peigh, Leonard 440.00

ea cee
. ree jg

|

Imperial Equipment 1,584,50|Warsaw Times Union 303.79|JiLL Roger 122.10|Grimme, Beatrice 680.55 fr

RR, Raker. co. 00.0 Indiana School Board&#39; Ass&#39; 480.00 Welch, George 103.00|Donita Secrist -62.70|pavis, Alberta 12.50

soxberger&#39 &qu teray

|

Indianapolis Star 36.00| Welding Shop (e2
Barbara Shively 175.00|pavis, Billie 708.00

=

Boyce; AEs, Cou 520°1

|

1-B-M- 925.78] Albert Whitman & Co. +80|Jean Smith 787.50|craig Welding 162.81 5

Forrest H. Brockhoff 4303 Inter-Collegiate Press 385.99 Whittenberger, (Mrs.) Richard is 00|Susan Spiegel 75.00] purity 70.80

toe a ibace BoGk 23-3 Interstate Printers &
Who&#39 Who 51.00| Joyce Stavedahl 2.85| Swick, Judy 640.00

ere need’. Gercete-c6 etna Publishers 577.90|Wholesale Electric 974.64|Judy Swick 1,998.29| Hammer, Charles 440.00

Brodhead - Gerrecs Cen. 1618.07

|

yan Music Co. 12100|Wilson Coal & Grain Co. 3,686.23|John Tatman 25.00|Hedington, Sylvester 266.00

‘Tne
“*

4,917,009

|

Jacks Appliance Rep 7.50|Wilson, Wymond M.D. 510.00|/Gladys Thomason 300.00) Kamp, Harvey 133.00

en 1917-0

|

Jackson, Dwight & M.H. 12230| H. W. Co 21.40|Martha Thompson 12.50|Kamp; Forrest 133.00

Brows & Brown 6 Rekestcae
+ Jobsite Trailer Corp. 246.13|Wolverine Sports “suppl 93.00|Marilyn Todd 187.50) Bush, Roberta 266.00

‘kteotneya at Law 325.00

|

JoRa’s Repair Shop 39.60| Woodys Rental VanCleave 25.00| Davis, Lolabelle 1,105.00

p der Mer Inc. 186.0

|

JOmRSOR Service Co. 683,17|World Book Encyclopedia (

|

Barbara Van Gilder 200.00] Bechtol, Merdena 1,669.88

eau of M Vehicles 16

|

Kaiser Chemicals 46.75] Young&# Co. 29,15/Grace Waechter 252.50/Ret. & S. S. & Ins. 2,652.83

Ruce of Tests Ke ting: Ros 57.50 gal He
zer 2 Welb ‘eae

elso School Suppl 18.10|A-B.C. Mf Co. +25|Joanne Welc! + TOTAL 4

Burges Publish Co fencelis ia 167.47| Ace Hardware 5.38| Janet Wood 175.00 5

_

293398222 =

Burke&#39; Audio Visual Center 1, 60 33

DETAIL OF RECEIPTS

Mrs. Richard Burkhardt 150.00
Kenwood, J.C. Inc. Clint Lee Co. 611.49| Judy Hively Title II

Burro Corp 632.26 Kige & Co 7 Congress Quarte Inc. 70, 0 Anit Bews 1,690
h . rkwood Garage urtis Industries 38. ry Burkher . é

Bus Mu Sh 880 Kosciusko Cou R.E.M.C. 70.94|ESP Teacher Product 182.25|Carol Cumberland 37 104,40| SuPPOFt 45423209 ‘

Geni General Biclogicél,
+42 |Kosciusko County Treasurer 22100|Fansler Lmbr. Co. 36.03|Lolabelle Davis 5,738.03 DETAIL OF DISBURSEMENTS

Ine. zesvan:
Ronee Neel 28.75|Finney, Alvin 25.00|Peggy Eaton 1379120 oro

rolins Biological, Suppiy
-TLIL. 6’ B. Market 48.33|Gearharts Grocery 122.91|Betty Henson 2,046.30

, can

Supply
ise.19

[NOFER mu Consolidated Ripling Waahing Letter 38: K Ki & 1
3102 Alesco

a

: Schoo 2,199.24 jobby Craft -
elma oughan 1628.60 |Baker & Taylor

Cecso Ayc Lem \Cel. 18.

|

wrpsco 32}202:51| Shell Service 5100|Janet Ogle 2,823. 6Glnonne-mere tii Cosy: thes

MISCO 21,230.6 |NOFSOB® Steve 5.55|O&#39;Reilley Music Co. 96.75|Debra Reed 438.90|pock Division of Hearst

Te is ilendSclence Monitor 1230.6 |OLiver Ogden & Associates 1,714.21 Paces Marilyn 43.92|Nellie Robinson 2,769.00|collier - Macmillan

City Se Rocheacecs= Seuace 26-8 |Ogle, Janet 566.82 |Robinson, Nellie 86.71|Esther Romine 3,276.00|crown Publishers

Civic Education Service 2075

|

GeRenne ims 16,85) T.S-Ce Stores 16.88 /Eatsicts oocemansn 2,808.00\Davis Publications

Hee Gheseer claspice 29:38
overhead Door Do. 1,220.76|Wilhelm, Blanche 206.54|Leonard Beigh 3,150.00!podd, Mead & Co.

Goliler = Nacatlian Tealga {Panel Craft 631.87 |Kerlin Motor Sales 538.28|Norman Burkett 2,070.00|poubieday & Co.

Commercial Hotes’ Freighe 04-3 |Passons Sport Center 215.99 |Republic Nat. Life Ins. Co.15,425.00|Garwin Eaton 25018.25|encyclopedia Britiannica

FE. E. Compton 11.3 |Pauls Drywall 87.00] Indiana Public Emp. & Ret. Vern Egolf 2,012.50l\eield Enterprise Ed. Corps

Continental Press 87.2 |Peabody Seating 57.00 Fund 8,948.00|Alvin Finney 2,327.00/Follett Library Book Co.

Cooper! a Store 87-23 |Pepper, J.W. 373.56 [Robert Forbes 16,600.00 |William Gagnon 2,070.00 lprontier Press

Cooperative Test Division 13°33
|Peterson, Ba 81.99 |Forest B. Dunnuck 17,550.00|Gordon Groninger 23070.00|\¢godheart - Wilcox

Hatrice Copten 5ta733
[Pike Lumber Co. 76.42 }Oliver England 123651.00|Charles Hammer 622.00|Hale, E.M.

&amp;

Co
z

Corner Drug Store S779
[Platte Publishing Co. 29.00

|

John A. wae 16,550.00|Larry Hartzler 1,615-75lLitton Educational Publishing

LeRoy Cox 260,35
|Powell Tire Service 4, 486,40

|

Dean R 13,922.00 |Sylvester Hedington 3,035.75 es

Cox Studio te50
[Power Plant Service 1,667.12

|

George Wel 13,805.00 Robert Hoffman 2,070.00lmcGrew - Hill Book Co.

Craig Welding Shop 735-2 |pratt, Phillip 150.00

|

Jocelyn L. Acker 42,284.07 |Marian Hunter 2,070.00|McKinley Pub. Co.

Creative Materials, ‘Tne. 1104
|Brec $8400 Equip Co. 53.00 |Freda Mae Beker 7,336.44|Carol Igo 1,914.75)publishers Central Bureau

Creative Publications 35 9¢
[Prentice - Hal 35.63 |Merdena Bechtol 12,362.56 |Harvey Ki 2,070.00\Roadrunner Library Service

Crystal Industrial Service 120,55 |BS8ychological ee 23.05 |Miriam R. Bechtol 5,886.92|Forrest Kam 2,070.00\st_ Martins Press

EO tes tana 152260 |P8ychotechnics, Inc. 238.16

|

Lois Bowman 5,886.92 |Jack Lee 2,236.00\scott Foresman & C

be. Wakeon S. Custes too p90
{Public Service’ Indiana 6,296.29 |Waunitta Bunnell 7,336,.44|Jim Lee 2,070.00l\World Book Tacycicp

~ NeiNaniel Dame &amp;Co. 1a. 9g
|Publishers Central Bure 15.62 |Kenneth Bush 13,862.81 |Bob Mattix 2,070.00lwais H. W. C

Ralph David, Inc. 136778
|Purdue University 14,90 |Lynn Suzanne Caraway 5886.92 |Ben McCloughan 2,001.00| Who

Day Hacdware 2,002.7 [Purity Cylinder Gas 688,84

|

Tula Carstensen 5,834.30 |Jim Miller 2,340.00 albert Whitman & Co.

bet Cheaieal Coep.
oor 2G {Quill Corporation 50.00 [Eleanor Chamberlin 9,353.22 |Larry Sheetz 1,150.00

eo

EDS

teas 30,50 [Readco, Inc. 128.62 |Don Craw 8,081.33|Charles Smoker 2,064.25) TOTAL $ 2,746.31

Benton Go: 233.3 (Readers Digest 396.81

|

David Creighton 9; 340.75|Rozella Van Cleave 793,50]

Co te ee dies ry {Rhythm Band, Inc. 9966 |Wayne Cumberland 9°307.69|Elgie Vandermark 2,340.00]
__

DETAIL OF RECEIPTS

heads AgclCaltural, Seevuee veer go
[Rice Council 3.00

[William Darr 72969.28| June Weber 2,458.25 CUMULATIVE BUILDING FUND

boobs Heed giCo- tbare |BOb Richards Septic Tank
Alberta Davis 9,872,69|Arthur Yarian 2,340.0

posting hada 6 TOR, $35.5 Cleaners 220.00

|

Billie Davis 9,670.69 |Rex Yarian 753.25{Local Property Taxes 192,840.36

;
EAGER pon & Cos tao ag [Richards Rosenpress, Inc. 30.51

|

Jeanette E. Dilling 53886.92 |Roberta Bush 812. 40)Bank & Bldg. Tax 668.09

Founieace & Ge. dee. 80.3 lRochester Building Service 16,879.62 |Robert DuBois 132291.69 [Charles Eaton 115.00|Auto Excise Taxes 17,809, 7

Dover Puvlications b 5g [Rochester Community Schools 1,361.21 Jerry M. Eaton 85174,92|Thelma Eaton 293.25|Interest from investments _43,598

Dennuck (Hrsx) ‘Devon aso ao [Rochester Germicide Co. 1281.50 |Cerollyn England 8,764.62 |Donald Goon 157.00
.

fcsok, Forres: tes go
[Rochester Glass Co. 62.81 |Virginia M. Faas 3,663.58 |Tom Haupert 62.25| TOTAL RECEIPTS 254,916.61

Ecokegy Today 3-08 [Rochester Sentinal 10.18 |Polly Finney 37899.85|Don Poyser 57.5
;

Eaouee’ Selenvifie Co. as so [Rochester Telephone Co. 550.55 |Victor D. Gamble 7,179.44 |Dale Sheetz
DETAIL OF DISBURSEMENTS

Education Digest 12,0

|

Rockwell Mfg. Co. 50.48 |Phyllis Gearhart 105,462. |Arnold Shepherd &quo

t Edicalioeal ‘Paychologicel
+ lRomine Electric 530.66 |Julia Geberin 87114.28 |Carl Whetstone

Oliver Ogden & Associates _28,148.40 i

Research Assoc. 61.90 [Rule&# Electric Shop 162,50 |Janet Goshert 5 3886.92 |Lee Becker

Educational Testing Service M 55|5_& B Auto Parts 50.78 |June Graham 9,303.22 |Robert Cook | TOTAL DISBURSEMENTS $ 28,148.40

Educators Paper & Supply “99
|St+ John Business Machines 3,616.84

Beatrice Grimme 9,353.22 |Helen Day Dr. John McKee

ESET Pecaxess Sexvice 908

|

PSHE! Lackey 1.,305.00
|MaESDS Ace Geet? 336.44 |Joseph Day 7,552.00|SECRETARY OF SCHOOL BOARD

/
Lakeland Disposal Co. 51.00 Donna Hall 6,026.92 [Charles Fellers 6,615. 6 TIPPECANOE VALLEY SCHOOL CORPORATION

a
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Doubs Visit

Space Center

Mr. and Mrs. Carl Doub

and Michael and Mary,
Silver Lake, recently
visited the world&#39;s lar-

gest space exhibit dur-

ing a trip to Hunts-

ville, Ala.

The Doubs viewed sp-
aceships used by astro-

nauts, saw a full-size

moon rocket close-up,
and walked ona simulat-

ed moon crater. They
snacked on space food,
fired a rocket engine,
operated a lunar land-

ing computer, and view-

ed a futuristic space
station mock-up.

The Alabama Space and

Rocket Center features
the world&#39; largest col-

lection of rockets, mis-

siles and space vehicl-

es. The center is lo-

cated five miles west

of Huntsville, Ala. on

Highway 20 and is open
to the public every day.

Correspondent
Needed

Mrs. Joe Shepherd has
decided to discontinue

being the Silver Lake

area news correspondent.
Anyone interested in

taking her place is urg-
ed to contact the NEWS

office in Akron, 893-
4433.

In the meantime, any-
one having news for the

Silver Lake section
should continue to feel

free to mail it in.

Silver Lake Area News
The families and fri-

ends of the Late Gus
Bouse of Silver Lake
held a get-together at
Warvel Park on Sunday,
July 23. Those present
were Mr. and Mrs. Vern-

on Bechtelheimer of
Venice, Fla., Mrs. Betty
Pommiere and daughter,

Mrs. Pamela McCray and

daughter, Dawn of Down-
ers Grove, I11l.; Mr.
and Mrs. Iville Smith,
son Clay and daughter
LeAnn, Mr. and Mrs. Jim

Lyons, son Gary, daugh-
ter Elaine, Veedersburg;
Mrs. Homer Rickert, No.

Manchester; Mr. and Mrs.
Paul Kerlin, Mr. and
Mrs. Richard Kerlin,
sons Kris and Kelly, Mr.

and Mrs. Don Bouse, Mr.
and Mrs. Joe Bouse,
daughter Vicki, Mr. and

Mrs. Roy Bechtelheimer,
Mrs. Jesse Lynch, Sil-
ver Lake; Mrs. U.R. Old-

father, Elkhart; Ruskin
Oldfather and daughter,

Lucinda, Goshen; Art
Cerello of Downers Grove,

Illinois.

MRS.

Mr. and Mrs. Lyle
Butt and sons, Mr. and
Mrs. Larry Howard and

children spent the week
end camping at Jelly-

stone Park near Pierce-

ton.

Jill Butt spent the

weekend with Mr. and

Mrs. William Lewis of

Star City.
Miss Laura Parnell

PHONE

_

352-2332

SELLS OIL COMPANY
Gasoline - Olls - Lubrication

Accessories
W GIVE TOP VALUE“STAMPS -CLOSED SUNDAYS

SILVER LAKE

* INTERIOR -

* WALLPAPERING

* ANTIQUING
*

WARSAW INTERIOR DECORATING
“YOUR FULL SERVICE DECORATOR”

EXTERIOR PAINTING

WALL - FLOOR REFINISHING

Dial Collect - Warsaw 267-8508

OAK PARK

BOWLIN LANE

Across From City Park

NORTH MANCHESTER, INDIANA

FCompletely Remodeled and Airconditioned

COME VISIT US!

Summi Area News
HARVEY ARTHUR

a

Marsha Stanley, Sil-
ver Lake, has been gr-
anted a junior member-

ship: in the American

Angus Associationof St.

Joseph, Mo. Her new

junior membership en-

titles her to register
purebred Angus at regu-
lar membership rates and

to the privileges of the

Association until she is
21 when she will be el-

igible to convert to

lifetime membership.
There were 172 young
people in the U.S. to

receive junior member-

ships last month,

Taken from the July
27, 1938, issue of the

Northern Indiana Co-Op
News:

Mr. and Mrs. C.C. Vin-

cent will leave Friday
morning for Akron, Ohio
where Mr. Vincent will

spent the weekend with
Susan and Lisa Bammer-

lin.
Mr. Jim Rittenhouse

of Honolulu visited Mr.
and Mrs. Frank Royer
Monday morning

Mr. and Mrs. Joe
Kroft called on his mo-

ther, Mrs. Emma Kroft

Sunday evening.
Mr. and Mrs. Harvey

Arthur and daughters
returned home Sunday

after spending a week

camping at Beech Bend
in Kentucky and Dale

HollowReservoir in Ten-

nessee. While there,
they attended the Grand
Ole Opry in Opry Land
U.S.A. in Nashville.

Mr. and Mrs. Lyle Butt

and family, Mrs. Vera

Butt, Mr. and Mrs. Dale

Bammerlin and family,
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Bammer-

lin enjoyed homemade

ice cream and cake at

the Dean Bammerlin home

in honor of Jay&# birth-

day Sunday evening.

An acquaintance is a

person whom we know well

enough to borrow from,
but not well enough to

lend to.

DO NOT READ

UNLESS YOU WANT A

NEW HOME
ANEW CAR

OR A BANK ACCOUNT

Potential of $15,000.00 per year

No Selling
Process paper work

Want ONE Exchisive Master Dis-

tributor in area.

Investment of $2,000.00 re

quired. Guaranteed return of

your investment

Corporation
2740 S. Glenstone, Suite 105

3

Mi.
:

Phone: 417-883-7811

TEN MOST WANTED MEN
1, Th man who tries to be the right exampl to every

child rather than talk about it.
2. The man who has a passio to help rather than a

passio to be helped
3. The man wh is willing

”

to say, “I was wrong. I&#

4. The man wh will look at temptation squarely and

say, “No.”

5. The man who puts God&# business above any other.
6. The man who throws himself totally into a project,

then give the credit for its success to his helper
7. The man who has « ready smile and a pat on the

back for others.

8. The man who brings his children to church rather

than sendin them.

9. The man wh can see his own faults before he sees

the faults of others.

10. The man wh gives his money. time and talent with-

out thought of return.

Why not be all ten!

It Happen In Mento
preach for the Thayer
St. Church of Christ
for the ensuing three
weeks.

Everett Long, Elery
Nellans, Philip Blue,
Forrest Kesler and Estil

Smith spent Sunday in

Chicago attending the
ball game at Wrigley
Field.

Mr. and Mrs. Lem Lat-

imer visited Thursday
with Mr. andMrs. Archie

Latiner in Akron. Mr.
Latimer recently return-

ed from the Methodist

hospital in Indianapolis
and is convalescing at

his home in Akron.

Tommy Stanford, who
is employed at Munson&#39;

garage in Warsaw, spent
last Sunday with his

parents, Mr. and Mrs.
Stanford in Mentone.

Mr. and Mrs. Charles

Manwaring returned to

their home in Mentone

Friday night after sp-
ending the past week in

Minneapolis, Minn., at-

tending the Internation-
al Baby Chick Conven-

tion.
Mr. and Mrs. Lyman

Dunnuck and Cashie Mor-
row spent Sunday with
Mr. and Mrs. Edison Linn
of southeast of Warsaw.

Howard Horn is taking
a two-week vacation from
his duties as manager of
the feed department of

N.I.C.A.
A local young man re-

cently fell for a movie

actress. He had about

reached the point of

writing in an effort to

secure her address when

he discovered that she

was married and has a

couple of children.
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Wr-

ight spent a few days
last week in Chicago.

MORRY&#39;S REDI-MIX

893-4860 R. 2 Rochester

ra

FOR SALE
Two bedroom modern

cottage by Twin Lakes.

could be used the year

round.

MANCHESTER

BUILDERS

PHONE 982-2596 COLLECT

FOR DETAILS

ME WANTED
(to service,

i

install sawmill machinery)MILLWRIGHT

SAWMILL HANDS

LIFT-TRUCK OPERATOR

MECHANIC Diesel

Experienced men desired; will consider good trainees.

WE OFFER

1. Permanent, healthy work

2. Paid Holidays /Vacations

APPLY: at office week

PIKE LUMBER CO., INC.
893-4511

(to handte and stack lumber)

maintain &

Lumber

3. Full Insurance

4. Liberal Overtime

days or Saturday A.M.

AKRON



Miss Diane Hott of Ro-

chester was a Sunday
dinner guest of Mr. and

Mrs. George Sheetz and

David.
Mr. and Mrs. Albert

Safford, Charlie and

Denise, Indianapolis and

Mr. and Mrs. Max Cripe
and daughter, Goshen were

Sunday afternoon guests
of Mr. and Mrs. Walter

Safford.

Mrs. Hope Waldo of

Indianapolis spent Sat-

urday evening and Sunday
with Mr. and Mrs. Rich-

ard Coplen,.
Mr. and Mrs. Virgil

Biddinger and Todd cal-

led Saturday evening on

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Cox

and Helen.

Mrs. Alza Ooley, Bou-

rbon spent Friday through
Sunday with her grand-
daughter and family,

Mr. and Mrs. Floyd Cox.

Mr. and Mrs. Jack Lu-

kens and family, Elkhart

and Mr. and Mrs. Ralph
Lukens were Thursday
evening supper guests

of Mr. and Mrs. George
Sheetz and David.

Mr. and Mrs. Gene Lin-

dzy and family, Warsaw

spent Monday evening
with Mr. and Mrs. Harold

Claxton and family.
Charlie Safford, Ind-

ianapolis, spent the

week with Mr. and Mrs.

Walter Safford.

Mr. and Mrs. Clifton

Ooley and Mrs. Herbert

Ralston, Bourbon spent
Sunday with Mr. and Mrs.

Floyd Cox and family.
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Snav-

ely and Cora, Wabash,
spent the weekend with

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Cox.

Mrs. Richard Coplen,
and Mrs. Hope Waldo,

Indianapolis attended

the wedding of Mr. Cop-
len&#39 niece at Peters-

burg, Friday evening.

CREIGHTON&#39;S GRAIN BID

ON MONDAY? JULY 24

Wheat
_

$1.25 Bu.

Soy Beans $3.36 Bu.

Ear Corn $1.08 Bu.

Sh. Corn $1.10 Bu.

CONTACT:

CREIGHTON BROS.
Old. Rd. 30 West, Warsaw, Indiana

Dial 267-3101

cone.
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Oliv Bethel Area News
BY HELEN COX

Mr. and Mrs. Marvin

Heltzel, Mrs. Rudy Daw-

son, Gordon Heltzel and

Kelly and Michael and

Mrs. John Dawson attend-

ed the Dawson reunion

Sunday at the home of

Mr. and Mrs. Sam Lung-
feldt of near Plymouth.

Mr. and Mrs. Russel

Bacon, former area res-

idents now Living in

Arizona, are guests of

her sister, Mrs. Marj-
orie Herrold, at Lake

Manitou.

Accident Report
David Fitch, 25,R. l,

Mentone, was released

from Murphy Medical Cen-

ter Monday after being
admitted Saturday after-

noon with injuries re-

ceived when the motor-

cycle he was driving
collided with an auto

driven by Ila L. Harn-

ish, 50, Whitehall, Wis.
The Harnish auto was

southbound on SR 25 and

the Fitch motorcycle was

northbound on 25 at the

time of the crash. Dam-

age was estimated at

$500 to the motorcycle
and $450 to the Harnish

car. The accident was

investigated by the Kos-

ciuskoCo. sheriff&#39;s de-

partment.
Mrs. Janice M. Bahney,

32, R. 1, Akron, was

taken to Woodlawn hospi-
tal Saturday afternoon

after her car collided

with a 72-car freight
train at the E-L rail-

road crossing one and

one half miles west of

Akron at County Road 900

East. Mrs. Bahney&#
car rolled down a 20-

foot enbankment after

being tossed 44 feet by
the impact. The car was

COOL OLE EE CEE ETL

Mr. and Mrs. George
Sheetz took Mr. and Mrs.

Ralph Lukens to the air-

port at Indianapolis
Tuesday for their return

flight to Venus, Fla.

Mr. and Mrs. Byron
Kindig spent Saturday

and Sunday in Jamestown,
Tenn. visiting their

son, Mr. and Mrs. Clif-

ford Kindig and sons.

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Cox

called Thursday evening
on Mr. and Mrs. Albert

Eaton, South Whitley.

southbound on the county
road before colliding
with the right side of

the lead engine. Mrs.

Bahney was hospitalized
with lacerations to the

right temple, abrasions

and a dislocated right
hip. Her daughter,

Jill, 2, was treated for

minor abrasions. The

Bahney car was a total

loss at $1,975. There

was slight damage to the

engine of the westbound

train that was traveling
from Huntington to Chi-

cago at approximately
35 miles per hour at the

time of the crash.

A two-car accident

Sunday morning at CR

1275 East and 250 South

resulted in $600 damages
when cars driven by Al-

len W. Young, 26, R. l,
Akron, and James C. Ram-

sey, 39, R. 1, Akron,
collided. Ramsey, who

was southbound on 1275,
had stopped his car at

the intersection before

starting to turn left

into 250 So. The cars

collided as Young start-

ed to turn right into

1275 from 250. There

was $400 loss to Young&#3
car and $200 damage to

the Ramsey auto.

.

The recipe for tempting “Golden Bartlett Pear Salad’’ calls

Refreshing California Salad

for making only one orange gelatin mold to serve six persons.
But the photo shows twin molds — simply a matter of doubling
the amount of ingredients and using two molds, or one large
mold, if you prefer, to serve 12 persons at a big company dinner.

GOLDEN BARTLETT PEAR SALAD

package (3 oz.) orange
gelatin
Dash salt

cup boiling water

teaspoon slivered orange
rind

3 Cup orange juicea

~

fresh California Bartlett

pears

cup sliced celery

tablespoons chopped green

pepper (optional)
Western iceberg lettuce

we

Dissolve gelatin and salt in boiling water. Stir in orange rind

and juice. Chill
2 cup gelatin mixture until slightly thickened.

Pare, halve and slice pears. Arrange part of slices against sides

of 3 or 4-cup mold. Pour thickened gelatin carefully around pear
slices. Chill until almost firm. Chill remaining gelatin until it

mounds on spoon. Dice pears and fold into gelatin
with celery and green pepper. Turn into mold over chilled gelatin

and sliced pears. Chill several hours until firm. To serve, dip
mold into warm water a few seconds and invert onto lettuce-

garnished serving platter. Cut into slices. Makes 6 servings.

“a
CouRT

Richard A. Chilcutt,
18, R. 1, Akron, plead-
ed guilty to charges of

speeding and contribut-

ing to the delinquincy
of a minor when he ap-

peared in Rochester City
Court Monday night. He

was fined $1 plus costs

for a total of $55 and

given a 10-day suspend-
ed jail sentence with

the condition that he

would pay the fine by
Friday.

Also in Rochester City
Court, Denise J. Reich-

ard, 16, Akron, forfeit-

ed $15 bond after being
arrested for disregard-

ing a stop sign.

Deneice E.

1, Mentone, has filed

suit for divorce from

Richard D. Frush, U.S.

Marine Corps, San Fran-

cisco, in Kosciusko Cir-

cuit Court. The couple
married Sept. 5, 1970

and separated July 13,
1972. There are no

children.

Frush, R.

Lana Bowyer has filed

complaint for divorce

from Dale Bowyer in Ful-

ton circuit court.

Craig Welding and Mfg.
was recently awarded

$477.08 on its complaint
on account against Robt.

Horn.

“Jracel
SAFETY

When driving long
distances, limit yourself to

300 miles per day—tops.
Don’t try to break your own

endurance record or you

might break something even

more valuable. -

If you’re a poor plane
traveler, get as much sleep
during the trip as possible.
Drink plenty of water and

avoid alcohol, which tends to

dry out the body, and you&#
arrive in finer fettle.

J.P. Court News

The following area

people recently appear-
ed in Warsaw Justice of

Peace court and were

levied fines and costs

as follows:

Wm. J. Risner, 16, of

Silver Lake, case con-

tinued onan assault and

battery charge.
Debra Anglin, 17, Men-

tone, and Rose M. New-

ton, 18, R. 1, Mentone,
fined $25 each for tres-

passing, and Hubert J.

Chrisman, 17, R. 1, Tip-
pecanoe, and Gary Laugh-
lin, Mentone, fined $30
each for trespassing.

Cephus Shepherd, 31,
Silver Lake, fined $49

for driving while under

the influence of intox-

icating beverages.
WilliamJ. Risner, 16,

Silver Lake, fined $30
for improper start.

MARRIAGE LICENSE

Terry Trout and Shar-

on Smythe, bothofR. 1,
Tippecanoe, and Anthony
Willard, R.1, Silver

Lake, and Shelly Utter,
R.2, Rochester, recent-

ly applied for a marri-

age license in the Ful-

ton county clerk&#39;s off-

ice.

Ricky J. Baum, 20, R.

1, Mentone, and Debra

Kay Smythe, 17, R. 2,
Warsaw, recently appli-

ed for amarriage licen-

se in the Kosciusko Co,
clerk&#39;s office.

Also applying
were Phillip J.

of R. 1, Claypool and

Paula Jean Bollinger,
also of R. 1, Claypool.

Couples recently ap-

plying for a marriage
license at the office

of the Fulton Co. clerk

were Dennis Bradway, R.

2, Akron, and Gloria

Ogle, R. 2, Rochester;
Anthony Willard, R. l,

Silver Lake, and Shelly
Utter, R. 2, Rochester.

Terry Lee Harmon, R.

4, Warsaw, and Marjorie
Annette Haines, R. 5,

Warsaw, recently applied
for a marriage license

at the Fulton county
clerk&#39;s office.

there

Shalley

Fruit Juice Pick-Me-Ups

Serve juices over crushed ice, combined with carbonated or

alcoholic beverages and in punches. Party Creme Cooler, a de-

licious blend of peach and apricot nectars, is perfect for guests
who prefer a non-alcoholic beverage. And remember, frozen

juice cubes keep drinks fresh longer. To make cubes just pour

your choice of fruit juice, fruit drink or nectar into ice cube

trays and freeze

PARTY CREME COOLER

2 cans (5 &#39; each) chilled

peach nectar

2 cans (5 &#39;/ each) chilled

apricot nectar

2 ounces liquid from
maraschino cherries

16 ounces chilled creme

soda

Combine all ingredients except creme soda. Whir briefly in

blender, if desired. Pour into pitcher or punch bowl. At serving
time add creme soda and frozen fruit juice cubes made with ad-

ditional peach and apricot nectars. Garnish with fresh mint or

maraschino cherries. Yields 8 (5-0z.) or 5 (8-0z.) servings.



FOR SALE
se FOR SALE

FREE puppie small, 1 month

old, part Beagle and part

German Shepherd.

GIANT RUMMAGE SALE
5 Continuous Days - July 27-

31. Many items of the former
Linda Lukens, now of Spain.

FOR RENT: Modern 2 bedroom

house mile south of Mentone
on SR 19. Av@ilable Aug. 1.

REAL ESTATE

FOR SALE: L ge front e

acre or more, building loxe
mile east of Akron on 114.

THANK YOU

THANK YOU: We thank you with
deep appreciation and sincere

thanks for your many cards of

DALE COPLEN China, glassware, silver, DELOIS WHITE DICK TILDEN syapat an for your concer
Akron 893-4059 iyen tere, clothing, toys, Kokomo Phone 317-453-5723 Akron Phone 893-4287 the death of our husband andrics, book and book sets 7/27/3¢

ony
father. Also, for your pray-

¥/ao/at records paintings and pict- 7/27/6p
Stee seta oh Minseese ccare Frames, souvenirs from

services ex diAround the world. Motorcycie, BIDWELL MOBILE HOW SALES AND

=

FoR SALE Brick nouse, 0 sways, to Rev Dewe FindleFOR SALE: 10 acres of wheat bicycle, boat, Case and AC COURT. Mobile homes, space
Sere

straw. You bale. 20¢ a bale.

C. COTEY
Mentone 353-4250

7/27/1p

FOR SALE: 30&#3 coppertone
electric range.

tractors, car parts. At the
old Doll House on the Roland
Lukens farm, 24 miles west of
State Road 19 on Kosciusko

County Road 900 So.

7/2TW/1e

ATHLETE’ S FOOT GERM
HOW TO KILL IT.

rentals, large lots, good se—

lection of used mobile homes.

8’, 10°, 12 wide.

PHONE AKRON 693-4895

HELP WANTED

S bedrooms, Full basement —

dry, no sewage back up. Heat

hot water gravity. New gas

incinerator, fireplace. Fro

nt and rear porch screened,
2 car cement block garage,

plenty of shade.

BEN BARNETT

for his visits, prayers and

constant vigil during our

sadness. ALI] services ex-

tended us will always be

remembered and appreciated«
God bless you all.

MRS. PHILLIP HARDEN

MRS. PHILLIP HARDEN
Call AKRON 893-7036 IN ONE HOUR. 301 B. Rochester St., Akron MR. MRS. MILTON BLOOM

7/27/16 Strong, quick-drying T-4-L Phone 893-4154
and: ianil

pie

IENG.

Checks ech and buraiag or QUEENSWAY to fashion now is n family

FOR SALE: 25 white sows bred your 59¢ back at any drug hinting, in thie ereds Bane 20 3/11 /xe MR. & MRS. TE KERLIN

to good Hamp boar, coming counter. Then, in 3-5 days
el eee and family

with second litters. Will watch infected skin slough eee Let On. eee et

MR. & MRS. PHILLIP HARDEN JR.bonuses--free gift of $21.50 AKRON REALTY
:

sell 10 or all. off. Watch HEALTHY skin ap— &

and S & H stamps. Limited and familypeart NOW at
:

LISTINGS WANTED - Fara
CHAUNCEY TUCKER time offers

Residential - Lake Property GEORGE HARDEN
Mentone Phone 353-2202

GARKIS ‘ORUGE Dial MENTONE 353-3895
* + ee

———
1/at/9 heeon rrariace ARE Main St 4 3 toe, ©

TNE

=

7/6/4¢ front b
‘

FoR GALE: dgs&am Foxd a ccc

a

ront and back porch, garages LEGAL NOTICE
ick truck. Clean. Pool A : oin the oldes

.
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Pecie “uood condi tio: Used RCA Color Television Toy and Gift Party Plan in
AKRON: Nice 6 rm home on East

table, Ne

100-00
y ¥ Roch. St. includes 4 lots, 2 NOTICE TO BILODERS

&lt and up. the Country--our 25th year
car garage with workshop, OF OIL AND GASOLINE491-2895 Comméssions up to 30% Fan-— tool and garden equip. bldg. ‘ ;

CnetDOERING RADIO & TV tastic Hostess Awards, Call also, 12x30 bldg with fire. R stc 18 Rereby «iver ne
nthony Tite Akron 893-4641 ar write Sante At c* Place,

Tippecanoe Valley School
Aveny Cones 06001, Tele~

Corporation, Fulton and Kos-Silver FREE: Pups and cats. 5/20/xe e 03) 673-3455. Al— AKRON: 8 rm home on N Misha- i i/20/ phon 1 a waka St New Gia
ciusko Counties, Indiana,

gc — so booking parties. x +hhx SS will receive sealed bids atUtte Call AKRON 893-4629
.

heat, enclosed porch. the Getice of the Buperia
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i T/27/2E
FOR SALE; Little wed barns

FULTON: Two story business tende of School Mentonmarri- and other utility buildings building, antique shop and E.S.T. on the 21st day of
e Ful- numerous sizes and various NOTICE inventor. Rieae. Seva tle ake waccnc

U-Pick Blueberries: Good cr- colors.
of #2 Fuel Oil to be deliver-s off-

op, nice berries. Marsh’s AKRON: So. Maple St. 6 Rm., ed to the Burket School, Bur-
8 mile west of Rochester on CEDAR LANE WOOD PRODUCTS

dee
3 B.R. home -- can be pur- fae’ ghitenus Garetine te teNot reasonsible for any de

chased very Feawcnabis. , 3

20, R. 200 N. Closed Sundays.
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bts other than my own. sestvere fo. ch mere eche2 miles north and 2% miles ron, . °

Debra 7/20/3p of Nappanee on CR 50 BARBARA L. FEAR 78 ACRES in North East Henry Burket, Indiana, Mentone

R Twp. So acres tillable. Good School, Mentone, Indiana and
oo

FOR SALE: Double maple bed. Call 773-7315 T/13/3¢ out buildings, 5 acres timber School, Rochester, Ind
appli- Good! condition: 7/13/x0

9 room 4 BR well maintained

licen home, garages tool shed,=

&qu Sen large barn, chicken house. Specifications for the above
ko Co.

Call ROCHESTER 223-6380 QRPL FURNIT —_ miline FOUND $375 per acre. items are on file at the

7/13/3p Adding Machinea-Calculators- optics o on Supewtaren
Sales - Service - Rentals GILE 7 rm. home, 2 lots, of Schools, Mentone, Indiana.

there
|

.
-R., 1% baths, hardwood

hall BIX STRIPPER — Guaranteed JIM LEASE OFFICE MACHINES
FOUND: Siuc Tiek fox dog. floors, full basement, new

The School Board reserves the

nhalLley
St R N ges furnace, fully insulated, right to reject any and all

1 and
to please you or your money 913 Be oth it~ Rocheste Call AKRO 893-7006

ges (furnace:
Seen eee wy ene cae

5 one -
; , :

-

inger
Temnaes

7/27/28 as «smi Sifts t genuectte seen sh
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FOR SALE: Adding machine AKRON L the a a Leypool. ee Raper. 25¢ @ roll or 5 rolls
LOST fine o eent be fuels ne “eeve Gener

ly ap- re
for $1.00. Phone 893-4221 or 893-4359

d DE Fie Berd
&q

B 0 rirriage AKRON/MENTONE NEWS
a ippecance Valicy School

4 Cash and carry only. Two Mentone Akron LOST: Half grown pet coon on
Como rationoffice rolls candy-striped rubber= State road 19 about 34 miles

Mei PETE KOR TLEclerk back carpet, now only $2.93 south of Akron. Answers to
Maurice Coplen, President

R per square yard.
FOR SALE: 22&qu x 287 white the name of Sally. Reward.

39 acres of bare ground south Attest:ey a P poster board. (White on both
EARL MOORE 2f Rochester. Dr. John McKee, Secretary

Gloria PLETCHERS CARPET WAREHOUSE

=

*4e#) 20¢ sheet-

hier Phone 6939-4150
.

On
24 acres bere ground, about 7/20/2¢lester; mile West of Nappanee AKRON/MENTONE NEW

2 acres wooded.
R 1, Indiana on Rte 6. Mentone Akron 7/27/1P

WOTiGH TO. TRRPAVERG, R.

.
j ;

About 1% acz s in NewcastleShelly
WRAE

gow siuex Liveiuce sxeous LOS White kitten with one
 Toensnip gv

2 susit home and Notice is hereby given the
1ester.

as Ries sevene ve
Biue: eye; and one green eye. almost 3 bedroom mobile taxpayers of the City of Ro-

232 = 35 &
home with 1 beths. chester; Fulton County; ind=

non, R SPOTS before your eyes-on with. 25¢ per sheet. PHIL SURFACE
iane, that the proper Kecal

Be a your new carpet ~ remove th- AKRON/WENTONE NEWS
Mentone Phone /35&#39;32399:1

130 acre farm, between Akron officers of said municipal-
ar jorie em with Blue Lustre. Rent

maitene aetan 7/27/1¢h and Mentone, all tilleble ity at their regular meeting
Re 55 electric shampooer $1.

——

land, exceptionally geo place at th City Nett, a
‘ three bedroom home, good out 7:30 P.M. DT., on Augusapplied

MILLER HARDWARE FOR SALE: Signe: 20¢ each« buildings and it is located 8th, 1972 will consider the

license lentons on blacktop road. following additional appro-
seven SERVICES priations which sald officers

t oani te AKRON/MENTONE NEWS
3county EFFERIES A consider necessary to mee

Mentone: Aeron

ici joo? ee ae eE
é

the extraordinary emergency
LING and repairing m cy Becnester t t this time.FOR SALE: iSetviced, reeaye wee bert E ines Phone 223-6111 or 223-3803

eeroting * = ae

of two, three and four i
tesgo: lear WANTED wells, Water systems for Amounts to be appropriated

are General Fund = $3,720.00,sale. Fully insured.
LEWIS MOTORS REAL ESTATE Park Fup! - $2,000.00, Sewage

Mentone Phone 353-4358 Sh schon staves. ras ROY SANER & SONS
Bare Lots, 100° x 250° west

Pen ES O00 O82
when * :

gear fle Athens road. Akron Phone 893-4615
edge of Akron. Texpayers appearing at suc

hearing shall have the right
Phone ROCHESTER 223-2402

APPLIANCE REPAIRS, barce oF 274. N/W of Akron. stor
te be heard thereon, The ad-

y sAIRCONDITIONER: We have a Call after 4:30 p.m ,

ditional appropriations a

large selection of 5,000-
EELIAS seats S . “me 4 B/R frame house, corn crib, finally made will be automat-

Z
Vidi i State27, TU diti pole building. ically referred to the

1a eeec BL Ek Ld ona WANTED: Homes for Border JACK ADAMS, JR. Board of Tax Commissioners,

selisct! your now.
Collie pups. Mother is a Mentone BL 3-4820 which Board will hold a fur-

BAKER&#39

ELECTRONICS and APPLIANCES
Mentone Phone 353-4685

6/8/1c

FOR SALE: Blueberries - you

pick 30¢ a quart. Peat moss

stock dog.

Phone SILVER LAKE 352-2514

7/27/1p

Lot 4 to 2 acres, suitable

for mobil home. Prefer one

with set up, close to Akron.

SEPTIC TANK SERVICE = Locally

owned at Rochester, Septic

tank and dry well service.

We install and repair.

BOB RICHARDS
R. 1, Rochester Ph. 223-5845

B/R home - Living room and

dining room carpeted, full

bath, one car garage. East
Walnut in Akron.

GOA. Muck farm, no blidgs.,
N/side Rock Lake. $300/acre.

ther hearing within fifteen

days at the County Auditor&#39;s

office in Fulton County, Ind-

i@na, or any other such place
as may be designated. At such

hearing taxpayers objecting

to any of such additional ap-

Ppropriations may be heard and

interested taxpayers may in-

=
quire of the County Auditor

and top soil, $2.50 per yard, bebtecs Ford PR, g22=8668 6 - 1A lots north of Akron. when and where such hearing
$3.25 per yard delivered. 893-7048

@iLl ‘he nelde
Gravel and fill dirt. Minnows 7720/2¢ NOTICE: Service on washers

: ’ are about sold out - need
.4 dozen for $1-

WT

——

dryers, ranges, furnaces, iistings: = call us Dat (WLS (26h ldsy& Sif& JULY,

TED FLOHR HAULING general farm repair, welding
let eeAkron Phone 893-4629

Trash — Junk - Everything
sod. Lathe Sox

TINKEY Marjorie L. Wagoner

7/27/2p

REDUCE excess fluids Fluidex

$1.69. Lose weight with Dex-

A-Diet capsules $1.98 et The

Pill Box, Mentone.

6/22/6p

DON&#39 merely brighten car-

+ + Blue Lustre .. -

« s no rapid resoil-

ing. Rent shampooer $1.

Akron area. Call 352-2835.

GEN MATHES

7/27/4p

WANTED

Custom combining - Call

219-893-7090 or 219-893-7107

7/13/4¢

USE

CLASSIFIED

ROGERS REPAIR SH
R. 1, Mentone - 3707

7/27 /xe

rl

CLASSIFIED RATES

5 per word - 18 word minimum.

4 per
wor for additional insertions.

All ads to be paid in advance. Ad-

ditional billing fee of 2¢ wifl be

any) in DAY HARDWARE charged ‘if ads are not ‘paid prior to

Tha aaron Thursday morning.
teh 7/27/16 Aas

nint or

INSURANCE and REAL ESTATE

Akron, Indiana
Phone 893-4713

Clerk-Treasurer

Rochester, Indiana

7/27/2¢/3p

WAS MADE OVER

ay FIRST macuneGon
HAD © BARRELS AND

3OO YEARS AGO !!



FREE |0 vs.

PUPPY FOO Friskie 12 Ib. box 29¢ SUGAR DRAWING

PAPER PLATES Sweetheart 100 pkg. 9° 45¢

NE PICKLE TREAT
Dykhouse quart jars

HONE CHIPS O PICKLE RELISH 4g¢

SNO-BOL CLEANER 18 oz, 29¢

WHOL GREE BEANS Del Monte 303 can 4/99¢

Del Monte No. 1% can

PINEAPPLE sliced, crushed or chunk 4/99¢ Fresh Grade A

Del Monte whole kernal or yellow cream

DEL MONT COR 303 can /99¢
y

.

EXTRA LARGE EGG

D MO KRAUT 303 can 5/89¢ See DOZ 45¢

PINEAPPLE- DRINK 46 oz. can 3/89¢

DEL MONT CATSUP

—

Large 26 oz. bottie 39¢
POTATO EHIPS Bevteetsi 26 sar se HS?

MANO HOUS COFFEE 1b. ean 69¢
GLAZE DONUT

=

Sas ap%- Pke-  39¢

REAMES EG NOODLE Frozen 12 92. phe.  37¢
SNA CAKES vebbie assorted 2 PKG. 89¢

BAYER ASPIRIN reg. $1.17 bottle of 100 79¢
2 MILK Bordens gal. 2/79¢

Burgers Family Pac

COLGATE TOOT PASTE Family size reg. $1.09 79¢ VANILLA ICE CREA 69¢

HOLSU BREA Soft Spun 14 lb. loaf 5/$1 POP Hawthorn Mellody 12 pac 79¢

LARD Elcona (Yellow creek) LB. BO 59¢ FRES LEMON DOZ. 69¢

MACARONI AND CHEES DINNERKratt2 BOXE 35¢

LIQUID IVORY DETERGENT

=

Larse 32 02. 55¢ ate
a BETTE BUY

Bacon ““: 2&q I 49
Fu Franks ‘us. lb 79

FRESHLIKE MIXED VEGETABLE

Frozen 20 07. pKe. 39¢ Hone Loaf Eck rich I $1
Frozen 12 07. can

| Elcona (Yellow Creek)

SCOT LAD LEM 5/$1.00 : Baked Ha I $1
IC | Spar Ribs =» I 79

Crushed 18 Ib. 75¢ [&am
|

Cube 8 ib. 65¢
t The finest fresh

T=
Groun Chuck lb 79

Fra an Jerr s Market
5 th, Mentone a

”
;

Open 7:30 a.m. to 8 p.m. Monday through Saturday
Road 19 Sou Pleasing You Pleases Us&q

Open Sunday 8:30 a.m. to 12 noon




